# **SMITH'S CHAPEL CEMETERY**

Location: North of Cookeville, Bangham, Putnam Co., TN (The cornerstone of this cemetery reads: "In memory of Peter Smith and wife born in Scotland about 1764 and emigrated to North Carolina thence to Tenn. in 1820. Effie Smith died 1837, Peter Smith died 1839. Erected by their descendants in 1931." http://www.ajlambert.com

#### George Noah Adcock

b. 5 March 1913, Overton Co., TN –d. 4 July 1925, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **John Davis Adcock** (1894-1938) & **Lelah Antoinette Matthews** (1894-1963).

\*See John Davis Adcock buried in Smith's Chapel.

# John Davis Adcock

b. 4 April 1894, Sparta, White Co., TN – d. 16 December 1938, Polk Co., FL, md Lelah Antoinette (Matthews) Adcock, b. 30 March 1894, Overton Co., TN – d. 17 April 1963, Quebec, White, TN, d/o Rev. George Shupeman Matthews (1849-1938) & Martha E. Copeland (1848-1945), both buried in Tennessee Georgia Memorial Park, Rossville, Walker Co., GA. John Davis Adcock, s/o William Gabriel Adcock (1860-1952) & Orlena Mabe (1859-1927), both buried in Saylors Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN. Lelah Antoinette (Matthews) Adcock also md 21 April 1943, Putnam Co., TN to Samuel Garland Anderson, b. 16 November 1878 – d. 18 December 1957, s/o Noah Kuykendall Anderson (1846-1926) & Cynthia Elizabeth Smith (1845-1932).

\*See George Noah Adcock

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 571, #1720 – John Adcock married 12 June 1910, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Lelah Matthews).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 466, #1847 – John Adcock married 12 November 1918, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Lelah Matthews).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 150 – S. G. Anderson married 21 April 1894, Putnam Co., TN, age 64, address: Cookeville, TN to Mrs. Lela Adcock, age 49, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN)

# Ralph T. Adcock

b. 15 November 1938, OH – d. 11 October 1984, (SR US Navy), s/o William David Adcock (1911-1975) & Eula Nova Horner (1916-1981).

\*See William David "Bill" Adcock buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### William David "Bill" Adcock

b. 5 July 1911, TN – d. 24 December 1975, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of November 1936, Putnam Co., TN to Eula Nova (Horner) Adcock, b. 22 April 1916, TN – d. 3 October 1981, d/o Pleasant Hassel Horner (1880-1960) & Effie Mae York (1890-1971). William David "Bill" Adcock, s/o John Davis Adcock (1894-1938) & Lelah Antoinette Matthews (1894-1963).

- \*John Davis Adcock buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ridley Gene Maynard Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 235 – Bill Adcock married 25 November 1936, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Nova Horner, age 21, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Pleas Horner, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

### Rebecca (Jackson) Akins Obt.

b. 18 January 1947, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 January 2019, Murfreesboro, Rutherford Co., TN, md **James K. Atkins**. Rebecca (Jackson) Akdins, d/o **Harley Fowler Jackson** (1914-1997) & **Martha Dona Flatt** (1909-1966), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Samuel Garland Anderson buried in Smith's Chapel.

\*See Harley Fowler Jackson Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Rebecca Akins, age 71 of Smyrna, Tennessee, died January 2, 2019 in Murfreesboro. She was a native of Jackson County, TN and a daughter of the late Harley and Dona Jackson. She was also preceded in death by a husband, James K. Akins, and siblings, Jean Johnson and Roy Jackson and Don Jackson.

Survivors include sons, Joey Davis and wife Aundrea of Mt. Juliet, and Steve Davis and wife Rhonda of Smyrna; grandchildren, Victoria Garner and husband Chris of Destin, FL, Dylan Davis of Mt. Juliet, Rosie Davis and fiancé Nathan Anderson of Lebanon, Tasha Wells and husband Jimmy and Hunter Davis and wife Emma, all of Murfreesboro, Adam Harrell of Indiana, and Taylor Davis and fiancé Brian Clouse of Smyrna; great grandchildren, Maddie Hammond, Sophia, Carter, and Mallie Wells and Oliver Clouse; sisters, Ann Allen, Wanda Key, Retta Langford; and a host of other loving family and friends.

Visitation will be Saturday from 10:00 a.m. until the time of funeral services beginning at 12:00 p.m. at Woodfin Chapel, Smyrna. Tony Dye will officiate, and burial will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery near Cookeville.

### Mack David Alexander

b. 6 August 1942, TN – d. 11 October 2007, TN, (PFC US Army, Vietnam), md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of May 1983, Robertson Co., TN to **Wanda Sue (Kinnard) Alexander**, b. 30 August 1952. (Picture on tombstone).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Robertson Co., TN, pg. 88 – Mack David Alexander married 28 May 1983, Robertson Co., TN, age 40, address: 512 Fairgrounds Court, Nashville, TN to Wanda Sue Kinnard, age 30, address: 512 Fairgrounds Court, Nashville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin: Blank).

### Alma Ann Allen Obt.

b. 22 April 1915, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 August 1999, IN, d/o **James Franklin Allen** (1884-1938) & **Mary Luna Boyd** (1896-1980).

\*See James Franklin Allen buried in Smith's Chapel.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Alma Ann Allen, 84, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Tues., Aug. 10, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 6-8 p.m. today, Mon., Aug. 9, at the funeral home.

Mrs. Allen died on Fri., Aug. 6, 1999, in Indiana.

She was born on April 22, 1915, in Jackson County to the late James Franklin and Luna Boyd Allen. Mrs. Allen retired in 1980 from Gott Lict & Co., where she was an assembler. She was a member of Cookeville Church of God.

Her family includes two sons, Warren Allen of Plainfield, Ind., and Jimmy Allen of Illinois; four sisters, Lola Thackston of Cookeville, Edna Lee of Chicago, Ill., Ava Wilson of Cicero, Ill., and Alene Stevens of Florida; and a brother, Lowery Allen of Franklin, Ky.

In addition to her parents, she was also preceded in death by four brothers, Jimmy Lee, J.B., Mack Kenneth and Lee Allen; and a sister, Lena Gentry.

Pastor Larry Keith will officiate at the services.

### **Amos Arkley Allen**

b. 25 July 1889, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 January 1969, Sparta, White Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of January 1911, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Myrtie (Wilmoth) Allen**, b. 21 May 1888, TN – d. 11 May 1968, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John Lafayette Wilmoth** (1852-1924) & **Ellender Pauline Curtis** (1860-1914). Amos Arkley Allen, s/o **Jesse Porter Allen** (1844-1929) & **Mary Martha Anderson** (1853-1943).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 28, #109 – Amos Allen married 29 January 1911, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Myrtie Wilmoth).

#### Annalene (Jackson) Rittenberrry Allen Obt.

b. 16 January 1939, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 September 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Arel Henry Allen**, b. 9 July 1933, Jackson Co., TN – d. 17 June 2018, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Joe Lee Allen** (1903-2000) & **Mary Della Dickerson** (1912-2006), all buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Annalene (Jackson) Allen, d/o **Harley Fowler Jackson** (1914-1997) & **Martha Dona Flatt** (1909-1966), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Arel Henry Allen also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of April 1976, Putnam Co., TN to **Dimple Dean McBroom**, b. 11 June 1936.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 66 – Arel Henry Allen married 17 April 1976, Putnam Co., TN, b. 9 July 1933, address: Rt. 2, Baxter, TN to Dimple Dean McBroom, age 39, b. 11 July 1936, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Virginia McBroom, mother, Rt. 1, Baxter, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 259 – Arel H. Allen married 24 June 1983, Jackson Co., TN, age 49, address: Cookeville, TN to Annalene Rittenberry, age 44, address: Gainesboro, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Harley Jackson. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Mr. & Mrs. Joe Allen).

Annalene (Jackson) Rittenberry Allen age 81 of Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN passed from this life on Monday, September 21, 2020 from the Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born on January 16, 1939 in Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN to the late Harley Fowler and Martha Dona (Flatt) Jackson.

Ann was a loving mother to her 3 children; she had a heart of gold and helped many throughout her life. She loved her grandchildren very much and she always gave hugs and said I love you. She will be greatly missed by her family and friends very much. She was a member of the Fairview Church of Christ.

Survivors include: 1 Daughter: Carol Wallace; 2 Sons: Michael Rittenberry, Roy Rittenberry; 5 Granddaughters: Brooke Young, Kelly Rice, April Young, Merissa Rittenberry, McKaya Rittenberry; 9 Great Grandchildren, along with a host of nieces and nephews, family and friends also survive.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by: 2 Brothers: Roy Jackson, Don Jackson; 3 Sisters: Jean Johnson, Wanda Key, Becky Akins.

Funeral services were held Friday, September 25, 2020 from the chapel of the Hall Funeral Home of Livingston with Bro. Teston Gilpatrick officiating. Burial followed in the Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County.

#### **Carl Edward Allen**

b. 1 December 1946 – d. 9 January 1950, s/o **Larry F. Allen** (1922-2008) & **Earldean Neal** (1927-2020), both buried in McKendree Chapel Cemetery, Franklin, Simpson Co., KY. 'Earth has no sorrow that Heaven cannot heal'

### **Charlie Cooper Allen**

b. 17 August 1899 – d. 22 September 1984, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of May 1924, Putnam Co., TN to **Nellie (Bean)** Allen, b. 9 June 1905 – d. 20 January 1937, d/o **Joseph Bean** (1853-1923) & **Susan Ona Rector** (1872-1971), she is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. **Joseph Bean** is buried in Wassom/Wilmoth Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. **Charlie Cooper Allen** also md on

<sup>\*</sup>See Elijah Lee Stafford buried in Smith's Chapel.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Lafayette Wilmoth buried in Smith's Chapel.

the 2<sup>nd</sup> of September 1937, Overton Co., TN to **Dora Alice (Dillon) Allen**, b. 14 June 1916 – d. 22 January 1996, d/o **Sidney Stanton Dillon** (1870-1963) & **Lou Ella Ray** (1878-1928), both buried in New Hope Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Charlie Cooper Allen, s/o **Marion Daniel Allen** (1870-1964) & **Martha Louverna Cooper** (1867-1944).

\*See Marion Daniel Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 231, #2182– Charlie Allen married 4 May 1924, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Nellie Bean).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 440 - Charlie Allen married 2 September 1937, Overton Co., TN to Dora Dillon).

# **Claude William Allen**

b. 27 July 1902, TN – d. 3 November 1991, TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of August 1922, Putnam Co., TN to **Dora Belle (Bean) Allen**, b. 13 June 1905, TN – d. 14 November 1982, TN, d/o **George Robert Bean** (1876-1957) & **Ada Dennis** (1878-1947), both buried in Burris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Claude William Allen, s/o **Marion Daniel Allen** (1870-1964) & **Martha Louverna Cooper** (1867-1944). \*See Marion Daniel Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 115, #2722 – Claude Allen married 27 August 1922, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Dora Bean).

# Comer MacMillan Allen

b. 25 November 1894, TN – d. 28 June 1968, TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of August 1914, Jackson Co., TN to **Maud Prilla (Leffew) Allen**, b. 26 October 1896, TN – d. 6 July 1985, TN. Comer MacMillan Allen, s/o **Marion Daniel Allen** (1870-1964) & **Martha Louverna Cooper** (1867-1944).

\*See Doyle Clinton Allen Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 32, #88– Comer Allen married 12 August 1914, Jackson Co., TN to Maude Leffew).

#### **Dallas Allen**

b. 30 December 1905, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 February 1967, Dayton, Montgomery Co., TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of June 1932, Putnam Co., TN to **Rosa Lee (Cooper) Allen**, b. 30 October 1912 – d. 15 June 1979. Dallas Allen, s/o **Duke Allen** (1856-1910) & **Amanda Jane Langford** (1873-1926), both buried in Charlie Allen Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 483 – Dallas Allen married 12 June 1932, Putnam Co., TN to Rosie Cooper).

# Demetria A. "Meachie" Allen

b. 8 January 1956 – d. 21 September 2008, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of October 1977 to **Paul Richard Allen**, b. 28 October 1940.

'I am only walking down to sleepy town, if I get there before you do, I'll wait up for you and we will walk up to Heaven together'

# **Dillard Gaskell Allen**

b. 18 May 1912, TN – d. 24 June 1981, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of August 1936, Jackson Co., TN to **Hazel Bell (McDaniel) Allen**, b. 6 April 1919 – d. 29 January 1977, Putnam Co., TN. Dillard Gaskell Allen, s/o **Amos Arkley Allen** (1889-1969) & **Mary Myrtie Wilmoth** (1888-1968).

\*See Amos Arkley Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 308 – Dillard Allen married 5 August 1936, Jackson Co., TN to Hazel McDaniel).

<sup>\*</sup>See Marion Daniel Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

<sup>\*</sup>See Delois "Lois" (Allen) Bowman buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Donald Eugene Allen Obt.**

b. 29 March 1937, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 29 December 1992, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of July 1963, Overton Co., TN to **Janice Marie (Carr) Allen**, b. 23 June 1943, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 10 July 2009, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, d/o **Carver D. Carr** (1920-1988) & **Bessie Bernice Cantrell** (1922-1995). Donald Eugene Allen, s/o **Claude William Allen** (1902-1991) & **Dora Belle Bean** (1905-1982).

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 317, #4417- Donald Eugene Allen married 9 July 1963, Overton Co., TN, age 26, address: Cookeville, TN to Janice Marie Carr, age 21, address: Livingston, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin of female: Carver Carr)

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 217 - Donald Eugene Allen married 13 July 1973, Overton Co., TN, age 36, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Janice Marie Allen, age 30, address; Rt. 1, Monroe, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin of female: Carver D. Carr, TN).

**LIVINGSTON**: Funeral services for Donald Eugene Allen, 55, of Livingston, will be held today, December 31, at 1 p.m. in the chapel of Livingston Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Allen died Tuesday, December 29, 1992, at Livingston Regional Hospital.

Born in Livingston on March 29, 1937, he was the son of the late Claude William and Dora Belle Bean Allen.

His family includes his wife, Janice Carr Allen of Livingston; two daughters, Donna Monk and Teresa Brown, both of Livingston; on son-in-law, Jack Brown of Livingston; one sister, Eliza Hooks of Cookeville; and one brother, Lester Allen of Detroit, Michigan.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by one brother, Vestal Allen, and one sister, Mildred Harris.

Pallbearers will be Bobby McAlpin, Herman Lee Bean, Billy Joe Clark, Keith Steels, Craig McDonald and Luther Brown.

Bro. Wayne Sullivan will officiate at the services.

#### **Doyle Clinton Allen Obt.**

b. 18 November 1930, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 29 August 2010, Southfield, Oakland Co., MI, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of August 1993, Ringgold, Catoosa, GA to **Dorothy (unknown) Allen**, b. 10 January 1930, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 16 July 2017, Harland, Livingston, MI. Doyle Clinton Allen, s/o **Comer MacMillan Allen** (1894-1968) & **Maud Prilla Leffew** (1896-1985).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Graveside services for Doyle C. Allen, 79, of Southfield, Mich., will be held at 1 p.m. on Saturday, Sept. 4, at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends immediately follow the service at the cemetery.

Mr. Allen died Sunday, Aug. 29, 2010, at his home.

He was born November 18, 1930 in Crossville, TN to the late Comer McMillon and Maude Prilla Leffew Allen.

<sup>\*</sup>See Claude William Allen buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Janice Marie (Carr) Allen Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Comer MacMillan Allen buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joe H. Allen Obt.

Mr. Allen is survived by his wife Dorothy Allen of Southfield, MI; two daughters and son-in-law, Brenda May, Mary & Tom Captain; two sons Eddie Allen and Joe Allen; step-sons Thomas (Joe) Garrick and Mathew (Jean) Garrick, step-daughters; Denise (Steve) Salo, Patricia (Cornelius) Collins, Melba Garrick, Dorothy (Leo) Cauzillo, Mary (Randy) Bloedow, Helen Pogarch, Margaret Garrick and Colleen (Scott) Thompson, 29 grandchildren and 16 great-grandchildren.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

### **Emeline Allen**

b. April 1892, TN – d. 1957, d/o **Zachariah Rhodes Allen** (1861-1914) & **Mary Lucinda Mackey** (1862-1928).

\*See Mary Lucinda (Mackey) Allen, buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

#### **George Cleveland Allen**

b. 12 March 1892 – d. 1 February 1955, md Harriett Lee (Mansell) Allen, b. 2 February 1883 – d. 5 December 1965, d/o James Knox Polk Mansell (1849-1920) & Harriet Lawson, both buried in Mansell Cemetery, Freewill, Jackson Co., TN. George Cleveland Allen, s/o Marion Daniel Allen (1870-1964) & Martha Louverna Cooper (1867-1944).

\*See Marion Daniel Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Richard Clarence Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# George Washington Allen

b. 29 July 1879, TN – d. 2 February 1935, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December 1900, Jackson Co., TN to **Gaine Etta (unknown) Allen**, b. 25 November 1882, TN – d. 24 December 1967, Putnam Co., TN. George Washington Allen, s/o **George W. Allen** (1852-1878) & **Barbara J. Gentry** (1847-1912), she is buried in Overton Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. George W. Allen is buried in Rock Creek Cemetery, Rockaway, Seneca Co., OH.

\*See Walter Rhea Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 240 – G. W. Allen married 23 December 1900, Jackson Co., TN to G. E. Allen).

# Henry P. Allen

b. 13 July 1881 – d. 18 March 1939, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of July 1907, Jackson Co., TN to Eva Lou Rena (Wilmoth) Allen, b. 24 September 1883 – d. 21 September 1967, d/o John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth (1852-1924) & Ellender Pauline Curtis (1860-1914). Henry P. Allen, s/o William Sidney Allen (1852-1929) & Miranda Jane Gentry (1862-1928), both buried in Allens Chapel Cemetery, Hilham, Overton Co., TN.

\*See John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See John Mitchell Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 117 – Henry Allen married 14 July 1907, Jackson Co., TN to Rena Wilmoth).

### Infant Allen

b. 2 June 1915 – d. 2 June 1915, s/o Comer MacMillan Allen (1894-1968) & Maud Prilla Leffew (1896-1985).

\*See Doyle Clinton Allen Obt.

#### James Franklin Allen

b. 18 January 1884, TN – d. 25 January 1938, Jackson co., TN, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of November 1911, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Luna (Boyd) Allen**, b. 19 March 1896 – d. 21 July 1980. James Franklin Allen, s/o **Zachariah Rhodes Allen** (1861-1914) & **Mary Lucinda Mackey** (1862-1928), she is buried in Smith's Chapel. Zachariah Rhodes Allen is buried in Snuffer Cemetery, East Bernstadt, Laurel Co., KY.

\*See Mary Lucinda (Mackey) Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Avonell (Allen) Wilson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 73, #287 – Jim Allen married 11 November 1911, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Mary Boyd).

#### Janice Marie (Carr) Allen Obt.

b. 23 June 1943, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 10 July 2009, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of July 1963, Overton Co., TN to **Donald Eugene Allen**, b. 29 March 1937, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 29 December 1992, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, **Claude William Allen** (1902-1991) & **Dora Belle Bean** (1905-1982). Janice Marie (Carr) Allen d/o **Carver D. Carr** (1920-1988) & **Bessie Bernice Cantrell** (1922-1995), both buried in Falling Springs Cemetery, Alpine, Overton Co., TN. \*See Donald Eugene Allen Obt.

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 317, #4417- Donald Eugene Allen married 9 July 1963, Overton Co., TN, age 26, address: Cookeville, TN to Janice Marie Carr, age 21, address: Livingston, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin of female: Carver Carr)

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 217 - Donald Eugene Allen married 13 July 1973, Overton Co., TN, age 36, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Janice Marie Allen, age 30, address; Rt. 1, Monroe, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin of female: Carver D. Carr, TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Janice (Carr) Allen, 66, of Livingston, were conducted at 2 p.m. Sunday, July 12, 2009, from the chapel of Hall Funeral Home, with Bro. Aron Dillon officiating.

Burial was in Smith's Cove Cemetery.

Mrs. Allen died Friday, July 10 at Vanderbilt Medical Center.

Born June 23, 1943 in Livingston, she was the daughter of the late Carver D. and Bessie (Cantrell) Carr.

Survivors include a daughter, Donna Hensley of Livingston; 7 sisters, Myrtle Steele, Linda Scarberry, Ruth Collins, Kathy Swallows, Sheila Rothwell, Anita Smith, and Shirley Adams; 2 brothers, James Carr and R.H. Carr; and a granddaughter, Vanessa Hensley.

Pallbearers were Christopher McDonald, Keith Steele, Danny Webb, Greg Collins, John Ringley, Billie Harris, Willard Willis, Jason Carr, David Collins, and Brandon Due.

Honorary pallbearers were Wayne Collins, Randall Collins, Eric Scarberry, and Jimmy Scarberry.

Special care provided by Hall Funeral Home.

#### Jimmy Kenneth Allen

b. 3 March 1959 – d. 16 April 2009, s/o Mack Kenneth Allen (1929-1981) & Ruby Jewel (Allen) Allen (1942-1992).

\*See Mack Kenneth Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Joe Howard Allen Obt.

b. 19 February 1938, Overton Co., TN – d. 13 February 2019, TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of March 1964, Jackson Co., TN to **Patsy (Cooper) Allen**. Joe H. Allen, s/o **Malburn Addison Allen** (1905-1985) & **Phyllis Martin** (1906-1969).

\*See Malburn Addison Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 353 – Joe H. Allen married 18 March 1964, Jackson Co., TN, age 26, address: Sparta, TN to Patsy Cooper, age 21, address: 4<sup>th</sup> St., Livingston, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Hollie Dishman, 4<sup>th</sup> St., Livingston, TN).

Funeral Services for Mr. Joe H. Allen, age 80, of the Hardy's Chapel Community will be conducted 1 p.m., Friday, February 15, 2019, from the chapel of Speck Funeral Home. Bro. Edwin Moore will officiate.

Burial will be in the Smith Chapel Cemetery. The family will welcome friends on Thursday evening from 4 until 8 p.m. and on Friday from 10 a.m. until time of services.

Mr. Allen passed from this life on Wednesday morning, February 13, 2019 from the comfort of his home.

Joe was born February 19, 1938 in Overton County to the late MalBourn & Phyllis Martin Allen. Joe loved and enjoyed being with his family, playing volleyball with his friends, and truly loved his grandchildren. Joe enjoyed helping the public when he had his store. Joe and Doyle Shake started the Hardy's Chapel Volunteer Fire Dept. Joe was a college graduate and Baptist in faith.

He leaves his loving wife, Patsy Cooper Allen of the Hardy's Chapel Community; daughters, Joy Wright and Lisa Allen both of the Hardy's Chapel Community; granddaughter, Mikalah Wright, and grandson, Tucker Wright both of the Hardy's Chapel Community.

Joe was preceded in death by his parents.

Pallbearers to serve are Gary Webb, Bobby Copper, Danny Webb, Tyler Webb, Scott Murphy, Kelvin Wright.

The family request that memorial donations be made to the Hardy's Chapel Volunteer Fire Department.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 14 February 2019

#### John Mitchell Allen

b. 10 February 1918, Hilham, Overton Co., TN – d. 3 July 2001, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Henry P. Allen** (1881-1939) & **Eva Lou Rena Wilmoth** (1883-1967).

\*See Henry P. Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Lillie Ann (Crabtree) Allen

b. 7 February 1886, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 March 1911, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of May 1900, Putnam Co. TN to **Charles Albert Allen**, b. 4 May 1875, Barren Co., KY – d. 10 May 1939, Putnam Co., TN, he also md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of July 1915, Jackson Co., TN to **Sallie Ida (Rawley) Allen**, b. 10 May 1888, d/o **David Albert Rawley** (1865-1927) & **Martha A. Stewart** (1868-1928), both buried in Byers Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Sallie Ida (Rawley) Allen is buried in Boiling Springs Cemetery, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Charles Albert Allen, s/o **James Madison "Wild Jim" Allen** (1845-1910) & **Sarah Emily Laylock** (1854-1946). Charles Albert Allen is buried in Boiling Springs Cemetery, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 44 – Charles Albert Allen married 26 May 1900, Putnam Co., TN to Lillie Ann Crabtree).

# Louisa Caroline (Smith) Allen

b. 14 May 1872 – d. 29 July 1940, d/o **Enoch Chapman Smith** (1838-1927) & **Martha Ann Hull** (1843-1922), she is buried in Salem Cemetery, Kirby, Pike Co., AR. Enoch Chapman Smith is buried in Gann Cemetery, Potter, Polk Co., AR.

#### **Mack Kenneth Allen**

b. 21 May 1929 – d. 18 February 1981, md 2<sup>nd</sup> on the 11<sup>th</sup> of December 1976, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Alice (Wheeler) Allen Lawson**, b. 5 February 1930, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 April 2008, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Robert "Bob" Wheeler** (1885-1966) & **Ina Crawford** (1898-1970). Mary also md **Clyde Lawson** (1902-1964). Mack Kenneth Allen, s/o **James Franklin Allen** (1884-1938) & **Mary Luna Boyd** 

(1896-1980). **Mack Kenneth Allen** md 1<sup>st</sup> on the 17<sup>th</sup> of September 1956, Putnam Co., TN to **Ruby Jewell Allen**, b. 23 April 1942 – d. 29 April 1992.

\*See James Franklin Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 435 – Mack Kenneth Allen married17 September 1956, Putnam Co., TN, age 27, b. 31 May 1929, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Ruby Jewel Allen, age 16, b. 23 April 1940, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Dillard Allen, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 370: Mack Kenneth Allen married 11 December 1976, Putnam Co., TN, age 47, b. 5 May 1929, address: 255 Boatman St., Cookeville, TN to Mary Alice Lawson, age 46, b. 5 February 1930, address: 235 ½ Boatman St., Cookeville, TN, name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ruby Brown, Baxter, TN).

#### **Malburn Addison Allen**

b. 3 September 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 July 1985, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of September 1934, Jackson Co., TN to **Phyllis Pluma (Martin) Allen**, b. 25 April 1906, Overton Co., TN – d. 8 March 1969, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Tom Martin & Ethel Londana (Tharp) Martin** (1874-1964), she is buried in Clark Cemetery, Hardy, Overton Co., TN. Malburn Addison Allen, s/o **Marion Daniel Allen** (1870-1964) & **Martha Louverna Cooper** (1867-1944).

\*See Joe H. Allen Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 536 – Malburn Addison Allen married 15 September 1934, Jackson Co., TN to Phyllis Martin).

#### Marion Daniel Allen

b. 1 August 1870 – d. 13 February 1964, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of October 1889, Jackson Co., TN to **Martha Louverna (Cooper) Allen**, 4 March 1867, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 January 1944, Overton Co., TN, d/o **George Cooper & Mary P. Anderson**. Marion Daniel Allen, s/o **Jesse Porter Allen** (1844-1929) & **Mary Martha Anderson** (1853-1943), both buried in Anderson Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See George Cleveland Allen buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 375 – Marion D. Allen married 3 October 1889, Jackson Co., TN to Martha Cooper).

# Mary Lucinda (Mackey) Allen

b. 14 April 1862 – d. 4 December 1928, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December 1879, Putnam Co., TN to **Zachariah Rhodes Allen**, b. 1861 – d. 11 October 1914, he is buried in Snuffer Cemetery, East Bernstadt, Laurel Co., KY.

\*See Emeline Allen buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 165 – Zach Allen married 23 December 1879, Putnam Co., TN to Mary McKie).

### **Odus Cook Allen**

b. 1 November 1930 – d. 19 April 1985, (CPL US Army), md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of December 1956, IN to **Jo Ann** (Allen) Wilmoth, b. 16 March 1935, TN – d. 9 November 2005, d/o **Dallas Allen** (1905-1967) & Rosa Lee Cooper (1912-1979). Odus Cook Allen, s/o Herman Jake Allen (1903-1970) & Louella (Allen) Allen (1906-1990), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Dallas Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Richard Clarence Allen

<sup>\*</sup>See Mary Alice (Wheeler) Lawson Allen Obt. buried in Odd Fellows Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Marion Daniel Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Malburn Addison Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Leander A. Harris buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

b. 6 September 1916, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 August 1988, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of December 1934, Jackson Co., TN to **Samantha Elizabeth (Webb) Allen**, b. 11 September 1919, Overton Co., TN – d. 16 February 1997, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Robert Archibald Webb** (1883-1926) & **Mary Louvina "Vina" Gentry** (1892-1972), she is buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Robert Archibald Webb is buried in West Cemetery, Bangham, Putnam Co., TN. Richard Clarence Webb, s/o **George Cleveland Allen** (1892-1955) & **Harriett Lee Mansell** (1883-1965).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 33, #9 – Clarence Allen married 14 December 1934, Jackson Co., TN to Elizabeth Webb).

# **Royce Kendall Allen**

b. 14 March 1953, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 April 2005, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of May 1972, Putnam Co., TN to **Rita Faye (Helton) Allen**, b. 21 May 1954 – d. 8 December 2003. Royce Kendall Allen, s/o **Richard Clarence Allen** (1916-1988) & **Samantha Elizabeth Webb** (1919-1997).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 488 – Royce Kendall Allen married 27 May 1972, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, b. 14 March 1953, address: 1615 N. Dixie Ave., Cookeville, TN to Rita Faye Helton, age 18, b. 21 May 1954, address: 128 Menzie St., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Gordon Helton, 128 Menzie St., Cookeville, TN).

#### Samuel Escue Allen

b. 5 September 1901 – d. 9 April 1954, md **Louvada (Loftis) Allen**, b. 24 April 1915 – d. 24 December 1985, d/o **Lee Martin Loftis** (1888-1960) & **Lora Langford** (1890-1990). Samuel Escue Allen, s/o **Andrew Lee Allen** (1871-1954) & **Mary Belle Phillips** (1880-1911).

\*See Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

# Vestle G. Allen

b. 12 February 1924, TN – d. 17 November 1944, (TEC 5 US Army WWII), s/o Claude William Allen (1902-1991) & Dora Belle Bean (1905-1982). (Picture on tombstone).

\*See Claude William Allen

# Walter Rhea Allen

b. 12 May 1924, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 November 1977, Putnam Co., TN, (PVT US Army), md **Opal Christine (Cowan) Allen**, b. 18 February 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 November 2002, d/o **James Benjamin Cowan** (1898-1943) & **Harvie Terry** (1908-2000), both buried in Double Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Walter Rhea Allen, s/o **George Washington Allen** (1879-1935) & **Etta Gay** (1882-1967).

#### **Amos Dillard Anderson**

b. 8 January 1897, TN – d. 17 September 1978, Jackson Co., TN, md **Omia Florence (Johnson) Anderson**, b. 10 June 1898, TN – d. 16 March 1983, India, d/o **Martin Van Buren Johnson** (1867-1954) & **Louisa Lee** (1863-1935), both buried in Halfacre Cemetery, Nameless, Jackson Co., TN. Amos Dillard Anderson, s/o **Matthew Dillard Anderson** (1856-1923) & **Sarah Cason** (1872-1958), both buried in Richmond Cemetery, Flynns Lick, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Minnie Dallas Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Brenda Sue Anderson**

b. 1948 – d. 2003.

# Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See George Cleveland Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Royce Kendall Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Richard Clarence Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See George Washington Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Harvie (Terry) Cowan Obt. buried in Double Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

b. 20 June 1885, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 July 1967, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of September 1909, Putnam Co., TN to **Josephine "Josie" Lola (Matthews) Anderson**, b. 1 November 1890, Overton Co., TN – d. 29 March 1978, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **George Supeman Matthews** (1849-1938) & **Martha E. Copeland** (1848-1945, both buried in Tennessee Georgia Memorial Park, Rossville, Walker Co., GA. Elijah Oliver Anderson, s/o **Noah Kuykendall Anderson** (1846-1926) & **Cynthia Elizabeth "Betty" Smith** (1845-1932).

- \*See Josephine "Josie" Lola (Matthews) Anderson Obt.
- \*See Lloyd B. Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Noah Kuykendall Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Jesse Ben "J. B." Mason buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Fannie Lucille (Anderson) Simpson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Lawrence Thurston Swallows buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 530, #1558 – E. O. Anderson married 25 September 1909, Putnam Co., TN to Lola Matthews).

Funeral services for Elijah Oliver Anderson, 82, were held July 20 at Spring Creek Baptist Church with Rev. Burdett and Rev. J. B. Patton officiating. Burial was in Spring Chapel Cemetery.

He was the son of Noah Anderson and Elizabeth Smith and a member of Spring Creek Baptist Church.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Lola Anderson, Cookeville; 5 sons, Cecil, Chattanooga, Lloyd, Cookeville, Vernon, Laporte, IN, Earl, Warren, MI, Dow, Toledo, OH; 5 daughters, Mrs. Joe Ramsey, Mrs. J. B. Mason, Mrs. Thurston Swallows, all of Cookeville, Mrs. Raymond Simpson, Warren, MI, and Mrs. Clarence Cantrell, Cookeville; 1 sister, Mrs. Scerena Matthews, Rossville, GA; 35 grandchildren and 13 great grandchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home in charge.

Dispatch, Cookeville, TN: 26 July 1967

# **Everett Vernice Anderson**

b. 9 July 1901, Sparta, White Co., TN – d. 9 November 1979, md Ida Lorene (Phillips) Anderson, b. 20 February 1902, TN – d. 26 December 1985, TN, div., d/o Simpson John Phillips (1860-1937) & Arminda Clarissa Phy (1869-1934). Everett Vernice Anderson, s/o James G. Anderson (1861-1908) & Vesta Holloway (1867-1944), both buried in Wesley Chapel Cemetery, White Co., TN.

\*See Simpson John Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Everett Vernice Anderson

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 40

**Birth Date:** 9 Jul 1901 **Birth Place:** Sparta, Tenn

Residence Place: Dayton, Montgomery, Ohio

**Registration Date:** 16 Feb 1942 **Registration Place:** Dayton, Ohio

**Employer:** United Aircraft Products 480 Huffman Ave

Weight: 160
Complexion: Dark
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5-11

Next of Kin: Ida

# Glenn Stanley Anderson Obt.

b. 27 February 1935, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 April 1998, Putnam Co., TN, md **Phyllis** (unknown) Anderson. Glenn Stanley Anderson, s/o James Itley Anderson (1904-1981) & Velma Jewel Jackson (1909-1992). Glen Stanley Anderson also md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of June 1954, Putnam Co., TN to Eura Villia (Smith) Anderson.

\*See James Itley Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 328 – Glenn Stanley Anderson married 26 June 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, b. 17 February 1935, address: Rt. 1, West Alexandria, OH to Eura Villia Smith, age 18, b. 13 June 1931, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Luther Smith, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: James Itley Anderson, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Glenn Stanley Anderson, 63, of Merritt Island, Florida, formerly of Putnam County, will be held at 1 p.m. on Saturday, April 25, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home.

Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery on Smith Chapel Road.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. today at the funeral home.

Mr. Anderson died on Thursday, April 23, 1998, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born on Feb. 27, 1935, in Cookeville to the late Italy and Jewell Jackson Anderson. Mr. Anderson was a welder with General Motors.

His family includes his wife, Phyllis Anderson of Merritt Island; a daughter, Sondra Royse of Troy, Ohio; two sons, Danny and Randy Anderson, both of Merritt Island; a sister, Dean Boggs of Martinsville, Ohio; 10 grandchildren, Kevin, Jimmy, Michelle and Mark Jr. Royse, Nathan and Nicole Helm, Kathryn, Kyle and Randall D. Anderson Jr., and Jonathan Tibbettes; and a great-grandchild, Dominique Nicole Royse.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a sister, Bernice Shelton, and three brothers, Charles, Harold and James Anderson.

Rev. Myron Green will officiate at the services

### Infant daughter Anderson

b. & d. 5 March 1934, d/o Elijah Oliver Anderson (1885-1967) & Josephine "Josie" Lola Matthews (1890-1978).

#### James Ellman Anderson

b. 7 January 1829, TN – d. 23 May 1914, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of March 1876, Putnam Co., TN to **Judia Davis** (Moore) Anderson, b. 23 November 1836, TN – d. 21 May 1920, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Louis Moore (1795-1875) & Sarah Travis (1802-1859), both buried in Paran Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN. James Ellman Anderson, s/o William Garland "Long Billy" Anderson & Sarah "Sallie" Loveall. James Ellman Anderson also md Eliza (Sims) Anderson, b. 25 April 1834 – d. 21 October 1871, she is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Eliza (Sims) Anderson, d/o Absolom Sims (1809-1877) & Sarah Harp (1811-1885).

Census Place: 1880 - District 15, Putnam Co., Tennessee: 80

Source: FHL Film 1255275 National Archives Film T9-1275 Page 133A

Relation Sex Marr Race Age Birthplace

James ANDERSON Self M M W 52 TN

<sup>\*</sup>See Perry L. Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Louis Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Occ: Fa	rming Fa: VA	Mo: TN				
Judy ANDERSON	Wife	F	M	W	43	TN
Occ: Ke	eping House	Fa: NC	Mo: TN			
Clemintine ANDERSON Dau		F	S	W	26	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Laverna ANDERSO	N Dau	F	S	W	24	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Adwille ANDERSO	N Dau	F	S	W	21	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Calvin ANDERSON	Son	M	S	W	20	TN
Occ: Farming Fa: TN		Mo: TN				
Laurnitine ANDERS	SON Dau	F	S	W	17	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Celina ANDERSON	Dau	F	S	W	15	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Alice ANDERSON	Dau	F	S	W	13	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Glendon ANDERSO	N Son	M	S	W	10	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Perry L. ANDERSO	N Son	M	S	W	8	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				
Louis ANDERSON	Son	M	S	W	3	TN
	Fa: TN	Mo: TN				

Census Place: 1900 - District 15, Putnam Co., Tennessee: Dwl: 32

James ANDERSON Head W M January 1829 71 Married (24 yrs. married) TN VA TN

Juda ANDERSON Wife W F November 1836 63 Married (24 yrs. married) 1-1 (1 child born, 1 child living) TN TN GA

Louis W. ANDERSON Son W M April 1877 23 Single TN TN TN

Census Place: 1910 - District 15, Putnam Co., Tennessee: Dwl: 114

James ANDERSON Head M W 81 Married2 (34 yrs. married) Farmer General Farm TN VA TN

Juda ANDERSON Wife F W 73 Married1 (34 yrs. married) 1-1 (1 child born, 1 child living) TN NC (?)

GA. Louis W. ANDERSON Son M W 32 Single Laborer on Farm TN TN TN

# James Itley Anderson Obt.

b. 31 May 1904, Overton Co., TN – d. 31 July 1981, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of May 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **Velma Jewel (Jackson) Anderson**, b. 15 April 1909, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 May 1992, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Ephraim Wade Jackson** (1864-1952) & **Genetta** "Nettie" Phy (1877-1919), she is buried in Sliger Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Ephraim Wade Jackson is buried in West Graveyard, Putnam Co., TN. James Itley Anderson, s/o **Samuel Garland Anderson** (1878-1957) & **Bernice Elam Matthews** (1883-1941).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 535, #4839 – Itley Anderson married 5 May 1929, Putnam Co., TN to Jewell Jackson).

Funeral services for James Itley Anderson, 77, were held in the Spring Creek Baptist Church at 1:00 today. Bro. Lecial Johnson and Bro. Glen Love officaited. Mr. Anderson died July 31, 1981 in Master's Rest Home. A native of Overton County, he was the son of the late Garland Anderson and Bernice Mathis Anderson. He was a retired Baptist minister. He is preceded in death by his daughter, Mrs. Bernice Shelton.

Survivors include his wife Mrs. Velma Jewel Anderson of Cookeville; 4 sons, Charles, James, Harold Anderson, all of OH, Glen Anderson of FL; 1 daughter, Mrs. Glenn Boggs of Springfield, OH; 3 brothers, William Anderson of Cookeville, Fletcher Anderson of Sparta, Virgie Anderson of Algood; 17

<sup>\*</sup>See Samuel Garland Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

grandchildren; 7 great grandchildren. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Whitson Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: Monday, 3 August 1981.

#### Johnnie Dee Anderson

b. 1 April 1918, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 July 1973, md Ruby Dimple (Allen) Anderson, b. 18 November 1918, TN - d. 15 June 2010, d/o George Cleveland Allen (1892-1955) & Harriett Lee Mansell (1883-1965). Johnnie Dee Anderson, s/o Henry Beecher Anderson (1884-1953) & America Elizabeth Chaffin (1887-1946), she is buried in Fox C. Chaffin Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Henry Beecher Anderson is buried in John Young Cemetery, Shiloh, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See George Cleveland Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Joseph Harvey Anderson Obt.

b. 22 November 1880, TN – d. 28 February 1934, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of September 1906, White Co., TN to Mary Ida (Adcock) Anderson, b. 24 November 1882 – d. 9 August 1938. Joseph Harvey Anderson, s/o Noah Kuykendall Anderson (1846-1926) & Cynthia Elizabeth "Betty" Smith (1845-1932).

\*See Noah Kuykendall Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 274 – J. H. Anderson married 20 September 1906, White Co., TN to Ida Adcock).

Our community was shrouded in sorrow last week when Harvey Anderson was stricken with pneumonia on February 20 from which he died Wednesday, February 28 at 7 a.m.

Harvey was the son of Noah and Betsy Anderson who preceded him to the grave but a few years ago. He was born and raised on the farm where his entire life was spent, farming being his chief occupation until about 7 years ago when he put in a stock of groceries and dry good and later a grist mill, which he ran until he took sick. He was never a very strong man but by his courtesy, honesty and kindness he had the confidence of his neighbors who gave him a good patronage in both store and mill. His wife would tend the store while he was busy at the mill. He requested his family to continue business as he had been doing.

Besides his wife and 2 children, Noah and Mrs Floyd Moore, he leaves 1 sister, Mrs M H Matthews, Chattanooga; 5 brothers, Alpheus, Denver, Co; Alvin, White county; Garland, Overton county; Oliver and L B, Cookeville.

He was married to Miss Ida Adcock September 20, 1906. He joined the Baptist church in 1895.

Funeral services were conducted at Smith's Chapel Thursday afternoon by the preacher that married he and his wife. 27 years ago.

# Josephine "Josie" Lola (Matthews) Anderson Obt.

b. 1 November 1890, Overton Co., TN – d. 29 March 1978, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of September 1909, Putnam Co., TN to Elijah Oliver Anderson, b. 20 June 1885 - d. 18 July 1967, s/o Noah Kuykendall Anderson (1846-1926) & Cynthia Elizabeth "Betty" Smith (1845-1932). Josephine "Josie" Lola (Matthews) Anderson d/o George Supeman Matthews (1849-1938) & Martha E. Copeland (1848-1945, both buried in Tennessee Georgia Memorial Park, Rossville, Walker Co., GA. \*See Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.

Funeral services for Josie Lola Anderson, 87, of Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN were held today at 2:00 at Spring Creek Baptist Church. She died March 29 at Cookeville General Hospital.

Services were conducted by Bro. Lecial Johnson and Bro. John L. Barnes and burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Whitson Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

<sup>\*</sup>See Floyd Estle Moore Obt.

Mrs. Anderson was a native of Overton County, and was the daughter of the late George and Martha Copeland Matthews.

Survivors include; 4 sons, Cecil of Chattanooga, Earl of Warren, MI, Dow of Toledo, OH, and Vernon of Cookeville; 5 daughters, Dimple Rasey, Evelyn Mason and Ella Ramsey all of Cookeville, Fannie Lou Simpson, Mekil Cantrell; 32 grandchildren and 31 great grandchildren.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: Friday, 31 March 1978.

### Lloyd B. Anderson

b. 12 March 1915 – d. 15 March 1872, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of July 1939, Putnam Co., TN to **Tennie Framces** (Harp) Anderson, b. 26 August 1916 – d. 5 October 2002, d/o **Zeb Beecher Harp** (1881-1949) & Alice McDaniel (1880-1969), both buried in Paran Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN. Lloyd B. Anderson, s/o Elijah Oliver Anderson (1885-1967) & Josephine "Josie" Lola Matthews (1890-1978).

\*See Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 191 – Lloyd Anderson married 29 July 1939, Putnam Co., TN, age 24, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Tennie Harp, age 22, address; Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Beecher Harp, Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN).

# **Lynn Boyd Anderson**

b. 26 April 1876, TN – d. 1 March 1957, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of October 1899, Overton Co., TN to **Ova Armilda (Matthews) Anderson**, b. 17 July 1879, Overton Co., TN – d. 31 July 1961, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, d/o Rev. George Shupeman Matthews (1849-1938) & Martha E. Copeland (1848-1945). Lynn Boyd Anderson, s/o **Noah Kuykendall Anderson** (1846-1926) & **Cynthia Elizabeth** "**Betty" Smith** (1845-1932).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 170, #1460 – L. B. Anderson married 8 October 1899, Overton Co., TN to O A. Matthews).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 274 – L. B. Anderson married 6 October 1899, Overton Co., TN to O A. Matthews).

#### **Mathis Alvin Anderson**

b. 18 January 1869, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 February 1940, Sparta, White Co., TN, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of November 1892, Putnam Co., TN to **Leta (Holman) Anderson**, b. 4 October 1874 – d. 2 January 1915, d/o **James Spencer Holman** (1842-1915) & **Hannah Frances Welch** (1843-1913), both buried in Stewart Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Leta (Holman) Anderson is buried in Patterson Cemetery, Patterson, Wayne Co., MO. Matthew Alvin Anderson, s/o **Noah Kuykendall Anderson** (1846-1926) & **Cynthia Elizabeth** "**Betty" Smith** (1845-1932).

- \*See Noah Kuykendall Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Thomas Horace Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 164 – Alvin Anderson married 3 November 1892, Putnam Co., TN to Leaty Holman).

# **Minnie Dallas Anderson**

b. 20 April 1895 – d. 18 January 1949, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Matthew Dillard Anderson** (1856-1923) & **Sarah Frances Cason** (1872-1958), both buried in Richmond Cemetery, Flynns Lick, Jackson Co., TN.

"Sore afflictions long endured physicians skill in vain, until God was pleased to give her east and rid her of her own pain."

\*See Amos Dillard Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Jane Carolyn Anderson Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

Tennessee US Death Records (1908-1965)

Name: Minnie Dallas Anderson

Gender: Female Race: White Age: 53

**Birth Date:** 20 Apr 1895

Birth Place: USA

**Death Date:** 18 Jan 1949

Death Place: Gainesboro, Jackson, Tennessee, USA

Cause of Death: Heart failure
Father: Mathie Anderson
Mother: Sarah Frances Cason

Certificate Number: 49-00829

#### Nadine (Swift) Anderson

b. 2 October 1939, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 January 1960, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of September 1959, Jackson Co., TN to **James Ralph Anderson**, b. 21 January 1939, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 May 2004, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, s/o **Fletcher G. Anderson** & **Amanda Dimple Swallows**, she is buried in Saylors Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN. Nadine (Swift) Anderson, d/o **Oscar Lee Swift** (1899-1955) & **Lena Mae Mayberry** (1908-1994).

- \*See Gay Nell (Swift) Pippin Obt.
- \*See Horton Lee Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 60, #282 – James Ralph Anderson married 12 September 1959, Jackson Co., TN, age 20, address; Rt. 1, Sparta, White Co., TN to Nadine Swift, age 19, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Oscar Swift, Rt. 1, Sparta, White Co., TN).

Anderson, James Ralph - Died May 1, 2004 at St. Thomas Hospital.

He was the son of Fletcher G. and Amanda Dimple Swallows Anderson of Sparta, Tn.

He was preceded in death by his wife, Nadean Swift Anderson and his parents.

Survivors include four brothers, Roy Anderson, Chattanooga, Tn, Ray Anderson and wife Ruth, Sparta, Tn; Raymond Anderson and wife Barbara, Sparta, Tn; Howard Anderson and wife Barbara, Rickman, Tn; foster brother, Curtis Vaughn, Nashville, TN; four nieces; three nephews; one foster nephew; ten great nieces; two great nephews.

He was a former owner and employee of Phillips-Binkley Heating and Air Conditioning Company, He then worked at One Stop Supply and Team Air Distributing as an accountant. He retired from The State of Tennessee Department of Children Services as an accountant. He served on the board of directors for A.C.C.A. and the TVA Heat Pump Training Institute.

Funeral services will be conducted at 1 p.m. Monday, May 3, 2004 in the Brenthaven Cumberland Presbyterian Church, 920 Caldwell Lane with Rev. Norlan Scruder officiating. Visitation Monday 2 til 7 p.m. at the church. Further visitation Tuesday at Macedonia Baptist Church 12 noon - 2 p.m. with Graveside Services to follow immediately in Saylors Cemetery, Sparta, TN.

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to the Building Fund of Brenthaven Cumberland Presbyterian Church or Tennessee Donor Services.

Arrangements by Woodlawn Funeral Home, 660 Thompson Lane.

<sup>\*</sup>See Oscar Lee Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Nancy Eveline Anderson**

b. abt. 1863, TN - d. 8 March 1929, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o John Anderson & Rebecca Smith.

Tennessee US Death Records (1908-1965)

Name: Nancie Eveline Anderson

Gender: Female
Race: White
Age: 66
Birth Date: abt 1863
Birth Place: USA
Death Date: 8 Mar 1929

**Death Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee, USA **Cause of Death:** Found dead in bed, no doctor attended.

Father: John Anderson
Mother: Rebecca Smith

Certificate Number: 8802

#### Noah Kuykendall Anderson

b. 6 January 1846, TN – d. 20 April 1926, md Cynthia Elizabeth "Betty" (Smith) Anderson, b. 28 December 1845, TN – d. 1932, d/o Matthew Sims Smith (1821-1897) & Maryann Matheny (1823-1905). Noah Kuykendall Anderson, s/o William Garland "Long Billy" Anderson (1804-1873) & Sarah "Sallie" Loveall (1805-1873).

- \*See Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.
- \*See Matthew Alvin Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Samuel Garland Anderson Obt.
- \*See Matthew Sims Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Perry L. Anderson

b. 24 September 1871 – d. 7 August 1890, s/o **James Ellman Anderson** (1829-1914) & **Elizabeth "Eliza"** Sims (1834-1871).

# Samuel Garland Anderson Obt.

b. 16 November 1878, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 December 1957, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of October 1901, Overton Co., TN to **Bernice Elam (Matthews) Anderson**, b. 23 February 1883, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 September 1941, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Calvin Matthews** (1859-1902) & **Josephine Bilbrey** (1858-1889), both buried in Oklona Cemetery, Oklona, Overton Co., TN. Samuel Garland Anderson also md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of April 1943, Putnam Co., TN to **Lelah Antoinette (Matthews) Anderson Adcock**, b. 30 March 1894 – d. 17 April 1963, d/o **George Shupeman Matthews** (1849-1938) & **Martha E. Copeland** (1848-1945). Samuel Garland Anderson, s/o **Noah Kuykendall Anderson** (1846-1926) & **Cynthia Elizabeth "Betty" Smith** (1845-1932).

- \*See John Davis Adcock buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See James Itley Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Noah Kuvkendall Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See John H. Curtis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Effie Mae (Anderson) Sutton buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 407 – S. G. Anderson married 21 October 1901, Overton Co., TN to Miss Bernice Matthews).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 150 – S. G. Anderson married 21 April 1943, Putnam Co., TN, age 64, address: Cookeville, TN to Mrs. Lela Adcock, age 49, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin: Blank).

<sup>\*</sup>See James Ellman Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mr. Samuel Garland Anderson, 79, will be conducted tomorrow afternoon at 2 p.m. from the Spring Creek Baptist Church. Rev. J. B. Patton and Herbert Grimsley will officiate. Burial will be in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Anderson a retired farmer and minister of Putnam County, died at his home on Cookeville, Route 3.

Other survivors include four sons, Itley Anderson of Cookeville, Rt. 3, Flether Anderson of Sparta, Rt. 1, William and Virgil Anderson of Dayton, OH; a daughter, Mrs. John H. Curtis of Cookeville, Rt. 3; two brothers, Oliver Anderson of Cookeville, Rt. 3, Alphus Anderson of Olenna, CO, a sister Mrs. Myrtle Matthews of Rossville, GA; 25 grandchildren, 7 great grandchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN: Tuesday, 19 December 1957.

# **Thomas Horace Anderson**

b. 15 May 1909 – d. 23 February 1954, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, s/o **Mathis Alvin Anderson** (1869 1940) & Leta "Lettie" Holman (1874-1915).

Mathis Alvin Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Trousdale Herbert Anderson**

b. 22 February 1901, Jackson Co., TN – d. 1 December 1952, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of April 1940, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI to **Ruth (Rolph) Anderson**, d/o **Charles Rolph & Clara Mason**. Trousdale Herbert Anderson, s/o **Matthew Dillard Anderson** (1856-1923) & **Sarah Frances Cason** (1872-1958), both buried in Richmond Cemetery, Flynns Lick, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Amos Dillard Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(Source: Michigan Marriage Records, (1867-1909), #43236 – Trousdale H. Anderson married 5 April 1940, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, 39 yrs. old, address: Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, parents: Matthew D. Andertosn & Sarah Cason, to Ruth Rolph, age 16 yrs old, address: Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, parents: Charles Rolph & Clara Mason).

### William Louis Anderson

b. 22 April 1877, TN – d. 7 April 1917, s/o **James Ellman Anderson** (1829-1914) & **Judia Davis** (1836-1920).

\*See James Ellman Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# Ether Ora (Anderson) Armstrong

b. 29 August 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 31 December 1945, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of July 1928, Putnam Co., TN to **Willard Armstrong**. Ether Ora (Anderson) Armstrong, d/o **Samuel Garland Anderson** (1878-1957) & **Bernice Elam Matthews** (1883-1941).

\*See Samuel Garland Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 482, #4636 – Willard Armstrong married 14 July 1928, Putnam Co., TN to Ether Anderson).

#### Wade Edwards Avinger II

b. 9 September 1944 – d. 10 August 2002, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of February 1970, Bexar, TX to Donna June (Waight) Avinger, b. 18 June 1951.

# Billy J. Bartlett Obt.

b. 6 February 1942, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 November 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Davis William "Dave" Bartlett** (1896-1971) & **Ada Earlene Henley** (1913-1996).

\*See Davis William "Dave" Barlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# **Davis William "Dave" Bartlett**

b. 29 May 1896 – d. 23 July 1971, (Tennessee Pvt US Navy WWI), md **Ada Earlene (Henley) Bartlett**, b. 30 March 1913 – d. 9 January 1996, d/o **Radford Tad Henley** (1882-1957) & **Viola Warren** (1875-1930). Radford Tad Henley is buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Viola (Warren) Henley is buried in Warren Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Davis William "Dave" Bartlett, s/o **Joseph Perry "Joe" Bartlett** (1869-1937) & **Sabrina Jane "Brina" Mayberry** (1876-1939).

# James Edward "J.B." Bartlett

b. 17 August 1938 – d. 14 September 2009, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of August 1938, Putnam Co., TN, to Lucille (Bohannon) Bartlett, b. 31 October 1934, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 April 1988, d/o Horace Woodward Bohannon (1910-1975) & Maggie Vaden (1908-1991), all buried in Whittaker Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Edward "J.B." Bartlett, s/o Davis William "Dave" Bartlett (1896-1971) & Ada Earlene Henley (1913-1996).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 61 – James E. Bartlett married 17 August 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 17 August 1938, address; Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Lucille Bohannon, age 24, b. 31 October 1934, address: Monterey, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Maggie Bohannon, mother, Monterey, TN).

#### Joseph Perry "Joe" Bartlett

b. 7 August 1869, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 1 August 1937, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of October 1892, Putnam Co., TN to **Sabrina Jane "Brina" Mayberry**, b. 28 March 1876, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 September 1939, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joshua M. Mayberry** (1839-1901) & **Martha Jane Anderson** (1840-1912). Joseph Perry "Joe" Bartlett, s/o **Evan "Even" Shug Bartlett Jr.** (1844-1883) & **Sarah Jane Smith** (1845-1916), she is buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Evan Shug Bartlett Jr. is buried in Jones Cemetery, White Hall, Greene Co., IL.

#### Lillian May Bartlett

b. 8 April 1908 – d. 30 January 1909, d/o **Joseph Perry Bartlett** (1869-1937) & **Sabrina Jane Mayberry** (1876-1939).

### **Romaine Bartlett**

b. 12 February 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 August 1968, Putnam Co., TN, md **Doris May (Easter) Bartlett**, b. 17 September 1928. Romaine Bartlett, s/o **John & Lucy Bartlett**.

Virginia US Marriage Records (1936-2014)

Name: Romaine Bartlett

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 38
Birth Date: abt 1924

Marriage Registration Place: Richmond, Virginia, USA

Marriage Date: 26 Jan 1962

Marriage Place: Richmond, Virginia, USA

Father: John Bartlett

<sup>\*</sup>See Billy J. Bartlett Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See James Edward "J.B." Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joseph Perry "Joe" Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Davis William "Dave" Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joshua M. Mayberry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Lillian May Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William A. "Bill" Neal buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joseph Perry Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mother: <u>Lucy Bartlett</u>
Spouse: <u>Doris May Easter</u>
Certificate Number: 1962000627

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Romaine Bartlett

Race: White Age: 19

**Birth Date:** 12 Feb 1923 **Birth Place:** Putnman Co

Residence Place: Cookeville, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 30 Jun 1942

Registration Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

**Employer:** Urinpec Inc.

Weight: 150
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Brown
Hair Color: Blonde
Height: 5-10
Next of Kin: Lucy Neal

#### Sampson A. "Sam" Bartlett

b. 2 January 1871, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 November 1902, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of September 1893, Putnam Co., TN to **Luella E. (Smith) Qualls**, b. 7 September 1868, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 July 1940, TN. Luella married Sampson A. Bartlett, Bob Jaquess, Sam L. Johnson and Dent Qualls. Sampson A. "Sam" Bartlett, s/o Even Shug Bartlett (1844-1883) & Sarah Jane Smith (1845-1916), she is buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Even Shug Bartlett is buried in Jones Cemetery, White Hall, Greene Co., IL.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 288 – S. A. Bartlett married 7 September 1893, Putnam Co., TN to L. E. Smith).

# Cynthia Louvina "Vina" (Jackson) Bean

b. 26 June 1889, Jackson Co., TN – d. 17 August 1953, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of May 1909, Jackson Co., TN to **Thomas Bean**, b. 14 June 1887, TN – d. 9 September 1939, Putnam Co., TN s/o **Joseph Bean** (1853-1923) & **Mary Jane Carnahan** (?-1908), both buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Cynthia Louvina "Vina" (Jackson) Bean, d/o **Horatio Rash Jackson** (1862-1945) & **Nancy Angeline Dill** (1869-1941), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Bedford Jackson

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 412 – Thomas Bean married 9 May 1909, Jackson Co., TN to Louvina Jackson).

#### Earl Bean Obt.

b. 2 June 1942, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 November 2010, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of July 1961, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Ell (Cooper) Bean**, b. 31 December 1943. Earl Bean, s/o **Winters L. Bean** (1914-1980) & **Sitha Ann Rector** (1917-1987), she is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Winters L. Bean is buried in Bear-Creek-Hillgrove Cemetery, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 150, #372 – Earl Bean married 29 July 1961, Jackson Co., TN, age 19, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Mary Ell Cooper, age 17, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Sitha Bean, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Earl Bean, 68, were held at 2 p.m. today, Thursday, Nov. 18, from the chapel of Cookeville Funeral Home. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County. Mr. Bean died Monday, Nov. 15, 2010, at his residence.

He was born June 2, 1942, in Jackson County to the late Winters and Sitha Rector Bean Allen. Mr. Bean worked for many years at Daco. He enjoyed farming and was the chief of the Dodson Branch Volunteer Fire Department for 21 years. He was a member of Dodson Branch Southern Baptist Church. His family includes his wife of 49 years, Mary Cooper Bean; two sons and daughters-in-law, Kenneth Earl and Kim Bean of Gainesboro and Jeffery Keith and Heather Bean of Cookeville; a daughter and son-in-law, Rachel and Tim Morrison of Cookeville; three sisters, Faye Nelson and Mamie Burgess, both of Cookeville, and Theresa Esterline of Ohio; a sister-in-law, Wanda Alexander of Sparta; a stepbrother, J.T. Allen of Indiana; 12 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two brothers, Richard and Lewis Bean; a stepbrother, Jimmy Allen; and his stepfather, Vasco Allen.

Pallbearers were Danny Rich, Nathaniel Beaty, Johnnie Grogan, Dennis Rector, Derek Woolbright, Darrel Church, James Gibbons, Mitchell Knight and Curtis Reeves.

Bros. Jim Phillips and John Wood will officiate at the services.

#### Ilene Esta Mae (Sidwell) Bean Obt.

b. 30 July 1932, Monroe, Overton Co., TN – d. 8 May 2017, Hilham, Overton Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of October 1953, Overton Co., TN to **Lemon Richard Bean**, b. 16 December 1923, TN – d. 27 April 1992, Overton Co., TN s/o **Thomas Bean** (1887-1939) & **Cynthia Louvina Jackson** (1880-1953). Ilene Esta Mae (Sidwell) Bean, d/o **John Sidwell** & **Charity Smith**.

\*See Thomas Bean buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 37, #537– Lemon Richard Bean married 15 October 1953, Overton Co., TN, age 29, address: Cookeville, TN to Ilene Esta Mae Sidwell, age 21, address: Monroe, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. J. T. Sidwell, Monre, TN.).

Preceded in death by her parents, John and Charity (Smith) Sidwell; husband, Lemon Bean; two sisters, and a brother.

Survived by Two sons Rick Bean and Tom Bean, One Daughter Louise Bean, Eight GrandChildren Ricky Bean Jr., Leeann Bean, Jackie Bean, Amanda Barnes, Wayne Ogltree, Joseph Bean, Charlie Bean, Elizabeth Bean. Eleven Great GrandChildren Ricky Bean 3rd, Austin Bean, Dallas Bean, Caleb Barnes, Cory Barnes, Railey Dilldine, Heath Dilldine Jr., AAliyah Dilldine.

#### Minerva Euretta (Jaquess) Bean

b. 28 May 1877, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 January 1901, Jackson Co., TN, md 1895 to Elijah Landon Bean, b. 1874, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 December 1927, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o John Lansden Bean (1842-1917) & Sarah Elizabeth Wassom (1844-1920), both buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Elijah Landon Bean is buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Elijah Landon Bean also md on the 28th of February 1901, Putnam Co., TN to Marsha Estella "Essie" (Jaquess) Bean, b. 1879 – d. 1953, Elijah Bean was her first husband, after his death, she married Daniel W. Ray on Sept. 22, 1940. He evidently preceded her in death (says widow on her death cert) and she is buried with her 1st. husband in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Marsha Estella "Essie" (Jaquess) Bean, d/o Joseph Grimsley Jaquess (1844-1918) & Mary Angeline Owen (1846-1923).

\*See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 83 – E. L. Bean married 28 February 1901, Putnam Co., TN to Essy Jaquess).

#### Pasco Bean

b. 8 January 1912, TN – d. 9 September 1971, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of August 1935, Jackson Co., TN to **Pearl "Pearlie" (Roberts) Bean**, b. 24 July 1915, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 October 1997, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Ambros Bluford Roberts** (1885-1967) & **Mary Elizabeth Cooper** (1897-1979). Pasco Bean, s/o **Thomas Bean** (1887-1939) & **Cynthia Louvina Jackson** (1889-1953).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 145 – Pasco Bean married 4 August 1935, Jackson Co., TN to Pearl Roberts).

#### Ronald Glenn Bean

b. 6 August 1954 – d. 22 February 2006, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of July 1992, Putnam Co., TN to **Kathy June** (Walton) Bean, b. 26 August 1963.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 148 - Ronald Glenn Bean married 4 July 1992, Putnam Co., TN, age 37, b. 6 August 1954, address: Rt. 4, Box 418, Cookeville, TN to Kathy June Walton, age 28, b. 26 August 1963, address: 1857 West Broad St., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lyda Louise Clendenon, mother).

#### Thelma Lee Bean

b. 2 April 1942, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 April 1942, Putnam Co., TN.

#### Thomas Bean

b. 14 June 1887, TN – d. 9 September 1939, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of May 1909, Jackson Co., TN to **Cynthia Louvina (Jackson) Bean**, b. 26 June 1889, Jackson Co., TN – d. 17 August 1953, Putnam Co., TN d/o **Horatio "Rash" Jackson** (1862-1945) & **Nancy Angeline Dill** (1869-1941), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Thomas Bean, s/o **Joseph Bean** (1853-1923) & **Mary Jane Carnahan** (1858-1902), both buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 412, #48 – Thomas Bean married 9 May 1909, Jackson Co., TN to Louvina Jackson).

#### Virgie Anne (Martin) Bean Obt.

b. 12 February 1909, Overton Co., TN – d. 12 May 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of October 1941, Overton Co., TN to **Frank C. Bean**, b. 26 August 1916, Jackson co., TN – d. 21 February 1981, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Joseph Bean** (1853-1923) & **Susan Ona Rector** (1872-1971), she is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Joseph Bean is buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN Virgie Anne (Martin) Bean, d/o **Thomas Jefferson "Tom" Martin** & **Ethel Londana Tharp** (1874-1964), she is buried in Clark Cemetery, Hardy, Overton Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 22 – Frank Bean married 25 October 1941, Overton Co., TN, age 25, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Virgie Martin, age 32, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN.

**COOKEVILLE** – Funeral services for Virgie Anne Bean, 79, of Cookeville will be held tomorrow, May 14, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Bean died Thursday (May 12, 1988) in Cookeville Health Care Center.

<sup>\*</sup>See Thomas Bean buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ilene (Sidwell) Bean Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Pasco Bean buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Bean was the daughter of the late Tom and Ethel Tharp Martin and was born February 12, 1909 in Overton County. She was a homemaker and a member of Hardys Chapel Community Church.

Her family includes one nephew, Joe H. Allen of Cookeville.

She was preceded in death by her husband, Frank Bean.

The family will receive friends after 4 p.m. today, May 13, at the funeral home.

Bro. Dewey Glenn Masters will officiate at the services.

# Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey

b. 1 October 1887, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 January 1976, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1911, Putnam Co., TN to William Stephens "Willie" Farmer, b. 27 February 1866, TN – d. 6 February 1937, Jackson Co., TN, s/o Jasper Farmer & Sarah M. Anderson. Haley Ann (West) Bilbrey also md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of August 1940, Putnam Co., TN to Frances Edward Key, b. 24 August 1872, Overton Co., TN – d. 14 March 1949, Midway, Greene Co., TN, s/o Johnathan Wesley Key (1850-1924) & Catherine E. Sisco (1850-1890). Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey also md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of September 1951, Putnam Co., TN to Eugene G. Bilbrey, b. 15 October 1886 – d. 23 October 1957, s/o Isham Hansford Bilbrey (1863-1901) & Mary Jane Whitaker (1859-1890). Eugene G. Bilbrey is buried in Shady Grove Community Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of November 1958, Putnam Co., TN to Oscar Lee Waites, b. 14 February 1892 – d. 5 November 1974, he is buried in Paran Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN. Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey, d/o John Anderson West (1861-1935) & Nancy Lucinda Neal (1868-1949), both buried in Judd Church Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey shares tombstone with her 1<sup>st</sup> husband, William Stephens "Willie" Farmer (1866-1937).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 81, #320– W. S. Farmer married 17 December 1911, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Haley West).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 385, docket 4, #385 – Edward E. Key married 27 August 1940, Putnam Co., TN, age 67, Monterey, TN to Haley West Farmer, age 51, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 26 – Eugene G. Bilbrey married 1 September 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 64, b. 15 October 1886, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Haley West Key, age 63, b. 1 October 1887, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Issac West, brother, Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Edna Whitaker, sister, Brotherton, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 457 – Oscar Lee Waites married 17 November 1958, Putnam Co., TN, age 66, b. 14 February 1892, address: Algood, Putnam Co, TN to Haley West Bilbrey, age 71, b. 1 October 1887, address: S. Whitney, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Loury West., Hilham Rd., Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

### Sally Lou (Madewell) Elrod Bilbrey Obt.

b. 3 October 1940, White Co., TN – d. 22 February 2012, Putnam Co., TN, md to **James William "Bill" Elrod**, b. 26 January 1913 – d. 17 November 1978. Sally Lou (Madewell) Elrod Bilbrey, d/o **Jessie James Madewell** (1904-1944) & **Mary Magalina "Maggie" Carmack** (1909-1994), both buried in Salem Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Sally Lou (Madewell) Elrod Bilbrey also md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of January 1986, Putnam Co., TN to **Cecil Glen Bilbrey**.

<sup>\*</sup>See Everett Farmer buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Stephens "Willie" Farmer buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Donald Ray Elrod buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See James William Elrod buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 244 – Cecil Glen Bilbrey married 9 January 1986, Putnam Co., TN, address: 1515 Box 1, Ford Dr., Cookeville, TN to Sally Lon Elrod, age 45, b. 3 October 1940, address: 259 Coffelt Ave., Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Donald Ray Elrod, son, 259 Coffelt Ave., Putnam Co., TN).

Funeral Services for Sally Lou Madewell Bilbrey, age 71, will be held Saturday, February 25, 2012, at 1:00 pm from the chapel of Cookeville Funeral Home with interment in the Smith Chapel Cemetery. The family will receive friends at the funeral home on Friday, February 24, 2012, from 5:00 – 9:00 pm and on Saturday, February 25, 2012, from 10:00 am until time of the service.

Mrs. Bilbrey passed away on Wednesday, February 22, 2012, at her residence.

She was born October 3, 1940, in White County, TN to the late Jessie James and Maggie Carmack Madewell.

Mrs. Bilbrey was a member of the Sycamore Church of Christ and a homemaker. Sally enjoyed reading books, working puzzle books, talking on the telephone to her many friends, and spending time with her grandchildren. She was a very thoughtful and compassionate lady.

She is survived by daughters: Ellen Elrod Conatser and Zella Elrod Johnson & Ronnie Phillips of Cookeville, brothers: James Madewell of Cookeville and Harold Davis of Lawrenceburg, TN, grandchildren: Jonathan Conatser, Kayla, Cody and Austin Johnson, Katie Lawson and Joseph Phillips, a niece: Shirley DuBusk of Florida.

She was preceded in death by her parents, her husband: James William Elrod, son: Donald Elrod and an infant sister.

She married Cecil Glenn Bilbrey Jan 1986 in Putnam City, TN

Pall Bearers will be family and friends.

Bro. Johnny Fox will officiate at the services.

### Willard Bohannon

b. 27 August 1932 – d. 11 February 1996, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of October 1964, Jackson Co., TN to **Janice Ruth** (**Crowley) Bohannon**. Willard Bohannon, s/o **General A. Bohannon** (1901-1988) & **Mattie E. Conley** (1909-1988), both buried in Bohannon Cemetery, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Willard Bohannon also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of August 1959, Putnam Co., TN to **Betty Rose Hembree**, b. 18 January 1938.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 227 – Willard Bohannon married 17 August 1959, Putnam Co., TN, age 26, b. 27 August 1932, address; E. 5<sup>th</sup> St., Dayton, OH to Betty Rose Hembree, age 21, b. 18 January 1938, address: 45 Abby, Dayton, OH. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mossie Myrce,, mother, 45 Abby, Dayton, OH)

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 285, #2047- Willard Bohannon married 24 October 1964, Jackson Co., TN, age 32, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Janice Ruth Crowley, age 16, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Edward Crowley).

# Delois "Lois" (Allen) Bowman

b. 14 December 1944 – d. 19 November 1981, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of August 1966, Cumberland Co., TN to **Joe B. Bowman**. Delois "Lois" (Allen) Bowman, d/o **Dillard Gaskell Allen** (1912-1981) & **Hazel Bell McDaniel** (1919-1977).

\*See Dillard Gaskell Allen buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 461 – John B. Bowman married 9 August 1966, Cumberland Co., TN, address: Box 56, Monterey, TN to Lois Allen, age 22, address: Rt. 1,

Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Hazel Ann McDaniel Allen, mother & Dillard Allen, father, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

### Edward Michael Bowman Sr. Obt.

b. 23 November 1947, Overton Co., TN – d. 29 December 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of November 1970, Putnam Co., TN to **Marsha K. Herron (Woolbright) Bowman**, b. 22 November 1953. Edward Michael Bowman Sr., s/o **Vauda Mae Bowman** (1916-1992), she is buried in Brotherton Cemetery, Brotherton, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 448 – Edward Michael Bowman married 27 November 1970, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 23 November 1947, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Marsha Kay Herron, age 17, b. 22 November 1953, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Geraldine Woolbright, mother, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** — Funeral services for Mike Bowman, 68, of the Bangham community, will be held at 1 p.m. on Saturday, Jan. 2, 2016, at Smith Chapel Church. Interment, with full military honors, will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Visitation with the family will be from 5-8 p.m. on Friday, Jan. 1, 2016, from the chapel of Crest Lawn Funeral Home in Cookeville, and from 10 a.m. until time of services on Saturday, Jan. 2, 2016, at Smith Chapel Church.

Edward Michael Bowman Sr. went home to be with the Lord on Tuesday, Dec. 29, 2015, at his home, surrounded by his family and friends.

Mike served in the Army for two years as a sergeant E-5. He worked as a truck driver and produce salesman for more than 20 years for Gaw Brothers Produce, and for J.R. Buddy Gaw for 12 years. He attended Life Church. Mike enjoyed talking to people, farming and his CB radio. He was known as Tater Totter. He was most of all proud of his grandchildren.

In addition to Mike's loving wife of 45 years, Marsha K. Herron (Woolbright) Bowman, he is survived by three sons, Edward M. Bowman Jr. (Katrina), Jamie E. Bowman (Priscilla) and Juston Q. Bowman (Betty); two grandchildren, Madison Isabella and Milo Edward Bowman; seven stepchildren; a special grandson, Caleb Rice; two sisters, Carolyn Harris Dawes (Charles) and Joyce Harris Maynard (Ronnie); six nephews; two nieces; two special cousins, Raymond and Shelia Bowman and Jr. Bowman; his mother-in-law, Geraldine Woolbright; his sister-in-law and brother-in-law, Molly Lovell (Bob); and a special aunt and uncle, Janie and Perry Lafever.

Mike was preceded in death by his mother, Vauda M. Bowman Harris; his stepfather, L.C. Harris; two half brothers, Benny and Benton Harris; his father-in-law, Samuel Woolbright; and his sister-in-law, Rhonda Lynn.

Pallbearers will be Jamie E. Bowman, Juston Q. Bowman, Ronald Maynard Jr., Anthony Maynard, Michael Sims Jr. and Jr. Jones.

Honorary pallbearers will be Wayne and Mary Ann Langford, Buddy and Patsy Bartlett, Raymond and Shelia Bowman, Jr. Bowman and Reggie Shanks.

Edward Michael Bowman Jr. will officiate at the services.

# Joe B. Bowman

b. 21 May 1913 – d. 29 May 1977, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of May 1940, Overton Co., TN to **Cora Mildred** (**Phipps) Bowman Tudor**, b. 3 September 1923, Overton Co., TN – d. 13 April 2005, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Virgle Dean Phipps** (1885-1963) & **Easter Ann Vaughn** (1890-1940), both buried in Cedar Chapel Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. Cora Mildred (Phipps) Bowman Tudor is buried in Mineral Springs Baptist Cemetery, Mineral Springs, Overton Co., TN. Cora also md **Lloyd Tudor** (1908-1994). Joe B.

Bowman, s/o Lesley Ernest Bowman (1888-1918) & Sarah Lou Adair (1891-1939), she is buried in F. A. Norrod Memorial Cemetery, Hanging Limb, Overton Co., TN. Lesley Ernest Bowman is buried in Hanging Limb Missionary Baptist Cemetery, Hanging Limb, Overton Co., TN, she also md Gilbert Elmore Wilson (1896-1938).

\*See Mrs. Cora (Bowman) Tudor Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 311 – Joe B. Bowman married 23 May 1940, Overton Co., TN to Cora Mildred Phipps).

Funeral services for Mrs. Cora (Bowman) Tudor, 81, of Monterey, were conducted at 11 a.m. Saturday, April 16, 2005, from the chapel of Goff Funeral Home with Bro. Mike Kirby officiating.

Burial was in Mineral Springs Cemetery.

Mrs. Tudor died Wednesday, April 13 at Standing Stone Care and Rehabilitation Center in Monterey. She was a retired factory worker and a member of Mineral Springs Freewill Baptist Church.

Born September 3, 1923, in Overton County, she was the daughter of the late Virgil and Ann (Vaughn) Phipps. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her first husband, Joe B. Bowman; her second husband, Lloyd Tudor; a son, James Harold Bowman; a daughter, Carrie Hite; 2 brothers, John Phipps and Clarence Phipps; and 4 sisters, Myrtle Ray, Leva Looper Holiman, Auda Harris, and Martha Garrison Gaw.

Survivors include 4 sisters, Oda Pugh and Ina Stephens, both of Monterey, and Letha Phillips and Delta Warren, both of Anderson, IN; 9 grandchildren; 22 great grandchildren; and a great-great grandson.

Special care provided by Goff Funeral Home.

#### Cathy Renee Bradford Obt.

b. 12 December 1963, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 29 June 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of September 1980, Putnam Co., TN to **Bruce Jeffrey Kidd**. Cathy Renee Bradford, d/o **Bobby Bradford & Wanda Thaxton**.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 117 – Bruce Jeffrey Kinn married 20 September 1980, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 6 December 1959, address: 13042 Mitchell Ave. Cookeville, TN to Cathy Renee Bradford, age 16, b. 12 December 1963, address: Ford Trailer Park, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Wanda Bradford, mother, Ford Trailer Park, Cookeville, TN).

Cathy Renee Bradford, age 57 of Cookeville passed away on Tuesday, June 29, 2021, at her home. She was born on December 12, 1963 in Detroit, Michigan to Wanda Thaxton Scott of Cookeville and the late Bobby Bradford. Ms. Bradford was a homemaker.

In addition to her mother, she is survived by a daughter: Yolanda Kidd (Bernard Roemmele) of Wind Gap, Pennsylvania; grandchildren: sahia roemmele and "Buddy" Roemmele; brother: Gary (Kim) Bradford of Cookeville; sisters: Sharon Kay Bennett and Crystal Cumby of Cookeville; and a host of nieces, nephews, and cousins.

Funeral services were conducted on Thursday, July 1, 2021 from the chapel of Goff funeral home with Rev. Dwight Henry officiating. Interment followed in the Smiths chapel cemetery.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 30 June 2021

#### Larry D. Brewer Obt.

b. 29 December 1950, Morgan Co., KY – d. 29 June 2007, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (SP4 US Army, Vietnam), md Lillian (unknown) Brewer, b. 9 March 1953. Larry D. Brewer, s/o Maynard Kelly Nickell

(1924-1987) & **Katherine Brewer**. Maynard Kelly Nickell is buried in Hazel Green Cemetery, Hazel Green, Wolfe Co., KY.

Funeral services for Larry Dean Brewer, 56, of Cookeville, will be held at 1 p.m. Monday, July 2, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home.

Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 6-9 p.m. today, Sunday, July 1, at the funeral home.

Mr. Brewer died Friday, June 29, 2007, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Dec. 29, 1950, in Morgan County, Ky., to Katherine Brewer of Hazel Green, Ky., and the late Maynard Nickell.

Mr. Brewer was employed in construction and attended Bangham Heights Baptist Church. He was an avid golfer, wonderful father, husband and papaw.

In addition to his mother, his family includes his wife, Lillian Brewer of Cookeville; a daughter and son-inlaw, Gwen and Darren Johnson of Cookeville; a son and daughter-in-law, Larry and Jill Brewer of Hermitage; three brothers, Ronnie and Paul Settle, both of Kentucky, and Kelly Nickell of Oklahoma; a sister, Nancy Landsaw of Winchester, Ky.; three grandchildren, Olivia Brewer, Sydnie Hutton and Adam Johnson; and his mother-in-law, Hazel Smith of Cookeville.

In addition to his father, he was preceded in death by his stepfather, Field Landrum, and a brother, Ricky Settle.

Pallbearers will be Jason Higgenbotham, John and Johnny Looper, Rick Austin, Clyde and Ray Smith and Donnie Smith.

Bro. Keith Tosh and Pastor Greg Locke will officiate the services.

#### **Charles Edward Bryant Obt.**

b. 12 July 1936, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 January 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of January 1987, Loudon Co., TN to **Maggie Frances (Rasar) Bryant**. Charles Edward Bryant, s/o **Willie D. Bryant** (1908) & **Dimple Lou (Nash) Bryant Dyer** (1914-1990).

\*See Dimple Lou (Nash) Bryant Dyer Obt., buried in Cookeville City Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 414, 3b— Charles Edward Bryant married 10 January 1987, Loudon Co., TN to Maggie Frances Rasar).

Charles Edward Bryant, 84 of Cookeville, Tennessee went to be with his Lord and Savior on Tuesday, January 5, 2021 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Sunday, July 12, 1936 in Cookeville, the son of the late Willie D. and Dimple Lou (Nash) Bryant.

Charles was a loving son, brother, husband, father, and grandfather. He was a dedicated Christian, loyal to his church family, and devoted to his family. Charles was loved by all that knew him and he will be greatly missed.

Charles is survived by Wife of 65 plus years: Frances Bryant; Children: Lynda Hammock and Steve (Susan) Bryant; Grandchildren: Dusty Johnson, Brandon Bryant, and Ashley Hull; Brother: Howard (Christine) Bryant.

In addition to his parents, Charles was preceded in death by Niece: Vickie Stockton and Son-in-law: Danny

#### Hammock.

Graveside Service for Charles Edward Bryant were held Saturday, January 9, 2020 from the Smith Chapel Cemetery with Pastor Seth Price and Cecil Essex officiating.

#### Martha Cordelia (Seagraves) Burgess Obt.

b. 1858, Cherokee Co., GA – d. 1934, Pleasant Hill, Cumberland Co., TN, md Charles Whitley Burgess, b. 22 September 1852, TN – d. 8 November 1902. Martha Cordelia (Seagraves) Burgess, d/o Milza Lumpkin Seagraves & Jane C. (Gaines) Seagraves Pace (1829-1906).

- \*See James Monroe Pace buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Harrison Page buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs Dilla Burgess, sister of Henry Seegraves, died last Friday after a long illness. Crossville Chronicle November 1, 1934

The Smith's Chapel neighborhood was saddened on October 27th by the passing of Mrs Delia Burgess. She is survived by 3 brothers, Alfred, Bob and Henry Seegraves; 2 half-brothers, Jeff and Sam Pace; 3 daughters, Mrs Will Page, Mrs Ples Chastain and Mrs Parsia Page. Her husband, Whitley Burgess and one daughter, Mrs John England, preceded her to the grave. Crossville Chronicle November 8, 1934

# William Terry Burgess

b. 24 July 1941, Putnam Co., TN - d. 10 March 2005, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of September 1980, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN to?. William Terry Burgess, s/o **William Clayton Burgess** (1918-1983) & **Velma Willene Grimsley** (1920-2008), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Velma Willene (Grimsley) Burgess Obt. buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

William was known for restoring old vehicles.

# **Harold Lee Burris Obt.**

b. 9 February 1962, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 June 2022, Putnam Co., TN, md Alyssa (unknown) Burris. Harold Lee Burris, s/o **Hershel L. Burris** (1910-1969) & **Opal Lee Horner**.

Harold Lee Burris, long serving Putnam County Register of Deeds, passed away Wednesday June 29, 2022 at his home.

He was born February 9, 1962 in Cookeville to Opal Horner Burris of Cookeville and the late Hershel Burris

In addition to his mother, he is survived by his son, Ethan Burris and wife, Alyssa; sister, Renee Burris; grandson, Christopher Lachlan Burris all of Cookeville; and a host of friends.

Harold was a member of Whitson Chapel Church of Christ.

He started working in the Register of Deeds office in 1999 and was honored to be elected Register in 2006. His love for community was shown by his many contributions of service and gifts in the Upper Cumberland area.

Funeral services will be at 11 a.m. Friday July 1 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home. Bro. Buddy Reeder and Bro. David Flatt will officiate. Interment will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

His family will receive friends Thursday from 4 - 8 p.m. and again Friday from 10 a.m. until time of services.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Smith Chapel Cemetery Fund, c/o Kristy Langford, 7690 Smith Chapel Road, Cookeville, TN 38506.

Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

#### Rubye (Bean) Burris Obt.

b. 10 August 1912, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 November 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of September 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **Hershel Lee Burris**, b. 22 September 1910 – d. 21 November 1969, s/o **James Layton Burris** (1881-1932) & **Margaret Elizabeth King** (1887-1948). Ruby (Bean) Burris, d/o **Elijah Landon Bean** (1874-1927) & **Marsha Estella Jaquess** (1879-1953), both buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Hershel Lee Burris also md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of May 1953, Putnam Co., TN to **Opal Lee (Horner) Burris**, b. 20 November 1928.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 27 - Hershel Burris married 8 September 1929, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, address: Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Ruby Bean, age 17, address: Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Essie Bean, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg.482 – Hershel Lee Burris married 3 May 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 42, b. 22 September 1910, address: Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Opal Lee Horner, age 24, b. 20 November 1928, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Pleas Horner, father Rt. 3, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Rubye E. Bean Burris, 91, of Cookeville, were held today, Friday, Nov. 28, 2003, at 11 a.m. in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial was in the West Cemetery.

Mrs. Burris died Tuesday, Nov. 25, 2003, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

Born on Aug. 10, 1912, in Jackson County, she was the daughter of the late Elijah and Essie Jaquess Bean.

Mrs. Burris was a retired supervisor with Wilson Sporting Goods and a member of the First Baptist Church, the Rose Gleaners Sunday School Class and a former member of the Happy Travelers.

Her family includes one daughter and son-in-law, Sharon and Carlos Dobbs of Cookeville; one brother, Bruce Bean of Boyington Beach, Fla.; two sisters, Odell Nesbitt of Ft. Walton Beach, Fla., and Audrey Ashby of West Palm Beach, Fla.; 10 grandchildren, 10 great-grandchildren and one great-grandchild.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by one daughter, Kathleen Alred; two sons, Kenneth and Jimmy Burris; one granddaughter, Micki Lafever; a son-in-law, Oral Alred; two brothers, Ridley and Arnold Bean and three sisters, Lois Stuhr, Margie McCaleb and Clara Montgomery.

Pallbearers were Ron Alred, Kevin Dobbs, David Jones, Steve Gass, Vestel Jaquess and Tommy Maynard.

Bro. Charlie Hutchinson officiated at the services.

# Lela Bell Merritt (Ford) Campbell

b. 6 October 1915, Rock Castle, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 9 August 1988, TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of September 1931, Putnam Co., TN to **Verdie J. Merritt**, b. 5 June 1906, TN – d. 14 March 1947, Putnam Co., TN. Lela Bell Merritt (Ford) Campbell, d/o **John Henry Ford** (1890-1920) & **Perlie Hutchings** (1894-1928), both buried in Samuel Hunt Ford Cemetery, Rock Castle, DeKalb Co., TN. Lela Bell Merritt (Ford) Campbell also md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of April 1973, Warren, Trumbull Co., OH to **Virgle M. Campbell**, b. 4 June 1916 – d. 19 February 1976.

\*See Verdie J. Merritt buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 373 – Verdie J. Merritt married 26 September 1931, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, address: Cookeville, TN to Lela Bell Ford, age 18, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: father and mother dead).

### Sarah Rebecca (Anderson) Carr

b. 26 December 1905, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 January 1973, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of February 1943, Putnam Co., TN to **Milton Dayton Carr**, b. 30 August 1910, Overton Co., TN – d. 26 January 1972, Overton Co., TN, s/o **James Benjamin Carr** (1884-1965) & **Luella Ella Eva Loftis** (1888-1987), both buried in Camp Ground Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN. Sarah Rebecca (Anderson) Carr, d/o **Matthew Dillard Anderson** (1856-1923) & **Sarah Frances Cason** (1872-1958), both buried in Richmond Cemetery, Flynns Lick, Jackson Co., TN. Milton Dayton Carr is buried in Camp Ground Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN.

\*See Wilma (Carr) Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 203 – Milton Dayton Carr married 21 February 1943, Putnam Co., TN, age 32, address: Hilham, Rt. 1, TN to Sarah Rebecca Anderson, age 37, address: Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Sarah Frances Anderson, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN).

#### **Ben Robert Chaffin**

b. 28 August 1924, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 March 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army Co C, Sharpshooter Rifle, WWII), md Ina Willene (Swift) Chaffin, b. 27 May 1929, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 August 2011, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Garland Knight & Cora Effie Swift (1904-1983), she did not marry but she did have a daughter Ina Willene (Swift) Chaffin. Ben Robert Chaffin, s/o Johnie Bartlett Chaffin (1892-1957) & Mary Ella Bean (1895-1967).

\*See Ina Willene (Swift) Chaffin Obt.

\*See Johnie Bartlett Chaffin buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Cora Effie Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

US WWII Draft Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Ben Robert Chaffin

Race: White Age: 18

Birth Date: 28 Aug 1924 Birth Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 11 Dec 1942 **Registration Place:** Jackson, Tennessee

Employer: Unemployed

Weight: 147
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Blonde
Height: 5" 7"

Next of Kin: Johnnie Chaffin

#### Edgar Franklin Chaffin Obt.

b. 30 September 1912, TN – d. 8 November 1990, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of July 1984, Jackson Co., TN to **Savannah (Kinnaird) Chaffin**, b. 1 December 1906, Jackson Co., TN – d. 30 August 1989, TN, d/o **Robert Wesley Kinnaird** (1869-1958) & **Leona Knight** (1883-1966), both buried in Burris Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Edgar Franklin Chaffin, s/o **Johnie Bartlett Chaffin** (1892-1957) & **Mary Etta Bean** (1895-1967). Edgar Franklin Chaffin also md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of August 1983, Putnam Co., TN to **Lola Mae (Coffee) Chaffin**, b. 1 May 1931.

\*See Johnie Bartlett Chaffin buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 484 – Edgar Franklin Chaffin married 12 August 1983, Putnam Co., TN, age 70, b. 30 September 1912, address: Rt. 6, Cookeville, TN to Lola Mae Coffee, age 52, b. 1 May 1931, address: Rt. 6, Box 352, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Terry Coffee, Rt. 6, Box 352, Cookeville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 436 – Edgar F. Chaffin married 18 July 1984, Jackson Co., TN, age 71, address: Rt. 4, Box 173, Cookeville, TN to Savannah Chaffin, age 77, address: Rt. 4, Box 173, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kinnaird, parents, deceased. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Mr. & Mrs. Johnny Chaffin, parents, deceased).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Edgar F. Chaffin, 78, of Cookeville will be conducted Saturday, November 10, at 11 a.m. in the chapel of Anderson Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Smith's Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County.

Mr. Chaffin died Thursday, November 8, 1990, in Jackson County Hospital following an extended illness. Born September 30, 1912 in Jackson County, he was the son of the late Johnnie and Ella Bean Chaffin.

Mr. Chaffin was a retired farmer and a member of Zion Church of Christ in Jackson County.

His family includes 3 brothers, Evertt, Ben and Howard Chaffin, all of Cookeville; 2 sisters, Ethel Phillips of Warren, Michigan and Naomia Roberts of Cookeville.

Mr. Chaffin was preceded in death by his wife, Savannah Kinnaird Chaffin.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home after 5 p.m. today.

Bro. Dennis Kinnaird and Bro. Dewayne Chaffin will officiate at the services.

# Ina Willene (Swift) Chaffin Obt.

b. 27 May 1929, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 August 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Ben Robert Chaffin**, b. 28 August 1924, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 March 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army Co C, Sharpshooter Rifle, WWII), s/o **Johnie Bartlett Chaffin** (1892-1957) & **Mary Ella Bean** (1895-1967). Ina Willene (Swift) Chaffin, d/o **Garland Knight** & **Cora Effie Swift** (1904-1983), she did not marry but she did have a daughter **Ina Willene** (**Swift**) **Chaffin**.

Ben Robert Chaffin buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Cora Effie Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Willene Swift Chaffin, 82, will be held at 2 p.m. on Thursday, Aug. 24, from the chapel of Cookeville Funeral Home. Interment will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 4-9 p.m. today, Wednesday, Aug. 24, and from noon until time of services on Thursday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Chaffin passed away on Monday, Aug. 22, 2011, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born May 27, 1929, in Jackson County to the late Garland Knight and Effic Swift.

Mrs. Chaffin was retired from Acme Boot Company and was a member of Shiloh Church of Christ. She loved to do needle point, quilting, Titans Football, making music and attending horse shows.

Her family includes her husband of 65 years, Ben Chaffin; a son and daughter-in-law, Ralph and Margaret Chaffin of Cookeville; five grandchildren, Jennifer Nelson and husband Mitchell of Cookeville, Luke Chaffin and wife Melanie of Cookeville, Paula Chaffin of Cookeville, Glen Howard and wife Brandy of

Nashville and Jo Anna Williams and husband Lloyd of Gainesboro; and eight great-grandchildren, Jaycie, Bethany, Dezrick, Chase, Caleb, Parker, Claire and Franklin.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by a son, Dewayne Chaffin, and a granddaughter, Toni Chaffin.

Pallbearers will be Terry Haney, Harold Burris, Jason Butler, Ronnie and Earl Jaquess, Mike Smith, Lester West and Bob Horne.

Honorary pallbearers will be Charles Kinnard, Luke Chaffin, Lloyd Williams, Mitchell Nelson and Glen Howard.

Ministers Doyle Wilmoth and Buddy Reeder will officiate at the services.

Condolences may be sent to the family at www.cookevillefuneralhome.com.

Herald Citizen, Cookeville, TN

#### Johnie Bartlett Chaffin

b. 20 August 1892, Jackson Co., TN – d. 16 December 1957, Cookeville Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1911, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Etta (Bean) Chaffin**, b. 27 June 1895 – d. 17 June 1967, d/o **George Robert Bean** (1876-1957) & **Ada Dennis** (1878-1947), both buried in Burris Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Johnie Bartlett Chaffin, s/o **Benjamin Bartlett Chaffin** (1848-1926) & **Frances Judith** "**Fannie**" **Anderson** (1854-1894), both buried in Chaffin Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Ben Robert Chaffin buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Edgar Franklin Chaffin Obt.
- \*See Lucille (Warren) Chaffin Obt.
- \*See Lester Elmer Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 223, #159– J. B. Chaffin married 24 December 1911, Jackson Co., TN to Ella Bean).

#### **Kimberly Rene Chaffin**

b. 3 October 1964, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 3 May 2005, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of May 1981, Putnam Co., TN to **David Eugene Nelson**, b. 17 May 1960.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 381 – David Eugene Nelson married 2 May 1964, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 17 May 1960, address; 2015 Mississippi Ave., Cookeville, TN to Kimberly Chaffin, age 16, b. 3 October 1964, address: Rt. 6, Box 330, Sparta, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Richard Chaffin, parents, Rt. 6, Box 330, Sparta, TN).

# Lucille (Warren) Chaffin Obt.

b. 23 April 1921, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 October 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of January 1941, Jackson Co., TN to **Everett J. Chaffin**, b. 10 March 1914, TN – d. 29 September 1996, Jackson Co., TN s/o **Johnie Bartlett Chaffin** (1892-1957) & **Mary Etta Bean** (1895-1967). Lucille (Warren) Chaffin, d/o **Arthur J. Warren** (1895-1974) & **Lassie V. Hawkins** (1896-1978).

- \*See Johnie Bartlett Chaffin buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Arthur J. Warren buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 50 – Everett Chaffin married 30 January 1941, Jackson Co., TN, age 25, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Lucile Warren, age 20, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: A. J. Warren, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Lucille Chaffin, 93, of Cookeville, TN, will be held at 12 Noon on Wednesday, October 22, 2014, at Anderson - Upper Cumberland Funeral Home in Gainesboro, TN. Burial will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County, TN.

The family will receive friends on Tuesday from 4 P.M. - 9 P.M., and Wednesday from 10 A.M. until time of services.

She passed away on Sunday, October 19, 2014, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center in Cookeville, TN.

She was born April 23, 1921, in Jackson County, TN, to the late Arthur and Lassie Warren. She was married to the late Everett Chaffin. She was a woman of many talents, working as a real estate broker and seamstress, and as a "Rosie the Riveter" during the war effort. She was an ordained Bible teacher, and a member of Trinity Assembly Church of God in Algood, TN.

In addition to her husband and parents, she was preceded in death by 4 Brothers; and 1 Granddaughter: Kim Chaffin.

Survivors include 2 Sons: Richard (Delores) Chaffin of Murfreesboro, TN, and Randy (Janet) Chaffin of Cookeville, TN; 1 Daughter: Retta Holman of Cookeville, TN; 6 grandchildren: Kimberly Chaffin, Randy (Sheila) Chaffin, Jr., Tammy (Bryan) Fugate, Roxanne (Kevin) Thompson, Richard (Angela) Chaffin, and Jesse Holman; 1 Sister: Jo Ellen Williams of Ohio; 13 Great Grandchildren; and 8 Great Great Grandchildren.

Pastor Mike Campbell will officiate at the services.

#### Gladys L. (Moore) Choate Obt.

b. 13 March 1911, Overton Co., TN – d. 11 September 1997, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of October 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **J. T. Choate**, b. 21 August 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 May 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William A. Choate & Dora Sliger**. Gladys L. (Moore) Choate, d/o **John Allen Moore** (1884-1974) & **Sarah Elmina Holloway** (1888-1960).

- \*See J. T. Choate Obt.
- \*See John Dawson Choate Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See John Allen Moore buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 46 – J. T. Choate married 6 October 1929, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, address: Cookeville, TN to Gladys Moore, age 18, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: J. A. Moore, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Gladys Moore Choate, 86, of Cookeville will be held Sunday, Sept. 14, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with burial in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today at the funeral home.

Mrs.; Choate died Thursday, Sept. 11, 1997, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

A native of Overton County, she was born March 13, 1911 to the late Allen and Sarah E Holloway Moore.

She was a homemaker and a member of the Summerfield Methodist Church,

Her family includes three sons. J.B. Choate or Auburn, Neb., and Dawson and Doyle Choate, both of Cookeville; two daughters, Berteen Bilbrey and Mary Spurlock both of Cookeville; four brothers, Floyd, Edley and Archie Moore, all of Cookeville, Charlie Moore of Sparta; two sisters, Irene Newberry of Cookeville and Mamie Challis of Ohio; and 18 grandchildren, 40 great-grandchildren, and 11 great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, J.T. Choate; two daughters, Velma Dean Garrison and Christine Barnes; and three sisters, Dorothy Quarles, Clara Robinson, and an infant sister(Bertha 1909 1910).

The Rev. J Glea Shelly will officiate at the services.

Herald Citizen, Cookeville, TN: pg 2 September 12, 1997

#### J. T. Choate Obt.

b. 21 August 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 May 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of October 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **Gladys L. (Moore) Choate**, b. 13 March 1911, Overton Co., TN – d. 11 September 1997, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John Allen Moore** (1884-1974) & **Sarah Elmina Holloway** (1888-1960). J. T. Choate, s/o **William A. Choate** & **Dora Sliger**. \*See Gladys L. (Moore) Choate Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 46 – J. T. Choate married 6 October 1929, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, address: Cookeville, TN to Gladys Moore, age 18, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: J. A. Moore, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** - J.T, Choate 83, of Cookeville will be memorialized in funeral services Wednesday, May, 25, at 10:30 a.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with burial in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Choate died Sunday (May 28, 1988) at Cookeville General Hospital.

A native of Putnam County, he was the son of William A and Dora Silger Choate.

Mr. Choate was retired from Cookeville Planing Mills and was a member of the Methodist Church. His family includes his wife Gladys Moore Choate; three sons, J. B. Choate of Nebraska, Dawson and Doyle Choate both of Cookeville; three daughters, Birteen Bilbrey, Velma Dean Garrison and Mary E Spurlock, all of Cookeville; 18 grandchildren and 26 great-grandchildren.

Mr. Choate was preceded in death by one daughter, Christine Barnes; two sisters, Maude Phillips and Laura Mills; one brother Taylor Choate.

Bro. Glea Shelly will officiate at the services.

# Robert Lee "Bob" Clark

b. 13 April 1924 – d. 7 July 1986, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of July 1952, Putnam Co., TN to **Helen Elizabeth (Horner) Clark**, b. 16 January 1925 – d. 13 December 2007, d/o **Pleasant Hassel Horner** (1880-1960) & **Effie Mae York** (1890-1971).

\*See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 276 – Robert Lee Clark married 22 July 1952, Putnam Co., TN, age 28, b. 13 April 1924, address: 124 Burns Ave., Dayton, OH to Helen Elizabeth Thurman, age 27, b. 16 January 1925, address: 5 Emmet St., Dayton, OH. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Pleas Horner, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Charlie Clark, 124 Burns Ave, Dayton, OH).

# **Richard Louis Conner**

b. 2 December 1922, Dayton, OH – d. 25 February 1993, (Pvt US Army WWII), md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of December 1950, Wayne Co., IN to **Allie B. (Greenwalt) Conner**, b. 8 April 1918 – d. 26 April 1996. Richard Louis Conner, s/o **Elmer Raymond Conner** (18841963) & **Margaret Virginia Lovell** (1884-1945). Elmer Raymond Conner is buried in Bellbrook Cemetery, Bellbrook, Greene Co., OH.

### **Betsey Lou Cooper**

b. 7 December 1912 – d. 24 December 1912.

#### **Elvis Cooper**

b. 13 April 1924, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 November 1969, (PFC CO C 22 Infantry WWII), md Ruth Vivian (Vanhooser) Cooper, b. 28 September 1922, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 February 1983, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Herod Vanhooser (1886-1959) & Mary Nervie Lue Crowder (1895-1966), both buried in Crestview Memory Gardens, Gallatin, Sumner Co., TN. Elvis Cooper, s/o George William Virgil Cooper (1904-1961) & Lillie Jane Gentry (1879-1953).

\*See George William Virgil Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Elvis Cooper Race: White Age: 18

Birth Date: 13 Apr 1924

Birth Place: Jackson Co., Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 30 Jun 1942 **Registration Place:** Jackson, Tennessee

Employer: None
Weight: 130
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5" 6"

Next of Kin: Ruth Cooper

#### **Ethleen Cooper**

b. 13 February 1928 - d. 31 July 1928, d/o George William Virgil Cooper (1904-1961) & Lillie Jane Gentry (1879-1953).

# **Everett Egbert Cooper**

b. 17 April 1907, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 April 1961, Dayton, OH, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of September 1926, Jackson Co., TN to **Beulah F. (Roberts) Cooper Wills**, b. 5 November 1913, MT – d. 1 August 1993, Missoula, Missoula Co., MT, she also md **Roy Reuben Wills** (1902-1976), both buried in Sunset Memorial Gardens, Missoula, Missoula Co., MT. **Beulah F. (Roberts) Cooper Wills**, d/o **Leonard Roberts** (1893-1952) & **Laura Roberts** (1894-1958), both buried in Riverside Cemetery, Stevensville, Ravalli Co., MT. Everett Egbert Cooper, s/o **William Washington "Billy" Cooper** (1876-1936) & **Sitha Jane Mabry/Mabuary** (1874-1953).

\*See William Washington "Billy" Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 94, #123 – Everett Cooper married 3 September 1926, Jackson Co., TN to Beulah Roberts).

# Florence Arizona (Mabery) Cooper Obt.

b. 5 January 1889, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 November 1978, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of March 1907, Jackson Co., TN to **Robert Louis Cooper**, b. 19 February 1884 – d. 13 November 1958, s/o **George William Cooper** (1845-1937) & **Mary E. "Polly" Anderson** (1842-1911). Florence Arizona (Mabery) Cooper, d/o **Curry Russell Mabery** (1854-1934) & **Elizabeth Rebecca Gentry** (1857-1920).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 82 – Robert Cooper married 17 march 1907, Jackson Co., TN to Arizona Mayberry).

<sup>\*</sup>See George William Virgil Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Infants Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Curry Russell Mabery buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See George William Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Arizona Cooper, 89, of 483 W. 8th St. were held Sunday, Nov. 26, at the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Mrs. Cooper died Saturday, Nov. 25, at Cookeville General Hospital.

Services were conducted by Bro. Carson Whitaker and burial was at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Cooper was a native of Jackson County and was the daughter of Curry and Betsy Gentry Mayberry.

She is survived by one sister, Mrs. Veler Scott of Cookeville, and nieces and nephews.

#### George William Cooper

b. 25 November 1845, TN – d. 3 November 1937, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Mary E. "Polly" (Anderson) Cooper, b. 11 September 1842, TN – d. 6 December 1911, Jackson Co., TN, d/o William Garland "Long Billy" Anderson & Sarah "Sallie" Loveall. George William Cooper also md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of August 1913, Jackson Co., TN to Drussanna Byancy (Anderson) Burris, b. 5 November 1855, TN – d. 3 July 1918, Jackson Co., TN, she also md John V. Burris (1850-1907, both buried in Burris Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Drussanna Byancy (Anderson) Burris, d/o Jonas Anderson & Easter Ann "Esther" Lacy.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 512, #101– Geo W. Cooper married 28 August 1913, Jackson Co., TN to Biancy Burris).

# George William Virgil Cooper

b. 1 March 1904, Jackson Co., TN – d. 16 August 1961, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of August 1922, Jackson Co., TN to **Lillie Jane (Gentry) Cooper**, b. 27 August 1879, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 August 1953, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Andrew "Willie" Gentry** (1869-1947) & **Modelia O. Johnson** (1871-1919), both buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. George William Virgil Cooper, s/o **William Washington "Billy" Cooper** (1876-1936) & **Sitha Jane Mabry/Mabuary** (1874-1953). \*See William Washington "Billy" Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 36, #147 – Virgil Cooper married 22 August 1922, Jackson Co., TN to Lillie Gentry).

# Infant Cooper

b. 10 October 1917 – d. 10 October 1917, **Robert Louis Cooper** (1884-1958) & **Florence Arizona Mabery** (1889-1978).

#### **Infant Cooper**

b. 18 June 1921 – d. 18 June 1921, **Robert Louis Cooper** (1884-1958) & **Florence Arizona Mabery** (1889-1978).

#### **Infant Cooper**

b. 27 July 1925 – d. 27 July 1925, **Robert Louis Cooper** (1884-1958) & **Florence Arizona Mabery** (1889-1978).

# James Payton "J. P." "Pate" Cooper

b. 6 October 1879, Jackson Co., TN – d. 1 August 1950, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Martha (Leffew) Cooper, b. 1883, TN. James Payton "J.P." "Pate" Cooper, s/o George William Cooper (1845-1937) & Mary E. "Polly" Anderson (1842-1911).

\*See George William Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Tennessee US Death Records (1908-1965)

Name: James Payton Cooper

Gender: Male

<sup>\*</sup>See James Payton "J.P." "Pate" Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Florence Arizona (Mabery) Cooper Obt.

Race: White Age: 70

Birth Date: 6 Oct 1879 Birth Place: Jackson Co., TN Death Date: 1 Aug 1950

Death Place: Cookeville, Tennessee, USA

Cause of Death: Mental insufficiency, hypertension, arteriosclerosis

Father: George Cooper Mother: Mary Anderson Certificate Number: 50-17936

#### Lannie F. Cooper

b. 7 December 1873 – d. 22 August 1879.

## Martha K. Cooper

b. 19 October 1881 – d. 19 June 1920.

## Morrison P. Cooper

b. 10 June 1919, TN – d. 15 April 1997, Barnwell Co., SC, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of January 1942, Walker Co., GA to **Mary (West) Cooper**, b. 26 July 1924 – d. 11 February 2003, d/o **Joda Clayton West** (1875-1951) & **Alice Burris** (1886-1975), both buried in Pharris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Morrison P. Cooper, s/o **James Payton Cooper** (1879-1950) & **Martha Leffew**.

\*See James Payton "J.P." "Pate" Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Thurman Evert Cooper**

b. 6 August 1908 – d. 2 October 1908.

### William Washington "Billy" Cooper

b. 30 November 1876, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 January 1936, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of June 1896 to **Sitha Jane (Mabuary) Cooper**, b. 27 August 1874, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 March 1953, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **William Henderson Mabry** (1851-1925) & **Samantha Gentry** (1855-1935). William Washington "Billy" Cooper, s/o **George W. Cooper** (1842-1906) & **Mary E. "Pollie" Cox** (1842-1924), both buried in Zion Baptist Church Cemetery, Anderson Co., TN.

- \*See Everett Egbert Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See George William Virgil Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Henderson Mabry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Verble Lee Ray buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Fred W. Cowan

b. 15 March 1933 – d. 8 December 1978, md **Ruby (unknown) Cowan**, b. 21 August 1938. Fred W. Cowan, s/o **James Solon Cowan** (1894-1981) & **Ada Leona Dyer** (1893-1973), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Leon Archer Cox

b. 22 March 1921, Johnson City, TN – d. 28 March 1997, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of September 1976, Hamblen Co., TN to **Ernestine M. (unknown) Cox**, 5 November 1928. Leon Archer Cox, s/o **William E. Cox** (1882-1959) & Mary Lou Archer (1895-1971).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Hamblen Co., TN, pg. 39, #49-39B— Leon Cox married11 September 1976, Hamblen Co., TN to Ernestine M. Cox, b. 5 November 1928, address after marriage: K-4 4501 Packard Dr., Nashville, TN. Name of parent, guardian, or next of kin of female: Mrs. Marquinth Hales, address: 1304 Peachtree St., Goldsboro, NC. Name of parent, guardian, or next of kin of male: Chip Cox, address: 12 Fox, Johnson City, TN).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Leon Archer Cox

Race: White Age: 20

**Birth Date:** 22 Mar 1921 **Birth Place:** Jonesboro, Tenn

Residence Place: Johnson City, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Feb 1942

Registration Place: Johnson City, Tennessee
Employer: Milligan College Student

Weight: 165
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 6

**Next of Kin:** W E Cox

### Allie Ozell Crabtree

b. 29 October 1917, Jackson Co., TN – d. 5 November 1918, Jackson Co., TN, s/o William Porter Crabtree (1890-1984) & Ova Dee Smith (1895-1933). Allie Ozell Crabtree died at one year of age of measles.

#### John Newton Crabtree

b. 26 October 1858, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 July 1940, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of November 1879, Putnam Co., TN to **Lassiephene (Boyd) Crabtree**, b. 25 February 1862, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 February 1938, Putnam Co., TN. John Newton Crabtree, s/o **William Henry Crabtree Sr.** (1818-1910) & **Rebeckey Wassom** (1827-1892), both buried in Old Wassom Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

## **Leander Haskell Crabtree**

b. 14 November 1887, Jackson Co., TN – d. 30 August 1951, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of October 1910, Putnam Co., TN to **Ollie (Sliger) Crabtree**, 5 January 1878, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 March 1950, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Samuel F. Sliger** (1851-1924) & **Mary C. Burgess** (1848-1918), she is buried in Zion Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Samuel F. Sliger is buried in Sliger Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Leander Haskell Crabtree, s/o **John Newton Crabtree** (1858-1940) & **Lassiephene Boyd** (1862-1938). Leander Haskell Crabtree also md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of September 1950, Jackson Co., TN to **Maggie James Crabtree (Jones) Cunningham** (1909-1986), she is buried in Brown Cemetery, New Salem, Jackson Co., TN

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 75 – Haskell Crabtree married 1 September 1950, Jackson Co., TN, age 62, address: Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN to Maggie Jones, age 41, address: Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: James Fred Jones, Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 6, #21 - L. E. Crabtree married 2 October 1910, Putnam co.,, TN to Miss Ollie Sliger).

### William Porter Crabtree Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Porter Crabtree Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Leander Haskell Crabtree buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Porter Crabtree Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Newton Crabtree buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See L. B. Cunningham buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

b. 17 April 1890, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 April 1984, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Dicy (Armstrong) Wilmoth Crabtree**, b. 17 August 1895, TN – d. 11 July 1990, Troy, Oakland Co., MI, d/o **Joseph Jefferson Armstrong** (1876-1942) & **Susannah Allen** (1879-1959). Dicy (Armstrong) Wilmoth Crabtree is buried along side husband **John Curtis Wilmoth** (1890-19180, in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. William Porter Crabtree, s/o **John Newton Crabtree** (1858-1940) & **Lassiephene Boyd** (1862-1938). William Porter Crabtree also md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of January 1914, Jackson Co., TN to **Ova Dee (Smith) Crabtree**, b. 4 September 1895, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 September 1933, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John M. Smith** (1862-1936) & **Mariah Hensley** (1868-1931), both buried in Pharris Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

**COOKEVILLE**-Funeral Services for Mack Crabtree,93, of E. 3rd St., Cookeville, will be Wed.April 4<sup>th</sup> at 2 P.M., at Dodson Branch Free Will Baptist Church, with Bro. James O. McCowan officiating.

Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam County, Tn. Mr. Crabtree died Mon. April 2, 1984 in Cookeville General Hospital.

A native of Putnam County, he was the son of John and Lasaphene Boyd Crabtree. He was born April 17, 1890 in Jackson County.

He was a member of Dodson Branch Freewill Baptist Church, where he served as deacon for over 50 years.

Mr. Crabtree was a retired farmer.

His family includes his wife, Dicy Armstrong Crabtree, three sons, Gilbert of Cookeville, Garland of Florida, and Garrett of Detroit, Michigan, one step son, Ernest Wilmoth of Royal Oak, Michigan, two step daughters, Gva Bean and Murrel Rose, both of Michigan, fifteen grandchildren, twenty-seven great grandchildren, and two great-great grandchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

### Carl Edward Crawley Sr. Obt.

b. 16 April 1941, Butler, KY – d. 18 October 2001, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Ruby Sharon (Hix)** Crawley, b. 27 May 1945. Carl Edward Crawley Sr., s/o Carlos Carter Crawley (1907-1988) & Golda M. Ward (1919-1991), both buried in Floral Park Cemetery, Indianapolis, Marion Co., IN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 365, #5965 – Carl Edward Crawley married 2 January 1965, Overton Co., TN, age 23, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Ruby Sharon Hicks, age 19, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Clara Hix).

Funeral services for Mr. Carl Edward "Daddy-O" Crawley Sr., 60, of Cookeville, were conducted at 2 p.m. Saturday, October 20, 2001, from Hardy's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church with Bro. Wayne Sullivan and Bro. Keith Linder officiating. Burial was in the Smith Chapel Cemetery with Whitson Funeral Home of Cookeville in charge of the arrangements.

Mr. Crawley died Thursday, October 18, 2001, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center. He was employed with the City of Cookeville, Public Works, and a member of the Hardy's Chapel Freewill Baptist Church and Upper Cumberland CB Club.

Born April 16, 1941, in Kentucky, he was the son of the late Carlos C. and Golda M. (Ward) Crawley.

Survivors include his wife, Ruby Sharon (Hix) Crawley, Cookeville; four sons, Carl Edward Crawley Jr., David Neal Crawley, Charles Hicks, and Bobby Hicks, all of Cookeville; a daughter, Brenda Bush, Buffalo Valley; a brother, Donald L. Crawley; and 12 grandchildren.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Newton Crabtree buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Allie Ozell Crabtree buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## **Edward McKinley Crawley**

b. 14 April 1911 – d. 22 May 1993, md **Sadie Thelma (Stewart) Crawley**, b. 15 January 1916 – d. 7 January 1998. Edward McKinley Crawley, s/o **J. T. Crawley & Milbrey E. Woolbright** (1883-1936), she is buried in Stallard Springs Cemetery, Warren Co., KY.

\*See Gordon Bruce "Bear" Crawley Obt.

## US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Edward McKinney Crawley

Race: White Age: 30

Relationship to Draftee: Self (Head)

Birth Date: 14 Apr 1910

Birth Place: Cookeville, Tennessee, USA Residence Place: Superior, Pinal, Arizona, USA

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Superior, Pinal, Ohio, USA

Employer: Magma Copper Co

Weight: 170

Complexion: Ruddy Eye Color: Blue Hair Color: Red Height: 5 11

Next of Kin: O Zina Stewart

### Gordon Bruce "Bear" Crawley

b. 29 May 1944, Overton Co., TN- d. 7 February 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of June 1986, Putnam Co., TN to **Sara Margaret (Mason) Crawley**, b. 4 November 1961. Gordon Bruce "Bear" Crawley, s/o **Edward McKinley** (1911-1993) & **Sadie Thelma Stewart** (1916-1998).

\*See Edward McKinley Crawley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 491– Gordon Bruce Crawley married 7 June 1986, Putnam Co., TN, age 42, b. 29 May 1944, address: Rt.1, Box 364, Cookeville, TN to Sara Margaret Mason, age 24, b. 4 November 1961, address: 515 Laurel Ave., Apt. 9, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: James V. Mason, father, Rt. 10, Box 149, Cookeville, TN).

Memorial services for Mr. Gordon Bruce (Bear) Crawley, age 70 of Cookeville, TN will be Wednesday, February 11, 2015 at 5:00 pm at his residence.

Bear passed peacefully Saturday morning, February 7, 2015 at his residence surrounded by his loving family. He was born May 29, 1944 in Overton County to the late Edward McKinley Crawley and Sadie Thelma Stewart Crawley.

Mr. Crawley was a caring, free spirited, family oriented man who treasured spending time with his family and loved ones. He was proud of his heritage and held strong to his culture and spiritual ties. Bear enjoyed presenting & sharing the values and customs of the Lakota Indians with the children at school events and also storytelling to the local Boy Scouts of America. Bear's passion included arts & crafts, making Native American jewelry & head dresses. He also loved wood carving and playing volleyball.

Survivors include his four sons, Scott (wife Lisa) Crawley, of Dodson Branch; Kevin Crawley, Nealy Crawley, and Steven Crawley all of Cookeville; two daughters, Daphne (husband Henry) England of Cookeville and Shaqwana Crawley of Cookeville; eleven grandchildren, Selina Burton, Sabrina Johnson, Courtney Burton, Edward Crawley, Randy Crawley, Austin Crawley, Destiny Crawley, Isabella Crawley, McKinley Crawley, Logan Shock, and (CJ) Cayce Jack Crawley; five great grandchildren; one sister, Janice Bohannon also of Cookeville. He is also survived by several nieces, nephews, and a host of friends.

In addition to his parents he was preceded in death by his brother, Wade Crawley and an infant brother, Johnny Crawley.

## Rosemary Lynn (Sanders) Crawley

b. 7 February 1969 – d. 5 February 2008, md **David Neal Crawley**, b. 18 January 1967.

## Wade C. Crawley

**b.** 27 November 1941, TN – d. 21 August 1979, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of July 1988, KY to **Wanda M. (Flatt) Key**, b. 14 July 1943, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 May 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Harley Fowler Jackson** (1914-1997) & **Martha Dona Flatt** (1909-1966), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Wade C. Crawley, s/o **Edward McKinley Crawley** (1911-1993) & **Sadie Thelma Stewart** (1916-1998). Wanda M. (Flatt) Key also md **Gilbert Bowers**. Wade C. Crawley also md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of December 1973, DeKalb Co., TN to **Rose M. (Montgomery) Crawley**.

- \*See Annalene (Jackson) Rittenberrry Allen Obt.
- \*See Edward McKinley Crawley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Desiree Dawn Randolph buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Gravesite Details He is buried with his granddaughter, Desiree' Dawn Randolph (1989-1989).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, DeKalb Co., TN, pg. 356— Wade C. Crawley married 11 December 1973, DeKalb Co., TN, age 32, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Rose M. Montgomery, age 21, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

### L. B. Cunningham

b. 11 May 1900, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 March 1979, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of September 1953, Putnam Co., TN to Maggie James Crabtree (Jones) Cunningham, b. 10 September 1909 – d. 1 February 1986, d/o James Fred Jones (1878-1941) & Mary Elizabeth Brown (1878-1948), all buried in Brown Cemetery, New Salem, Jackson Co., TN. L. B. Cunningham, s/o C. A. Cunningham (1871-1942) & Mary Annie Spivey (1863-1942). Maggie James Crabtree (Jones) Cunningham is buried in Brown Cemetery, New Salem, Jackson Co., TN. Maggie James Crabtree (Jones) Cunningham also md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of September 1950, Jackson Co., TN to Leander Haskell Crabtree (1887-1951).

\*See Leander Haskell Crabtree buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 90 – L. B. Cunningham married 5 September 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 53, b. 11 May 1900, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Maggie James Crabtree, age 43, b. 10 September 1909, address; Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Bessie Meadows, sister, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: James Spivey, half-brother, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 75 – Haskell Crabtree married 1 September 1950, Jackson Co., TN, age 62, address: Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN to Maggie Jones, age 41, address: Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: James Fred Jones, Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN).

## Lettie A. (Anderson) Curtis Obt.

b. 3 March 1912, Greenville, MO – d. 8 July 2002, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of July 1931 to **John H. Curtis**, b. 8 December 1905 – d. 25 September 198, s/o **David Arthur Curtis** (1870-1954) & **Vina Fleming** (1872-1963), both buried in Dodson Chapel Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. Lettie A. (Anderson) Curtis, d/o **Samuel Garland Anderson** (1878-1957) & **Bernice E. Matthews** (1883-1941). \*See Samuel Garland Anderson Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Lettie Anderson Curtis, 90, of Cookeville will be held in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home on Thursday, July 11, at 2 p.m. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends today from 5-8 p.m. at the funeral home.

Mrs. Curtis died Monday, July 8, 2002, at Bordeaux Hospital in Nashville.

Daughter of the late Samuel Garland Anderson and Bernice Matthews, she was born in Greenville, MO, on March 3, 1912.

Mrs. Curtis was a cook at Tennessee Tech University and a member of Burgess Falls Baptist Church.

Her family includes a son, William Harlan Curtis of Cookeville; a daughter, Barbara Smoot of Nashville; three grandchildren, Patricia Hutchings, Robbie Smoot and Cindy Myers; and two great-grandchildren, LeAnna Hutchins and William Myers.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, John H. Curtis; an infant daughter, Wilma Lucille Curtis; two sisters, Effie Sutton and Ether Armstrong; and four brothers, Itley, William, Fletcher and Virgil Anderson.

Bro. Tom Bennett will officiate at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 10 July 2002.

#### Wilma Lucile Curtis

b. 2 December 1934, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 December 1934, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John H. Curtis** (1905-1987) & **Lettie A. Anderson** (1912-2002).

#### **Colonel Wilson Davis**

b. 7 June 1892, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 June 1948, Oneida, Scott Co., TN, md **Sula (Wassom) Davis**, b. 27 May 1900, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 August 1983, TN. Colonel Wilson Davis, s/o **John Milton Cantrell** (1858-1936) & **Millie Ann Davis** (1861-1930),

Gravesite Details Colonel Wilson Davis was a teacher at the Alvin C York Institute in Jamestown, TN.

## **Tennie (Horn) Davis**

b. 24 April 1890, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 April 1922, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of October 1900, Stephens, TX to **John Lee Davis Sr.**, b. 22 March 1898, TN – d. 22 July 1947, Brunswick, Glynn Co., GA, s/o **Shelby Walker Davis** (1867-1942) & **Mellie "Marty" Spair** (1870-1906), both buried in Laurel Hill Cemetery, Thomasville, Thomas Co., GA. John Lee Davis Sr. is buried in Palmetto Cemetery, Brunswick, Glynn Co., GA. Tennie (Horn) Davis, d/o **John Robert Horn Sr.** (1844-1907) & **Leah Robinson** (1864-1913), both buried in Johnson Cemetery, Mill Creek, Putnam Co., TN.

'She was a kind and affectionate wife, a fond mother, and a friend to all'

#### **Thomas Anderson Davis**

b. 3 October 1861, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 September 1936, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of September 1892, Putnam Co., TN to **Elizabeth "Bettie" Minerva (Lowe) Davis**, b. 7 January 1873, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 20 February 1944, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Jim Lowe & Susie Haney**. Thomas Anderson Davis, s/o **Henry W. Davis & Elizabeth Jane Ford** (1840-1920), she is buried in Sand Springs Cemetery, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Sherman Lee Stewart buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 144 – T. A. Davis married 18 September 1892, Putnam Co., TN to Bettie M. Lowe).

#### Roxie V. Dent

b. 5 March 1924 – d. 20 August 1936, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of September 1951 to **James E. Dent**, b. 27 January 1924.

'The spirit shall return unto God who gave it'

## Sherlie Ann (Clark) Dickson Obt.

b. 3 December 1953, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 August 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of January 1984, Putnam Co., TN to **Jackie Allen Dickson**, b. 9 February 1956. Sherlie A. (Clark) Dickson, d/o **Linzie Clark & Loree Sullivan**. Shirley Ann (Clark) Crawley Dickson also md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of August 1973, Putnam Co., TN to **Gordon Bruce Crawley**, b. 29 May 1944.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 499 – Gordon Bruce Crawley married 18 August 1973, Putnam Co., TN, age 29, b. 29 May 1944, address: R. 1, Cookeville, TN to Shirley Ann Clark, age 20, b. 3 December 1953, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Lindsey Clark, 1011 Preston St., Livingston, TN0.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 209 – Jackie Allen Dickson married 31 January 1984, Putnam Co., TN, age 28, b. 9 February 1956, address: 1322 Washington, Cookeville, TN to Shirley Ann Crawley, b. 3 December 1953, address: 187 2<sup>nd</sup> Ave., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Loree Clark, mother, Livingston, TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Sherlie Ann Dickson, 50, of Cookeville, were conducted at 4 p.m. Sunday, Aug. 17, 2003, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville.

Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery, with Bro. Chuck Branch officiating.

Mrs. Dickson died Friday, Aug. 15 at her home. She was a homemaker.

Born December 3, 1952, in Cookeville, she was the daughter of Linzie and Loree (Sullivan) Clark of Livingston.

Survivors, in addition to her parents, include her husband, Jackie Dickson of Cookeville; three sons, Kevin Crawley, Steven Crawley, and David Dickson, all of Cookeville; a daughter, Shaqwana Crawley of Cookeville; a brother, David Clark of Cookeville; three grandchildren, Austin Crawley, Destiny Crawley, and Logan Shock; and many special nieces and nephews.

Special care provided by Whitson Funeral Home

## Archie Dean Dillon Obt.

b. 31 May 1918, Overton Co., TN – d. 29 May 1998, Putnam Co., TN, (TEC 5 US Army WWII), md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of May 1946 to **Reba (Loftis) Dillon**, b. 7 June 1923. Archie Dean Dillon, s/o **Asa Carl Dillon** (1893-1982) & **Ada Louisa Moody** (1897-1984), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN. Reba (Loftis) Dillon, d/o **Lee Martin Loftis** (1888-1960) & **Lora Langford** (1890-1990).

\*See Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

Funeral services for Archie D. Dillon, 79, of Cookeville will be held at 2 p.m. on Monday, June 1, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith's Chapel Cemetery off Dodson Branch Highway.

The family will receive friends from 2-8 p.m. today.

Mr. Dillon died Friday, May 29, 1998, at Master's Health Care Center in Algood.

He was born on May 31, 1918, in Overton County to the late Asa C. and Ada Moody Dillon.

Mr. Dillon retired from General Telephone in 1984. He was a veteran of WWII, serving 54 months in the U.S. Armed Services. He was in combat service in Normandy, Algeria, French Morocco, Tunisia, Sicily, Northern France, Rhineland, Ardennes, and Central Europe. He was discharged in 1945 with special military honors and citations. Mr. Dillon was a member of the Baptist church at Poplar Springs.

His family includes his wife, Reba Loftis Dillon of Cookeville; a son and daughter-in-law, Marshall Gary and Lynn Dillon of Cookeville; a grandson, David Dillon of Cookeville; a granddaughter and grandson-in-

law, Carrie and Wayne Goode of Nashville; a great-grandson, Kyle Goode of Nashville; two brothers, Asa Carl Dillon Jr. of Cookeville and Jerry Dillon of Ohio; two sisters, Clara Lentsch of Cookeville and Margie Barnes of Dayton, Ohio.

In addition to his parents, Mr. Dillon was preceded in death by his sister, Evelyn Waites of Cookeville.

Bros. Jim Phillips and J.B. Allen will officiate at the services.

### Alice Mae Dixon

b. 12 January 1940, d. 12 January 1940, d/o **Odell C. Dixon** (1913-1980) & **Robbie Lee Hatfield** (1916-2006), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### Janice Alene (Patterson) Dodson Obt.

b. 19 December 1957, Bedford Co., TN – d. 18 March 2021, Tullahoma, Coffee Co., TN, md Jerry **Dodson**. Janice Alene (Patterson) Dodson, d/o **Paul & Ruby Patterson**.

Funeral services for Mrs. Janice Arlene Dodson, age 63 of Tullahoma, will be conducted at 10:00AM on Wednesday, March 24, 2021, at Tullahoma Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5:00PM until 8:00PM on Tuesday, March 23, 2021, at the funeral home. Mrs. Dodson passed suddenly from this life on Thursday, March 18, 2021.

Janice was born in Bedford County, TN on December 19, 1957, the daughter of the late Paul and Ruby Patterson. She was a faithful Christian who enjoyed fishing and reading. Janice worked for the Tullahoma City Schools for many years, but her life was mostly about surrounding herself with her loving family. She was a wonderful and devoted wife, mother, grandmother, and sister.

In addition to her parents, Janice is also preceded in death by her brother, James Patterson; sister, Helen Estes. She is survived by her loving husband, Jerry Dodson; son, Jimmy Patterson (Bonnie); daughters, Chasity Bennett (Mark) and Cherl Bowell; grandchildren, Salem Smith, Chesney Lawson, Rai Gault, Damon Dodson, and Maykala Harrell.

Tullahoma Funeral Home is honored to serve the Dodson Family.

## Helen Sue (Robinson) Duke

b. 9 June 1937 – d. 3 December 1971, md Mr. Duke. Helen Sue (Robinson) Duke, d/o George Washington Robinson (1890-1981) & Ada Mae Robinson (1896-1986).

\*See George Washington Robinson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Reed Allen Dunfree**

b. unknown – d. 4 February 2012, infant son.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Graveside services for Reed Allen Dunfee, infant son of Dunfree, of Cookeville, will be held at 4 p.m. on Tuesday, Feb. 7, at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends immediately following services at the cemetery.

Reed died Saturday, Feb. 4, 2012, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

# Wilma Rose (Allen) Eldridge Obt.

Wilma Rose Eldridge, 68 of Cookeville, Tennessee passed on Wednesday, February 22, 2023, surrounded by family.

Born Wednesday, May 5, 1954 in Cookeville, Tennessee, she was the daughter of the late Dillard Allen and the late Hazel McDaniel Allen. Wilma is remembered for her tremendously loving personality. She didn't know a stranger and even said that she "didn't know anyone that didn't like me." She was kind-hearted and would give the shirt off her back to anyone who needed it. In addition to her love, Wilma is infamous for her pranks. She loved her chihuahua Little Britches. Wilma is also known for her pies and cakes, and she was the business owner of Bell Acres Grill for over 20 years. She loved her family with all her heart and soul

Surviving are sons, Gary (Jennie) Eldridge of Cookeville Randall Eldridge of Baxter

grandchildren, Caleb, Emily, and Nathan Eldridge

a loving companion James Garrett of Livingston

And an aunt, a host of nieces, nephews, cousins, and friends

In addition to her parents, Wilma was preceded in death by 13 brothers and sisters and daughter-in-law Joleen Eldridge,

A Funeral service will be at 2:00 PM on Sunday at Presley Funeral Home located at 695 Buffalo Valley Road Cookeville, Tennessee 38501 with the Bro. Sam Davis officiating. Interment will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Cookeville, TN.

The family will receive friends from 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM on Saturday, February 25, 2023, and again on Sunday, February 26 from 12:00 PM until time of service.

Online condolences may be made to the family at www.presleyfuneralhome.com

## **Donald Ray Elrod Obt.**

b. 3 May 1966, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 January 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James William Elrod & Sally Madewell Bilbrey**.

- \*See Sally Lou (Madwell) Elrod Bilbrey Obt.
- \*See James William Elrod buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Donald Ray Elrod, 44, of Cookeville, will be held at 3 p.m. on Monday, Jan. 24, from the chapel of Cookeville Funeral Home. Interment will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery with full military honors.

The family will receive friends from 4-8 p.m. today, Sunday, Jan. 23, and from 1 p.m. until time of services on Monday at the funeral home.

Mr. Elrod passed away on Thursday, Jan. 20, 2011, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born May 3, 1966, in Putnam County to Sally Madewell Bilbrey of Cookeville and the late James William Elrod.

Mr. Elrod loved his friends, hunting, fishing and riding his scooter

In addition to his father, he was preceded in death by his grandmother, Maggie Davis, and an aunt and uncle, Norman and Rudy Elrod.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Donations may be made to the funeral home to help pay the funeral expenses.

### James William Elrod

b. 26 January 1913 – d. 17 November 1978, md Sally Lou (Madwell) Elrod Bilbrey, b. 3 October 1940, White Co., TN – d. 22 February 2012, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Jessie James Madewell (1904-1944) & Mary Magalina "Maggie" Carmack (1909-1994).

- \*See Sally Lou (Madwell) Elrod Bilbrey Obt.
- \*See Donald Ray Elrod Obt.

#### Vida Colleen Elrod Obt.

b. 4 February 1928, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 October 1998, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Wade Elrod (1889-1977) & Emily Velma Robinson (1892-1986).

William Wade Elrod buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

COOKEVILLE - Funeral services for Vida Colleen Elrod, 70, of Cookeville will be held at 1 p.m. on Friday, Oct. 30, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today at the funeral home.

Miss Elrod died on Wednesday, Oct. 28, 1998, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born on Feb. 4, 1928, in Cookeville to the late Wade and Emily Velma Robinson Elrod. Miss Elrod was a homemaker and a member of Summerfield United Methodist Church.

Her family includes four sisters, Estelle Marlow of California, Pearl Gibson and Hazel Lewis, both of Michigan, and Myrtle Helms of Cookeville; a brother, Tommy Elrod of California; and a host of nieces and nephews.

In addition to her parents, Miss Elrod was preceded in death by a brother, Marvin Elrod; a sister, Lena O. Ashcraft; and an infant sister and brother.

Pallbearers will be Miss Elrod's nephews.

Rev. J. Glea Shelley will officiate at the services.

## William Wade Elrod

b. 18 October 1889, Putnam Co., TN – d. 28 August 1977, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of September 1908, Putnam Co., TN to **Emily Velma (Robinson) Elrod**, b. 1 April 1892, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 March 1986, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Bratcher Robinson** (1858-19400 & **Elizabeth Jared** (1863-1959), both buried in Robinson Ridge Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. William Wade Elrod, s/o **James Elrod** (1849-1936) & **Sarah Alabama Stanton** (1856-1932), both buried in Stanton Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Vida Colleen Elrod Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 477, #1357– Wade Elrod married 29 September 1908, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Velma Robinson).

#### Henry Matthew England Obt.

b. 8 February 1969, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN – d. 3 December 2018, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, md **Daphne England-Rickman**. Henry Matthew England, s/o **Harry Truman England & Dolly Rose Ward**.

Funeral services for Henry Matthew England, age 49 of Rickman, TN, will be held on Monday, December 10, 2018 at 1:00PM from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home.

Visitation will be held on Sunday, December 9<sup>th</sup> from 2:00-9:00PM and Monday from 11:00AM till time of service. Burial will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Henry passed away on December 3, 2018 at the Livingston Regional Hospital.

Henry Matthew England was born on February 8, 1969 in Nashville, TN to Harry Truman England and Dolly Rose (Ward) England, who survive. He was a Truck Driver for the Charles Bailey Trucking Company. Henry also served in the U.S Army and National Guard. He was of the Church of Christ faith.

In addition to his parents, he is survived by Wife: Daphne England-Rickman, TN



Daughters & Spouses: Meagan (England) Spurlock-Texas; Selina Burton-Cookeville, TN; Sabrina and Travis Robinson-Cookeville, TN; Courtney and Allan Stewart-Cookeville, TN; Brother & Spouse: Chris England and Debbie-Columbia, TN, Sister & Spouse: Lucie Watkins and Tony-Lewisburg, TN, 8 Grandchildren, Host of Nieces & Nephews.

Members of the TN Buddy Platoon will serve as active pallbearers.

Honorary Pallbearers: Howard "Jumper" Armstrong and William "Joker" Newberry

Memorial Donations may be made to the Saint Jude Children's Hospital or Smith Chapel Cemetery Fund. Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 7 December 2018

## **David Louis Espinosa Obt.**

b. 7 January 1954, Elizabeth, NJ – d. 13 December 2001, Somers Point, NJ, md Jacquelyn (unknown) Espinosa. David Louis Espinosa, s/o Louis & Rose Espinosa.

Memorial services for Mr. David Louis Espinosa, 47, of Cookeville, were conducted at noon Monday, Dec. 17, 2001, from the Rickman Chapel of Speck Funeral Home with Rev. Charlotte Seager officiating. Private family graveside services will be conducted at a later date at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Speck Funeral Home was in charge of the arrangements.

Mr. Espinosa died Thursday, Dec. 13 in Somers Point, NJ. He was self-employed in Internet E-Business, very active in AA and in NA in the Cookeville area, and of the Catholic faith.

Born January 7, 1954, in Elizabeth, NJ, he was the son of Louis Espinosa of Miami, FL, and Rose Espinosa of New Jersey.

Survivors, in addition to his parents, include his wife, Jacquelyn Espinosa, Cookeville; a son, Daniel Espinosa, Cookeville; a daughter, Elaina Espinosa, Cookeville; two brothers, Johnny Phelps, New Jersey, and George Espinosa, Miami; and a sister, Mirian Espinosa, Miami.

### **Everett Farmer**

b. 23 March 1916, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN, s/o William Stephen "Willie" Farmer (1866-1937) & Haley Ann (West) Key Bilbrey (1887-1976).

#### Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer Obt.

b. 4 May 1874 – d. 2 May 1932, md Martin Ewin Farmer, b. 19 August 1870, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 March 1942, Putnam Co., TN. Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer, d/o William Creed Maynard (1851-1892) & Tennessee Smith (1856-1936).

\*See William Creed Maynard buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mrs. Martin Farmer, 58, were conducted Tuesday at Smith's Chapel cemetery by Rev J W Stone; burial was in Smith's Chapel cemetery. Mrs. Farmer died at her home near here Monday after a long illness.

Before her marriage to Mr. Farmer in 1895, she was Fannie Avo Maynard and had long been a member of the Baptist church.

She is survived by her husband and 1 daughter, Virgie Farmer Warren; her mother, Mrs. Tennessee Maynard; 1 sister, Mrs. Bertie Smith; 4 brothers, Levi, Hansford, Leonard and Creed Maynard.

Cookeville Herald May 5, 1932

#### **Infant Farmer**

b. 25 May 1906 – d. 25 May 1906, s/o **Martin Euin Farmer** (1870-1942) & **Fannie Avo Maynard** (1874-1932).

\*See Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer Obt.

Gravesite Details This is a four sided monument, with a total of six babies listed on it.

### **Infant boy Farmer**

b. 8 October 1898 – d. 8 October 1898.

## **Infant boy Farmer**

b. 21 May 1921 – d. unknown.

### **Infant boy Farmer**

b. 25 May 1906 – d. 25 May 1906.

### **Infant girl Farmer**

b. 11 April 1904 – d. 11 April 1904.

## Infant girl Farmer

b. 7 July 1903 – d. 7 July 1903.

# Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer Obt.

b. 4 May 1874 – d. 2 May 1932, md **Martin Ewin Farmer**, b. 19 August 1870, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 March 1942, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Jasper Farmer** & **Sarah Anderson**. Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer, d/o **William Creed Maynard** (1851-1892) & **Tennessee Smith** (1856-1938)

- \*See Martin Ewin Famer buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Creed Maynard buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mrs. Martin Farmer, 58, were conducted Tuesday at Smith's Chapel cemetery by Rev J W Stone; burial was in Smith's Chapel cemetery. Mrs. Farmer died at her home near here Monday after a long illness.

Before her marriage to Mr. Farmer in 1895, she was Fannie Avo Maynard and had long been a member of the Baptist church.

She is survived by her husband and 1 daughter, Virgie Farmer Warren; her mother, Mrs. Tennessee Maynard; 1 sister, Mrs. Bertie Smith; 4 brothers, Levi, Hansford, Leonard and Creed Maynard.

## **Luther Ethredge Farmer**

b. 14 September 1872, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 August 1919, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of November 1898, Putnam Co., TN to **Mirtie Frances (Slagle) Farmer**, b. 8 April 1882, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 June 1960, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Allison W. Slagle** (1859-1909) & **Hannah Minerva Wassom** (1849-1907). Luther Farmer, s/o **William Jasper Farmer** (1832-1897) & **Sarah A. Matheney Anderson** (1838-1907).

'A loving husband, a father dear, lies buried here'

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 90 – Luther Farmer married 20 November 1898, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Mirtie Slagle).

#### **Martin Ewin Farmer**

b. 19 August 1870, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 March 1942, Putnam Co., TN, md Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer, b. 4 May 1874 – d. 2 May 1932, d/o William Creed Maynard (1851-1892) & Tennessee Smith (1856-1938). Martin Ewin Famer, s/o Jasper Farmer & Sarah Anderson.
\*See Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer Obt.

#### M. N. Farmer

b. 23 July 1863 – d. 8 November 1885.

#### S. M. Farmer

b. 27 October 1888 – d. 20 March 1902.

#### W. J. Farmer

b. 6 December 1882 – d. 10 January 1897.

## William Stephens "Willie" Farmer

b. 27 February 1866, TN – d. 6 February 1937, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1911, Putnam Co., TN to **Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey**, d/o **John Anderson West** (1861-1935) & **Nancy Lucinda Neal** (1868-1949). William Stephens "Willie" Farmer, s/o **Jasper Farmer** & **Sarah M. Anderson**. Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey shares tombstone with William Stephens "Willie" Farmer.

\*See Everett Farmer buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 81, #320– W. S. Farmer married 17 December 1911, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Haley West).

## Aletha Jane (Allen) Fields Obt.

b. 5 August 1933, Jackson Co., TN – d. 27 July 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Delton Fields Sr.,** b. 19 May 1923, Smith Co., TN – d. 20 November 1963, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, s/o **Benton McMillan Fields** (1887-1966) & **Madie Elizabeth Stout** (1897-1988). Aletha Jane (Allen) Fields, d/o **Richmond Patterson Allen** (1908-1973) & **Vallie Iller Johnson** (1912-2007), both buried in Cooke Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Delton Fields Sr. Obt.

Aletha Jane "Janie" Fields, age 87 of Baxter passed away Tuesday July 27, 2021 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center. She was born August 5, 1933 in Jackson County to the late Richmond Patterson Allen and Vallie Iller Johnson Allen.

Known by friends as Janie, she was a very sociable lady who enjoyed visiting with neighbors and family and cooking for everyone. She also loved to make people laugh. When asked how she was feeling, she would usually reply, "with my fingers."

She worked as a seamstress at Red Kap industries in Cookeville from 1964 until her retirement in 1994. Prior to that, she was employed at Lay's Five and Dime in Cookeville.

She is survived by son: Delton (Janet) Fields, Jr and daughter: Brenda Callahan - all of Cookeville; grandchildren: Christopher Fields, Alyssa Sisco, Benjamin Callahan and Katie Callahan; and five great-grandchildren.

<sup>\*</sup>See Hannah Minerva (Wassom) Slagle Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Haley Ann (West) Farmer Key Bilbrey buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband: Delton Fields; sister: Anna Ruth Chaffin; brother: John William Allen; granddaughter: Kimberly Ann Fields; and grandson: Brandon Lee Callahan.

Funeral services were held Friday, July 30, 2021 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home with Michael Madden officiating. Interment followed at Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 29 July 2021

### **Benton McMillan Fields**

b. 13 July 1887, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 September 1966, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of July 1912, Putnam Co., TN to **Madie Elizabeth (Stout) Fields**, b. 6 April 1897 – d. 20 March 1988. Benton McMillan Fields, s/o **Richard Fields & Nancy Jane Stout**.

\*See Clyde Henry Fields buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 110, #436 – Benton Fields married 5 July 1912, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Madie Stout).

#### **Clyde Henry Fields**

b. 25 April 1938, DeKalb Co., TN - d. 6 March 1985, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of June 1957, Overton Co., TN to **Maggie Marie (Christian) Fields Wheeler**, b. 23 October 1939, DeKalb Co., TN - d. 12 March 1984, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Henry Nicholas Christian** (1907-1998) & **Ruby Malone** (1911-1995), both buried in Gordonsville Cemetery, Gordonsville, Smith Co., TN. Clyde Henry Fields, s/o **Benton McMillan Fields** (1887-1966) & **Madie Elizabeth Stout** (1897-1988). **Maggie Marie** (**Christian) Fields Wheeler** is buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN, she also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of September 1973, Jackson Co., TN to **Hop Wheeler**. Clyde Henry Fields, s/o **Benton McMillan Fields** (1887-1966) & **Madie "Mattie" Elizabeth Stout** (1897-1988). Clyde Henry Fields also md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of June 1957, Overton Co., TN to **Ruth Frances (Rapier) Fields**, b. 27 September 1944.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 365, #1365 – Clyde Henry Fields married 22 June 1957, Overton Co., TN, age 19, address: Baxter, TN to Maggie Marie Christian, age 18, address: Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Henry Christian, Rt.1, Silver Point, Putnam Co., TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 489 – Clyde Henry Fields married 22 June 1957, Overton Co., TN, age 43, b. 25 April 1938, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN to Ruth Frances Rapier, age 36, b. 27 September 1944, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Floyd Bilbrey, aunt, 6<sup>th</sup> St., Livingston, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 115, #5902 – Hop Wheeler married 17 September 1973, Jackson Co., TN, age 33, Baxter, TN to Maggie Marie Fields, age 33, address: Rt. 1, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Wheeler, deceased).

## Delton Fields Sr.

b. 19 May 1923, Smith Co., TN – d. 20 November 1963, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md Aletha Jane (Allen) Fields, b. 5 August 1933, Jackson Co., TN – d. 27 July 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Richmond Patterson Allen (1908-1973) & Vallie Iller Johnson (1912-2007). Delton Fields Sr., s/o Benton Helds (1887-1966) & Madie Elizabeth Stout (1897-1988).

\*See Aletha Jane (Allen) Fields Obt.

## Hollie B. Flatt Obt.

b. 31 March 1930, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 September 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of June 1953, Putnam Co., TN to **Velma Agnes (Grimsley) Flatt**, b. 22 December 1928 – d. 20 November 2007, TN, d/o **Morrison Lee Grimsley** (1891-1977) & **Ova Leah Whitaker** (1889-1962). Hollie B. Flatt,

s/o Ermon B. Flatt (1903-1986) & Lola Brady West (1904-1959), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Putnam Co. TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 24 - Hollie B. Flatt married 20 June 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 31 March 1930, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Velma Agnes Grimsley, age 24, b. 22 December 1928, address; Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lee Grimsley, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral Services for Hollie B. Flatt, 81, will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, Sept. 24, at Summerfield United Methodist Church, 625 East 20th Street, Cookeville. Interment will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. on Friday, Sept. 23, at Cookeville Funeral Home and from 1 p.m. until time of services on Saturday at the church.

Mr. Flatt passed away on Tuesday, Sept. 20, 2011, in NHC Place of Cool Springs in Franklin.

He was born March 31, 1930, in Jackson County to the late Ermon D. and Lola West Flatt.

Mr. Flatt was proud of his Christian faith and lived it as a long-time member of the Summerfield United Methodist Church, where he lead prayer groups, served on committees, taught Sunday school, sang in the quartet and was song leader. Mr. Flatt was intensely involved across the state of Tennessee helping to organize and participating in Gospel singing conventions. He loved to sing in quartets, where he sang tenor.

Mr. Flatt was known as a "Champion" checker player throughout Tennessee, and he taught his children and many of his nieces and nephews how to play checkers. In 1973, he was crowned the Tennessee State Checker Champion of the Minor League. He loved TTU basketball and all sports in Putnam County, and he was always an avid supporter of his grandchildren's sporting events including little league baseball, football, and basketball. He could be spotted frequently in the crowd wherever they played. He loved the Cookeville Senior Citizens Center and spent many hours playing Rook with his family and many friends, eating lunch and fellowshipping and talking about the Lord.

He was educated in Putnam County and began his career as a salesman of Blue Plate Mayonnaise and then on to becoming an insurance sales representative for Life of Georgia. He retired from partnership of Cookeville Marble and Granite.

Hollie was very active in his community, serving as a school patrolman at Avery Trace Middle School for a number of years. He also served on the Board of the Cookeville Rescue Mission, Gideon's organization, Smith Chapel Cemetery Board, and the Cookeville Hospital Volunteers. He was a member of the Upper Cumberland Horseback Riders Association and was an usher at Tennessee Tech basketball games.

His family includes a daughter, Sharon Flatt Barnard of Brentwood; a son, Victor B. Flatt of Houston, Texas; four grandchildren, Holly Leigh Barnard of Brentwood, Vaughn Noel Barnard III of Chapel Hill, N.C., Grayson Lee Barnard of Atlanta, Ga., and Oscar Victor Deppen Ertman of Washington, D.C.; a brother and sister-in-law, Paul and Mary Jo Flatt of Cookeville; two sisters, Opal Bohannon and Dimple Shelton, both of Cookeville; a sister-in-law, Joyce Flatt of Cookeville; and two brothers-in-law, Bob Jones of Mission Viejo, Calif., and Robert Jones of Sparta; and many nieces, nephews and cousins.

His special friends and caregivers during his late years were Sybil and Derek Stewart of Cookeville.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife of 54 years, Velma Grimsley Flatt (who passed away in 2007); four brothers and three sisters-in-law, Howard and May Flatt, Wesley C. and Emogene Lacy Flatt, Zollie Harold Flatt and Leamon Flower and Pinkie Patton Flatt; two sisters and a brother-in-law, Melba Jones and Clenna and Clarence Owens; and two brothers-in-law, J.D. Bohannon and

<sup>\*</sup>See Velma Agnes (Grimsley) Flatt Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.

Estel Lee Shelton.

Pallbearers will be Noel and Grayson Barnard, Dr. Vaughn Barnard, Derek Stewart, Stan Flatt, Ernie Buchannan and Jason and Adam Sonn.

Honorary Pall Bearers will be all his friends and card playing buddies from the Cookeville Senior Citizens Center.

In lieu of flowers donations can be made in memory of Mr. Flatt at Summerfield United Methodist Church, 625 East 20th Street, Cookeville, TN 38501.

Dr. Steve Flatt, his nephew, will officiate at the services.

## Irma Novella (Allen) Flatt

b. 7 June 1908, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 March 1937, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of November 1926, Putnam Co., TN to **Alvin Haywood Flatt**, b. 17 February 1900, Jackson Co., TN – d. July 1971, s/o **James Isaac Flatt** & **Laura Frances Fuqua**, both buried in Sam Flatt Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Irma Novella (Allen) Flatt, d/o **Henry P. Allen** (1881-1939) & **Eva Lou Rena Wilmoth** (1883-1967).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 381, #4564 – Alvin Flatt married 21 November 1926, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Novella Allen).

## Velma Agnes (Grimsley) Flatt Obt.

b. 22 December 1928 – d. 20 November 2007, TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of June 1953, Putnam Co., TN to **Hollie B. Flatt**, b. 31 March 1930, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 September 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Ermon B. Flatt** (1903-1986) & **Lola Brady West** (1904-1959). Velma Agnes (Grimsley) Flatt, d/o **Morrison Lee Grimsley** (1891-1977) & **Ova Leah Whitaker** (1889-1962).

\*See Hollie B. Flatt Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 24 - Hollie B. Flatt married 20 June 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 31 March 1930, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Velma Agnes Grimsley, age 24, b. 22 December 1928, address; Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lee Grimsley, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral Services for Velma Agnes (Grimsley) Flatt, age 78, will be held on Saturday, November 24, 2007, @ 11:00 a.m. @ Summerfield Methodist Church with burial in the Smith Chapel Cemetery. Mrs. Flatt passed away on Nov. 20, 2007, after an extended illness at her home. The family will receive friends at Cookeville Funeral Home on Friday, Nov. 23rd, from 5-9 p.m. and on Saturday, November 24th at 10 a.m. at the church.

Mrs. Flatt was born on December 12, 1928, to the late Morrison Lee & Ova Leah Whiteaker Grimsley.

She was a Tennessee Tech alumnus and a schoolteacher for 30 years in Putnam County at Poplar Grove, Algood, & Park View Schools. She was active in many clubs & organizations and a member of Summerfield Methodist Church for 47 years. Her affiliations include: Alpha Delta Kappa Teacher's Sorority, Putnam County Retired Teacher's Association, Cumberland Art Society, Home Demonstration Club, Putnam County Senior Citizens, Upper Cumberland Horseback Riders' Association, & Gideons International Auxiliary. She is survived by her husband of 54 years, Hollie B. Flatt, and two children, a daughter, Sharon Flatt Barnard of Cookeville, TN and a son, Victor Byers Flatt, of Houston TX. Her grandchildren are Holly Leigh Barnard, of Nashville, TN; Vaughn Noel Barnard, III and Grayson Lee Barnard, of Knoxville, TN; and Oscar Victor Deppen Ertman of Washington D.C. One sister, Dorothy Jones, of Cookeville, TN.

She was preceded in death by her parents, and two sisters, Mamie Hunt of Lewisburg, TN and Norma Sue Short, of Birmingham, AL. Her extended family includes brothers & sisters-in-laws: Opal Bohannon, Joyce

<sup>\*</sup>See Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.

Flatt, Dimple Shelton, Wesley Flatt, Paul & Mary Jo Flatt all of Cookeville, TN; Pinkie Flatt of Nashville, TN; & Bob Jones, of Mission Viejo, California. Special lifelong friends: Thelma Robbins, Willene Burgess, & Vestle Jacquess and neighbors Elsie Holt & Pat Cronk.

Pallbearers will be: Vaughn Noel Barnard, III, Grayson Lee Barnard, Dr. Vaughn N. Barnard, Jr., Morrie Short, Gene Short, Keith Short, Larry Flatt, & Jason Sonn.

Bro. Tommy Harris will officiate at the services.

## Lyle Ezra (Roberson) Foley

b. 25 March 1918, Akron, Summit Co., OH – d. 27 January 1994, Akron, Summit Co., OH, md Frances Marie (Horner) Foley, b. 17 March 1912 – d. 21 May 1976, d/o Pleasant Hassel Horner (1880-1960) & Effic Mae York (1890-1971). Lyle Ezra Foley, s/o Victor H. Foley (1885-1957) & Lucy Augusta Kimble (1894-1891).

\*See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Danny Joe Fox Obt.

b. 8 January 1947, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 October 2022, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army, Vietnam), md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1968, Putnam Co., TN to **Shirley Rose (Roberson) Fox**, b. 15 June 1943, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 July 1986, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Thomas T. Roberson** (1914-1982) & **Fannie Johnson** (1907-2006). Danny Joe Fox, s/o **William Collie Fox** (1920-1995) & **Ada Jewell Carter** (1921-2013), both buried in Byers Cemetery, Center Grove, Jackson Co., TN. \*See Shirley Rose (Roberson) Fox Obt.

Funeral services for Danny Joe Fox, age 75 of Cookeville, will be at 1 p.m. Sunday October 9 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home. Johnny Fox and Cody Harrington will officiate. Interment with military honors will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

His family will receive friends Saturday from 4 - 8 p.m. and again Sunday from 12 p.m. until service time.

Danny passed away Tuesday, October 4, 2022 at his home.

He was born January 8,1947 in Jackson County, TN to the late William Collie Fox and Ada Jewel Carter Fox.

Danny graduated from Jackson County High School in 1964. He played basketball for the Blue Devils and remained a sports enthusiast his entire life. He officiated basketball and baseball games for 40+ years in the Upper Cumberland.

He attended Tennessee Tech University and later joined the US Army and served in Vietnam.

Danny worked at Fleetguard (Cummins Filtration) for 25 years. He later worked at Lucky B Mfg for 23 years.

He was a member of Willow Avenue Church of Christ.

He is survived by his wife of 35 years, Brenda Scott Fox; sons, Terry Fox (fiancé, Jessica Pryor) of Knoxville and Casey (Andrea) Fox of Cookeville; daughters, Cindy (Terry) Langley, Suzanne (Scott) Woods and Trish (Wes) Parker all of Cookeville; brothers, Bob (Nancy) Fox of Hartselle, AL, Dwight (Sue) Fox of Gainesboro, Quentin (Linda) Fox of Gainesboro; grandchildren, Cody (Chynna) Harrington, Jacob Harrington, Jaxon & Maddox Fox, Ashlee & Dallas Parker, and Caleb Langley; and two great grandsons, Brecken & Briggs Harrington; nieces and nephews, Daryl (Linda) Fox, Cheryl (Brent) McClendon; Lori (Chris) Halfacre, Abby Fox, Kevin King, Patrick (Lilith) King, and Latonya (Gary) Mott.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his first wife, Shirley Roberson Fox, mother-in-law, Susie Scott, and brothers-in-law, J.J. Roberson and Carl Edwin (Potsie) Scott.

Memorial contributions may be made to your charity of choice.

Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 6 October 2022

## Shirley Rose (Roberson) Fox Obt.

b. 15 June 1943, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 July 1986, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1968, Putnam Co., TN to **Danny Joe Fox**, b. 8 January 1947, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 October 2022, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army, Vietnam), s/o **William Collie Fox** (1920-1995) & **Ada Jewell Carter** (1921-2013). Shirley Rose (Roberson) Fox, d/o **Thomas T. Roberson** (1914-1982) & **Fannie Johnson** (1907-2006).

\*See Danny Joe Fox Obt.

\*See Thomas T. Roberson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 205 – Danny Joe Fox married 14 September 1968, Putnam Co., TN, age 31, b. 8 January 1947, address: Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TNto Shirley Rose Roberson, age 25, b. 15 June 1943, address: Rt. 6, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs.. Thomas Robertson, Rt. 6, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** – Funeral services for Shirley Rose Fox, 43, of Cookeville were held today, July 24, at 11 a.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Bro. Johnny Fox and Bro. Malcolm Hill officiating. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Fox died Tuesday (July 22, 1986) in Baptist Hospital in Nashville.

A native of Putnam County, she was the daughter of Fannie Johnson Roberson and the late Thomas T. Roberson.

Mrs. Fox was a bookkeeper at Sycamore elementary School and was a member of the Sycamore Church of Christ.

In addition to her mother her family includes her husband, Danny Joe Fox of Cookeville; two sons, William Terry Fox and Casey Jermone Fox, both of Cookeville; one sister, Tommie King of Cookeville and one brother, Jimmie Joe Roberson of Cookeville.

# Myrtle T. "Myrtie" (Gentry) Maynard Francis Obt.

b. 29 January 1917, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 May 1983, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of September 1934, Jackson Co., TN to **Ridley Levi Maynard**, b. 29 July 1907, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 June 1971, s/o **John Hansford Maynard** (1884-1965) & **Chlorice Effie Mathews** (1885-1984). Myrtie T. "Myrite" (Gentry) Maynard Francis also md **Donald Francis**.

\*See Chlorice Effie (Matthews) Maynard Obt.

\*See Ridley Gene Maynard Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 529 – Ridley Maynard married 1 September 1934, Jackson Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** – Funeral services for Myrtie Maynard Frances, 66, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. Friday at Spring Creek The Baptist Church, with Bro. James Wright officiating. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Francis, a native of Jackson County, died Tuesday, May 3, 1983, in Cookeville Hospital. She was the daughter of the late William J. and Lizzie Maxwell Gentry; member of Spring Creek The Baptist Church; a housewife.

Her family includes her husband, Donald Francis of Cookeville; two sons, Gene Maynard and James Maynard both of Cookeville; a stepson, Joseph Donald Francis of Cookeville; a sister, Mrs. Elmber Hoover of Calif.; 6 grandchildren and 1 great-grandchild.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

### **Bob Theo Frazier Obt.**

b. 4 November 1932, Dyersburg, Dyer Co., TN – d. 28 October 2007, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (PFC US Army), md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of January 1956, Dyer Co., TN to **Frances Yvanne (Hall) Frazier**.

#### Wesley Davis Gentry Obt.

390 – Bobby Theo Frazier married 27 January 1956, Dyer Co., TN, age 23 to Frances Yvanne Hall, age 17).

**COOKEVILLE** - BOB THEO FRAZIER, 74, died Sunday, October 28, 2007 at his home. Visitation will be from 2 p.m. until service time at 3:30 p.m. Tuesday, October 30 in the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Mr. Frazier attended Son Light Baptist Church in Gainesboro, TN, and was a lead forklift operator for Ben Franklin Stores. He leaves his wife, Frances Frazier; two sons and daughters-in-law, Bobby and Debbie Frazier, Jr. and SFC David and Connie Frazier, both of Cookeville; a daughter and son-in-law, Teresa and Randy Pinckley of Eads, TN; one sister, Helen Schaff of Huntley, IL; seven grandchildren, and five great-grandchildren. Bro. Harold Ross and Bro. Russell Swallows will officiate. Family and friends will serve as pallbearers. Whitson Funeral Home 931-526-2151.

### Roy C. Garrison Obt.

b. 17 April 1943, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 March 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of February 1971 to **Linda L. (Allen) Garrison**, b. 10 July 1951 – d. 13 April 2006, d/o **Carl B. Allen** (1922-1987) & **Elese McGee** (1925-2001), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Roy C. Garrison, s/o **Hite Burgess Garrison** (1918-1993) & **Nellie Dyer**.
\*See Hite Burgess Garrison buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Roy C. Garrison, age 70 of Cookeville, Tennessee passed away on Thursday, March 20, 2014, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center in Cookeville.

Mr. Garrison was born Saturday, April 17, 1943 in Jackson County, Tennessee, to the late Hite Garrison and the late Nellie (Dyer) Crosslin.

He was a wonderful Father and Grandfather, he served in the U.S Army during the Vietnam Era, was retired from the McCord Winn Division in Cookeville, and loved playing music and singing in different bands.

He is Survived by:

2 Sons and 1 Daughter-in-law:

Richard and Holly Garrison of Cookeville, TN

Randy B. Garrison and Fiancé Amanda Wright of Las Vegas, NV

1 Grandson: Darren Parks of Cookeville, TN

In addition to his parents he was preceded in death by: His Wife, Linda (Allen) Garrison, and 1 Brother, Doyle Garrison.

# **Allie Maud Gaw**

b. 2 June 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 October 1935, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Billie Barlow Gaw** (1884-1976) & **Sarah Elizabeth "Lizzie" Smith** (1884-1973), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

'She is not dead she is just away'

#### Caron J. B. Gaw

b. 8 December 1907, TN – d. 3 October 1911, TN, s/o Billie Barlow Gaw (1884-1976) & Sarah Elizabeth "Lizzie" Smith (1884-1973), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## **Infant Son Gaw**

b. 13 September 1913 – d. 13 September 1913, s/o **Billie Barlow Gaw** (1884-1976) & **Sarah Elizabeth** "Lizzie" Smith (1884-1973), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### **Infant Gentry**

b. 25 October 1911 – d. 25 October 1911, infant of Mr. & Mrs. J. J. Gentry.

### Josh J. Gentry Obt.

b. 22 January 1883 – d. 9 February 1963, Franklin, KY, s/o William Campbell Gentry (1858-1934) & Mary Martha Maberry (1861-19040.

\*See William Campbell Gentry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Josh Gentry, 80, were held at Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home Monday at 2 p.m. with Albert Ward officiating.

Mr. Gentry died in a nursing home in Franklin, Ky after a long illness.

Survivors are 2 brothers, Campbell and Carlos Gentry of Cookeville, and a sister, Mrs. Etta Lee, Rt 1 Cookeville.

Burial was in Smith Chapel cemetery.

Cookeville Herald Citizen Feb 12, 1963

### **Marion Thomas Gentry**

b. 8 January 1881, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 February 1921, Putnam Co., TN, s/o William Campbell Gentry (1858-1934) & Mary Martha Maberry (1861-19040.

# Wesley Davis Gentry Obt.

b. 19 September 1876 – d. 26 October 1932, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN, Susie Nancy Jane (Norris) Gentry, b. 10 October 1872 – d. 23 April 1962. Wesley Davis Gentry, William Campbell Gentry (1858-1934) & Mary Martha Maberry (1861-1904). Wesley Davis Gentry also md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of September 1899, Jackson Co., TN to Delia (Harris) Gentry.

\*See William Campbell Gentry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 69, D avis Gentry married 6 September 1899, Jackson Co., TN to Delia Harris).

Funeral services for Wesley Gentry, 56, who died at his home on Baxter Rt. 2 yesterday, were held at the Smith Chapel cemetery in the 15th district this afternoon; O H Tallman presiding.

<sup>\*</sup>See Caron J.B. Gaw buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Allie Maud Gaw buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Allie Maud Gaw buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Campbell Gentry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Besides his wife and 7 children, he is survived by his father, W C Gentry; 5 brothers, R P, Campbell, Carlos, Zeb, and Josh, all of Cookeville, and 2 sisters, Mrs. W. R. Lee and Mrs. Audra Lee.

Cookeville Herald October 27, 1932

#### William Campbell Gentry

b. 15 January 1858, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 January 1934, TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of April 1875, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Martha (Maberry) Gentry**, b. 3 May 1861 – d. 3 December 1904. William Campbell Gentry also md **Ingia Frances (Smith) Gentry**, b. 31 October 1865 – d. 17 April 1953, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, she is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Whitson C. Smith & Mary "Polly" Ann Green**. William Campbell Gentry, s/o **William Riley Gentry** (1813-1894) & **Mary "Polly" Mayberry** (1830-1925), both buried in Thomas Gentry Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Josh J. Gentry Obt.
- \*See Marion Thomas Gentry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Wesley Davis Gentry Obt.
- \*See Joseph Joshua Henley Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 333, #1785 – W. C. Gentry married 26 April 1875, Jackson Co., TN to Ina

William Campbell Gentry married Mary Martha Maberry 26 April 1875 in Tennessee

After his wife Mary's death in 1904, William C. Gentry married his brother, Henry P. Gentry's, widow Ingia Frances Smith Gentry. (Henry died in 1901.)

You can see William and Ingia in the 1920 Jackson County, TN, Census.

## Alford Leland Goolsby Obt.

b. 19 June 1938, Clay Co., TN – d. 21 February 2014, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of October 1956, Indianapolis, IN to **Minnie Mae (Pennington) Goolsby**. Alford Leland Goolsby, s/o **Wade Mitchell Goolsby** (1899-1969) & **Dona S. Dailey** (1905-1996), both buried in Doc Hall Cemetery, Clay co., TN.

Funeral services for Mr. Alford Leland Goolsby, 76 of Cookeville, will be held Monday February 24 at 1 p.m. in the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home with Rev. Danny Hembree officiating. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Goolsby died Friday afternoon February 21, 2014 in Livingston Regional Hospital.

He was born June 19, 1938 in Clay County, Tennessee to the late Wade Mitchell and Dona Dailey Goolsby.

He was a retired Zinc Mine Driller and was a long-time butcher with Stark & Wincle in Indianapolis, Indiana.

He loved coon hunting and Blue Grass Music. He was of the Pentecostal Faith.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two sisters, Rosie Roberson and Lizza Dee Carmack; and three brothers, Earl Goolsby, Lawrence Goolsby, and Fred Goolsby.

He is survived by his wife of 57 years, Minnie Mae Pennington Goolsby (whom he married October 27, 1956 in Indianapolis); son, Glen Goolsby; three daughters, and two sons-in-law, Brenda and Don Maddox, Debbie Goolsby, Karen and Carl Mashburn all of Cookeville; eight grandchildren, Jessica (Ryan) Macarthney, Samantha (Jessie) McCarty, Sharron (Chris)Buck, Glen Goolsby, Chad (Chelsea) Maddox,

Nikkie Smith, Justin Mashburn, and Megan Mashburn; eight great grandchildren; sister, Earlene(Estus) Pennington of Celina; and five brothers, Benton (Pauline) Goolsby of Cookeville, Ed Goolsby of Carthage, Ralph (Cathy) Goolsby of Celina, Malcom (Joyce) Goolsby of Gainesboro, and Elmer and Betty) Goolsby of Bloomington, IN.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Mr. Goolsby's family will receive friends Sunday from 5 p.m. until 8 p.m. and Monday from 11 a.m. until service time at the funeral home.

### L. D. Grasty Obt.

b. 19 December 1935 – d. 2 October 1990, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md Wilma (Allen) Grasty. L. D. Grasty, s/o Walter Reece Grasty (1900-1977) & Nannie Ethel "Minnie" Hood (1912-1948), both buried in Sand Springs Cemetery, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for L.D. Grasty, 54, of Cookeville will be held tomorrow, October 4, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Grasty died Tuesday October 2, 1990 in St. Thomas Hospital in Nashville.

Born December 19, 1935, he was the son of the late Walter Reece and Nannie Hood Grasty.

His family includes is wife, Wilma Allen Grasty of Cookeville; two step-sons, Gary and Randy Eldridge, both of Cookeville; three sisters, Adell Dyer, Rozell Roberts and Estell Farley, all of Cookeville; three brothers, Cordell, J.T. and Tony Grasty, all of Cookeville.

The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today.

Bros. Carles Walker and Bro. Johnny Allen will officiate at the services.

# **Daniel Forest Green**

b. 6 April 1902 – d. 15 June 1971, md Chalus Lucille (Moody) Green, b. 25 December 1915 – d. 26 February 1979, d/o Willis Farris Moody (1874-1965) & Lou Belle Lawson (1876-1946), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN. Daniel Green, s/o Richard Green (1875-1966) & Mary Alice Fleming (1879-1961).

## Mary Alice (Fleming) Green Obt.

b. 22 May 1879 – d. 27 December 1961, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of October 1897, Overton Co., TN to **Richard Green**, b. 10 January 1875, TN – d. 16 September 1966, TN, s/o **Carroll Green** (1841-1926) & **Margaret Pigg** (1841-1881), both buried in Green Family Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN. Mary Alice (Fleming) Green, d/o **Preston Fleming** & **Mary Tennessee Thrasher** (1859-1920), she is buried in Clay Springs Cemetery, Overton Co., TN.

\*See William Burke Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 145, #1207 – Richard Green married 17 October 1897, Overton Co., TN to Miss Mary Alice Fleming).

Mrs. Mary Alice Green, 82, died Wednesday at her home in Cookeville Rt 3, after an extended illness. Funeral services were held today at the Smith Chapel Presbyterian Church and burial was in the Smith Chapel cemetery. Rev Malcolm Rodgers officiated. Whitson Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Mrs. Green, wife of Richard Green, was a member of the Missionary Baptist Church. A native of Overton County, her parents were Preston and Tennessee Thrasher Fleming.

<sup>\*</sup>See Mary Alice (Fleming) Green Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Philip D. Green Obt.

Besides her husband, she is survived by 3 sons, Charley and Burton, both of Detroit, and Daniel of Cookeville; 4 daughters, Maggie Wassom, Murfreesboro; Alta Webb and Dorothy Smith, Cookeville; Tennie Gibson, Chico, Ca; 2 half-brothers, Porter and Ferrell Dickerson of Livingston.

Cookeville Harold Citizen December 28, 1961.

### Phillip D. Green

b. 29 February 1948, Overton Co., TN – d. 11 October 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army, Germany) md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of July 1978, Putnam Co., TN to **Beverly Ann (Harp) Green**, b. 12 May 1952. Philip D. Green, s/o **Daniel Forest Green** (1902-1871) & **Chalus Lucille Moody** (1915-1979). \*See Daniel Green buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 72 – Phillip Daniel Green married 21 July 1978, Putnam Co., TN, age 30, b. 29 February 1948, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Beverly Ann Harp, age 26, b. 12 May 1952, address: Rt. 6, Box 152, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Horace Harp, father, Rt. 6, Box 152, Cookeville, TN).

Services for Phillip D. Green, 67, of Cookeville, Tennessee to be held Wednesday, October 14 in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Bro. Harold Walker officiating. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Green passed Sunday, October 11, 2015 in Cookeville. He was born February 29, 1948 in Overton County, Tennessee, to the late Daniel Forest and Chalus Lucille Moody Green.

Phillip was an U.S. Army veteran and served in Germany. He was a general contractor and was a very active member of Union Grove Freewill Baptist Church.

He loved to hunt and fish with his son Matt. He was affectionately known to his grandchildren as "Pa". He was also preceded in death by a brother-in-law, Lester Scott.

Phillip is survived by his wife of 37 years, Beverly Harp Green; son and daughter-in-law, Matt and Katrina Green; grandchildren, Breanna Green, Ally Green and Bryson Lafever Smith; three sisters, Kathleen Scott of Beaver Creek, OH, Barbara (Earl) Harris, Judy (Floyd) Germain; two brothers, Bobby (Tina) Green and Leroy Green (of Shelbyville).

Pallbearers will be Bill Hahn, James Smith, JT Bennett, Justin Germain, Kenneth Maxwell and Monty Johnson.

### **Brian David Greenwalt**

b. 19 March 1970 – d. 28 August 2002, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of September 1992, Putnam Co., TN to Michelle Lynn (Pate) Greenwalt. Brian David Greenwalt, s/o Glenn David Greenwalt (1945-1999) & Allie Betty Martin Conner.

\*See Glenn David Greenwalt Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 260 – Brian David Greenwalt married 5 September 1992, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, b. 19 March 1970, address; 5701 Joe Martin Rd., Cookeville, TN to Michelle Lynn Pate, age 18, b. 31 May 1974, address: 536 E. 20<sup>th</sup> St., #54, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Marie Elaine Pate, 536 E. 20<sup>th</sup> St., #54, Cookeville, TN).

## **Christopher Glenn Greenwalt**

b. 19 May 1972 – d. 16 February 2006, s/o **Glenn David Greenwalt** (1945-1999).

### Glenn David Greenwalt Obt.

b. 17 October 1945, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 May 1999, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of January 1975, Montgomery, OH to **Judy K. (Back) Greenwalt** (div). Glenn David Greenwalt, s/o **Allie Betty Martin Judd Greenwalt Conner** (1918-1996).

\*See Brian David Greenwalt, buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Glenn David Greenwalt, 53, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Sat., May 22, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. today, Fri., May 21, at the funeral home.

Mr. Greenwalt died on Thurs., May 20, 1999, at his residence.

He was born on Oct. 17, 1945, in Putnam County to the late Richard and Allie Betty Martin Conner. Mr. Greenwalt was a Park Maintenance Supervisor with Cookeville Leisure Services. He was of the Baptist Faith.

His family includes beloved, Sheila Bilbrey; a daughter, Melissa Greenwalt of Wisconsin; two sons, Brian and Christopher Greenwalt of Cookeville; three sisters, Debra Crawford of Cookeville, Betty Jean Matthews and Barbara Sheehan of Ohio; a brother, Rick Conner of Virginia; six grandchildren, Amanda, Tyler, Alyssa, Tremayne, Stephanie and Mason; a special niece, Candace; and several other nieces and nephews.

Pallbearers will be Ralph Phy, Jim Smith, Bob Dawson, Steve Loftis, Chris Conner and Glen Clark.

Harold Hawkins will officiate at the services.

### William Baird Griffith

b. 29 August 1939, Obion Co., TN – d. 15 January 1996. William B. Griffith, s/o **Hubert Maley Griffith** (1910-1965) & **Gwendolyn Guyomi Clements** (1912-1992), both buried in Oak Lawn Memorial Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN.

## **Anson Smith Grimsley**

b. 25 August 1895, TN – d. 15 March 1975, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of January 1916, Jackson Co., TN to **Lula Mary (Gentry) Grimsley**, b. 3 April 1897, TN – d. 21 December 1985, d/o **William Andrew Gentry** (1860-1947) & **Modelia Johnson** (1871-1919), both buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Anson Smith Grimsley, s/o **James Aston Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriet Smith** (1861-1942). \*See James Aston Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 257 – A. S. Grimsley married 30 January 1916, Jackson Co., TN to Lula Gentry).

### **Charles Lee Grimsley**

b. 11 July 1926 – d. 11 July 1926, s/o **James Howard Grimsley** (1887-1966) & **Ella Phillips** (1894-1972). \*See James Howard Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

# **Dorothy Quella (Wilmoth) Grimsley**

b. 11 March 1904, Overton Co., TN – d. 20 May 1970, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of January 1965, Putnam Co., TN to **Morrison Lee Grimsley**, b. 5 January 1891, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 March 1977, TN, s/o **James Ashton Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriett Smith** (1861-1942). Dorothy (Wilmoth) Grimsley, d/o **Zinah Mitchell Wilmoth** (1879-1963) & **Lou Pearlie Green** (1884-1914), both buried in Green Family Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN.

\*See Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 71 – Morrison Lee Grimsley married 13 January 1965, Putnam Co., TN, age 74, b. 5 January 1891, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Dorothy Ovella Wilmoth, age 60, b. 11 March 1904, Rt. 1, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Katherine Bilbrey, sister, Rt. 1, Algood, Putnam Co., TN).

### **Estelle Grimsley Obt.**

b. 23 November 1909, TN – d. 24 July 1980, Clarksville, Montgomery Co., TN, d/o **James Howard Grimsley** (1887-1966) & **Ella Phillips** (1894-1972).

Services for Estelle Grimsley, who died Thursday at General Care Convalescent Center, will be conducted in Cookeville at Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home.

Tarpley's Funeral Home handled local arrangements.

## **Everett Lowell Grimsley Jr.**

b. 12 August 1951, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH – d. 27 February 1960, Old Hickory, Davidson Co., TN, s/o Everett Lowell Grimsley (1927-1991) & Virginia Mae MaGee.

Tennessee Us Death Records (1908-1965)

Name: Everett Lowell Grimsley Jr

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 8

Birth Date: 12 Aug 1951 Birth Place: Dayton, Ohio Death Date: 27 Feb 1960

Death Place: Old Hickory, Tenn, Davidson, Tennessee, USA

Cause of Death Fracture Skull from a traffic accident

Father: Everett Lowell Grimsley
Mother: Virginia Mae Magee

Certificate Number: 3425

## **Everett Lowell Grimsley**

b. 24 June 1927, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 December 1991, Putnam Co., TN, (CPL US Air Force), md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of June 1964, Robertson Co., TN to **Virginia Mae (MaGee) Grimsley** (div). Everett Lowell Grimsley, s/o **James Howard Grimsley** (1887-1966) & **Ella Phillips** (1894-1972).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Robertson Co., TN, pg. 151 - Everett Lowell Grimsley married 29 June 1964, Robertson Co., TN, age 37, address: 1450 N. Washington, Cookeville, TN to Virginia Mae MaGee, age 41, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

### **Herbert Hiliary Grimsley**

b. 31 May 1893, TN – d. 6 April 1959, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (CPL US Army), md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of May 1910, Putnam Co., TN to **Mollie (Phillips) Grimsley**, b. 20 December 1892 – d. 28 November 1955, d/o **Simpson John Phillips** (1860-1937) & **Arminda Clarissa Phy** (1869-1934). Herbert Hilliary Grimsley, s/o **James Ashton Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriet Smith** (1861-1942). Herbert Hilliary Grimsley also md 12 November 1956, Putnam Co., TN to **Maggie Jene (Goodson) Grimsley**, b. 30 December 1895.

<sup>\*</sup>See James Howard Grimsley Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Everette Lowell Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See James Howard Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See James Ashton Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Simpson "Sim" John Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 564, #1692 – Herbert H. Grimsley married 8 May 1910, Putnam Co., TN to Molley Phillips).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 461 – Herbert Hiliary Grimsley married 12 November 1956, Putnam Co., TN, age 63, b. 31 May 1893, address: 355 W. 8<sup>th</sup> St., Cookeville, TN to Maggie Jene Goodson, age 60, b. 30 December 1895, address: Walling, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Tommie Humphrey, brother, Rt. 1, Walling TN).

## **Herbert Hulin Grimsley**

b. 23 March 1930, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 November 1993, (CPL US Army), s/o **James Howard Grimsley** (1887-1966) & **Ella Phillips** (1894-1972).

\*See James Howard Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## **Ida Arlena Grimsley**

b. 22 July 1927 – d. 10 April 2002, d/o William Bryan Grimsley (1897-1966) & Maggie Lu Adcock (1903-1995)

'Sister & Brother'

\*See William Bryan Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### J. E. Grimsley

b. 17 October 1881 – d. 28 October 1881.

## **James Ashton Grimsley**

b. 1 August 1858, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 December 1950, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of November 1880, Jackson Co., TN to **Frances Harriet (Smith) Grimsley**, b. 17 March 1861, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 September 1942, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Guthrie Smith** (1825-1900) & **Harriet Matheny** (1824-1862), she is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Guthrie Smith is buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery. James Ashton Grimsley, s/o **Joseph L. Grimsley** (1833-1860) & **Margaret Sellers (Matheny) Grimsley Mabury** (1837-1926), she is buried in John P. Mabury Family Cemetery, Shiloh, Jackson Co., TN. Joseph L. Grimsley is buried in Owen-Jaquess Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See James Howard Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Peyton Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery
- \*See William Bryan Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See James Guthrie Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 528 – J. A. Grimsley married 11 November 1880, Jackson Co., TN to F. H. Smith)

### **James Howard Grimsley**

b. 3 November 1887, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 July 1966, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of July 1908, Putnam Co., TN to **Ella (Phillips) Grimsley**, b. 16 January 1894, TN – d. 14 August 1972, d/o **Rev. Simeon King Phillips** (1842-1928) & **Laura Burton** (1854-1929), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Howard Grimsley, s/o **James Ashton Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriet Smith** (1861-1942).

- \*See Charles Lee Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Estelle Grimsley Obt.
- \*See Everett Lowell Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Herbert Hulin Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ida Arlena Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See James Ashton Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 463, #1303 – Howard Grimsley married 26 July 1908, Putnam Co., TN to Ellie Phillips).

# **Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.**

b. 5 January 1891, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 March 1977, TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of July 1913, Putnam Co., TN to **Ova Leah (Whitaker) Grimsley**, b. 24 November 1889, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 November 1962, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker** (1855-1931) & **Leah Robinson** (1861-1938). Morrison Lee Grimsley, s/o **James Ashton Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriett Smith** (1861-1942). Morrison Lee Grimsley also md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of September 1971, Putnam Co., TN to **Willie Elizabeth (Bullack) Cunningham** (1901-1993), she also md **Dibrell B. Cunningham** (1900-1963), both buried in Cunningham Family Cemetery, White Co., TN

- \*See Velma Agnes (Grimsley) Flatt Obt.
- \*See Dorothy (Wilmoth) Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See James Ashton Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ova Leah (Whitaker) Grimsley Obt.
- \*See Rev. Hollis Benton Hunt buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Harley E. Short buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 167, #663– Mr. Lee Grimsley married 6 July 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Ova Whiteaker)

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 71 – Morrison Lee Grimsley married 13 January 1965, Putnam Co., TN, age 74, b. 5 January 1891, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Dorothy Ovella Wilmoth, age 60, b. 11 March 1904, Rt. 1, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Katherine Bilbrey, sister, Rt. 1, Algood, Putnam Co., TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 232 - Morrison Lee Grimsley married 9 September 1971, Putnam Co., TN, age 80, b. 5 January 1891, address: 1918 N. Washington, Cookeville, TN to Willie Elizabeth Cunningham, age 70, b. 20 August 1901, Stevens, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Robert Franklin Bullack).

Funeral services for Morrison Lee Grimsley, 86, were conducted from Spring Creek Baptist Church Saturday, April 2, with the Rev. James Wright and Rev. Glea Shelley officiating. Mr. Grimsley was dead on arrival at the local hospital March 30.

He was a native of Putnam County, the son of the late James Ashton and Fannie Smith Grimsley, a retired teacher and farmer.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Willie Elizabeth Cunningham Grimsley; three daughters, Mrs. Hollie Flatt, Cookeville, Mrs. Robert L. Jones, Nashville, Mrs. Hollis Hunt, Pulaski; a daughter Mrs. Harley Short, preceded him in death; three stepdaughters, Mrs. James Mitchell, Cookeville, Mrs. Richard Paddock, Penol, Calif., Mrs. tom Welch, Centerville, Ohio; four step-sons, Terry and Joe Cunningham, Benicia, Calif., Clyde Cummingham, Cookeville, Ira Cummingham, Rochester, Mich.; 11 grandchild and six greatgrandchildren.

Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery, hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

## Ova Leah (Whitaker) Grimsley Obt.

b. 24 November 1889, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 November 1962, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of July 1913, Putnam Co., TN to **Morrison Lee Grimsley**, b. 5 January 1891, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 March 1977, TN, s/o **James Ashton Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriett Smith** (1861-1942). Ova Leah (Whitaker) Grimsley, d/o **Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker** (1855-1931) & **Leah Robinson** (1861-1938).

- \*See Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.
- \*See Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker Obt.

Mrs. Ova Leah Grimsley, 72, wife of Lee Grimsley of Cookeville Route 3 died Saturday at the Cookeville General Hospital after an extended illness.

Funeral services for Mrs. Grimsley were held Monday morning at the Spring Creek Baptist Church with Rev. J. B. Patton and Rev. D. R. Poole officiating, Burial was in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Grimsley, native of Putnam County was the daughter of Joseph and Leah Whitaker. She was a member of the Mt. Union Free Will Baptist Church.

Besides her husband, she is survived by four daughters, Mrs. Mamie Hunt, Lewisburg, Mrs. Dorothy Jones, Nashville, Mrs. Noram Sue Stout, Birmingham, AL, Mrs. Velma Flatt, Cookeville; three sisters, Misses Callie and Fannie Whitaker, Cookeville, a brother G. J. Whiteaker, Fresno, CA and 10 granchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

#### **Peyton Grimsley**

b. 25 October 1899 – d. 21 December 1920, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of October 1917, Putnam Co., TN to Clara Belle (Moody) Grimsley Gentry, b. 30 January 1901, Overton Co., TN – d. 7 November 1999, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o John Birch Moody (1876-1968) & Osie Jane Lawson (1881-1947), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN. Clara Belle (Moody) Grimsley Gentry also md Alonzo Washington Gentry, b. 16 January 1896 – d. 24 February 1966, s/o William Andrew Gentry (1869-1947) & Modelia O. Johnson (1871-1919), both buried in West Cemetery, Putnma co., TN. Peyton Grimsley, s/o James Ashton Grimsley (1858-1950) & Frances Harriet Smith (1861-1942).

Just in the morning of his day, in youth and love he died

- \*See James Ashton Grimsley Obt.
- \*See Clara Belle (Moody) Grimsley Gentry Obt. in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 401, #1591– Peyton Grimsley married 21 October 1917, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Clara Moody).

### William Ashton Grimsley Obt.

b. 5 January 1930, Putnam Co., TN – d. 19 February 2019, Putnam Co., TN s/o **William Bryan Grimsley** (1897-1966) & **Maggie Lu Adcock** (1903-1995)

'Sister & Brother'

- \*See Ida Arlena Grimsley buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Bryan Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. William Ashton Grimsley, age 89 of Cookeville died Tuesday February 19, 2019 in NHC of Cookeville.

William Ashton was born Sunday January 5, 1930 in Putnam County, Tennessee to the late Bryan and Maggie Adcock Grimsley.

He was a member of Indian Mound Baptist Church and was a retired associate with the former Acme Boot Company.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two sisters, Arlena Grimsley and Ila Burns; and a great niece Robyn Elaine Burns.

Survivors include his niece, Phyllis Byrd of Toccoa, GA; nephew, Lawrence F. (Donna) Burns III of Chattanooga; great nephew, Trevor Lawrence Burns; great niece, Rachel (Michael) Howard; and two great great nephews, Ezra and William Michael Howard.

William Ashton's funeral services will be held Saturday, February 23, at 3 p.m. in the Chapel of Dyer Funeral Home with Rev. Frank Randolph officiating. Interment will follow in Smith's Chapel Cemetery. His family will receive friends Saturday from 1 p.m. until service time at Dyer Funeral Home.

#### William Bryan Grimsley

b. 6 October 1897, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 May 1966, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of March 1925, White Co., TN to **Maggie Lu (Adcock) Grimsley**, b. 29 December 1903, DeKalb Co., TN – d. 8 February 1995, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William Gabriel Adcock** (1860-1952) & **Orlena Mabe** (1859-1927), both buried in Saylors Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN. William Bryan Grimsley, s/o **James Ashton Grimsley** (1858-1950) & **Frances Harriet Smith** (1861-1942).
\*See James Ashton Grimsley Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 147 – Bryan Grimsley married 5 March 1925, White Co., TN to Maggie Lu Adcock).

### W. M. Grimsley

b. 9 April 1903 – d. 17 May 1903.

#### Jim Hall

b. 23 April 1878, Overton Co., TN – d. 26 October 1946, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Harriet Hall.

### Danny Harold Hammock Obt.

b. 22 July 1945, Gainesville, Hall Co., GA – d. 7 November 2014, Gainesville, Hall Co., GA, md Linda (Bryant) Hammock. Danny Harold Hammock, s/o Robert Herman Hammock (1911-1966) & Gladys Dee Meadows (1914-1988), both buried in John Young Cemetery, Shiloh, Jackson Co., TN. Son: Rodney H. Hammock (1966-1981), is buried in John Young Cemetery, Shiloh, Jackson Co., TN.

Danny Harold Hammock, 69, of Gainesville (GA) passed away on November 7, 2014 at Northeast Georgia Medical Center following a sudden illness.

Funeral Services are scheduled for Tuesday, November 11, 2014 at 11:00 am in the Chapel of Presley Funeral Home, with Reverend Stanley Jackson and Reverend Raymond Hensley officiating. Interment will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County.

The family will receive friends on Sunday, November 9, 2014 from 5-8 pm at Memorial Park Funeral Home in Gainesville, Georgia: www.memorialparkfuneralhomes.com.

The family will receive friends in Cookeville on Monday, November 10th from 6-8 pm at Presley Funeral Home.

Mr. Hammock was born on July 22, 1945 in Gainesville to the late Robert Herman and Gladys Meadows Hammock. He was the owner of Mt. View Auto Repair and was of the Church of Christ Faith.

He was preceded in death by his son, Rodney Hammock; sisters, Roselee Hammock Redmon, Lorene Hammock Thompson, and Willene Hammock Jackson.

Mr. Hammock is survived by his wife of 31 years, Linda Bryant Hammock of Gainesville; son and daughter-in-law, Dusty and Brandi Johnson of Braselton; grandsons, Dylan, Devon, and Dominic Johnson all of Braselton; two brothers, Franklin Hammock of Bucyrus, Ohio and, Jimmy Hammock of Warren, Michigan; three sisters, Evelyn Hensley of Silver Creek, Georgia, Linda Young of Baxter, Tennessee, Brenda Vinson of Childersburg, Alabama; father and mother in law, Charles and Frances Bryant, Cookeville, and best friend, B.A. Parks (Red) of Gainesville; number of nieces, nephews, cousins, and friends.

#### **Demas Corby Hammons Obt.**

b. 9 October 1925 – d. 26 February 1999, buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of October 1958 to **Jennette Ruth (Goodson) Hammonds Sullivan**, b. 20 February 1935, LaPorte Co., IN – d. 22 December 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Viron Goodson & Ethyl Pace**. Demas Corby Hammons, s/o **Horace E. Hammonds & Auda Woolbright** (1910-1996), she is buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Auda (Woolbright) Hammons buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Jennette Ruth (Goodson) Hammonds Sullivan Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Demas Corby Hammonds, 73, of Cookeville will be held at 1 p.m. tomorrow in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with burial to follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home today from 11 a.m. to 9 p.m.

Mr. Hammonds died at Cookeville Regional Medical Center on Friday, Feb. 26, 1999.

A native of Cookeville, he was born on Oct. 9, 1925, to the late Horace and Auda Woolbright Hammonds.

A member of the Fairview Church of Christ, Mr. Hammonds was a retired welder for New York Blowers.

His family includes his wife, Jennette Hammonds of Cookeville; two sons, Donald Hammonds of Cookeville and Douglas Sullivan of Railto, Calif.; a daughter, Karla Lane of Cookeville; three brothers, Truman Hammonds and Herman Hammonds, both of La Porte, Ind., and Howard Hammonds of Decherd, Tenn.; a half-brother, Gene Hammonds of La Porte, Ind.; a sister, Frances Smith of Cookeville; three half-sisters, Joy Hughes and Janice Schultz, both of La Porte, Ind., and Barbara Russell of Florida; eight grandchildren and six great grandchildren.

Bro. Luke Pigg will officiate at the services.

## Alva Lee (Medley) Haney Obt.

b. 3 July 1931, Silver Point, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 October 2014, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1954, Putnam Co., TN to U. L. Bridle Haney, b. 30 June 1931, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 November 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Elvin Haney (1904-1997) & Mynervie Harris (1900-1969). Alva Lee (Medley) Haney, d/o Norman D. Medley (1892-1940) & Maymie Frances (Herd) Morgan (1907-1991), she is buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Norman D. Medley is buried in Palmer Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See U. L. Haney Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 483 – U. L. Haney married 24 December 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 30 June 1931, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Alva Lee Medley, age 23, b. 3 July 1931, address: Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Maymie Frances Morgan, mother, Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN).

Mrs. Alva Lee Haney, age 83 of Cookeville, went home to be with the Lord and her Husband of almost 57 years. She was a loving wife and mother. She worked at Acme Boot Company for over 30 years.

Funeral services will be held on Tuesday, October 28, 2014 at 10:00AM from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Bro. Tex Boles and Bro. Steve Farris officiating. Burial will follow at Smiths Chapel Cemetery. Visitation with the family will be held on Sunday from 4:00-8:00PM, Monday 7:00AM-8:00PM, and Tuesday from 7:00AM until time of the service.

Alva Lee Haney was born on July 3, 1931 in Silver Point, TN to the late Norman D. and Maymie (Herd) Medley. She was of the Freewill Baptist Faith and attended United Freewill Baptist Church. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband: U.L. Haney, 2 Sisters: Willie B. Lowe and Vennie Garrett, and 2 Brothers: C.A. and J.D. Medley. Also her Step-Father: Benton Morgan.

She is survived by Three Daughters: Kathy, Judy, and Joan Haney all of Cookeville, TN; Her Brother and Sister-In-Law: James and Freda Medley of Cookeville. And a host of Nieces and Nephews.

The family request memorial donations be made to the Alzheimer's Tennessee Inc. 1459 Interstate Dr., Suite 211 Cookeville, TN 38501.

## Pastor Billy Albert Junior Haney Obt.

b. 7 July 1948, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 February 2024, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of June 1967, Jackson Co., TN to **Brenda (Roberts) Haney**. Billy Albert Junior Haney, s/o **Ernest** "Tony" Haney (1919-1979) & Estelle Avo Allen (1922-1999), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jacksdon Co., TN, pg. 448, #4739 – Billy Albert Haney married 24 June 1967, Jackson Co., TN, age 18, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Brenda Roberts, age 16, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Recie Roberts, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Haney, parents, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

Billy Junior Haney, 75 of Cookeville, Tennessee passed away on Monday, February 26, 2024, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center, while surrounded by family.

Born Wednesday, July 7, 1948 in Cookeville, Tennessee, he was the son of the late Ernest "Tony" Haney and the late Estelle Allen Haney. He was one of six children. He was the husband of Brenda Roberts Haney for 56 loving years, and they raised two children together.

Anyone that knew Billy understood that his priorities were God, his church, and his family. He was a jack of all trades--a shade tree mechanic, a woodworker, a father, a friend. He did all he could to help others, whether that was working on their car; handcrafting guitars, fiddles, jewelry boxes, or rocking chairs; or being a shoulder to lean on. In the 1980s, Billy was saved and called to preach, and he has been the pastor and spiritual leader of Cummins Mill Baptist Church for 40 years. He will be missed.

Surviving are: wife, Brenda Haney

children, Ricky (Carolyn) Haney & Kim (Matthew) Hall

grandchildren, Ryan and Olivia

siblings, Betty (Jim) Peavyhouse, Sue Storms & Joe Haney

and many nieces, nephews, cousins, and friends

In addition to his parents, Billy is preceded in death by siblings, Bobby (Bertha) Haney and Wanda (Eddie) Chaffin, and niece, Julie Peavyhouse.

In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to help cover funeral expenses.

A funeral service will be at 2:00 PM on Saturday, March 2, 2024, at Presley Funeral Home located at 695 Buffalo Valley Road Cookeville, Tennessee 38501 with the Bro. Keith Pryor officiating. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Cookeville, TN.

The family will receive friends from 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM on Friday, March 1, 2024, at Presley Funeral Home, 695 Buffalo Valley Road, Cookeville, Tennessee, and again on Saturday, March 2, 2024 from 10:00 AM until 2:00 PM.

# U. L. Birdle Haney Obt.

b. 30 June 1931, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 November 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1954, Putnam Co., TN to **Alva Lee (Medley) Haney**, b. 3 July 1931, Silver Point, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 October 2014, d/o **Norman D. Medley** (1892-1940) & **Maymie Frances (Herd) Morgan** (1907-1991), she is buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Norman D. Medley is buried in Palmer Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. U. L. Birdle Haney, s/o **Elvin Haney** (1904-1997) & **Mynervie Harris** (1900-1969).

<sup>\*</sup>See Alva Lee (Medley) Haney Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ethel Haney buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Mynervie (Harris) Haney buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 483 – U. L. Haney married 24 December 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 30 June 1931, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Alva Lee Medley, age 23, b. 3 July 1931, address: Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Maymie Frances Morgan, mother, Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for UL Birdle Haney, 80, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, Nov. 23, at United Free Will Baptist Church. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. today, Tuesday, Nov. 22, and from 7-9:30 a.m. on Wednesday at Whitson Funeral Home and from 10 a.m. until time of services on Wednesday at the church.

Mr. Haney passed away on Sunday, Nov. 20, 2011, at his residence.

He was born June 30, 1931, in Jackson County to the late Elvin and Mynerie Harris Haney.

Mr. Haney was a factory worker at Acme Boot Company.

His family includes his wife, Alva Lee Medley Haney of Cookeville; three daughters, Judy Haney, Kathy Haney and Joan Haney, all of Cookeville; and a sister, Joyce Welch of Cookeville.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Bros. Tex Boles, Steve Farris and Bill Haney will officiate at the services.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

### **Ethel Christine Haney**

b. 10 March 1926, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 December 1992, d/o Elvin Haney (1904-1997) & Mynervie Harris (1900-1969). She shares tombstone with her mother Mynervie (Harris) Haney.
\*See Mynervie (Harris) Haney buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Mynervie (Harris) Haney

b. 29 January 1900, TN – d. 27 August 1969, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of June 1924, Jackson Co., TN to **Elvin Haney**, b. 17 December 1904, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 October 1997, Putnam Co., TN, Elvin Haney also md on the 6th of June 1970, Putnam Co., TN to **Bertha Lee (Loftis) Edmonds Pippin Cannon Haney**, (1914-1999), Elvin Haney, s/o **Mansfield Haney** (1881-1966) & **Citha Mae Langford** (1887-1916), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Ethel Christine Haney buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 312 – Elvin Haney married 29 June 1924, Jackson Co., TN to Nervie Harris).

### C. B. Harp

b. 10 February 1877 – d. 22 October 1895.

## **Charles Myrse Harp**

b. 17 June 1924, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 October 2004, TN, (US Army WWII), md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of September 1950, Wood, OH to **Cloria (Roberts) Harp**. Charles Myrse Harp, s/o **Winton Myers Harp** (1890-1954) & **Sula Lois Judd** (1897-1974).

\*See Winton Myers Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

<sup>\*</sup>See U. L. Birdle Haney Obt.

Name: Charles Myrse Harp

Race: White Age: 18

Birth Date: 17 Jun 1924
Birth Place: Cookeville, Tenn
Residence Place: Cookeville, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 30 Jun 1942 **Registration Place:** Dayton, Ohio

Weight: 125
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5ft 4
Next of Kin: Lula Harp

## **Earl Turney Harp**

b. 22 May 1941, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 November 2001, s/o **Eddie Turney Harp** (1894-1967) & **Minnie Frances Allen** (1908-2000). Earl shares tombstone with his parents.

## **Eddie Turney Harp**

b. 3 November 1894 – d. 13 March 1967, (Iowa PFC CO I 31 Infantry WWII), md Minnie Frances (Allen) Harp, b. 2 April 1908, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 October 2000, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Winchester C. Allen (1864-1943) & Martha Leona Hendley (1881-1968). Eddie Turney Harp, s/o James Newton Harp (1853-1919) & Elizabeth Adallada Sims (1848-1931).

#### **Kenneth Sims Harp**

b. 27 August 1921 – d. 6 April 1921, (Battery C 181<sup>st</sup> Field Artillery Battalion, WWII, Pacific Theater), s/o **Winton Myers Harp** (1890-1954) & **Sula Lois Judd** (1897-1974).

## James Newton "J. N." Harp

b. 20 March 1853, TN – d. 28 November 1919, Putnam Co., TN, md Elizabeth Adelaide (Sims) Harp, b. 5 November 1848, TN – d. 2 January 1931, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Absolom Sims (1809-1877) & Sarah Harp (1811-1885), burial unknown. James Newton "J. N." Harp, s/o William Marion Harp (1830-1874) & Laninia Vina Kinnard.

'Since thou can no longer stay to cheer me with thy love I hope to meet with thee again in yon bright world above'

### Ona W. Harp

b. 9 May 1939 – d. 9 May 1939, parents: **Earl Turney Harp** (1941-2001) & **Minnie Frances Allen** (1908-2000).

## Winton Myers Harp

b. 1890, TN – d. 1954, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of October 1915, Putnam Co., TN to **Sula Lois (Judd) Harp**, b. 30 July 1897 – d. October 1974, d/o **Steven Thomas Judd** (1873-1958) & **Dora Margaret Terry** (1878-

<sup>\*</sup>See Eddie Turney Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ona W. Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Earl Turney Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Winton Myers Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Winton Myer Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Eddie Turney Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Vancough Murray Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Eddie Turney Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

1936), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Winton Myers Harp, s/o **James Newton Harp** (1853-1919) & **Elizabeth Adallada Sims** (1848-1931).

- \*See Charles Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Kenneth Sims Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 286, #1136 - Winton Harp married 17 October 1915, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Sula L. Judd).

### **Clovis Artford Harris**

b. 14 April 1889, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 1 August 1969, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of December 1910, Jackson Co., TN to **Sarah Avo (Lee) Harris**, b. 6 November 1893, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 September 1954, Dayton, Montgomery Co., TN. Clovis Artford Harris also md on the 20th of October 1959, Putnam Co., TN to **Lou Siller (Howell) Bussell Harris**, b. 8 November 1892, TN – d. 4 February 1978, TN. Clovis Artford Harris, s/o **Leander A. Harris** (1869-1952) & **Sarah Catherine Cooper** (1870-1943). **Lou Siller (Howell) Bussell Harris** also md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of November 1911, White Co., TN to **Edgar Dibrell Bussell** (1888-1957), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Leander A. Harris buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 274 – Clovis Artford Harris married 20 October 1959, Putnam Co., TN, age 70, b. 14 April 1889, address: 358 W. 4<sup>th</sup>, Cookeville, TN to Lou Siller Bussell, age 66, b. 8 November 1892, address: 343 W. 3<sup>rd</sup> St., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Edna Saylors, daughter, 26283 Grandmont, Roseville, Macomb Co., MI).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 124: Edward "Edgar" Dibrell Bussell married 9 November 1911, White Co., TN to Siller Howell).

## **George Washington Harris**

b. 15 December 1895, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 April 1976, Detroit, Wayne Co., TN, s/o Leander A. Harris (1869-1952) & Sarah Catherine Cooper (1870-1943).

## **Larry Harris**

b. 11 October 1945- d. 1 November 1992.

# Leander A. Harris

b. 16 April 1869, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 August 1952, TN, md Sarah Catherine (Cooper) Harris, b. 30 October 1870, Jackson Co., TN – d. 7 October 1943, TN, d/o George Cooper & Mary "Polly" Anderson. Leander A. Harris, s/o Jessie M. Harris & Elvira Mayberry.

- \*See Marion Daniel Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Clovis Artford Harris buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# **Oplis Carson Harris**

b. 10 November 1922, TN – d. 16 January 1926, Jackson Co., TN, s/o George Harris & Sarah Holloway.

## Alma Ada (Talley) Hartness Obt.

b. 9 May 1924, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 february 2003, TN, md **Harold Hartness**, b. 9 July 1914 – d. 18 June 1991, s/o **Fulton Hartness** (1882-1972) & **Daisy Myrtle Hensley** (1882-1954), both buried in Valleytown Cemetery, Andrews, Cherokee Co., NC. Alma Ada (Talley) Hartness, d/o **Alfred Talley** (1891-1979) & **Donna A. Warden** (1894-1959).

\*See Alfred Talley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mrs. Alma Ada Hartness, 78, of Cookeville, were conducted at 11 a.m. Tuesday, Feb. 11, 2003, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery with Bro. Buddy Reeder and Bro. Gary Anderson officiating.

Mrs. Hartness died Sunday, Feb. 9 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center. She was a homemaker and

<sup>\*</sup>See James Newton "J. N." Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

attended Fairview Church of Christ.

Born May 9, 1924, in Cookeville, she was the daughter of the late Alfred and Dona (Warden) Talley. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Harold Hartness; a sister, Stella Maggie Mayberry; and two brothers, Ellis Talley and Owen Alex Talley.

Survivors include a brother, Arlis Emery Talley of Cookeville; two nieces, Barbara Geesling and Virginia Lynn; and four nephews, Jimmie Talley, Carl Talley, Richard Talley, and David Talley.

Special care provided by Whitson Funeral Home.

## Lakin Bethel "L.B." Hatfield

b. 30 August 1846, Morgan Co., TN – d. 8 May 1936, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Levina E. (Smith) Hatfield, b. 6 August 1849 – d. 26 April 1926, d/o James Guthrie Smith (1825-1900) & Harriet Matheny (1824-1862). Lakin Bethel "L.B." Hatfield, s/o Ericus Hatfield (1811-1894) & Mary "Polly" Snow (1811-1894), both buried in Haleys Grove Cemetery, Crab Orchard, Cumberland Co., TN. Children: James Monroe, Mary Harriet, Martin Sims, Anna Martha, and William Lafayette Hatfield.

# \*See James Gurthrie Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### M. H. Hatfield

<u>b. 1876, TN − d. 1898, TN.</u>

## Donna Sue (Poe) Hawkins

b. 22 February 1954, Bracken Co., KY, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of September 1970 to **Roy Gene Hawkins Sr.**, b. 6 March 1949, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 January 2017, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Charles Allen Hawkins** (1900-1979) & **Anna Avo Bull** (1914-1985), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Donna Sue (Poe) Hawkins, d/o **Jimmie Allen Poe** (1930-1979) & **Wanda Marie Reese** (1932-1998), both buried in Bracken Memorial Cemetery, Brooksville, Bracken Co., KY. \*See Roy Gene Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Donna Sue Poe Hawkins is the daughter of Jimmie Allen Poe & Wanda Marie Reese Poe. Roy and Donna married October 16, 1970 in Brooksville, Kentucky. She had two children Kimberly D.Hawkins Allen, Roy Gene Hawkins II. Two grandchildren Amber D. Hawkins, Joshua W. Allen & one step granddaughter Ashley M. Glass Maynard 2 great grandchildren. Sisters: Cathy Jo Poe Fogle Wall from Indiana, Linda Jean Poe Galloway Wakeley from Virginia, Brother: Timothy Allen Poe from Foster Kentucky. A host of nieces and nephews.

## **Gary Lee Hawkins**

b. 28 April 1948 – d. 21 June 2006, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of March 1992, Putnam Co., TN to **Kathryn Ann Tromsi Hawkins**, b. 17 September 1947. Gary Hawkins, s/o **Herman Elmer Hawkins** (1911-1972) & **Gladys Langford** (1911-1997).

\*See Herman Elmer Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 408 – Gary Lee Hawkins married 17 March 1992, Putnam Co., TN, age 43, b. 28 April 1948, address: 11957 15 Mile Rd., #2B, Sterling Heights, Macomb Co., MI to Kathryn Ann Tromsi, age: 44, b. 17 September 1947, address: Rt. 3, Box 180, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Laura Thomas, daughter, Rt. 3, Box 180, Cookeville, TN).

#### **Herman Elmer Hawkins**

b. 1 March 1911, Jackson Co., TN – d. 30 December 1972, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of October 1931 to **Gladys (Langford) Hawkins**, b. 26 December 1911, Overton Co., TN – d. 21 August 1997, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Daniel Parker Langford** (1871-1964) & **Modena Masters** (1876-1933), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN. Children: Mary Reba Hawkins Pigg, Philander Parker, Phillip Tracey, Donald Ray, and Gary Lee. Herman Elmer

Hawkins, s/o **Philander Forrest Hawkins** (1873-1930) & **Mary Ellen Allen** (1875-1933), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Gary Lee Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Philander Parker Hawkins**

b. 29 May 1937, TN – d. 15 December 1978, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of April 1970 to **Shirley Ann (James) Hawkins**, b. 18 July 1941, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 11 March 2008, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Philander Parker Hawkins, s/o **Herman Elmer Hawkins** (1911-1972) & **Gladys Langford** (1911-1997).

\*See Herman Elmer Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Roy Gene Hawkins Sr.

b. 6 March 1949, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 January 2017, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of September 1970 to Donna Sue (Poe) Hawkins, b. 22 February 1954, Bracken Co., KY, d/o **Jimmie Allen Poe** (1930-1979) & **Wanda Marie Reese** (1932-1998). Roy Gene Hawkins, s/o **Charles Allen Hawkins** (1900-1979) & **Anna Avo Bull** (1914-1985), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Donna Sue (Poe) Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Roy G. Hawkins the son of Allen & Anna Bull Hawkins, burial at Dodson Branch Cemetery. Grandson of Philander & Mary Ellen Allen Hawkins, Ples B. & Mary Adaline Lee Bull. Both are buried at Dodson Branch Cemetery. Brother of Alan Dean Buried at Dodson Branch Cemetery, Prilla Earlene Hawkins Nevins, & Irene Hawkins Gamble. Father of Kimberly & Roy II (Bud) Hawkins. Husband of Donna Sue Poe Hawkins for 46 years. The love of my life, hunter, fishermen, camper, prankster, fun loving, caring, and compassionate man. He loved history, westerns, war movies, and comedy. He was always ready to help families in need, he would give you his last dime if you were in need. He worked every day to support his family even when sick, loved his family and the grand children was his pride in joy. Amber Hawkins & Joshua Allen, step granddaughter Ashley Michelle Glass. We love you and miss you every day my love.

## Wilma (Carr) Hawkins

b. 12 December 1943 – d. 30 September 2001, d/o Milton Dayton Carr (1910-1972) & Sarah Rebecca (Anderson) Carr (1905-1973).

\*See Sarah Rebecca (Anderson) Carr buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Garnie Matthews Helm**

b. 7 December 1900 – d. 5 October 1958, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of April 1953, Putnam Co., TN to **Edith** (Whitteaker) Helm Bell, b. 2 April 1915, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 November 2004, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Van M. Whitteaker (1883-1948) & Minnie L. Garnie Matthews Helm, s/o William Thomas Helms (1871-1936) & Martha Yates (1876-1952), both buried in Helms Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Van M. Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 477 – Garnie Matthews Helms married 28 April 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 52, b. 7 December 1900, address; Cookeville, TN to Edith Whitteaker, age 38, b. 2 April 1915, address; Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lucille Jaquess, sister, Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: John Helms, brother, Cookeville, TN).

#### John Thomas Helms

b. 28 April 1902 – d. 10 October 1962, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of August 1933, Putnam Co., TN to **Myrtle Lou (Elrod) Helms**, b. 9 July 1909 – d. 11 December 2000, d/o **William Wade Elrod** (1889-1977) & **Emily Velma Robinson** (1892-1986). John Thomas Helms, s/o **William Thomas "Tommy" Helms** (1871-1936) & **Martha Yates** (1876-1952), both buried in Helms Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Philander Parker Hawkins buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg, 120 - John T. Helms married 13 August 1933, Putnam Co., TN, age 31, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN to Myrtle Elrod, age 24, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Wade Elrod, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

# Donald Wayne "Duck" Helton

b. 24 July 1951, McEwen, Humphreys Co., TN – d. 12 January 2018, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

# Curtis D. Henley

b. 26 September 1912 – d. 5 August 1948, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of April 1933, Putnam Co., TN to **Stella Carlena** (**Dickerson**) **Henley**. Curtis D. Henley, s/o **Joseph Joshua Henley** (1885-19200 & **Etter Lee Gentry** (1892-1986). Child: Billie Sue (Henley) Johnson (1934-1997).

- \*See Joseph Joshua Henley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See James Arthur Johnson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 51 – Curtis Henley married 17 April 1933, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address; Rt. 8, Cookeville, TN to Carlena Dickerson, age 18, address: Rt. 7, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Henry Dickerson, Rt. 7, Cookeville, TN).

# Joseph Joshua Henley Obt.

b. 30 September 1885, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 July 1920, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of May 1907, Putnam Co., TN to **Etter (Gentry) Henley**, b. 7 August 1892 – d. 10 January 1986, d/o **William Campbell Gentry** (1858-1934) & **Mary Martha Maberry** (1861-1904). Joseph Joshua Henley, s/o **Samuel H. Henley** (1865-1927) & **Francis Aprile Allen** (1864-1946).

- \*See Curtis D. Henley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Samuel H. Henley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ila (Henley) Rector buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 396, #1041 – J. J. Henley married 19 May 1907, Putnam Co., TN to S. E. Gentry).

Joseph Henly, age 35 years, 9 mos. 29 days, died July 24<sup>th</sup>, 1920. He leaves a wife, 2 girls and one boy.

Funeral services were conducted by Elder John W. Fox and Rev. Byrd Phillips. He was laid to rest in the Smith Chapel Cemetery. His many friends donated his family about \$50.00.

## Samuel H. Henley

b. 20 April 1865, Jackson Co., TN – d. 5 May 1927, TN, md Francis Aprile (Allen) Henley, b. 30 August 1864, TN – d. 12 August 1946, TN, d/o Daniel "Dank" Allen & Mariah Keeling. Samuel H. Henley, s/o John C. Hendley (1829-1895) & Martha Jane Stewart (1833-1891), she is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. John C. Hendley is buried in John Hendley Graveyard, Old Dodson Branch Road, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Joseph Joshua Henley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# <u>Harry Kai Horner</u>

b. 15 March 1914, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 May 1988, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of August 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Rubye Alvelda (Holloway) Horner**, b. 22 June 1921, TN – d. 28 October 2006, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John Whitson Holloway** (1875-1955) & **Lillie Ladona Stewart** (1876-1960). Harry Kai Horner, s/o **Pleasant Hassel Horner** (1880-1960) & **Effie Mae York** (1890-1971).

- \*See Infant Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 585 - H. Kai Horner married 27 August 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 24, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Rubye A. Holloway, age 20, address: Rt.

3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Whitson Holloway, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

#### **Harry Quinton Horner**

b. 31 January 1949 – d. 8 July 2005, s/o **John Cuthbert Horner** (1909-1969) & **Mildred Lourine McGee** (1919-1991).

\*See John Cuthbert Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## **Infant Horner**

b. 24 May 1940 – d. 24 May 1940, s/o **Harry Kai Horner** (1914-1988) & **Rubye A. Holloway** (1921-2006).

\*See Harry Kai Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## **James Terry Horner**

b. 20 August 1918, Putnam Co., TN-d. 15 February 1941, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Pleasant Hassel Horner** (1880-1960) & **Effie Mae York** (1890-1971).

\*See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: James Terry Horner

Race: White Age: 22

Birth Date: 20 Aug 1918 Birth Place: Putnam Co., Tenn.

Residence Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date:16 Oct 1940 Registration Place: Putnam, Tennessee

Employer: Not Working

Weight: 120

Complexion: Light Brown

Eye Color: Gray Hair Color: Black Height: 5-10

Next of Kin: Pleas Hassel Horner

## John Cuthbert Horner

b. 1 December 1909 – d. 10 July 1969, md **Mildred Lourine (McGee) Horner**, b. 15 November 1919 – d. 21 August 1991, d/o **Cloves Garland McGee** (1892-1973) & **Lola Phillips** (1890-1970).

### Milton Owen Horner Sr.

b. 19 June 1922, Putnam Co., TN-d. 10 December 2004, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN, (Sgt. US Army WWII), md on the  $9^{th}$  of May 1943, Russell, AL to **Lois Bell (Kinnaird) Horner**, b. 23 October 1919, Jackson Co., TN-d. 3 October 2001, Putnam Co., TN. Milton Owen Horner, s/o **Pleasant Hassel Horner** (1880-1960) & **Effie Mae York** (1890-1971).

# **Pleasant Hassel Horner**

b. 22 June 1880, Overton Co., TN – d. 27 September 1960, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of July 1905, Putnam Co., TN to **Effie Mae (York) Horner**, b. 1 December 1890, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 August 1971, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Thomas Jefferson York** (1868-1938) & **Mary Jane Gipson** (1874-1899). Thomas Jefferson York is buried in Fairview Cemetery, Bowling Green, Warren Co., KY. Pleasant Hassel Horner, s/o **Isaac Hampton Horner** (1829-1885) & **Martha Carwile** (1849-1882).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 289 – P. H. Horner married 22 July 1905, Putnam Co., TN to Effie York).

<sup>\*</sup>See Cloves Garland McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Milton Owen Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Edna Mae (Horner) Moore Obt.

### Daphine (Grimsley) Wilson Huddleston Obt.

b. 23 August 1921, Double Springs, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 November 2020, Clarksville, Montgomery Co., TN, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of May 1952, Cumberland Co., TN to **William Marlin "Outlaw Bill" Huddleston Sr.**, b. 7 September 1922, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 February 2015, (US Marine Corp WWII), s/o **Perry Herman Huddleston & Beulah Brown (Wilhite) Greenwood** (1898-1994), she is buried in Salem Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Daphine (Grimsley) Huddleston, d/o **James Howard Grimsley** (1887-1966) & **Ella Phillips** (1894-1972). William Marlin "Outlaw Bill" Huddleston Sr. is buried in Salem Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. **Daphine (Grimsley) Wilson Huddleston** also md 1938 to **Francis Aaron Wilson**, b. 7 February 1914, Aberdeen, Brown Co., OH – d. 28 September 1983, Pinellas Co., FL, (TEC 5 US Army WWII), he is buried in Woodland Cemetery and Arboretum, Dayton Montgomery Co., OH. \*See James Howard Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 9 – William Marlin Huddleston married 3 May 1952, Cumberland Co., TN, age 29 to Daphine Dexter Wilson, age 30).

Daphine G. Huddleston, age 99, of Clarksville, passed away Saturday, November 27, 2020 at Tennova Healthcare.

Daphine was born August 23, 1921 in Double Springs, TN to the late Howard Grimsley and Ella Phillips.

In addition to her parents, she is preceded in death by her husband, William Huddleston. She is survived by her six sons, Robert Francis Huddleston, Kevin Matthew Huddleston, Richard Howard Huddleston, William Marlin Huddleston, Phillip Michael Huddleston, Kenneth Martin Huddleston; 13 grandchildren, 10 great grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren.

A graveside service will be held Sunday, December 6, 2020 at 3:00 PM at Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Cookeville, TN with Rev. Stewart Sayler officiating.

Arrangements are entrusted to Neal-Tarpley-Parchman Funeral Home, 1510 Madison Street, Clarksville, TN 37040; (931) 645-6488. Online condolences may be made at www.nealtarpleyparchman.com.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 3 December 2020

#### Howard Huddleston Jr.

b. 5 October 1928 – d. 14 April 1990, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of May 1958 to **Pauline (Scott) Huddleston**, b. 14 February 1927 – d. 9 March 1997, d/o **Henry Clay Scott Jr.** (1897-1967) & **Mary Veler Mabery** (1899-1994).

\*See Henry Clay Scott Jr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 309 – Howard Huddleston Jr. married on the 24<sup>th</sup> of May 1958, (sic), Putnam Co., TN, age 28, b. 5 October 1929 (sic), address: Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN to Pauline Scott, age 31, b. 14 February 1927, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mary Vela Scott, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

# **Rev. Hollis Benton Hunt**

b. 14 September 1912, TX – d. 28 July 2006, Lewisburg, Marshall Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of March 1938, Putnam Co., TN to **Mamie (Grimsley) Hunt**, b. 23 August 1915, TN – d. 25 May 2004, Lewisburg, Marshall Co., TN, d/o **Morrison Lee Grimsley** (1891-1977) & **Ova Leah Whitaker** (1889-1962). \*See Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 511 – Hollis B. Hunt married 26 March 1938, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, address: TN to Mamie Grimsley, age 22, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lee Grimsley, Cookeville, TN).

## Larry Eddie Hunter Obt.

b. 29 July 1950 – d. 17 December 2020, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of November 1986, Putnam Co., TN to **Marcia Elaine (Roberts) Hunter**.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 286 – Larry Eddie Hunter married 1 November 1986, Putnam Co., TN, age 36, b. 29 July 1950, address: 817 Oak Street, Livingston, TN to Marcia Elaine Roberts, age 31, b. 29 May 1955, address: Rt. 1, Box 84, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Elaine Roberts, Mother, Rt.1, Box 84, Cookeville, TN).

Private Graveside services for Larry Eddie Hunter, age 70, of Cookeville, will be held on Saturday at 1:00pm at the Smith Chapel Cemetery. John Nichols will officiate at the services.

Larry passed away on Thursday December 17, 2020 at the Signature Health Care in Algood.

Larry was preceded in death by;

J.B and Mildred Ledbetter and Juanita Nevins.

He is Survived by;

Wife, Marcia Hunter

Daughter and Son in-law, Mariah and Derek Harrington

Granddaughter, Harper Harrington.

Larry was loved so dearly by his family, and will forever be. Larry passed from complications of a progressing battle of Dementia. The last two years being the hardest.

If you knew Larry, he always worked hard and provided for his family. He loved to ride his motorcycle, work on cars, and he was a dog's best friend. He was always willing to lend a helping hand.

I love you so much, Daddy. -Mariah

His family would like to share the Bible verse he memorized and pray you would consider if your hope is in Jesus. If it's not, we pray you would make that decision.

"For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son, that whoever believes in Him shall not perish, but have eternal life." John 3:16

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 17 December 2020

### **Robert Lee "Bob" Hunter**

b. 1950 – d. 1983.

#### **Bedford Jackson**

b. 5 March 1889, Jackson Co., TN – d. 18 March 1966, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1911, Jackson Co., TN to **Sissie (Langford) Jackson**, b. 5 October 1891, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 September 1963, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Vinson McKinley Langford** (1862-1954) & **Elizabeth Ann Dailey** (1866-1894), she is buried in Carrington Cemetery #2, Jackson Co., TN. Vinson McKinley Langford is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Bedford Jackson, s/o **Horatio** "**Rash" Jackson** (1862-1945) & **Nancy Angeline Dill** (1869-1941), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. (Photo on tombstone). \*See Charles Howard Jackson Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 218, #154 – Bedford Jackson married 24 December 1911, Jackson Co., TN to Sissie Langford).

#### Boyd F. Jackson

b. 24 April 1902, TN – d. 23 July 1926, s/o **Radford Brasier Jackson** (1873-1940) & **Ina Mae Mabry** (1874-1955).

### **Charles Howard Jackson Obt.**

b. 18 May 1934, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 May 2012, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of September 1956, IN to **Emagene (Mynhier) Jackson**, b. 3 May 1936, Morehead, Muhlenberg Co., KY – d. 16 June 2018, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Earl Chalmer Mynhier** (1907-1982) & **Faye Opal Roberts** (1913-1997), both buried in Forest Lawn Memorial Gardens, Osceola Co., FL. Charles Howard Jackson, s/o **Bedford Jackson** (1889-1966) & **Sissie Langford** (1891-1963). (Photo on tombstone)

**COOKEVILL**E -- Funeral services for Charles Howard Jackson, 77, of Monterey, will be held at 10 a.m. on Monday, May 14, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Jackson died at noon on Friday, May 11, 2012, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born May 18, 1934, in Jackson County to the late Bedford and Sissie Lankford Jackson.

Charles was a farmer and served in the Army. He attended Lock Haven Baptist Church in Orlando, Fla.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by nine brothers and sisters.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

# Clodus Cordell Jackson

b. 22 October 1923, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 March 1996, Putnam Co., TN, (PFC US Navy WWII), md on 21<sup>st</sup> of March 1970, Preble Co., OH to **Helen V. (Strawser) Jackson**, b. 4 August 1934, Darke Co., OH – d. 8 June 2013, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH, (div.), d/o **Eldon Strawser & Lucille Wilker**. Clodus Cordell Jackson, s/o **Bedford Jackson** (1889-1966) & **Sissie Langford** (1891-1963).

# Emagene (Mynhier) Jackson Obt.

b. 3 May 1936, Morehead, Muhlenberg Co., KY – d. 16 June 2018, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of September 1956, IN to **Charles Howard Jackson**, b. 18 May 1934, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 May 2012, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Bedford Jackson** (1889-1966) & **Sissie Langford** (1891-1963). Emagene (Mynhier) Jackson, d/o **Earl Chalmer Mynhier** (1907-1982) & **Faye Opal Roberts** (1913-1997), both buried in Forest Lawn Memorial Gardens, Osceola Co., FL. (Photo on tombstone)
\*See Charles Howard Jackson Obt.

Funeral services for Emagene Jackson, age 82 of Monterey, TN, will be held on Tuesday, June 19, 2018 at 12:00Noon from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Visitation with the family will be held Monday Evening from 5:00-9:00PM and Tuesday from 10:00AM till time of the service at 12:00Noon. Tommy Derryberry will officiate.

Mrs. Jackson passed away on Saturday, June 16, 2018 at her residence. Emagene Jackson was born on May 3, 1936 in Morehead, KY to the late Earl Chalmer and Faye Opal (Roberts) Mynhier. She was a

<sup>\*</sup>See Cloudus Cordell Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Nora Dean (Jackson) Peek buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Radford Brasier Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Bedford Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Emagene (Mynhier) Jackson Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Bedford Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

bookkeeper for her family business and attended the Monterey First Baptist Church.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her Husband: Charles H. Jackson; 2 Brothers: Allie Vernon and Burl Ray Mynhier; 1 Sister: Judy Kay Holbrook.

Her Survivors Include:

2 SONS & DAUGHTERS-IN-LAW:

Danny Ray (Kimberley E.) Jackson-Monterey, TN

Charles David (Cynthia Dawn) Jackson-Monterey, TN

BROTHER & SISTER-IN-LAW:

Charles Robert (Darlene) Mynhier-Morehead, KY

4 GRANDCHILDREN & 8 GREAT GRANDCHILDREN

Pallbearers will be Chris Jackson, Jonathon Jackson, William Boney, and host of Family and Friends.

Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

### **Ephraim Logan Jackson**

b. 3 March 1884 – d. 18 January 1952, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of June 1913, Putnam Co., TN to **Maggie Laura** (Underwood) Jackson Talley, b. 22 March 1897, Overton Co., TN – d. 26 May 1987. **Maggie Laura** (Underwood) Jackson Talley also md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of March 1964, Putnam Co., TN to Alfred Talley (1891-1979).

\*See Alfred Talley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 163, #646– Logan Jackson married 8 June 1913, Putnam Co., TN to Maggie Underwood).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 385 – Alfred Talley married 28 March 1964, Putnam Co., TN, age 73, b. 8 May 1889 (*sic*), address; Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Maggie Underwood Jackson, age 67, b. 22 March 1897, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Harley Jackson, son, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

# Jesse Eli "Bud" Jackson

b. 17 April 1856 – d. 22 March 1921, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of September 1877, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Elizabeth (Allen) Jackson**, b. 8 February 1862, Jackson Co., TN – d. 30 January 1923, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Zachariah M. Allen** (1822-1900) & **Elizabeth Emeline Huffman** (1832-1900), both buried in Pine Hill Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Jesse Eli "Bud" Jackson, s/o **Rains Henry Jackson** (1834-1908) & **Nancy Mansell** (1827-1896). Rains Henry Jackson is buried in Jackson Cemetery, Nameless, Jackson Co., YN

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 106 – Jessie E. Jackson married 13 September 1877, Jackson Co., TN to Mary Emiline Allen).

### **Hopson William Jackson**

b. 30 August 1898, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 November 1948, Christina Co., KY, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of September 1919, Putnam Co., TN to **Lenora (Pullum) Jackson**, b. 22 September 1898, Buffalo Valley, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Jesse Pullum** (1857-1912) & **Catherine Elizabeth "Bettie" Burch** (1866-1940), she is buried in Maddux Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Jesse Pullum is buried in Pullum-James Cemetery, Laurel

<sup>\*</sup>See Bradley Ray buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood Obt.

Hill, DeKalb Co., TN. Hobson William Jackson, s/o **Radford Brasier Jackson** (1873-1940) & **Ina Mae Mabry** (1874-1955). Lenora (Pullum) Jackson is buried in Pullum-James Cemetery, Laurel Hill, DeKalb Co., TN.

\*See Radford Brasier Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 527, #2083– Hobson Jackson married 13 September 1919, Putnam Co., TN to Lenora Pullum).

### Isaac Beecher Jackson

b. 25 November 1898, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 March 1956, Marine City, MI, md **Bertha** (**McDaniel**) **Jackson**, b. 22 January 1904, TN – d. 9 August 1940. Isaace Beecher Jackson, s/o **Isaac Jackson** (1864-1946) & **Jane Abston** (1869-1942), both buried in Shipley Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. (Tombstone states Isaac B. Jackson interment – Starville, MI).

#### Radford Brasier Jackson

b. 28 July 1873, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 January 1940, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of January 1896, Jackson Co., TN to **Ina Mae (Mabry) Jackson**, b. 30 November 1874 – d. 6 October 1955. Radford Brasier Jackson, s/o **Ephriam Logan Jackson** (1832-1912) & **Delilah Simpson Fox** (1838-1922), both buried in Fox Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Boyd F. Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 166 – R. B. Jackson married 30 January 1896, Jackson Co., TN to Ina Maberry).

#### Leona James

b. 22 January 1881 – d. 2 February 1953, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN.

#### **Grady Eldridge Jaques**

b. 30 April 1912, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 April 1968, Putnam Co., TN, md 1937, Knoxville, Knox Co., TN to **Hazel Mae (Stinson) Jaques**, b. 7 March 1911, Knoxville, Knox Co., TN – d. 25 April 1995, Knoxville, Knox Co., TN, d/o **Abner Blaine Stinson** (1893-1941) & **Bessie Lee Hill**. Hazel Mae (Stinson) Jaques is buried in Berry Highland Memorial Cemetery, Knoxville, Knox Co., TN. Grady Eldridge Jaques, s/o **Wiley Owen Jaquess** (1881-1947) & **Mary A. McDaniel** (1877-1966).

\*See Wiley Owen Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Grady Eldridge Jaques

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 28

**Birth Date:** 30 Apr 1912

**Birth Place:** Cookville, Tennessee **Residence Place:** Knoxville, Knox, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Knoxville, Tennessee

Employer: M.C. Jones
Weight: 140lb.
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Hazel
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5 ft 8 1/2 in
Next of Kin: Hogel S. Jaques

<sup>\*</sup>See Hopson William Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Anice (Phillip) Jaquess Obt.

b. 27 June 1913, Jackson Co., TN – d. 18 September 1990, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of October 1941, Jackson Co., TN to **Joseph Floyd Jaquess**, b. 29 April 1910, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 December 1996, Jackson Co., TN, (TEC 5 US Army), s/o **Malcom Winton Jaquess** (1883-1949) & **Flora Wasson** (1892-1984). Anice (Phillips) Jaquess, d/o **Columbus Phillips Henry** (1858-1931) & **Dollie Quarles** (1878-1979), both buried in Algood Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Malcom Winton Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 149, #148– Floyd Jaquess married 31 October 1941, Jackson Co., TN, age 31, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Anice Phillips, age 28, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Dollie Phillips, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Joseph Floyd Jaquess

Race: White Age: 30

**Birth Date:** 29 Apr 1910

Birth Place: Jackso Co., Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

**Employer:** Jackson Co. Board Of Education

Weight: 158
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Black
Height: 5 -7

**Next of Kin:** Malcom Winton Jaquess

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Anice Phillips Jaquess, 77, of Cookeville will be held tomorrow, September 21, at 2:30 p.m. in the chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home with burial in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Jaquess died Tuesday (September 18, 1990) at Masters Health Care Center.

A native of Jackson County, she was the daughter of the late Henry C.and Dollie Quarles Phillips. Mrs. Jaquess was a retired school teacher.

Her family includes her husband, Floyd Jaquess of Cookeville; three daughters, Sandra Giles of Ridgecrest, California, Nelda Sparkman and Teresa Newby, both of Knoxville; two sisters, Henriella Randolph and Lula Rector, both of Cookeville; two brothers, Roy Phillips of Algood and Ray Phillips of Cookeville; one half-brother, Carnie Phillips of California, and four grandchildren.

Mrs. Jaquess was preceded in death by one son, Phillip Malcom Jaquess.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home after 3 p.m. today.

Pallbearers will be Jack McCormick, Roger Phillips, Ronnie and Tommy Jaquess, Carlos Denny and Devene Rector.

Rev. Jackie Wheeler and Dr. Richard Diemer will officiate at the services.

### **Arthur David Jaquess**

b. 29 September 1872, Jackson Co., TN – d. 14 August 1949, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of August 1895, Jackson Co., TN to **Una Frances (Bean) Jaquess**, b. 23 June 1878, TN – d. 29 April 1966, Rock Island, Warren Co., TN, d/o **John Lansden Bean** (1842-1917) & **Sarah Elizabeth Wassom** (1844-1920), both buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Arthur David Jaquess, s/o **Joseph Grimsley Jaquess** (1844-1918) & **Mary Angeline Owen** (1846-1923).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 70 – Arthur Jaquess married 15 August 1895, Jackson Co., TN to Una Bean).

US WWII Draft Registration Cards (1917-1918)

Name: Arther David Jaquess

Race: White
Birth Date: 29 Sep 1872
Residence Date: 1917-1918

Street Address: 4

Residence Place: Putnam County, Tennessee, USA

Physical Build: Medium
Height: Tall
Hair Color: Black
Eye Color: Blue
Spouse: Una Jaquess

## **Claude Chilcutt Jaquess**

b. 11 January 1887, TN – d. 7 May 1964, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of December 1922, Putnam Co., TN to Lucy Miranda (Gentry) Jaquess, b. 7 October 1894, TN – d. 4 June 1952, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Andrew Gentry (1869-1947) & Modelia Johnson (1871-1919), both buried in West Cemetery, 15th Dist., Putnam Co., TN. Claude C. Jaquess, s/o Joseph Grimsley Jaquess (1844-1918) & Mary Angeline Owen (1846-1923).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 134, #2793 – Claude Jaquess married 10 December 1922 to Miss Lucy Dyer).

# **Craig Jaquess**

b. 1 June 1916, TN – d. 11 March 1920, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Arthur David Jaquess** (1872-1949) & **Una Frances Bean** (1878-1966). Cause of Death: Influenza.

# Ethel (Maynard) Jaquess Obt.

b. 25 February 1890 – d. 4 November 1916, md Malcom Winton Jaquess, b. 15 March 1883, Jackson Co., TN – d. 17 March 1949, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, s/o Joseph Grimsley Jaquess (1844-1918) & Mary Angeline Owen (1846-1923). Ethel (Maynard) Jaquess, d/o William Creed Maynard (1851-1892) & Tennessee Smith (1856-1938).

REMEMBRANCE NOTICE FOR: Jaquess, Ethel: A TRIBUTE OF LOVE - The Death Angel visited our community last Saturday morning and claimed for its victim the loving companion of Malcolm W. Jaquess. Ethel had been in reasonable good health until Tuesday before her death, when she drove to Cookeville and had sixteen teeth extracted which caused immediate hemorrhage of the hums. Medical aid was summoned and the hemorrhages stopped, but she was so weakened from the loss of blood, all that loving hands could

<sup>\*</sup>See Craig Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Roy Clifton Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Arthur David Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Malcom Winton Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Creed Maynard buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

do failed ti (sic) revive her spirit took its flight to that better world. She leaves a dear mother, four brothers, two sisters, a loving husband, two precious children, and a host of relatives and friends to mourn their loss. She was a devout Christian and lived a life that ceases not at the grave. She was converted in early life and joined the United Baptist Church. ... Thurman Owen, Howard Grimsley. [Date: 11/16/1916, Vol. XIV, No. 46, Page 1] The Putnam County Herald.

#### **Infant Jaquess**

b. & d. 5 February 1913, child of Malcom Winton Jaquess (1883-1949).

### Infant Jaquess

b. & d. 16 October 1914, child of Malcom Winton Jaquess (1883-1949).

#### **Isaac Wesley Jaquess**

b. 18 September 1839, TN – d. 24 July 1864, Johnson Island, OH, (2<sup>nd</sup> Lt. Co F 24 Tenn Inf CSA, Johnson Island, OH), s/o **Isaac Jaquess** (1806-1876) & **Margaret Grimsley** (1803-1875), both buried in Owen-Jaquess Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See

'In Memory Of"

Gravesite Details On the other side of this monument are the names: John Owen and Rufus Owen.

Johnson's Island is a 300-acre island in Sandusky Bay, located on the coast of Lake Erie, 3 miles from the city of Sandusky, Ohio. It was the site of a prisoner-of-war camp for Confederate officers captured during the American Civil War.

### James Vestle Jaquess Obt.

b. 22 December 1927, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 January 2011, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of November 1950, Putnam Co., TN to **Wilma Gray (Russell) Jaquess**, b. 25 August 1930, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 August 2007, d/o **Bedford Clay Russell** (1904-1966) & **Lou Bertha Knight** (1907-1986), both buried in Antioch Chruch of Christ Cemetery, Barthelia, Trousdale Co., TN. James Vestle Jaquess, s/o **Malcom Winton Jaquess** (1883-1949) & **Flora Effie Wassom** (1894-1984).

\*See Malcom Winton Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 258 – James Vestle Jaquess married 24 November 1950, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, b. 22 December 1927, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Wilma Gray Russell, age 20, b. 25).

Funeral services for James Vestle Jaquess, age 82 of Cookeville, will be conducted on Tuesday, January 25, 2011 at 1:00PM from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Rev. John Weaver officiating. Burial will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Visitation with the family will be on Monday from 5:00-9:00PM and Tuesday from 7:00AM until time of the service.

Mr. Jaquess passed away on Friday, January 21, 2011 at Masters Health Care Center. James Vestle Jaquess was born on December 22, 1927 in Jackson County, TN to the late Macon and Flora (Wassom) Jaquess. Mr. Jaquess worked as a supervisor for Wilson's Sporting Goods and was a member of Mt. Union Methodist Church. In addition he served on the Board of Directors of the Upper Cumberland Walking Horse Breeders Association and the Upper Cumberland Horse Back Riders Club which he was also a charter member.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his Wife: Wilma Jaquess, Brother: Floyd Jaquess, and Sister: Vio Phillips.

Survivors Include:

2 SONS: Ronnie & Tommy Jaquess- Both of Cookeville

1 GRANDSON: Tyler Jaquess- Cookeville

Family & Friends will serve as pallbearers.

Honorary Pallbearers will be members of the Upper Cumberland Horseback Riders Club and Upper Cumberland Walking Horse Breeders Association.

#### Joseph Grimsley Jaquess

b. 23 June 1844, TN – d. 25 June 1918, Jackson Co., TN, on the 21<sup>st</sup> of January 1866, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Angeline (Owen) Jaquess**, b. 30 January 1846, TN – d. 27 April 1923, d/o **Wiley U. Owen** (1818-1864) & **Nancy Smith** (1820-1900), both buried in Terry Cemetery, Putanm Co., TN. Joseph Grimsley Jaquess, s/o **Isaac Jaquess** (1806-1876) & **Margaret Grimsley** (1803-1875), both buried in Owen-Jaquess Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Malcom Winton Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Wiley Owen Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Benton Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Albert Oliver Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Malcom Winton Jaquess**

b. 15 March 1883, Jackson Co., TN – d. 17 March 1949, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of March 1919, Jackson Co., TN to **Flora Effie (Wassom) Jaquess**, b. 2 September 1894 – d. 1 January 1984. Malcom Winton Jaquess, s/o **Joseph Grimsley Jaquess** (1844-1918) & **Mary Angeline Owen** (1846-1923). Malcom Winton Jaquess also md **Ethel (Maynard) Jaquess**, b. 25 February 1890 – d. 4 November 1916, TN, d/o **William Creed Maynard** (1851-1892) & **Tennessee Smith** (1856-1938).

- \*See Anice (Phillip) Jaquess Obt.
- \*See James Vestle Jaquess Obt.
- \*See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ethel (Maynard) Jaquess Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 53, #70 – M. W. Jaquess married 2 March 1919, Jackson Co., TN to Flora Wassom).

### **Philip Malcom Jaquess**

b. & d. 3 March 1943, s/o Joseph Floyd Jaquess (1910-1996) & Anice Phillips (1913-1990).

\*See Anice (Phillips) Jaquess Obt.

## Sophia Ruby Jaquess

b. 10 June 1902 – d. 17 June 1902.

# **Tommy Darrell Jaquess Obt.**

b. 11 August 1961, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 August 2019, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James Vestle Jaquess** (1927-2011) & **Wilma Gray Russell** (1930-2007).

\*See James Vestle Jaquess Obt.

Tommy Darrell Jaquess, 57 of Algood, Tennessee passed from this life Thursday, August 8, 2019, at home.

He was born Friday, August 11, 1961 in Cookeville, Tennessee, he was the son of the late James and Wilma (Russell) Jaquess.

Tommy is survived by: 1 Brother: Ronnie Jaquess of Jackson County, TN

1 Nephew: Tyler Jaquess of Cookeville, TN

Numerous cousins and friends

Tommy had chosen cremation and a Graveside Service will be held at a later date.

## Wiley Owen Jaquess

b. 22 April 1881, Jackson Co., TN – d. 30 April 1947, Putnam Co., TN, md **Mary A.** (**McDaniel**) **Jaquess**, b. 28 January 1877 – d. 20 August 1966. Wiley Owen Jaquess, s/o **Joseph Grimsley Jaquess** (1844-1918) & **Mary Angeline Owen** (1846-1923).

### **William Cecil Jaquess**

b. 31 October 1912, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 February 1987, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (F1 US Navy), md Willene (Martin) Jaquess, b. 5 July 1916, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 May 1983, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Terry Martin (1876-1961) & Betty Hawkins (1878-1921). William Cecil Jaquess, s/o Claude Chilcutt Jaquess (1887-1964) & Lucy Miranda Gentry (1894-1952). \*See Janice (Jaquess) Swack Bohannon Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See William "Earl" Jaquess Obt.

Cecil was a son of Claudius Chilcutt and Lucy Miranda (Gentry) Jacquess. He married Willene Martin 20 December 1931 in Jackson County, Tennessee. They had five children together: Wilma Jean; Wanda Carol; Ernestine Elaine; William Earl; and Janice Alene.

## William "Earl' Jaquess Obt.

b. 13 November 1944, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 February 2024, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o William Cecil Jaquess (1912-1987) & Willene Martin (1916-1983).

\*See William Cecil Jaquess buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mr. William "Earl' Jaquess, age 79, will be held Sunday, February 4th at 2:00 p.m. at the Cookeville chapel of Hooper and Huddleston Funeral Home. Interment with military honors will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Tennessee Army National Guard Funeral Detail with Matt McClanahan officiating, Sarah Tooley will share her gift of song and David Stockton and Tracy Swack will be speaking.

His family will receive friends Sunday from 12:00 p.m. until time of service at the funeral home.

Mr. Jaquess passed quickly February 1st, 2024, after three long years fighting with dementia. He was born November 13, 1944 in Cookeville, TN to the late Cecil and Wilene Jaquess. He was preceded in death by his paternal grandparents Claude and Lucy Jaquess, his maternal grandparents Terry and Betty Martin, his parents William Cecil Jaquess and Wilene Martin Jaquess, two of his sisters; Janice Swack Bohannon, Wilma Ward, his great nephew Avery Swack Welch, his close cousin Tommy Jaquess. His beloved Dachshund, Brownie.

He is survived by his sisters Elaine Clark and Wanda (Kenny) Stover of Algood; several nieces, nephews, great nieces and nephews and three great-great nephews. Not to mention neighbors and the many who shared a meal with him at O'Charley's. Also his church family at Mt. Union United Methodist Church where he was a member.

He graduated Algood High School with honors in 1962. He served 4 years in the United States Air Force and retired from his lifetime career with the National Guard as a Supply Sergeant. His military achievements included Meritorious Service Medal, Army Commendation Medal, Air Force Commendation Medal, Army Good Conduct Medal (5th award), Air Force Good Conduct Medal, Armed Forces Reserve Medal (2nd award), Noncommissioned Officers Professional, Development Ribbon with numeric 3), Army Service Ribbon, Overseas ribbon(2nd award).

Mr. Jaquess was known by most as Earl or Uncle Bill, he continued his life of service after retirement as **caretaker of Smith's Chapel Cemetery**, Cookeville History Museum volunteer, Putnam County Election Commission, providing many with vegetables from his meticulously kept garden that he raised at his beloved home on Dry Valley Road where he lived for over 50 years.

<sup>\*</sup>See Grady Eldridge Jaques buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Earl never married or had children of his own but he in fact helped raise and care for numerous families and children through the years, his home provided shelter to many when they had nowhere else to turn.

Earl lived his life with an extremely admirable trait, he never saw the color of a person but always addressed everyone equally. He also had a mind that unfortunately took so much information with it. His years of genealogical research was remarkable.

His actions while having dementia were out of character, it is with great comfort that he can return now to the man he was.

Active pallbearers will be Reed Cass, Zoey Welch, Roger Phillips, Matthew Phillips, Shawn Clark and Rick Adkins. Honorary pallbearers will be Board of Trustee's of the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family request donations in lieu of flowers to be made to Smith Chapel Cemetery % Kristi Langford, 7690 Smith Chapel Rd. Cookeville, TN 38501 and/or Mt. Union United Methodist Church 17615 Dodson Branch Rd., Cookeville, TN 38501.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

#### **Richard Miner Job**

b. 1 June 1944, Charleston, WV – d. 7 February 1992, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of April 1991, Putnam Co., TN to **Teresa Gail (Underwood) Spaulding Job**, b. 1 September 1963. Richard Miner Job, s/o Robert Job Jr. (1904-1969) & **Blanche Irma Miner** (1908-1967) 'Thy trials ended, thy rest is won'

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 260 – Richard Miner Job married 12<sup>th</sup> of April 1991, Putnam Co., TN, age 46, b. 1 June 1944, address: 536 E. 20<sup>th</sup> St., #44, Cookeville, TN to Teresa Gail Spaulding, age 27, b. 1 September 1963, address: 536 E. 20<sup>th</sup> St., #44, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Maude Underwood, mother, Rt. 10, Cookeville, TN).

## **Arthur Middleton Johnson**

b. 16 September 1880 – d. 6 March 1952, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of June 1931, Putnam Co., TN to **Henrietta** (**Johnson**) **Johnson**, b. 14 September 1900, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 February 1950, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Henry Johnson** (1873-1955) & **Leonora "Nola" Henry** (1875-1957), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Arthur Middleton Johnson, s/o **George Washington Johnson** (1852-1910) & **Mary Emeline Smith** (1856-1930).

\*See Mary Emeline (Smith) Johnson Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 332 – Arthur M. Johnson married 17 June 1931, Putnam Co., TN, age 50, address: Cookeville, TN to Miss Henrietta Johnson, age 30, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: J. H. Johnson, Cookeville, TN).

Mrs. Arthur Johnson, 49, died Wednesday morning at Cookeville City hospital following a long illness. Funeral services were held today at 1:30 at the First Baptist church with burial in Smith Chapel cemetery. Survivors include her husband, Arthur Johnson; 4 children, James Arthur, Lenora, Mary and Jackie; her parents, Mr and Mrs J H Johnson, Cookeville; one sister, Mrs Mertie Simpson, Cookeville; 5 brothers, Hollis, Paducah, Ky; J T, Cookeville; Robert, Murray, Ky; L D, Memphis; Audy, Milan.

Putnam County Herald February 9, 1950

#### **James Arthur Johnson**

b. 25 October 1932 – d. 9 August 1984, md **Billy Sue (Henley) Johnson**, b. 18 July 1934, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH – d. 2 November 1997, Big Rapids, Mecosta Co., MI, only child of **Curtis D. Henley** (1912-1948) & **Stella Carlena Dickerson** (1915-2015). Children: Matthew, Mark and Michael Johnson; and Pamela Thompson and Susan Dingle.

#### James Matthew Johnson Obt.

b. 18 October 1956, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 October 2001, Dallas, Dallas Co., TX, (Pvt US Army Korea), md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of March 1991, Dallas, TX to **Gayle (Chism) Johnson**. James Matthew Johnson, s/o **James Arthur Johnson** (1932-1984) & **Billie Sue Henley** (1934-1997).

**COOKEVILLE** - Graveside services for James Matthew (Matt) Johnson, 44, of Garland Texas will be held at 1PM today, Sunday October 21, at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Johnson died on Monday October 15, 2001, in Garland.

He was born October 18, 1956, in Cookeville to the late James Arthur Johnson and Billie Sue (Henley) Johnson.

His family includes his wife, Gayle Johnson; his Grandmother Carlena Phillips of Cookeville; two step daughters Kera & Krista Cline; two brothers, Mark Johnson of Texas and Michael Johnson of Hawaii; and two sisters, Pamela Thompson and Susan Dingle both of Texas.

Bro. Harold Walker will officiate at the services.

#### Infant Johnson

Dates unknown, d/o Arthur Middleston Johnson (1880-1952) & Henrietta Johnson (1900-1950).

#### **Lucy Mary Johnson**

b. 26 August 1891, TN – d. 16 May 1910, TN, d/o **George Washington Johnson** (1852-1910) & **Mary Emeline Smith** (1856-1930).

\*See Mary Emeline (Smith) Johnson Obt.

JOHNSON, LUCY: Miss Lucy Johnson died on Monday, May 16, 1910, of consumption. She was a daughter of Mr. And Mrs. G. W. Johnson and a lovable young lady. Date 5/19/1910, Vol. VIII, No. 20, Page 5]

#### Mary Emeline (Smith) Johnson Obt.

b. 23 November 1856, TN – d. 27 April 1930, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of December 1877, Philadelphia, PA to **George Washington Johnson**, b. 1 August 1852, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 October 1910, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Samuel Johnson** (1831-1884) & **Susan Ann Harris** (1830-1909), both buried in Old Union Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN. Mary Emeline (Smith) Johnson, d/o **Matthew Sims Smith** (1821-1897) & **Maryann Matheny** (1823-1905).

- \*See Lucy Mary Johnson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Matthew Sims Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

The death of Mrs. Mary E Smith Johnson took place at her home on the Smithville Pike last Sunday morning at 2:30.... Only a week before her death she attended the services at her church as usual. The funeral was held at the Baptist Church where she was a member on Monday at 12:30, being by her former pastor, Bro. J B Ewton of the Grace Baptist Church, Nashville. The interment took place at the fine old Smith cemetery, the family burying place, about eight miles north of Cookeville. Mrs. Johnson was born in Jackson County November 23, 1856.... She was married to Wash Johnson December 27, 1877, who preceded his wife in death by a little over 19 years. To this husband and wife were born thirteen children, seven of whom survive. The living sons are Arthur, Eugene, Brett and O[illeg] Johnson, all prominent business men of Cookeville, and Albert Johnson, who is in business in Carrolton, Ky. The daughters are Mrs. Pearl Whitaker of Gallatin and Mrs Claudia Dow of Dallas, Tx. Also surviving Mrs Johnson are three sisters; Mrs. Betty Anderson of this county, Mrs. Olive DuLaney and Mrs. E W Cox of Texas.

<sup>\*</sup>See Curtis D. Henley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See James Matthew Johnson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See James Arthur Johnson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson

b. 23 December 1840, TN – d. 19 September 1912, Putnam Co., TN, md 1<sup>st</sup> on the 30<sup>th</sup> of September 1858 to **Pvt. Joshua M. Maberry**, b. 23 November 1839, TN – d. 12 August 1901, (Pvt. CO C 13 Tenn Cav CSA), s/o **Jesse Mayberry** (1815-1888) & **Matilda McClelland** (1815-1900), both buried in Jesse Mabury Family Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson also md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of November 1908, Jackson Co., TN to **Samuel Lee Johnson**, b. 8 September 1843, Jackson Co., TN – d. 5 August 1931, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Daniel Johnson** (1789-1871) & **Margaret Lynn** (1807-1885), all buried in Overton Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Pvt. Joshua M. Maberry buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 333 – S. L. Johnson married 16 November 1908, Jackson Co., TN to Martha Mayberry).

(1900 census 15<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 30 – **Joshua Mubury/Mabury** is head of household, b. November 1839, TN, 60 yrs. old, md 41 yrs. to **Martha J.,** b. December 1840, TN, 59 yrs. old, (8 children born, 7 children living). Children: Davis H. Mubury, b. November 1879, TN, 20 yrs. old)

(1900 census 15<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 31 – **Wesley Mabury** is head of household, b. September 1867, TN, 32 yrs. old, md to **Lorette**, b. September 1872, TN, 27 yrs. old, (2 children born, 2 children living). Children: Clarence O. Mabury, b. March 1892, TN, 8 yrs. old. & Joseph H. Mabury, b. September 1899, TN, 8/12 yrs. old.)

JOHNSON, MARTHA: Aunt Martha Johnson died last week Thursday and was buried at Smith Chapel Saturday in the presence of a large crowd. She leaves a host of relatives and friends. [Date 10/3/1912, Vol. X, No. 40, Page 7]

JOHNSON, MRS. S. L.: On the 19th of Sept., 1912, the death angel came and visited the home of S. L. Johnson and called from him his loving wife. Mrs. Johnson had been sick a long time and suffered untold pain. . . . She leave three sons, three daughters and a tender husband to mourn the loss of a devoted mother and faithful wife. Mrs. Johnson had been a member of the Church of Christ for many years, and has lived a devoted Christian life., . . . Mrs. Johnson's remains were laid to rest. in the old family graveyard at Smith's Chapel, where many of her friends met her and paid her their last tribute of honor in this world. [Date 11/14/1912, Vol. X, No. 46, Page 5]

# Virgil Sydney Johnson

b. 8 October 1882 – d. 23 September 1908, s/o **George Washington Johnson** (1852-1910) & **Mary Emeline Smith** (1856-1930). (Mason symbol on tombstone).

'My Savior calls and I must go'

\*See Mary Emeline (Smith) Johnson Obt.

## Robert Louis "Bob" Jones Obt.

b. 19 November 1918, Gorman, Humphreys Co., TN – d. 30 January 2013, Sparta, White Co., TN, md **Dorothy (Grisley) Jones**, b. 4 February 1917, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN- d. 2 June 2011, Sparta, White Co., TN, d/o **Morrison Lee Grimsley** (1891-1977) & **Ova Leah Whitaker** (1889-1962). Robert Louis "Bob" Jones, s/o **Audley Wade Jones** (1875-19480 & **Myrtle Elizabeth Roberts** (1880-1949), both buried in Round Hill Cemetery, Belfast, Marshall Co., TN.

\*See Morrison Lee Grimsley Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** — Funeral services for Robert Louis Jones, 94, of Cookeville, formerly of Nashville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Thursday, Feb. 7, from the chapel of Presley Funeral Home (formerly Cookeville Funeral Home). Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. on Wednesday, Feb. 6, and from 9 a.m. until time of services on Thursday at the funeral home.

Mr. Jones passed away on Wednesday, Jan. 30, 2013, in Life Care Center of Sparta, where he had lived since 2010.

He was born Nov. 19, 1918, in Gorman, Tenn., to the late Audley and Myrtle Jones.

Mr. Jones was a member of First Baptist Church of Cookeville. He was an active member of First Baptist Church in Nashville for 70 years. While there, he served as an usher and president of the Good News Sunday School Class for many years. He was an active member of The Gideons.

Mr. Jones worked as a life insurance salesman for the Life of Georgia for 21 years and, thereafter, for other insurance companies.

After his retirement, he worked as a security guard at Wessex Towers for many years.

He was a devoted husband to his wife of 63 years, Dorothy Grimsley Jones, who preceded him in death in 2011. He will be remembered as being a loving father, grandfather and great-grandfather. He was known by all who knew him as being a true gentleman and for his kindness.

The family wishes to thank Life Care Center of Sparta's staff for their kind care, and special friends Judy Pistole, Linda Hitchcock, Derrick Stewart and Lois Reyes, who were of great comfort to Mr. Jones during the last four months of his deteriorating health.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Dr. Randall Adkisson and Pastor Nathan Bock will officiate at the services.

You may share your thoughts or send condolences to the family by visiting www.cookevillefuneralhome.com.

Presley Funeral Home (formerly Cookeville Funeral Home) is in charge of arrangements (931) 528-1044

### Callie (Smith) Judd

b. 8 July 1879 – d. 28 February 1908, Putnam Co., TN, md **John Martin Judd**, b. 21 March 1876, TN – d. 1 June 1960, Mineral Wells, Palo Pinto Co., TX, he is buried in Whitt Cemetery, Whitt, Parker Co., TX. Callie (Smith) Judd, d/o **Brazial A. Smith** (1832-1909) & **Susan Caroline Sims** (1837-1901), both buried in Gibtown Cemetery, Gibtown, Jack Co., TX. John Martin Judd, s/o **Walter Wesley Judd** (1850-19299 & **Mary Elizabeth Murray** (1884-1913), both buried in Gibtown Cemetery, Gibtown, Jack Co., TX.

JUDD, MRS. JOHN: Mrs. John Judd died at her home three miles north of town on Friday, Feb. 28, 1908, aged about 27. She was buried at the Smyrna cemetery. [Date 3/4/1908, Vol. VI, No. 5, Page 1]. Callie (Smith) Judd' tombstone is in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Fowler Judd

Dates unknown, s/o William Lattie Judd (1888-1964) & Susie Jane Allen (1914-2003).

\*See William Lattie Judd buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Nathan A. Judd

b. 25 April 1856, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 May 1940, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of November 1875, Jackson Co., TN to **Sarah Fatima (Maberry) Judd**, b. 7 July 1859, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 November 1932, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joshua M. Maberry** (1839-1901) & **Martha Jane Anderson** (1840-1912). Natha A. Judd, s/o **Rev. Nathan Jackson Judd** (1807-1885) & **Rebeckey "Rebecca" "Becky" Nancy Grimes** (1813-1890), both buried in

<sup>\*</sup>See Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Curry Russell Mabury buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Randall Lynn Judd

b. 1 January 1969, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 April 1995, s/o **Loyd Judd & Carolyn Norris**. Father of Meagan Elizabeth Judd. Brother of William & Cindy.

#### William Lattie Judd

b. 11 April 1888, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 May 1964, Jackson Co., TN, (Tennessee Private US Army WWI), md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of October 1940, Overton Co., TN to **Susie Jane (Allen) Judd**, b. 8 October 1914, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 April 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Amos Arkley Allen** (1889-1969) & **Mary Myrtie Wilmoth** (188-1968). William Lattie Judd, s/o **Nathan A. Judd** (1856-1940) & **Sarah Fatima Maberry** (1859-1932). William Lattie Judd also md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of April 1906, Jackson Co., TN to **Lina Loretta (West) Judd**, b. February 1890, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 July 1966, TN, d/o **Alman West** & **Perlina Loftis**.

- \*See Amos Arkley Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Nathan A. Judd buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 391 – William L. Judd married 5 October 1940, Overton Co., TN to Susie Allen).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 509 – Latta Judd married 22 April 1906, Jackson Co., TN to Loretta West).

#### Larry Wayne King

b. 6 August 1941, Chester Co., TN – d. 5 February 2017, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Tommie Janell (Roberson) King, b. 13 March 1941, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 May 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Thomas Terry Roberson** (1914-1982) & **Fannie Belle Johnson** (1907-2006). Larry Wayne King, s/o **James "Jim" King** (1907-1984) & **Nora Jewell Rowland** (1910-1988), both buried in Woodville Cemetery, Woodville, Chester Co., TN.

\*See Tommie Janell (Roberson) King Obt.

### Tommie Janell (Roberson) King Obt.

b. 13 March 1941, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 May 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Larry Wayne King, b. 6 August 1941, Chester Co., TN – d. 5 February 2017, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o James "Jim" King (1907-1984) & Nora Jewell Rowland (1910-1988). Tommie Janell (Roberson) King, d/o Thomas Terry Roberson (1914-1982) & Fannie Belle Johnson (1907-2006).

- \*See Larry Wayne King buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Thomas T. Roberson buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

## **Garland Anderson Kuykendall**

b. 5 May 1869, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 November 1924, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of December 1899, Van Buren, TN to Alma (Freiley) Hutcheson Kuykendall, d/o **Jonathan Freiley & Sarah Vernon**. Garland Anderson Kuykendall s/o **Jasper Jefferson Kuykendall** (1843-1925) & **Annie E. Matheny** (1841-1918), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Van Buren, TN, pg. 185 – G. A. Kuykendall married 18 December 1899, Van Buren, TN to Alma Freiley).

#### Ethel (Swack) Lack

b. 25 October 1900, Overton Co., TN – d. 25 December 1923, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of May 1920, Putnam Co., TN to **Ponil E. Lack**. Ethel (Swack) Lack, d/o **Andrew John Swack** (1859 – 1922) & **Nancy Elizabeth McDaniel** (1868-1932).

\*See Nancy Elizabeth "Bettie" (McDaniel) Swack Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam, TN, pg. 574, #2267 – Ponil E. Lack married 9 May 1920, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Ethel Swack).

## **Marcel Malbe Landry**

b. 16 February 1915, Sauze-Voussais, France – d. 26 November 1989, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (1<sup>st</sup> Sgt. US Army WWII Korea), md **Jane (Merkle) Landry**, b. 18 June 1927 – d. 17 October 2007.

#### Charles H. Langford

b. 24 June 1870, TN – d. 17 January 1933, Putnam Co., TN, md Alcie (Allen) Langford, b. 7 March 1891, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 June 1941, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Duke Allen (1859-1910) & Amanda Jane Langford (1873-1926), both buried in Charlie Allen Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Charles H. Langford also md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of October 1902, Putnam Co., TN to Mary Jane (Gentry) Langford, b. 16 February 1883 – d. 14 September 1911, she is buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Charles H. Langford, s/o Thomas Jefferson Langford (1829-1907) & Mary Rhoten (1832-1879), both buried in Carrington Cemetery#2, Jackson Co., TN. Children: Lula F. (1913-1950); Daniel J. (1918-1933); Walter H. (1914-1933) & Early Doyle Langford (1925-2001), buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Daniel J. Langford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 145, #29 – Charles Langford married 16 October 1902, Putnam Co., TN to Mary J. Gentry).

### Daniel J. Langford

b. 21 October 1918 – d. 13 February 1933, s/o **Charles H. Langford** (1870-1933) & **Alcie Allen** (1891-1941).

\*See Charles H. Langford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Hubert "Crit" Langford**

b. 23 February 1915, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 27 February 1971, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of February 1944, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI to **Jonnie Pearl (Bullock) Jackson Langford**, b. 21 June 1920, Cooperville, TN – d. 5 August 2004, d/o **Robert Franklin Bullock** (1881-1974) & **C. Pearl Buck** (1881-1964), both buried in Stone Seminary Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Hubert "Crit" Langford, s/o **Daniel Parker Langford** (1871-1964) & **Modean Masters** (1876-1933), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN.

# Lula F. Langford

b. 23 July 1913 – d. 28 May 1950, d/o Charles H. Langford (1870-1933) & Alcie Allen (1891-1941).

\*See Charles H. Langford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Walter H. Langford

b. 27 November 1914 – d. 24 January 1933, s/o **Charles H. Langford** (1870-1933) & **Alcie Allen** (1891-1941).

\*See Charles H. Langford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Walter Langford, 20, died January 24, 1933. His father died about a week before his son. They leave a mother and a helpless brother and several small ones, and the mother and oldest daughter sick and not able to wait on the little ones.

### Andrew "Andy" Horace Lee

b. 14 November 1881, Jackson Co., TN – d. 1 January 1978, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of December 1902, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Olive (Mabery) Lee**, b. 17 August 1885, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 October 1928, TN, d/o **William Henderson Mabry Sr.** (1851-1925) & **Samantha Gentry** (1855-1935). Andy Horace Lee, s/o **John Wesley Lee** (1855-1923) & **Amanda Loftis** (1861-1909), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Livie (Loftis) Lee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See William Henderson Mabry Sr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 543 – Andy Lee married 28 December 1902, Jackson Co., TN to Mary Maberry).

## Carmel D. Lee Obt.

b. 22 September 1940, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 14 March 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of June 1969, Putnam Co., TN to **Linda Marlene (Pierce) Lee**, b. 15 July 1947. Carmel D. Lee, s/o **Charlie Benjamin Lee** (1895-1971) & **Nellie M. Davis** (1902-1976), both buried in Rocky Point Missionary Baptist Church Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 407 – Carmel D. Lee married 1 June 1969, Putnam Co., TN, age 28, b. 22 September 1940, address: 1303 Lee Ave., Cookeville, TN to Linda Marlene Pierce, age 21, b. 15 July 1947, address: 110 E. 12<sup>th</sup> St., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Thelma Pierce, 110 E. 12<sup>th</sup> St., Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Carmel D. Lee, 73, of Cookeville will be held Tuesday, March 18 at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Bro. James Phillips, Bro. Clayton Lee, Jr. and Bro. Roy Allen officiating. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends Monday from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. and again Tuesday 12 noon until service time at the funeral home.

Mr. Lee passed away suddenly Friday, March 14, 2014 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born September 22, 1940 in Putnam County, TN to the late Charlie Benjamin and Nellie Mae Davis Lee.

Mr. Lee was educated in the Putnam County Schools. He was an accomplished musician and song director at Dodson Branch Southern Baptist Church where he was a member for 32 years. He also served as a Deacon for 44 years. He did volunteer work for WWOG King of Kings Radio 90.9 with Bro. David and Gwen Carr.

He served as Chief Plant Engineer at Cookeville Regional Medical Center prior to his retirement on December 31, 1997. He organized a Preventive Maintenance Program and sold this plan across the United States and Canada. He served four years as Putnam County Commissioner representing the Bangham and Airport District.

He loved this great country of the United States. He supported many conservative patriotic organizations.

Mr. Lee is survived by his wife, Linda Marlene Pierce Lee of Cookeville; a daughter, Ginger J. Lee Smith and husband Jeffery of Knoxville; a son, Jason Pierce Lee and wife Shelley of Spring Hill; seven grandchildren, Isabella, Kiersten, Pierce, Jillian and Annaliese Lee and Ashlyn and Bryson Smith; four brothers, Cheerful Lee and wife Geraldine, Clayton Lee and wife Anna all of Cookeville, Clyde Lee and wife Judy of Bloomington Springs, Cordell Lee and wife Joyce of Strawberry Plains; his mother-in-law, Thelma Loftis Pierce of Cookeville, and two sisters-in-law, Sara Pierce of Cookeville and Darlene Payne and husband Jim Payne of Union, OH.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a brother, Clifford Lee, three sisters, Nora Cleghorn, Notic Stewart and Verna Randolph; three sisters-in-law and four brothers-in-law; and his father-in-law; Howard Nelson Pierce.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be given to the "Wounded Warrior Project" by contacting the funeral home.

### **Darthy May Lee**

b. 23 March 1923 - d. 13 November 1925.

'Sleep on sweet babe, take thy rest, God called thee home, he thought best'

## Edna (Allen) Lee Obt.

b. 18 June 1917, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 October 2012, Mesa, Maricopa Co., AZ, md Garrett Johnny Lee, b. 17 February 1920 – d. 24 April 1995, buried in West Cemetery, Bangham, Putnam Co., TN. Garrett Johnny Lee, s/o Millard Filmore Lee (1890-1968) & Laura Threecy Gentry (1895-1984), both buried in West Cemetery, Bangham, Putnam Co., TN.

**COOKEVILLE** — Funeral services for Edna Lee, 95, of Mesa, Ariz., formerly of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, Oct. 17, from the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5-8 p.m. on Tuesday, Oct. 16, and from 10 a.m. until time of services on Wednesday at the funeral home.

Ms. Lee passed away on Wednesday, Oct. 10, 2012, in Mountain Vista Medical Center in Mesa, Ariz. She was born June 18, 1917 in Cookeville, TN to the late James Franklin and Mary Luna Boyd Allen. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Garrett Lee; four brothers, Lee, Larry, Jerry, Mack Allen; and three sisters, Alma Allen, Lena Gentry, and Avonell Allen.

#### Gilla May (Allen) Lee

b. 30 November 1902, Jackson Co., TN – d. 10 February 1923, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of May 1921, Jackson Co., TN to **J. V. Lee**. Gilla May (Allen) Lee, d/o **Andrew P. Davis Allen** (1873-1931) & **Avia Garrison** (1876-1906), she is buried in Allen Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Andrew P. Davis Allen is buried in Anderson Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Gilla May (Allen) Lee died of tuberculosis.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 397 – J. V. Lee married 8 May 1921, Jackson Co., TN to Gillie Allen).

#### Livie (Loftis) Lee

b. 14 January 1910, Jackson Co., TN – d. 27 June 1935, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of August 1928, Jackson Co., TN to **John H. Verble Lee**, b. 25 December 1903, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 July 1979, buried in Miami Memorial Park Cemetery, Covington, Miami Co., OH. John H. Verble Lee, s/o **Andrew "Andy" Horace Lee** (1881-1978) & **Mary Olive Maberry** (1885-1928). Livie (Loftis) Lee, d/o **Lee Martin Loftis** (1888-1960) & **Lora Langford** (1890-1990).

- \*See Andrew "Andy" Horace Lee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 383 – Verble Lee married 26 August 1928, Jackson Co., TN to Livie Loftis).

# Russell Lee

b. 18 April 1865, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 October 1937, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of November 1892, Jackson Co., TN to **Martha Clementine (Gentry) Lee**, b. 4 October 1878, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 March 1949, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **William Campbell Gentry** (1858-1934) & **Mary Martha Maberry** (1861-1904). Russell Lee, s/o **Curry Lee** (1844-1883) & **Sarah Webb** (1843-1903) both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See William Campbell Gentry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 212 - W. R. Lee married 6 November 1892, Jackson Co., TN to Martha Gentry).

## **Allen Duram Leffew**

b. 12 April 1899, TN – d. 10 April 1977, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of November 1921, Jackson Co., TN to Ina Bea (Anderson) Leffew, b. 5 January 1902, TN – d. 11 July 1981, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Bailey Payton Anderson (1879-1955) & Mary Dow Ramsey (1880-1949), both buried in Hensley Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Allen Duram Leffew, s/o Pleasant H. Leffew (1865-1922) & Florence Mayberry (1872-1950). \*See Florence (Mayberry) Leffew Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 469, #36 - Allen Leffew married 20 November 1921, Jackson Co., TN to Ina Leffew).

### Florence (Mayberry) Leffew Obt.

b. ca. 1872, TN – d. 1 May 1950, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of March 1890, Jackson Co., TN to **Pleasant H. Leffew**, b. 1 January 1865, TN – d. 22 October 1922. Florence (Mayberry) Leffew, d/o **William Henderson Mabry/Mayberry Sr.** (1851-1925) & **Smantha Gentry** (1855-1935).

- \*See Allen Duram Leffew buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Milton Leffew buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Henderson Mabry/Mayberry Sr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Mrs Florence Leffew, 87, were held Tuesday afternoon at Smith's Chapel church. Mrs Leffew died Monday at the home of a son.

Survivors include one son, Alan, Cookeville; one daughter, Mrs Maude Allen, Crossville; 2 brothers, Billy Mayberry, Cookeville; Lester Mayberry, Jackson county; 7 grandchildren.

Putnam County Herald, TN: May 4, 1950

## Milton Leffew

b. 21 January 1904, TN – d. 2 June 1925, s/o **Pleasant H. Leffew** (1865-1922) & **Florence Mayberry** (1872-1950).

'How desolate our home bereft of thee'

\*See Florence (Mayberry) Leffew Obt.

### Samantha K. Leffew

b. 28 July 1892 – d. 8 January 1895.

### Auta B. (Woolbright) Letner Obt.

b. 3 April 1912, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 February 2000, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Edward H. Letner**, b. 13 February 1914, TN – d. 31 March 1967, s/o **Henry Seymore Letner** (1871-1947) & **Willie Carr Phillips** (1881-1915).

\*See Henry Seymore Letner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Auta "Granny Bob" Letner, 87, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Sat., Feb. 26, from the Chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 6-9 p.m. on Fri., Feb. 25, at the funeral home.

Mrs. Letner died on Wed., Feb. 23, 2000, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born on April 3, 1912, in Jackson County to the late Orville and Letha Coomer Woolbright. Mrs. Letner was a retired seamstress at Cherokee Furniture Co. She was a member of Fairview Church of Christ.

Her family includes a son and daughter-in-law, Kermit and Dean Letner of Cookeville; three sisters, Irene Bush, Notie Woolbright and Doris Fields, all of Cookeville; a brother, Haron Woolbright of LaPort, Ind.; five grandchildren, Gary Mathis, Debra Karper, Karen Shinn, Donna Yates and Kenneth Letner; 12 great-grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Edward Letner; two sisters, Auda Hammonds and Elna Woolbright; and three brothers, Anthon, Harley and Samuel Woolbright.

Pallbearers will be Chris Karper, David Shinn, Dan Yates, Mark King, James Bush and Bobby Bohannon.

Bros. Myron Greer and Garry Anderson will officiate at the services.

#### **Henry Seymore Letner**

b. 2 September 1871, White Co., TN – d. 12 May 1947, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of September 1904, Putnam Co., TN to **Willie Carr (Phillips) Roberts Letner**, b. 5 June 1881, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 October 1915, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Samuel Mitchell Phillips** (1837-19040 & **Sarah Bullington** (1836-1925). Willie Carr (Phillips) Roberts Letner md 1<sup>st</sup> on the 6<sup>th</sup> of August 1899, Putnam Co., TN to **Marvin Roberts**. Henry Seymore Letner, s/o **David Letner** & **Hannah Clayton**.

- \*See Samuel Mitchell Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Zina David Letner Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 238, #396 – Henry Letner married 18 September 1904, Putnam Co., TN to Willie Phillips).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 8 – M. M. Robert married 6 August 1899, Putnam Co., TN to Willie C. Phillips).

### Martha Alice Letner

b. 4 January 1865, TN - d. 29 November 1954, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **David Letner & Hannah Clayton**. Cause of Death: Heart disease & fracture neck.

\*See Henry Seymore Letner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Zina David Letner Obt.

b. 16 August 1905, Putnam Co., TN – d. 12 May 1990, Cookeville, Putnam Co. TN, s/o **Henry Seymore Letner** (1871-1947) & **Willie Carr Phillips** (1881-1915).

\*See Henry Seymore Letner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Zina David Letner, 84, will be held Tuesday, May 15, at 1 p.m. in the chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home with burial in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr.Letner died Saturday (May 12, 1990) at Cookville General Hospital.

A native of Putnam County, he was the son of the late Henry and Willie Phillips Lemer.

His family includes two sisters, Zona Campbell of Cookeville and Ruby Clouse of Dayton, Ohio; sister-inlaw, Mrs. Bob Lemer and several nieces and nephews.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home after 3 p.m. today.

Active pallbearers will be Kermet and David Letner, Gary Mathis, Bob Tinsley, Roy Phillips, and James Randolph.

Rev. Jackie Wheeler will officiate at the services.

## **Avo Desivel Loftis**

b. 23 October 1881, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 June 1923, Jackson Co., TN, d/o William Asberry Loftis (1855-1908) & Mary Louvernia Anderson (1855-1911).

\*See William Asberry Loftis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Clarence Dow Loftis**

b. 26 June 1874 – d. 3 April 1963, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of January 1921, Jackson Co., TN to **Martha Clementine** (Lynn) Loftis, b. 22 January 1883 – d. 29 July 1952. Clarnece Dow Loftis, s/o William Asberry Loftis (1855-1908) & Mary Louvernia Anderson (1855-1911). Martha Clementine (Lynn) Loftis, d/o J. W. Lynn

\*See William Asberry Loftis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 350 – C. D. Loftis married 9 January 1921, Jackson Co., TN to Martha Lynn).

Miss Martha Lynn, daughter of J. W. Lynn, and Mr. Dow Loftis, popular merchant of Roaring River, were quietly married Sunday afternoon near the residence of Ben Chaffin. Esq. Jas M. Chaffin officiating. Both are well known and have a wide circle of friends who will be interested in their marriage.

Dow Loftis was interviewed in 1960 by Christine Jones. She asked him what to put in the family tree about him. He replied, "Just say I was a roving gambler for 20 years, and I lived for 2 years with the Indians in Oklahoma."

#### Elizabeth Dora Loftis

b. 17 December 1875 – d. 29 July 1891, d/o William Asberry Loftis (1855-1908) & Mary Louvernia Anderson (1855-1911).

\*See William Asberry Loftis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## **Hollis Moore Loftis Obt.**

b. 8 September 1931, Jackson Co., TN – d. 18 February 2007, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Lee Martin Loftis** (1888-1960) & **Lora Langford** (1890-1990).

\*See Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

Funeral services for Mr. Hollis M. Loftis, 75, of Cookeville, will be conducted at 2 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 22 from the Cookeville chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Rev. Jim Phillips and Rev. Earl Dirkson officiating. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County.

Mr. Loftis died Sunday, Feb. 18 at Masters Health Care Center in Algood. He was a highly regarded educator of 45 years in Putnam and Jackson counties. He earned his bachelor of science degree in elementary education and his master of science degree in library science and school administration from TTU

He was principal of Park View School and Bangham School in Putnam County, and Dodson's Branch School and Arbor School in Jackson County.

During his career in education, he was also a coach, music teacher, librarian, and classroom teacher of many students whom he loved and remembered.

After retiring, he was involved in education as a member of Park View Retired Teachers Association and Putnam County Retired Teachers Association.

Mr. Loftis had several avocations outside of education. He was a well-known gospel music enthusiast, singing with many area quartets, and was the tenor singer for Crownsmen Quartet.

He enjoyed travelling and was a summer tour guide, leading groups on excursions throughout the United States and Canada.

He was also an avid cattle farmer.

He loved God, his family, and his friends. Throughout the years, he faithfully served God as a deacon, secretary/treasurer, Sunday School superintendent, and congregational songleader. He was a life-long member of the Southern Baptist church at Poplar Springs in Overton County.

Born September 8, 1931, in Jackson County, he was the son of the late Lee Martin and Lora (Langford) Loftis. In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by 2 brothers, Walter Loftis and Claude Loftis; 2 sisters, Livie (Loftis) Lee and Louvada (Loftis) Allen; a niece, Judy (Smith) Sloan; and a great-niece, Donna Cantrell.

Pallbearers will be family members, former students, and friends.

## Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

b. 11 February 1890, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 May 1990, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of October 1908, Jackson Co., TN to **Lee Martin Loftis**, b. 5 December 1888, Jackson Co., TN – d. 10 September 1960, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Lee Martin Loftis, s/o **James Peyton Loftis** (1861-1937) & **Clarinda Americus**. Lora (Langford) Loftis, d/o **Ventson Langford** & **Elizabeth Dailey**.

- \*See Archie Dean Dillon Obt.
- \*See Livie (Loftis) Lee buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Hollis Moore Loftis Obt.
- \*See Grady Merle (Loftis) Smith Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 317, #113– Martin Loftis married 18 October 1908, Jackson Co., TN to Lora Langford).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Lora L. Loftis, 100, of Route 1, Cookeville, will be held Monday, May 28, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home with Rev. J.B. Allen, Rev. Bobby McCartney, Rev. Harlon Johnson, and Rev. Hurshal Riddle officiating. The family will receive friends after noon on Sunday. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.



Mrs. Loftis, a housewife, died Friday, May 25, 1990, in Cookeville Health Care Center. She was the wife of the late Lee Martin Loftis and the daughter of the late Ventson and Elizabeth Dailey Langford. She was born in Jackson County on Feb. 11, 1890, and was a lifelong resident of the Dodson Branch and Poplar Springs community. She was a member of the Poplar Springs Baptist Church.

Her family includes three daughters, Thelma Pierce, Reba Dillon, and Merle Smith, all of Cookeville; two sons, Walter Loftis and Hollis Loftis, both of Cookeville; 17 grandchildren, 34 great-grandchildren, 10 great-great grandchildren, and one great-great grandchild.

Honorary pallbearers will be Carson Knight, Arnold Maberry, Hollis Roberts, Doyle Shake, Estel Wall, Howard Loftis, Ray Maberry, and Brent Shake. Active pallbearers will be Doss Netherton, Phillip Sullivan, Vernon Morgan,

Billy Langford, Joe Moody and Harold Hawkins.

Dyer funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

### William Asberry Loftis

b. 24 March 1855, TN – d. 20 october 1908, Jackson Co., TN, md Mary Louvernia (Anderson) Loftis, b. 21 June 1855, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 November 1911, Jackson Co., TN, d/o James Ellman "Ed" Anderson (1829-1914) & Elizabeth "Eliza" Sims, (1834-1871), she is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. William Asberry Loftis, s/o Rev John Martin Loftis (1833-1902) & Dr. Celina Johnson (1835-1903), both buried in Old Mat Loftis Cemetery on Morrison's Creek, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See James Ellman "Ed" Anderson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Avo Desivel Loftis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Elizabeth Dora Loftis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Jeffery Michael Long Obt.

b. 23 November 1969, Putnam Co. TN – d. 23 March 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of August 1993, Putnam Co., TN to **Tammy Lynn (Ramsey) Long**, b. 23 November 1969.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 355 – Jeffrey Michael Long married 21 August 1993, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 23 November 1969, address: 511 Bradley Dr., Cookeville, TN to Tammy Lynn Ramsey, age 24, b. 11 December 1968, address: 166 Chilcut Rd., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: James and Joyce Ramsey, parents, Algood, Putnam Co., TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Jeffery Michael Long, 42, of Algood, will be held at 2 p.m. today, Sunday, March 25, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 7 a.m. until time of services today at the funeral home.

Mr. Long died Friday, March 23, 2012, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Nov. 23, 1969, in Putnam County.

Jeffery was a mechanic with CITGO in Cookeville and attended Whitson Chapel Church of Christ. He played in the Hub City Bluegrass Band.

Jeff was preceded in death by a niece, Melissa Roberts.

#### Avo Lynn

b. 18 February 1880 – d. 21 January 1891, d/o William Thomas Lynn (1854-1932) & Elrettie Laurentine Terry (1857-1940), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Betty Jo (Phann) Lynn Obt.

b. 2 March 1935, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 March 2024, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of May 1952, Jackson Co., TN to **James Lynn**. Betty Jo (Phann) Lynn, d/o **John Louis "Johnie" Phann** (1915-1994) & **Brina Jewel Smith** (1911-2003), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 173 – James Lynn married 3 May 1952, Jackson Co., TN, age 22, address: Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN to Betty Jo Phann, age 21, address: Rt. 4, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: John Phann).

Betty Jo Lynn, 89, of Cookeville, TN, passed away on Monday, March 11, 2024, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center while surrounded by family.

She was born on March 2, 1935 to the late John and Brina Phann in Jackson County, Tennessee, and was a 1952 graduate of Jackson County High School. Shortly after graduation, she married James Lynn. They were happy together for the next seventy-one years. They had two children Jerry (Tena) Lynn and Connie (Randy) Kinnaird, three grandchildren Emily (Jeff) Elliott, J.D. Lynn, and Sara (Waymond) Gardner, and one great-granddaughter Carol Lynn Elliott.

She is leaving behind two sisters Sue Loftis and Katherine Hix and many nieces and nephews, great nieces and nephews, and great-great nieces and nephews. She was preceded in death by her parents, John and Brina Phann; daughter-in-law, Rhonda Lynn; and brother, Jack Phann.

Betty Jo was a wonderful and loving wife, mother, and granny who turned a house into a home that everyone loved visiting. She was a fantastic cook, seamstress, and an innovative problem solver who did everything with excellence. Most of all, she loved her family deeply and well.

She was a member of Algood Church of God since its beginning in 1973. A woman of deep faith and love for her Lord, she taught Sunday School for decades and preached frequently. Known to so many as Sister Lynn, she devoted hours to study and prayer for lessons and sermons and loved her church family as her own.

In lieu of flowers, the family suggests donating to Smith Chapel Cemetery.

A funeral service will be at 11:00 AM on Thursday, March 14, 2024, at Presley Funeral Home located at 695 Buffalo Valley Road Cookeville, Tennessee 38501 with the Bro. Steve Moore officiating. Interment

will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Cookeville, TN.

The family will receive friends from 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM on Wednesday, March 13, 2024, and again on Thursday, March 14, 2024, from 10:00 AM until time of service at 11:00AM at Presley Funeral Home, 695 Buffalo Valley Road, Cookeville, Tennessee.

### **Harold Denver Lynn Obt.**

b. 23 March 1939, Jackson Co., TN – d. 27 October 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Avert Lynn** (1907-1992) & **Vida Phillips** (1907-2002), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Vida (Phillips) Lynn Obt. buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

Graveside services for Mr. Harold Denver Lynn, 81, of Cookeville, TN, will be held on Friday, October 30, 2020, at 1 P.M. at the Smith's Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County, TN.

There will be no visitation or services at the funeral home.

He passed away Tuesday, October 27, 2020, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born March 23, 1939, in Jackson County, TN, to the late Avert Lynn and Vida Phillips Lynn. He worked as a maintenance man, and attended the Shiloh Church of Christ.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by 2 Sisters: Evelyn Barlow and Grace Robbins; and 2 Brothers: Charlie Lynn and Ray Lynn.

Survivors include 1 Son: Ricky (Rhonda) Lynn of Cookeville, TN; 1 Daughter: Patty (Richard) Scott of Cookeville, TN; 3 Grandchildren: Rachael Lynn, Rylee Lynn, and Samuel Scott; 3 Brothers: James Lynn, Daina Lynn, and Kenneth Lynn; and 4 Sisters: Pauline Goolsby, Sue Buell, Betty Grissom, and Wanda Smith.

Bro. Ronnie Dunn will officiate at the services.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 29 October 2020

### Randall Kenneth Lynn

b. 9 July 1963, TN – d. 1 February 1984, Putnam Co., TN.

### Rhoda Gail (Woolbright) Lynn

b. 27 June 1956 – d. 1 September 1992, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of November 1978, Putnam Co., TN to **Jerry David Lynn**, b. 20 February 1953.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 208 – Jerry David Lynn married 4 November 1978, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, b. 20 February 1953, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Rhonda Gail Woolbright, age 22, b. 27 June 1956, address: Rt. 3, Box 46, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Samuel Woolbright, Rt. 3, Box 46, Cookeville, TN).

## <u>J.A.M</u>.

b. 1875 – d. 1898.

### Daniel H. Mabery

b. 21 March 1901 – d. 1 July 1901.

Lewis Charlie Mabrey b. 30 January 1915 – d. 2 September 1973.

### **Ova Nancy Mabery**

b. 26 September 1882 – d. 15 September 1951, d/o Curry Russell Mabery (1854-1934) & Elizabeth Rebecca Gentry (1857-1920).

\*See Curry Russell Mabery buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### Carrie Maberry

b. unknown – d. August 1907.

MABERRY, CARRY: Mrs. Carry Maberry died last Monday, she left a four days old infant and three other small children. She was buried in Smith Chapel cemetery last Tuesday. [Date 8/22/1907, Vol. V, No. 25, Page 2]

# James Milton Maberry Obt.

b. 9 November 1926, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 September 2021, Gallatin, Sumner Co., TN, (US Army WWII), md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of October 1948, Putnam Co., TN to **Ruth Emogene (Grimsley) Maberry**, b. 28 February 1928 – d. 30 August 2003, d/o **Anson Smith Grimsley** (1895-1975) & **Lula M. Gentry** (1897-1985). James Milton Mayberry, s/o **Birdle Dallas Maberry** (1901-1990) & **Lizzie Swearengin** (1905-1980), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. \*See Ruth Emogene (Grimsley) Maberry

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 300 – James Milton Maberry married 9 October 1948, Putnam Co., TN, age, 21, b. 9 November 1926, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Ruth Emogene Grimsley, age 30, b. 28 February 1928, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Anson Grimsley, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (19140-1947)

Name: James Milton Maberry

Race: White Age: 18

Birth Date: 9 Nov 1926

Birth Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

Registration Date: 9 Nov 1944

**Registration Place:** Jackson, Tennessee **Employer:** Farming For Father

Weight: 145
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Black
Height: 5" 10"

Next of Kin: Birdle Maberry

James Milton Maberry, age 94 of Cookeville went home to be with the Lord on Monday September 6, 2021. He was born November 9, 1926 in Gainesboro to the late Birdle Dallas and Martha Elizabeth (Lizzy) Swearengin Maberry.

James graduated from Jackson County High School and attended Tennessee Tech before being called to the US Army He raised his family in Cookeville with his late wife Ruth Emogene, whom he married on October 9, 1948.

James was a WWII veteran having served in the South Pacific as a Sergeant in the US Army. After serving, he was employed as a truck driver and eventually retired at Tennessee Carolina Transportation. This position took him all over the US including the mountains of Virginia and North Carolina which where his favorite.

Traveling suited him well since he loved being outdoors enjoying God's creation. His greatest love, however, was his family. He adored his wife and children as well as his grandchildren and great-grandchildren who called him Papa. In later years, he enjoyed planning church trips with the "Keenagers" at Bangham Heights Baptist Church where he was a member.

James leaves behind his loving daughter: Vickie (Hamilton) Frost; daughter-in-law: Vicki Maberry - all of Hendersonville; siblings: Charles (Ruth) Maberry, Ruth Woolbright, Hoyt (Shirley) Maberry, and Joe (Debbie) Maberry; sister-in-law: Joyce Grimsley-Barton; grandchildren: Dianne (Eric) Rosenberry, Chris Maberry, Miranda Mayfield, Jeremy (Meredith) Maberry, Cliff Maberry; 11 great-grandchildren; and many nieces, nephews, and devoted friends.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his loving wife of 55 years: Ruth Emogene Grimsley Maberry; son: Gary Maberry; and his infant sister: Wanda Lou Maberry.

Funeral services were held Friday, September 10, 2021 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home with Keith Tosh and Eric Rosenberry officiating. Interment with military honors followed at Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services were conducted Friday, September 10, 2021 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home with Keith Tosh and Eric Rosenberry officiating. Interment with military honors followed at Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 7 September 2021

### Ruth Emogene (Grimsley) Maberry

b. 28 February 1928 – d. 30 August 2003, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of October 1948, Putnam Co., TN to **James Milton Maberry**, b. 9 November 1926, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 September 2021, Gallatin, Sumner Co., TN, (US Army WWII), s/o **Birdle Dallas Maberry** (1901-1990) & **Lizzie Swearengin** (1905-1980). Ruth Emogene (Grimsley) Maberry, d/o **Anson Smith Grimsley** (1895-1975) & **Lula M. Gentry** (1897-1985).

\*See Anson Smith Grimsley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 300 – James Milton Maberry married 9 October 1948, Putnam Co., TN, age, 21, b. 9 November 1926, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Ruth Emogene Grimsley, age 30, b. 28 February 1928, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Anson Grimsley, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

### William Henderson Mabry/Mayberry Sr.

b. 6 November 1851, TN – d. 25 July 1925, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 July 1925, Jackson Co., TN, md Samantha (Gentry) Mabry/Mayberry, b. 25 March 1855, Jackson Co., TN – d. 30 August 1935, Jackson Co., TN, d/o Thomas Gallian Gentry (1817-1908) & Rebeckah Brown (1826-1886), both buried in Thomas Gentry Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. William Henderson Mabry Sr., s/o Thomas Jefferson Mayberry (abt. 1812-1888) & Nancy Lee (abt. 1815-1880).

- \*See Florence (Mayberry) Leffew Obt.
- \*See Curry Russell Mabery buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Pearlie Helen (Mayberry) Webb buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

## Ruth Marie (Nelson) Mabry Obt.

b. 11 June 1948, Algood, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 February 2022, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Jack Cleveland Nelson** (1920-2003) & **Anna Mae "Granny" Palk** (1935-2004). Ruth Marie (Nelson) Mabry, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of January 1983, Putnam Co., TN to **David McCoy Carr** (1953-1998), he is buried in Dodson Chapel Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. Ruth Marie (Nelson) Mabry also md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of September 1963, Overton Co., TN to **Truman Henry Tinch** (1945-2006), cremated. Ruth Marie (Nelson) Mabry also md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of Augsut 1975, Overton Co., TN to **Freddie Lee Bean** (1944-2010), he is buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Anna Mae "Granny" (Palk) Nelson Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 77, #4677– Truman Henry Tinch married 29 September 1963, Overton Co., TN, age 18, address: Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN to Ruth Marie Bean, age 17, Rt. 2, Algood, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin: Richard Bean, father).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 237 Freedie Bean married 18 August 1975, Overton Co., TN, age 31, address: Rt. 11, Cookeville, TN to Ruth Tinch, age 26, address: 2140 Denton Ave, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin: Anna Mae Nelson, 2140 Denton Ave, Cookeville, TN)

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 204 – David McCoy Carr married 22 January 1983, Putnam Co., TN, age 29, address: 163 Quinland Lake Rd., Cookeville, TN to Ruth Marie Bean, age 33, address: Rt. 1, Box 427, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin: blank).

Ruth Marie (Palk) Mabry, 73 of Algood, Tennessee passed away on Friday, February 4, 2022, at Signature Health Care of Putnam County surrounded by her family.

Ruth was born Friday, June 11, 1948, in Algood, Tennessee, and she was the daughter of the late Jack Nelson and the late Anna Mae (Palk) Nelson.

Ruth was a loving daughter, sister, mother, grandma, aunt, and friend. She was an LPN for 43 years serving Middle Tennessee. She was funny, caring, and had a special love for hummingbirds. Ruth was loved by all that knew her and she will be greatly missed.

Ruth is survived by, 4 Children, Rhonda and Randy Ogletree, Kathy Goolsby, Amy, and Darrell Henry, and Jackie and Heather Tinch; 12 Grandchildren, Jamie Henry, Alicia Ogletree, Felicia Lusk, Chrissy Garrett, Jennifer Ogletree, Sidney Ogletree, Kaye Doss, Joseph Goolsby, Tabitha Lilly, Sierra Collins, Justin Wilson, and Nakita Wilson, 31 Great-Grandchildren; Brother, Rick Bean; A host of nieces, nephews, cousins, and special friends.

In addition to her parents, Ruth was preceded in death by, Daughter, Missy Wilson; Granddaughter, Jerrica Simmons; Grandson, Cody Ogletree; Sister, Louise Roberson; Brother, Tom Bean.

Memorial Gathering for Ruth Marie (Palk) Mabry will be held Wednesday, February 9, 2022, from 10:00 am until 2:00 pm at Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

To sign the online guestbook and to send the family a message please visit www.crestlawnmemorial.com Arrangements entrusted to Crest Lawn Funeral Home-Cremation Center.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 7 February 2022

## **Curry Russell Mabury**

b. 3 January 1854, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 March 1934, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of March 1876, Jackson Co., TN to Elizabeth Rebecca (Gentry) Mabery, b. 3 September 1857, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 September 1920, Jackson Co., TN, d/o Thomas Gallian Gentry (1817-1908) & Rebeckah Brown (1826-1886), both buried in Thomas Gentry Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Curry Russell Mabury, s/o Thomas Jefferson Mayberry (1812-1880) & Nancy Lee (1816-1908). Curry Russell Mabury also md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of October 1895, Jackson Co., TN to Emma Lettie (Judd) Maybury b. 24 May 1877, TN – d. 18 August 1907, TN, d/o Nathan A. Judd (1856-1940) & Sarah Fatima Maberry (1859-1932).

'A loving wife, a mother dear, lies buried here'

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 89 – C. R. Mayberry married 10 October 1895, Jackson Co., TN to Letta Judd).

<sup>\*</sup>See Nathan A. Judd buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Henderson Mabry/Mayberry Sr. buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### **Emerson Lee Mabury**

b. 9 November 1887 – d. 20 December 1887.

#### Infant Mabury

b. & d. 28 August 1914, of W. W. & M. E. Mabury.

#### William Wesley Mabury/Mayberry

b. 17 September 1867, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 March 1922, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of February 1912, Putnam Co., TN to **Bertie (Maynard) Mabury/Mayberry**, b. February 1880, Putnam Co., TN – d. unknown, d/o **William Creed Maynard** (1851-1892) & **Tennessee Smith** (1856-1938). William Wesley Mabury/Mayberry, s/o **Pvt. Joshua M. Maberry** (1839-1901) & **Martha Jane Anderson** (1840-1912). William Wesley Mabury/Mayberryalso md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of December 1890, Overton Co., TN to **Lorette** (**Phillips) Mabury/Mayberry** (1872-1907), b. 28 September 1872, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 30 November 1907, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, d/o **John Phillips** (1845-1914) & **Ellen Hawkins** (18545-1886), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 72 – M. W. *(sic)* Maybury married 25 December 1890, Overton Co, TN to Loretta Phillips).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 89, #353 – Wesley Mayberry married 6 February 1912, Putnam Co., TN to Birtie Maynard).

(1900 census 15th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 31 - **Wesley Mabury** is head of household, b. September 1867, TN, 32 yrs. old, md to **Lorette**, b. September 1872, TN, 27 yrs. old, (2 children born, 2 children living). Children: Clarence O. Mabury, b. March 1892, TN, 8 yrs. old. & Joseph H. Mabury, b. September 1899, TN, 8/12 yrs. old.)

(1910 census 15th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 121 - **Wesley Mayberry** is head of household, 41 yrs. old, TN, widow. Children: Clarence, son, 18 yrs. old, TN; Herman, son, 11 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household: **Bertie Maynard**, servant, 30 yrs. old, TN, cook & **Edith Maynard**, lodger, 5 yrs. old, TN)

(1920 census 15th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 149 - **Wesley W. Mayberry** is head of household 52 yrs. old, TN, md to **Bertie**, 39 yrs. old, TN. Children: Edith, 14 yrs. old, TN & James Mayberry, 7 yrs. old, TN).

### Art Maddox

b. 6 December 1947 – d. 13 April 1970.

'Just away with a cheery smile'

## Cecil Carmack Maddox

b. 26 January 1907, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 April 1984, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of February 1928, Putnam Co., TN to **Susie Mae (Davis) Maddox**, b. 3 July 1910 – d. 12 March 1979. Cecil Carmack Maddox, s/o **Davis H. Maddox** (1862-1934) & **Mary L. Gibbons** (1861-1941).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 461, #4553– Cecil Maddox married 16 February 1928, Putnam Co., TN to Susie Davis).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Cecil Carmack Maddox

<sup>\*</sup>See Joshua M. Maberry buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See William Creed Maynard buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Davis H. Maddox buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Zell Maddox Obt.

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 33

**Birth Date:** 26 Jan 1907 **Birth Place:** Putnam, Tenn.

Residence Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Employer: Farmer
Weight: 135
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5ft 8in

Next of Kin: Susie May Maddox

### Davis H. Maddox

b. 28 May 1861, TN – d. 16 February 1934, md **Mary L. (Gibbons) Maddox**, b. 5 June 1861 – d. 18 March 1941.

'The setting of life's sun is but the dawn of eternity'

## John Zell Maddox Obt.

b. 19 February 1944, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 October 2023, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of July1992, Cumberland Co., TN to **Sarah "Sally" Ann (Meng) Maddox**, b. 8 June 1954. John Zell Maddox, s/o **Cecil Carmack Maddox** (1907-1984) & **Susie Mae Davis** (1910-1979). John Zell Maddox also md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of August 1966, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN to **Jane Ann (Goss) Maddox**.

\*See Cecil Carmack Maddox buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cumberland Co., TN, pg. 463, #4922 – John Zell Maddox married 11 August 1966, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, age 22, address: Rt. 1, Box 231, Cookeville, TN to Jane Ann Goss, age 17, address: Rt. 6, Box 191, Crossville, TN. Name of mother, Mildred (Key) Gross, Rt. 6, Box 191, Crossville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cumberland Co., TN, pg. – John Zell Maddox married 24 July 1992, Cumberland Co., TN, age 48, b. 19 February 1944, address: Rt. 12, Box 174, Crossville, TN to Sarah Ann Meng, age 38, b. 8 June 1954, address: Rt. 12, Box 174, Crossville,).

John Zell Maddox passed away peacefully on October 1, 2023 surrounded by family. John was born February 19, 1944 in Putnam County, TN. He was predeceased by his father Cecil Maddox and mother Susie Davis Maddox and siblings Art, Josephine, Maxine Loftis (Ralph), Hazeltine Weaver.

He is survived by siblings Ken Maddox, Earnestine Poole, Don Maddox, and Jim Maddox. He leaves behind his loving wife Sarah (Sally) and five children: John Scott Maddox, Kelly Maddox (Theresa), Jeff Maddox, John Opfer (Nancy) and Frances Opfer Cronlund (Matthew). He also leaves devoted grandchildren Katrin Cronlund and Henry Cronlund. He may be missed also by his two cocker spaniels, Redman and Oliver Twist.

John worked in various professions after serving in the armed forces and graduating from Tennessee Tech, where he majored in agriculture. He also worked for the State of Tennessee as Medicaid interviewer, Cumberland County DHS Director, and Director of Vocational Rehabilitation in Murfreesboro.

<sup>\*</sup>See Cecil Carmack Maddox buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

He loved music and played guitar and violin. His musical interests were varied from participating in the Old Gospel Quartet in North Carolina to being a devoted fan of Johnny Cash and classical music. He volunteered for a cocker spaniel rescue, was on the board of Good Samaritans, Exchange Club, and other clubs and organization. He was an avid reader and found few subjects that did not engage him. He was a gentleman and a scholar.

His greatest joy was his family. He was immensely proud of them and spent as much time with them as possible. All his children and grandchildren have funny and loving memories of him.

Graveside services with military honors will be at 12 noon Saturday October 7 at Smith Chapel Cemetery. His family will receive friend at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home on Saturday from 10 a.m.. until 11:30 a.m.

Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

### Josephine C. Maddox

b. 5 April 1929 – d. 19 May 2008.

### David Jeff Maddux Obt.

b. 1861 – d. 15 February 1934, TN, md Mary Lou Grimes.

\*See Floy (Maxwell) Maddux Obt.

\*See Hop L. Terry buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

Jeff Maddux, 72, died at his home in the White Hall community Thursday. Funeral services were held Friday at Smiths Chapel. He is survived by his wife and 4 children: Cecil and Clark, White Hall; Amlick, Cookeville; Mrs Addie Terry, Old Zion community.

His wife was Mary Lou Grimes.

Putnam County Herald, TN: 22 February 1934

# Floy Emogene (Maxwell) Maddux Obt.

b. 26 September 1911, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 June 1986, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of January 1952, Putnam Co., TN to **Clark Maddux**, b. 6 March 1902 – d. 21 November 1958, s/o **David Jeff Maddux** (1861-1934) & **Mary Lou Grimes**. Floy Emogene (Maxwell) Maddux, d/o **Oscar Daily Maxwell** (1888-1962) & **Laura Frances Gentry** (1886-1955), both buried in Maxwell S. Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See David Jeff Maddux buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 133 – Clark Maddux married 21 January 1952, Putnam Co., TN, age 49, b. 6 March 1902, address: 9329 St., Cyril, Detroit, MI to Floy Emogene Maxwell, age 40, b. 29 September 1911, (*sic*) address: Rt. 2, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: C. C. Maddux, brother, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

**BAXTER** – Funeral services for Floy Maxwell Cronk 74, of Baxter, will be held Wednesday, June 18, at 2 p.m. at the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home with Bro. Frank Davis and Bro. Joe Roysden officiating. Burial will be in the Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Cronk died Monday, June 16, 1986 at Cookeville General Hospital.

A native of Putnam County, she was the daughter of the late Oscar D. and Laura Frances Gentry Maxwell. Mrs. Cronk was a homemaker.

Her family includes three brothers, Lawrence, Daly and Gilbert Maxwell, all of Baxter, one sister Marie Maynard of Baxter; four nephews and seven greatnieces and greatnephews.

She was preceded in death by her husband, Carson Cronk.

#### **Coy Christine Martin**

b. 3 November 1924, TN – d. 24 August 1960, OH, md **Mr. Anderson**. Coy Christine Martin, d/o **Joe Roscoe Martin** (1896-1980) & **Lue Vina Lynn** (1899-1960).

\*See Joe Roscoe Martin buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

### **Donald Lee Martin**

b. 3 May 1921, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 April 1997, md Laura L. (Kinnaird) Martin, b. 7 September 1914, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 July 1960, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Robert Wesley Kinnaird (1869-1958) & Leona Knight (1883-1966), both buried in Burris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Donald Lee Martin also md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of August 1980, Putnam Co., TN to Emma Lee (Whited) Martin, b. 10 June 1918. Donald Lee Martin, s/o Joe Roscoe Martin (1896-1980) & Lue Vina Lynn (1899-1960). \*See Joe Roscoe Martin buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 65 – Donald Lee Martin married 11 August 1980, Putnam Co., TN, age 59, b. 3 May 1921, address: Rt. 3, Box 58, Cookeville, TN to Emma Lee Whited, age 62, b. 10 June 1918, address: Rt. 1, Box 45, Baxter, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Donna Billingsley, dau., Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

#### Joe Roscoe Martin

b. 22 February 1896, Jackson Co., TN – d. 7 January 1980, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Lue Vina** (Lynn) Martin, b. 27 August 1899, Jackson Co., TN – d. 18 May 1960, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Lynn (1842-1922) & Filena Johnson (1867-1942), both buried in Overton Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Joe Roscoe Martin, s/o William Terry Martin (1876-1961) & Betty "Bettie" Hawkins (1878-1921), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Coy Christine Martin buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

They had three children: Allie B. (Conner), Donald L. Martin and Coy Christine (Anderson).

Joe Martin had once owned several acres of land in Putnam County, but was eventually sold off as his decendents passed away. Joe Martin Rd. was named after him and is located on what was once his property.

#### **Roger Dale Martin**

b. & d. 29 October 1948.

### Jesse Ben "J. B." Mason

b. 26 April 1915, Overton Co., TN – d. 6 January 1979, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of July 1939 to Annie Evelyn (Anderson) Mason, b. 6 October 1913, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 September 2006, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Elijah Oliver Anderson (1885-1967) & Josephine Lola Matthews (1890-1978). Jesse Ben "J.B." Mason, s/o Marsh Turney Mason (1893-1955) & Della May Bartlett (1896-1977), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.

#### Revel Jearl Masters Obt.

b. 6 January 1932, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 August 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of December 1953, Jackson Co., TN to **Sally May (Scott) Masters**, b. 2 March 1937 – d. 14 June 1996, d/o **Morgan Lee Scott** (1914-1988) & **Martha Mamie Clyde (Scott) Scott** (1915-1997). Revel Jearl Masters, s/o **Birdwell Benton Masters** (1899-1949) & **Florence Saran Lee** (1900-1989).

\*See Sally May (Scott) Masters buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Donald Lee Martin buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 243 – Revel Jerl Masters married 26 December 1953, Jackson Co., TN, age 21, address: Rt. 1, Hilham, TN to Sallie Mae Scott, age 17, address: Rt. 1, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

Funeral services for Revel Jerl Masters, 89, of Livingston, TN, will be held on Tuesday, August 17, 2021, at 11 A.M. at Anderson Upper Cumberland Funeral Home. Burial will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County.

The family will receive friends on Monday from 4 P.M. -8 P.M., and Tuesday from 9 A.M. until time of services.

He passed away on Friday, August 13, 2021, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born January 6, 1932, in Jackson County, TN, to the late Birdel Masters and Florence Lee Masters. He was married to the late Sallie Mae Scott Masters, who passed away June 14, 1996. He was an automotive factory worker, and affiliated with the Church of Christ. He also served in the U.S. Air Force.

In addition to his wife and parents, he was preceded in death by 1 Daughter: Sandra Masters; Grandson: Michael Masters; 5 Brothers; and 1 Sister.

Survivors include 3 Sons: Jerl Masters of Livingston, TN, Bill (Barb) Masters of Newport, MI, and Randall Masters of Arizona; 1 Brother: Noah Masters of Florida; 1 Sister: Dee Masters of Michigan; 4 Grandchildren; and 1 Great Grandchild.

Bro. Danny Scott will officiate at the services.

#### Sally May (Scott) Masters

b. 2 March 1937 – d. 14 June 1996, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of December 1953, Jackson Co., TN to **Revel Jearl Masters**, b. 6 January 1932, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 August 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Birdwell Benton Masters** (1899-1949) & **Florence Saran Lee** (1900-1989). Sally May (Scott) Masters, d/o **Morgan Lee Scott** (1914-1988) & **Martha Mamie Clyde (Scott) Scott** (1915-1997), both buried in Fairview Cemetery, Burristown, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Revel Jearl Masters Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 243 – Revel Jerl Masters married 26 December 1953, Jackson Co., TN, age 21, address: Rt. 1, Hilham, TN to Sallie Mae Scott, age 17, address: Rt. 1, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

# Sallie Matheney

b. 5 September 1872 – d. 22 May 1947.

# Aubrey W. Mayberry

b. 7 January 1936, TN – d. 28 February 1970, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James "Jim" Mayberry** (1912-1954) & **Bessie Beulah Adcock** (1916-2001).

\*See James "Jim" Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### **Bular Mayberry**

b. 11 March 1921 – d. 1922, d/o **Henry Davis Mayberry** (1879-1943) & **Daisy Ann Clouse** (1885-1982). \*See Henry Davis Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### **Harold Claude Mayberry**

b. 12 August 1926, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH – d. 17 April 1993, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (TEC5 US Army WWII), md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of November 1949, Jackson Co., TN to **Stella M. (Talley) Mayberry**, b. 10 November 1928 – d. 14 December 1989, d/o **Alfred Talley** (1891-1979) & **Donna A. Warden** (1894-1959). Harold Claude Mayberry also md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of April 1992, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Kathyrn** (**Harper) Mayberry**, b. 17 July 1935. Harold Claude Mayberry, s/o **Norman C. Mayberry** (1905-1972)

& Emma Dawson Rector (1907-2010), both buried in Dodson Brach Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Alfred Talley buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 32 – Harold C. Mayberry married 19 November 1949, Jackson Co., TN, age 23, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Stella Talley, age 21, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Alfred Talley, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 404—Harold Claude Mayberry married 21 April 1992, Putnam Co., TN, age 65, b. 12 August 1926, address: Rt. 3, Box 1 55-A, Cookeville, TN to Mary Kathyrn Harper, age 56, b. 17 July 1935, address; 1802 Woodland Ave., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Harold Allen, brother, Rt. 12, Cookeville, TN).

#### Helen (Maynard) Mayberry

b. 11 March 1853, TN – d. 29 June 1894, TN, Jackson Co., TN md **Andrew David Mabry/Mayberry**, b. 21 January 1849, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 December 1922, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Jesse Mabury/Mayberry** (1815-1888) & **Matilda McClellan** (1815-1900), both buried in the Jesse Mabury Family Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

## **Henry Davis Mayberry**

b. 15 November 1879, White Co., TN – d. 13 October 1943, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of December 1906, White Co., TN to **Daisy Ann (Clouse) Mayberry**, b. 19 October 1885, TN – d. 2 May 1982, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Benjamin Newton Clouse** (1864-1922) & **Nancy Ann Selby** (1867-1944), both buried in Broad Valley Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN. Henry Davis Mayberry, s/o **Pvt. Joseph M. Maberry** (1839-1901) & **Martha Jane Anderson** (1840-1912).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 295 – Davis Mayberry married 10 December 1906, White Co., TN to Daisy Clouse).

US WWI Draft Registration Cards (1917-1918)

Name: Henry Davis Mayberry

Race: White
Birth Date: 15 Nov 1879
Residence Date: 1917-1918

Street Address: 3

Residence Place: Putnam County, Tennessee, USA

Physical Build: Medium
Height: Medium
Hair Color: Brown
Eve Color: Blue

**Spouse:** Daisy Mayberry

### Herman Clarence Mayberry

b. 2 December 1940, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 July 2003, Norcross, GA, md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of August 1962, Putnam Co., TN to **Norma Sue (Massa) Mayberry**, b. 6 February 1944, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 March 2003, Norcross, Gwinnett, GA, d/o **Gilliam Smith Massa** (1916-1975) & **Mary Ada Pullum** (1919-2011), both buried in Boiling Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Herman Clarence Mayberry, s/o **James "Jim" Mayberry** (1912-1954) & **Bessie Beulah Adcock** (1916-2001).

<sup>\*</sup>See Arthur Lee Smith Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Pvt. Joseph M. Maberry buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Lena Pearl (Danner) Mayberry Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Thurman Clouse Mayberry buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See James "Jim" Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 18 – Herman Clarence Mayberry married 25 August 1962, Putnam Co., TN, age 21, b. 2 December 1940, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville,, TN to Norma Sue Massa, age 18, b. 6 February 1944, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Smith Massa, father, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

# **Howard Davis Mayberry Obt.**

b. 23 April 1938, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 April 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of August 1962, Polk, FL to **Vivian Ester (Rash) Griner Mayberry**, b. 23 September 1940, Lakeland, Lanier Co., GA – d. 4 October 2004, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Hubert Charles Rash** (1914-1965) & **Mittie Mae Singletary** (1917-1995), both buried in Poplar Springs Missionary Baptist Church Cemetery, Nashville, Berrien Co., GA. Howard Davis Mayberry, s/o **James "Jim" Mayberry** (1912-1954) & **Bessie Beulah Adcock** (1916-2002). Vivian Ester (Rash) Griner Mayberry also md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of August 1955, Lakeland, Lanier Co., GA to **Barney Edward Griner** (1934-2008), he is buried in Lee and Cooper Cemetery, Dixie Co., FL.

\*See James "Jim" Mayberry buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

(Howard Davis Mayberry married 3 August 1962, Polk, FL to Vivian Esther Griner)

Funeral Service for Howard Davis Mayberry will be held Friday, April 21, 2023, at 1:00 pm from the chapel of Crest Lawn Funeral Home with Bro. Mike Adams officiating. Full military honors will be held by the Overton County Coalition Veterans Guard. Interment will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Visitation will be held Thursday, April 20, 2023 from 5:00 pm until 9:00 pm at Presley Funeral Home and Friday, April 21, 2023, from 11:00 am until the time of service at 1:00 pm at Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

Howard, better known as "Pa" to his loving family, peacefully passed from this life on April 18, 2023, at his beloved Whitehall Farms residence, surrounded by his family, after a long, hard-fought battle with cancer. He was just six days shy of his 85th birthday. In addition to his parents, Howard was preceded in death by his wife of 42 years, Vivian Ester Rash Mayberry and his second wife Faye Loftis Mayberry. Howard was also preceded in death by his brothers James Lee, Aubrey and Herman Mayberry (wife Sue).

Surviving family members include the following:

daughter - Vickie Wilson (Jeff)

son - Barney Griner (Janette)

grandchildren - Heather Smith (Parker), Scott Griner, Joshua Pinkley, Jordan Wilson (Lea), Jessica Willhite (William).

great grandchildren - Jackson Emberton, Gracie Kirby, Jasper Wilson, William Howard "Liam" Willhite and Luke Jeffery Willhite. Also surviving is sister in law Regina Mayberry, several nieces, nephews and Pa's very special friend Doris Robbins.

He was born on April 23, 1938, on the family farm in Putnam County, Tennessee, to the late Jim and Beulah (Adcock) Mayberry. He was a proud 4th generation farmer of a seven-generation family farm. He was also a successful business owner at Cookeville Radiator Shop for the last 55 years. He was loved and cherished by all who knew him. He prided himself on being a simple man and a great friend; he was always there to help others, day or night, whenever he was needed.

Howard deeply loved the farm and his family, but he left home in December 1956 to follow in his brother James's footsteps and join the United States Navy. As Howard put it, "there were a lot of sites in this big ole world, and I wanted to see as many as I could." He served on the USS Princeton and USS Shangri La as part of the ordnance crew. While enlisted, he also completed a year of special training as part of the Naval Helicopter Water Rescue team. He also had the unique opportunity to cross the equator twice while serving on naval aircraft carriers. He was a longtime member of the Tailhook Society. He loved to share his Navy stories with anyone who had a minute to listen.

After discharge from the Navy, he lived a short time in Winter Haven, Florida, where he got his start in the radiator business. During that time, he also met and married Vivian E. Mayberry, and started his family. He soon brought his family back home to the farm in 1965 where he joined his brother, Aubrey, in growing a small cattle and feeder pig operation. He began working for the McCulley family, who were the current owners of Cookeville Radiator Shop, which was originally established in 1935. In 1969, he purchased the business, and it has been family owned and operated since that time. Howard remained at the helm until just a few short months ago when his illness forced him to step away.

He was a strong family man who took charge in looking after everyone he loved. He deeply cherished his grand- and great-grandchildren. He was always there for birthdays, graduations, ball games, and holiday gatherings. He loved God and his country. He was a friend to everyone and a stranger to no one. If you ever stopped by the Radiator Shop, you left knowing you had a friend for life.

He was deeply loved and adored by many, and he will be forever missed by his family, which is so blessed by the legacy he left behind.

To sign the online guestbook and to send the family a message please visit www.crestlawnmemorial.com

Arrangements entrusted to Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

## **James Lee Mayberry**

b. 18 January 1931, TN – d. 1 January 1998, (ACC US Navy Vietnam), md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1954, Putnam Co., TN to **Regina Ruth (Lambert) Mayberry**, b. 3 August 1934, s/o **James "Jim" Mayberry** (1912-1954) & **Bessie Beulah Adcock** (1916-2001).

\*See James "Jim" Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 466 – James Lee Mayberry married 17 December 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 18 January 1931, address: Walnut St. Cookeville, TN to Regina Ruth Lambert, age 20, b. 3 August 1934, address: 139 Stout, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Opis Smith Lambert, father, 139 Stout, Cookeville, TN)

# James "Jim" Mayberry

b. 16 June 1912 – d. 4 February 1954, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of March 1930, Putnam Co., TN to **Bessie Beulah** (Adcock) Mayberry, b. 10 January 1916 – d. 7 July 2002, d/o John Davis Adcock (1894-1938) & Lelah Antoinette Matthews (1894-1963). James "Jim" Mayberry, s/o William Wesley Mabury (1867-1922) & Bertie Maynard.

- \*See John Davis Adcock buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See William Wesley Mabury buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Aubrey W. Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See James Lee Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 132 – Jim Maberry married 23 March 1930, Putnam Co., TN, age 17, address: Rt.1, Cookeville, TN to Bessie Beulah Adcock, age 14, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: John Adcock, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

# Lena Pearl (Danner) Mayberry Obt.

b. 26 May 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 April 2007, TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of September 1943 to **Robert J. Mayberry**, b. 12 February 1923, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 February 2004, Putnam Co., TN, (PFC US Army WWII), s/o **Henry Davis Mayberry** (1879-1943) & **Daisy Ann Clouse** (1885-1982). Lena Pearl (Danner) Mayberry, d/o **Robert Forest Danner** (1882-1949) & **Minnie Maude Mason** (1884-1970), both buried in Paran Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN.

\*See Henry Davis Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Born May 26, 1923, in Putnam County to the late Robert Forest and Linnie Maude Mason Danner

Funeral services for Lena Pearl Mayberry, 83, of Cookeville, will be held at 2 p.m. on Monday, April 23, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Mrs. Mayberry died Friday, April 20, 2007, in Bethesda Health Care Center. She was born May 26, 1923, in Putnam County to the late Robert Forest and Linnie Maude Mason Danner. Her family includes a son and daughter-in-law, Robert Glenn and Jean Mayberry of Cookeville; two granddaughters and spouses, Sheila and Jerry Bumbalough, and Debbie and John Innis, all of Cookeville; three great-grandchildren, Travis Bumbalough, Cody and Ethan Innis; and numerous nieces and nephews.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, R.J. Mayberry; a sister, Clema Danner Pardue; and three brothers, Luke, Virgil and Clarence Danner.

#### Lillie Andra Bea Mayberry

b. 28 August 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 December 1906, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John K. Mabry** (1870-1959) & **Mary Tennessee Randolph** (1871-1957), both buried in Carnegie Cemetery, Carnegie, Caddo Co., OK.

# Thomas M. Mayberry

b. 23 November 1882, TN – d. 21 Febaury 1912, TN, s/o William Henderson Mabry (1851-1925) & Samantha Gentry (1855-1935).

\*See William Henderson Mabry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# **Thurman Clouse Mayberry**

b. 19 February 1915, TN – d. 29 October 2000, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (PFC US Army WWII), md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of November 1957, White Co., TN to **Mary Evelyn (Hudson) Randolph Mayberry**, b. 30 January 1919, Sparta, White Co., TN – d. 21 January 1996, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Thurman Clouse Mayberry, s/o **Henry Davis Mayberry** (1879-1943) & **Daisy Ann Clouse** (1885-1982). Mary Evelyn (Hudson) Randolph Mayberry also md **Robert Herman Randolph**, b. 7 March 1917, White Co., TN – d. 29 January 1947, Putnam Co., TN, he is buried in Board Valley Cemetery, Sparta, White Co., TN.

\*See Henry Davis Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 24 – Thurman Clouse Mayberry married 10 November 1957, White Co., TN, age 42, b. 19 February 1915, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Mary Evelyn Randolph, age 38, b. 30 January 1919, address: Sparta, White Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Virgil Hudson).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 406 – Herman Randolph married 28 September 1940, Putnam Co., TN, age 21, address: Rt. 8, Sparta, TN to Evelyn Hudson, age 22, address: Rt. 1, Sparta, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Virgil Hudson).

# Vivian Esther (Griner) Mayberry

b. 23 September 1940 – d. 4 October 2004, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of August 1962, Polk Co., FL to **Howard Davis Mayberry**, b. 23 April 1938, TN, s/o **James "Jim" Mayberry** (1912-1954) & **Bessie Beulah Adcock** (1916-2001).

\*See James "Jim" Mayberry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### Ellie (Harris) Maybery

b. 17 July 1891 – d. 5 April 1914, md **James Columbus "Jimmie" Maybery**, b. 3 March 1879, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 January 1953, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Jesse C. Maberry** (1847-1931) & **Elizabeth Kinnaird** (1848-1930), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

'Remember friend as you pass by, as you are now so once was I, as I am now so you must be, prepare for death and follow me'

\*See Lester B. Maybery buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Lester B. Maybery

b. 26 March 1914 – d. 18 October 1914, s/o **James Columbus "Jimmie" Maybery** (1879-1953) & **Ellie Harris** (1891-1914).

\*See Ellie (Harris) Maybery buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### William H. Maybery

b. 22 April 1907, Jackson Co., TN – d. 6 August 1907, Jackson Co., TN.

### Chlorice Effie (Matthews) Maynard Obt.

b. 28 May 1885, Overton Co., TN – d. 24 June 1984, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of September 1906 to **John Hansford Maynard**, b. 15 May 1884, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 January 1965, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Creed Maynard** (1851-1892) & **Tennessee E. Smith** (1856-1938). Chlorice Effie (Mathews) Maynard, d/o **James Calvin "Caleb" Matthews** (1859-1902) & **Josephine Bilbrey** (1858-1889), both buried in Okalona Cemetery, Okalona, Overton Co., TN. \*See William Creed Maynard buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE**--Funeral services for Chlorice Maynard, 99, of Rt. 3 Cookeville, will be held Tues., June 26, at 2 p.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Bro. James Wright officiating. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Maynard died Sun., June 24, 1984, at Cookeville General Hospital following an extended illness.

A native of Overton County, she was the daughter of the late Caleb and Josephine Bilbrey Matthews, and the widow of the late Hanceford Maynard.

Mrs. Maynard was a homemaker.

Her family includes a daughter, Mrs. Oscar (Josie) Mabry of Cookeville; two grandsons, Gene Maynard and James Maynard, both of Cookeville; four great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

#### Clio Maynard

b. 1913 – d. 1914.

### D. E. Maynard

b. 19 February 1878 – d. 22 August 1906.

# J. A. Maynard

b. 14 February 1876 – d. 198 June 1898.

# Levi Lafayette Maynard

b. 1 January 1882, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 June 1959, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of July 1906, Putnam Co., TN to **Linnie U. "Sulie" (Pendergrass) Maynard**, b. 20 August 1877, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 26 January 1958, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Louis Potter Pendergrass** (1837-1900) & **Martelia Brown** (1837-1909). Levi Lafayette Maynard, s/o **William Creed Maynard** (1851-1892) & **Tennessee Smith** (1856-1938).

- \*See William Creed Maynard buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Louis Potter Pendergrass buried in West Graveyard, Putnam Co., TN.

#### Ridley Gene Maynard Obt.

b. 27 October 1935, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 13 July 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of August 1953, Putnam Co., TN to **Margaret Ruth (Adcock) Maynard**, b. 6 July 1937, OH – d. 3 April 1989, TN, d/o **William David "Bill" Adcock** (1911-1975) & **Eula Nova Horner** (1916-1981). Ridley Gene Maynard, s/o **Ridley Levi Maynard** (1907-1971) & **Myrtle T. (Gentry) Francis** (1917-1983).

- \*See Myrtle T. "Myrtie" (Gentry) Francis Obt.
- \*See Terry Lynn Maynard Obt.
- \*See William David "Bill" Adcock buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 71 – Ridley Gene Maynard married 7 August 1953, Putnam Co., TN, age 17, b. 27 October 1935, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Margaret Ruth Adcock, age 16, b. 6 July 1937, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Nova Adcock, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Ridley Maynard, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Ridley Gene Maynard, 80, of Cookeville will be held Saturday, July 16 at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of Presley Funeral Home with James Wright officiating. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery. The family will receive friends Friday 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. and Saturday 11 a.m. until service time at the funeral home. Mr. Maynard passed away Wednesday, July 13, 2016 at his home. He was born October 27, 1935 in Cumberland County, TN to the late Ridley Levi and Myrtie Gentry Maynard. Mr. Maynard was a retired truck driver. In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife of 36 years, Margaret Adcock Maynard. He is survived by two sons, Terry Lynn Maynard and wife Joni of Crossville, and Richard Gene Maynard of Cookeville; one daughter, Debbie Ann Maynard of Cookeville; brother, James Maynard of Cookeville; two grandchildren, Theresa Leann Gentry and Philip David Dixon both of Cookeville; two great grandchildren and one nephew; long time special friend, Linda Sue Moore. Pallbearers will be Christopher Langford, Ethan Burris, Harold Burris, Milton Horner, Jr., Philip Dixon, Richard Maynard and William Moore, III. Honorary pallbearers will be Ben Pile and Larry Hicks. Special thanks to family and friends and Caris Hospice.

# Terry Lynn Maynard Obt.

b. 23 July 1955, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 March 2021, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of July 1989, Clark Co., NV to **Cheryl Rose (Norris) Maynard**, b. 19 January 1949 – d. 2 June 2006. Terry Lynn Maynard, s/o **Ridley Gene Maynard** (1935-2016) & **Margaret Ruth Adcock** (1937-1989).

\*See Ridley Gene Maynard Obt.

(**Source**: Nevada US Index, Clark Co., NV (1956-2005), pg. C143332 - Terry Lynn Maynard married 28 July 1989, Clark Co., NV to Cheryl R. Norris).

Terry Lynn Maynard, 65, of Crossville, Tennessee, and formerly of Jackson County, Tennessee passed from this life Monday, March 22, 2021 at Cumberland House.

He was born July 23, 1955, in Cookeville, Tennessee, to the late Gene and Margaret (Adcock) Maynard.

Terry is survived by his wife of 11 years, Joni; brother, Rick Maynard, and sister, Debbie Maynard; 3 Children, Theresa Maynard, Barbara "Jo" Johnson, and Matthew Johnson; Stepdaughters, Monica Hedgecoth, and Becky Cooper and their families, grandsons; Russell Welch, Carson Hamilton, Tristan Luna, and Joseph Johnson; granddaughter, Taylor Luna-Hoopes (Adam): great-grandchildren, Andrew, Caitlyn, and James Luna; Numerous nieces, nephews, aunts, uncles, cousins, brothers, and sisters-in-law.

In addition to his parents, Terry was preceded in death by, Late Wife, Cheryl (Norris) Maynard; Uncles, James Maynard, and Ralph Adcock.

He was a member of Central Baptist Church of Crossville, Tennessee. He graduated from Jackson County High School in 1973. He then joined the Army for three years where he traveled to Germany. He later joined the Navy serving 14 years, traveling as far as Antarctica. He began working as a Correctional Officer and after receiving his degree from MTSU, he worked as a counselor at the Bledsoe County Correctional Complex before retiring in 2015 where he spent 22 years. He loved his family and whenever he had the opportunity, he would play golf, take his boat out searching for Walleye, ride his Harley, and travel with Joni and Priscilla, their cat, in their RV.

Funeral Service for Terry Lynn Maynard will be held Friday, March 26, 2021, at 12:00 pm from the chapel of Crest Lawn Funeral Home with Pastor Todd Daugherty officiating with full military honors.

Interment will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery in Dodson Branch, Tennessee.

Visitation with the family will be held Thursday, March 25, 2021, from 4:00 pm until 8:00 pm and again, Friday, March 26, 2021, from 10:00 am until time of service at Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

Celebration of Life Memorial Service will be held Saturday, March 26, 2021, at 2:00 pm from the Central Baptist Church, 1346 South Main Street, Crossville, Tennessee, 38555.

To sign the online guestbook and to send the family a message please visit www.crestlawnmemorial.com

Arrangements entrusted to Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

#### Virgle Lynn Maynard

b. 6 June 1971, Grosse Point, Wayne Co., MI - d. 3 June 2007, s/o Carson Maynard & Wanda Lou Phillips (1946-2017).

### William Creed Maynard

b. 11 March 1851, Overton Co., TN – d. 12 June 1892, TN, md **Tennessee (Smith) Maynard**, b. 16 October 1856, TN – d. 7 May 1938, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Guthrie Smith** (1825-1900) & **Fannie Harriet Matheny** (1824-1862), she is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Guthrie Smith is buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery. William Creed Maynard, s/o **Levi W. & Jane Maynard**.

- \*See Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer Obt.
- \*See Chlorice Effie (Matthews) Maynard Obt.
- \*See Ethel (Maynard) Jaquess Obt.
- \*See Levi Lafavette Maynard buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See William Leonard Maynard buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See James Guthrie Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### William Leonard Maynard

b. 8 February 1888 – d. 22 May 1963, md Ingie Frances (Hawkins) Maynard, b. 12 March 1892 – d. 17 August 1977, d/o Philander Forrest Hawkins (1873-1930) & Mary Ellen Allen (1875-1933), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. William Leonard Maynard, s/o William Creed Maynard (1851-1892) & Tennessee Smith (1856-1938). Ingie Frances (Hawkins) Maynard is buried in Green Acres Memorial Gardens, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN.

\*See William Creed Maynard buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Mrs. I. F. Maynard, 85, resident of Rt 10, Crossville, died at the Cumberland Medical Center Wednesday, August 17, 1977 at 3:30 a.m. She had been a resident of the Woody community for the past 59 years and a resident of Tennessee all her life. She was a member of the Calvary Baptist church.

Mrs. Maynard was born March 12, 1892, the daughter of Philander and Mary Ellen Allen Hawkins.

She was preceded in death by her husband, Leonard Maynard.

Survivors include 7 sons: Ross, J D, Cleo, Allen, James, Harold and Austin Maynard; 3 daughters, Juanita Belk, Shellie York and Louise Robinson; 1 brother, Allen Hawkins; 3 sisters, Lassie, Othel and Prilla.

Funeral services will be held Friday at 3 p.m. at Bilbrey Funeral Home with Bro J W Doss officiating; burial will be in Green Acres Memory Gardens.

### Floy (Maxwell) Cronk Maddux Obt.

b. 26 September 1911, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 June 1986, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, md Carson Cronk, b. 16 February 1903, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 March 1984, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, buried in Smellage Cemetery, Boma, Putnam Co., TN. Floy (Maxwell) Cronk Maddux also md Clark Maddux, b. 6 March 1902 – d. 21 November 1958. Floy (Maxwell) Cronk Maddux, d/o Oscar Daily "Dale" Maxwell (1888-

1962) & Laura Frances Gentry (1886-1955), both buried in Maxwell Cemetery S, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN.

**BAXTER** – Funeral services for Floy Maxwell Cronk 74, of Baxter, will be held Wednesday, June 18, at 2 p.m. at the chapel of Baxter Funeral Home with Bro. Frank Davis and Bro. Joe Roysden officiating. **Burial will be in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.** 

Mrs. Cronk died Monday, June 16, 1986 at Cookeville General Hospital.

A native of Putnam County, she was the daughter of the late Oscar D. and Laura Frances Gentry Maxwell.

Mrs. Cronk was a homemaker.

Her family includes three brothers, Lawrence, Daly and Gilbert Maxwell, all of Baxter, one sister Marie Maynard of Baxter; four nephews and seven great-nieces and great-nephews.

She was preceded in death by her husband, Carson Cronk.

Nephews will serve as pallbearers.

The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN: Tuesday, 17 June 1986.

### William "Wesley" Mabury/Mayberry

b. 17 September 1867, TN – d. 24 March 1922, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of February 1912 to **Bertie (Maynard)** Mayberry, b. February 1880, Putnam Co., TN – d. ?, d/o William Creed Maynard (1851-1892) & Tennessee Smith (1856-1938). William "Wesley" Mabury, s/o Joshua M. Maberry (1839-1901) & Martha Jane Anderson (1840-1912). William "Wesley" Mabury also md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of December 1890, Overton Co., TN to Lorette (Phillips) Mayberry, b. 28 September 1872, TN – d. 30 November 1907, buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson Obt.
- \*See Jim Mayberry buried in Smith's Chapel.
- \*See Joshua M. Maberry buried in Smith's Chapel.
- \*See William Creed Maynard buried in Smith's Chapel.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 72 – M. W. Maybury married 25 December 1890, Overton Co., TN to Lorette Phillips)

(1900 census 15<sup>th</sup> Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 31 – **Wesley Mabury** is head of household, b. September 1867, TN, 32 yrs. old, md to **Lorette**, b. September 1872, TN, 27 yrs. old, (2 children born, 2 children living). Children: Clarence O. Mabury, b. March 1892, TN, 8 yrs. old. & Joseph H. Mabury, b. September 1899, TN, 8/12 yrs. old.)

(1910 census 15th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 121 - Wesley Mayberry is head of household, 41 yrs. old, TN, widow. Children: Clarence, son, 18 yrs. old, TN; Herman, son, 11 yrs. old, TN. Also living in the household: Bertie Maynard, servant, 30 yrs. old, TN, cook & Edith Maynard, lodger, 5 yrs. old, TN)

(1920 census 15th Civil Dist., Putnam Co., TN: Dwl: 149 - **Wesley W. Mayberry** is head of household 52 yrs. old, TN, md to **Bertie**, 39 yrs. old, TN. Children: Edith, 14 yrs. old, TN & James Mayberry, 7 yrs. old, TN).

# James "Jim" Wesley Mayberry

b. 16 June 1912, TN – d. 4 February 1954, TN, md 1930 to **Bessie Beulah (Adcock) Mayberry**, b. 10 January 1916 – d. 7 July 2001, d/o **John Davis Adcock** (1894-1938) & **Lelah Antoinette Matthews** (1894-1963). Jim Mayberry, s/o **William "Wesley" Mabury** (1867-1922) & **Bertie Maynard** (1880-?)

\*See John Davis Adcock buried in Smith's Chapel.

### Pvt. Joshua M. Maberry

b. 23 November 1839, TN – d. 12 August 1901, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of September 1858 to **Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson** b. 23 December 1840, TN – d. 19 September 1912, (CO C 13 Tenn Cav CSA). Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson also md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of November 1908, Jackson Co., TN to **Samuel Lee Johnson** (1843-1931). Joshua M. Maberry, s/o **Jesse Mayberry** (1815-1888) & **Matilda McClelland** (1815-1900), both buried in Jesse Mabury Family Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Martha Jane (Anderson) Maberry Johnson Obt.

**Joshua M. Mayberry** b 23 Nov 1839 Jackson Co TN; md 30 Sep 1858 **Martha J. Anderson** in Jackson Co TN; he was a Confederate soldier.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 333 – S. L. Johnson married 16 November 1908, Jackson Co., TN to Martha Mayberry).

JOHNSON, MARTHA: Aunt Martha Johnson died last week Thursday and was buried at Smith Chapel Saturday in the presence of a large crowd. She leaves a host of relatives and friends. [Date 10/3/1912, Vol. X, No. 40, Page 7]

JOHNSON, MRS. S. L.: On the 19th of Sept., 1912, the death angel came and visited the home of S. L. Johnson and called from him his loving wife. Mrs. Johnson had been sick a long time and suffered untold pain. . . . She leave three sons, three daughters and a tender husband to mourn the loss of a devoted mother and faithful wife. Mrs. Johnson had been (sic) a member of the Church of Christ for many years, and has lived a devoted Christian life., . . . Mrs. Johnson's remains were laid to rest in the old family graveyard at Smith's Chapel, where many of her friends met her and paid her their last tribute of honor in this world. [Date 11/14/1912, Vol. X, No. 46, Page 5]

# Regina Ruth (Lambert) Mayberry Obt.

b. 3 August 1934, MI – d. 20 June 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1954, Putnam Co., TN to **James Lee Mayberry**, b. 18 January 1931 – d. 1 January 1998, (ACC US Navy, Vietnam), s/o **Jim Mayberry** (1912-1954) & **Bessie Beulah Adcock** (1916-2001). Regina Ruth (Lambert) Mayberry, d/o **Oplis Smith Lambert** (1905-1989) & **Lizzie Mae Meadows** (1900-1991), both buried in Granville Cemetery, Granville, Jackson Co., TN).

\*See Jim Mayberry buried in Smith's Chapel.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 466 - James Lee Mayberry married 17 December 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 18 January 1931, address: Walnut Street, Cookeville, TN to Regina Ruth Lambert, age 20, b. 3 August 1934, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Oplis Smith Lambert, father, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Bessie Beulah Mayberry, mother, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

A memorial service for Regina Ruth (Lambert) Mayberry, 88, of Cookeville, will be held Saturday, June 24th, 2023 at 1 pm, with visitation 11-1 pm, from the chapel of Crest Lawn Funeral Home, with Brother Kevin Daughrity officiating. Interment will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Regina passed peacefully at her home Tuesday, June 20th.

Regina was born August 3, 1934, in Michigan, to the late Oplis Smith Lambert and Lizzie Mae (Meadows)

<sup>\*</sup>See William "Wesley" Mabury buried in Smith's Chapel.

<sup>\*</sup>See Regina Ruth (Lambert) Mayberry Obt.

Lambert. She met the love of her life, James Lee Mayberry, while working for Cookeville's Bennett Roofing, soon after they wed. James enlisted in the Navy and made a career as an air traffic controller.

Regina was a devoted military wife, she made Newfoundland, Cuba, Virginia Beach, Pensacola, and Texas her home. They raised four children, Roberta, James, Aubrey, and Ronnie.

In 1975 Regina's spouse retired from the Navy and relocated the family to the Mayberry farm in north Putnam County, where they spent the rest of their lives. Regina embraced the farm life with a passion for gardening, home-cooked meals, and her flower beds. In her later years, she took great pleasure in watching football and the birds, deer, and squirrels that gathered at her front door feeders.

Regina was a doting grandmother to Shavonne, Poppy, and Sunny. Four caregivers blessed her life in her final years. She so looked forward to her Thursday hair appointments and special lunches. Regina was a long-time member of the Sycamore Church of Christ.

Regina was preceded in death by her husband, James Lee Mayberry, brothers Dee and Junior Lambert, and sister Lorena Lambert. Surviving are her children Roberta(Bill) Love, James (Wendy) Mayberry, Aubrey (Camille) Mayberry, Ronnie(Donna) Irwin, grandchildren Shavonne Hutchings, Poppy Fliss-Mayberry, and Sunny Fliss-Mayberry.

To sign the online guestbook or send the family a message, please visit www.crestlawnmemorial.com

Arrangements entrusted to Crest Lawn Funeral Home.

### Clarsy (Bartlett) McCloud

b. 8 September 1911 – d. 2 September 1991, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of June 1932, Putnam Co., TN to **Lonie Davis**. Clarsy (Bartlett) Davis McCloud, d/o **Joseph Perry "Joe" Bartlett** (1869-1937) & **Sabrina Jane "Brina" Mayberry** (1876-1939). Clarsy (Bartlett) Davis McCloud also md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of April 1977, Putnam Co., TN to **Jim McCloud**, b. 30 May 1908.

\*See Joseph Perry "Joe" Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 492 – Lonie Davis married 30 June 1932, Putnam Co., TN, age 30, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Clarsy Bartlett, age 20, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: J. P. Bartlett, Cookeville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. – Jim McCloud married 6 April 1977, Putnam Co., TN, age 69, b. 30 May 1908, address: 108 Romine Ave., Monterey, TN to Clarsy C. Davis, age 65, b. 8 Septebmer 1911, address: 412 Newman Ave., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Paul Davis, son, 233 Morton Dr., Nashville, TN).

## John A. McCloud

b. 25 January 1973 – d. 24 October 1977, s/o Lawrence Dewayne McCloud (1948-2015) & Judy Ann Allen (1950-2008).

\*See Judy Ann (Allen) McCloud buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

# Judy Ann (Allen) McCloud

b. 16 September 1950 – d. 23 April 2008, md on the 12<sup>th</sup> of November 1966, Overton Co., TN to **Lawrence Dewayne McCloud**, b. 20 April 1948, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 October 2015, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Lawrence McCloud** (1920-1985) & **Beulah Mae Blaylock** (1927-1994).

\*See John A. McCloud buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, OvertonCo., TN, pg. 280, #6881– Lawrence Dewayne McCloud married 12 November 1966, Overton Co., TN, age 18, address: Cookeville, TN to Judy Ann Allen, age 16, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

### **Benton McDaniel**

b. 20 October 1900 – d. 16 June 1905.

#### **Ernest Ray McDaniel**

b. & d. 8 February 1942, s/o Harvey T. McDaniel (1909-1965) & Maxie Irene Hix (1908-1998), both buried in Browns Mill Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN..

#### Thomas F. McDaniel

b. 3 March 1839, Rockwood, Roane Co., TN – d. 1903, Putnam Co., TN, md Nancy Parilla (Davis) McDaniel, b. 1848, TN – d. 1940. Thomas F. McDaniel, s/o John Thomas McDaniel (1800-1860) & Sarah Sally Stout (1804-1866)

\*See Nancy Elizabeth "Bettie" (McDaniel) Swack Obt.

#### **Cloves Garland McGee**

b. 20 September 1892, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 January 1973, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of December 1915, Jackson Co., TN to **Lola (Phillips) McGee**, b. 3 January 1890 – d. 5 July 1970, d/o **Simpson John** "Sims" Phillips (1860-1937) & Arminda Clarissa Phy (1869-1934). Cloves Garland McGee, s/o Ira Quinton McGee (1862-1933) & Frances Matheny (1867-1951).

- \*See Iris Inez McGee Obt.
- \*See Ira Quinton McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Quinton Cloves "Jack" McGee Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 237 – Clovis McGee married 19 December 1915, Jackson Co., TN to Lola Phillips).

US WWI Draft Rebistration Cards (1917-1918)

Name: Clovis Garland McGee
Race: Caucasian (White)

Marital status: Married
Birth Date: 20 Sep 1892
Birth Place: Tennessee, USA
Residence Date: 1917-1918
Street Address: Cookeville R R 1

Residence Place: Putnam County, Tennessee, USA

Physical Build: Medium
Height: Medium
Hair Color: Light
Eye Color: Blue

### **Devonia Catherine (Brotherton) McGee Obt.**

b. 15 September 1925, Algood, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 September 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of March 1951, Putnam Co., TN to Quinton Cloves "Jack" McGee, b. 10 June 1927, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 May 2015, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Cloves Garland McGee (1892-1973) & Lola Phillips (1890-1970). Devonia Catherine (Brotherton) McGee, d/o Dewey Homer Brotherton (1901-1984) & Bertha May Phy (1905-1994), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Quinton Cloves "Jack" McGee Obt.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 343 – Quinton McGee married 9 March 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 10 June 1927, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Devonia Catherine Brotherton, age 25, b. 15 September 1925, address: Rt. 3, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Dewey Brotherton, R. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Cloves McGee, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

<sup>\*</sup>See Simpson John "Sims" Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Devonia Catherine Brotherton McGee, 96, went home to be with her Lord, Saturday, September 18, 2021 surrounded by her loving family.

She was born September 15, 1925 in Algood to the late Dewey Homer Brotherton and Bertha Phy Brotherton. Devonia graduated from Algood High School, attended vocational training in Nashville, then came back to Algood eventually to meet and marry her precious husband Jack and raise a family.

Devonia was a loving wife and mother who spent her days taking care of her family, her home and the "little ladies" who lived around her. When she was younger she would often bake a cake or pie and spend an hour each afternoon visiting different ladies who were widowed or at home by themselves.

Her husband, Jack, always had a beautiful garden on their farm and she canned or froze everything that he grew. She loved to make jams and jellies and passed that trait on to her granddaughter Chelsea.

Devonia was always up for an adventure with one of her daughters and was happiest when she was with them and their families. She was an active member of the First Cumberland Presbyterian Church in Cookeville for more than 66 years.

She is survived by her daughters: Dr. Kim (Allen) Wright of Cookeville and Janet McGee of Louisville, Tennessee. One granddaughter: Chelsea (Bradley) Mercer of Greeneville, Tennessee; and two great-grandchildren: Katherine Susannah Mercer and Mason McGee Mercer. Daughter by choice: Ara Rickman of Louisville; brother: Robert Brotherton; sisters: Dorothy Nichols and Robbie Wilmoth - all of Cookeville; and numerous nieces and nephews.

In addition to her parents, Devonia was preceded in death by her husband of 64 years: Quinton C. (Jack) McGee and an infant brother: Ray Douglas Brotherton.

Funeral services were held Saturday, September 25, 2021 at Cookeville First Cumberland Presbyterian Church with Reverend Christian Smith and Dr. Charles McCaskey officiating. Interment followed at Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 22 September 2021

# **Donald Dale McGee**

b. 5 November 1916 – d. 9 January 1921, s/o **Cloves Garland McGee** (1892-1973) & Lola Phillips (1890-1970).

\*See Cloves Garland McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# **Infant McGee**

b. 3 June 1899 – d. 5 June 1899, s/o Ira McGee (1862-1933) & Francis Matheny (1867-1951).

\*See Ira Quinton McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### Ira Quinton McGee

b. 17 April 1862, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 December 1933, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of December 1891, Jackson Co., TN to **Francis (Matheny) McGee**, b. 10 February 1867, TN – d. 6 November 1951, d/o **John Anderson McGee** (1812-1878) & **Margaret Elizabeth (Byers) Goodwin** (1844-1926), both buried in Owen-Jaquess Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Cloves Garland McGee Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 92 – Ira McGee married 10 December 1891, Jackson Co., TN to Francis Matheny).

#### Iris Inez McGee Obt.

b. 23 August 1922, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 April 2019, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Cloves Garland McGee (1892-1973) & Lola Phillips (1890-1970).

\*See Cloves Garland McGee Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

Ms. Iris Inez McGee, age 96 of Cookeville, went to her eternal homecoming on Tuesday evening, April 2, 2019 at NHC Healthcare of Cookeville.

Inez was born August 23, 1922 on the family farm in Jackson County. She lived on the farm for the remainder of her life helping care for the farm she grew up on as well as her parents as they aged. She will be remembered as an excellent seamstress, great cook and always having a bountiful, beautiful garden. Most of all Inez was a compassionate caregiver her entire life. Even in her last years on earth she was known for trying to take care of those around her.

Inez retired from the Cookeville Shirt Factory where she worked for more than 25 years. After retirement she worked at all the local elections in Jackson County through her 90th birthday.

Inez, known as Aunt Nez, by her nieces and nephews is survived by sister-in-law, Devonia McGee of Cookeville; nieces, Janet McGee of Knoxville, Dr. Kim McGee Wright (Allen) and Patricia Allen Meadows of Cookeville; Jenevie Horner Cox of College Grove, TN, nephew David Allen of Algood, special niece Chelsea Mercer of Greeneville, TN, and a host of great and great-great nieces and nephews.

She was proceeded in death by her parents, Cloves Garland McGee and Lola Phillips McGee of Cookeville, brother Quinton C. (Jack) McGee of Cookeville, sisters Mildred Horner of College Grove, TN, Elese Allen of Gainesboro, TN, and infant brother Donald Dale McGee. She was also proceeded in death by nephews Quinton Harry Horner of Nashville, Dale Allen of Cookeville, and nieces Vickie Pippin and Linda Garrison of Gainesboro, TN.

# Quinton Cloves "Jack" McGee Obt.

b. 10 June 1927, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 May 2015, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of March 1951, Putnam Co., TN to **Devonia Catherine (Brotherton) McGee**, b. 15 September 1925, Algood, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 September 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Dewey Homer Brotherton (1901-1984) & Bertha May Phy** (1905-1994). Quinton Cloves "Jack" McGee, s/o **Cloves Garland McGee** (1892-1973) & **Lola Phillips** (1890-1970).

\*See Cloves Garland McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 343 – Quinton McGee married 9 March 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, b. 10 June 1927, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Devonia Catherine Brotherton, age 25, b. 15 September 1925, address: Rt. 3, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Dewey Brotherton, R. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Cloves McGee, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

Quinton Cloves "Jack" McGee, 87, died Thursday May 21, 2015 at his childhood home in the Smith Chapel Community in Putnam County, surrounded by his family. Jack will be remembered as a loving husband, father, grandfather, great grandfather and faithful friend to all who knew him. He lived each day of his life with kindness and putting others first. Jack will be remembered for the dignity and determination he had while fighting Parkinsons.

Jack was born June 10, 1927, in Jackson County to the late Cloves and Lola Phillips McGee. He was educated in the Jackson County School System graduating in 1946. After graduation he went to work at Wilson Sporting Goods. In 1948 he was drafted into the U.S. Army serving in the 4th Infantry Division of Fort Jackson, South Carolina. Before leaving for duty he married the love of his life Devonia Brotherton McGee. Later he was deployed to Germany where he was a combat engineer with the rank of Staff Sergeant.

After serving in the army, Jack came back to Cookeville where he again joined Wilson Sporting Goods and worked for a total of 44 years. After retiring he began his dream job, farming and raising cattle on the farm hat had belonged to his grandfather and father

<sup>\*</sup>See Devonia Catherine (Brotherton) McGee Obt.

Jack served as an alderman in the city of Algood in the early 60's. He was also a member of the Algood Jaycees in the late 50's and early 60's serving as president, treasurer and on various committees. He was a member of the Algood Junior Chamber of Commerce where he chaired the annual 4th of July Celebration.

Jack was raised in the Cumberland Presbyterian Church. He was ordained as an elder at the Spring Creek Presbyterian Church in Putnam County. He and his wife later joined the Cookeville Cumberland Presbyterian Church where attended for more than 60 years. At that church he served as an elder, Sunday School Superintendent and on various committees.

He leaves his wife of 64 years, Devonia Brotherton McGee; two daughters, Dr. Kim Wright and husband Allen of Cookeville, Janet McGee of Louisville, TN, a granddaughter, Chelsea Kate Mercer and husband Bradley of Greeneville, TN and a great-granddaughter, Katherine Susannah Mercer. He is also survived by a sister, Inez McGee of Cookeville, and a host of nieces and nephews and many close friends. In addition to his parents, two sisters, Mildred Horner and Elese Allen, and an infant brother, Donald McGee, preceded him in death.

Funeral services will be held Sunday May 24 at 2 p.m. at the Cumberland Presbyterian Church with Dr. Charles McCaskey and Rev. Christian Smth officiating. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Visitation will be Saturday from 5 p.m. until 7 p.m. at Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home and Sunday from 1 p.m. until service time at the church.

Honorary Pallbearers will be the Upper Room Sunday School Class and elders of the Cumberland Presbyterian Church. Active Pallbearers will be family and friends.

The family wishes to thank Jack's special caregivers Lisa Dudley and Skeeter Flowers for the love and care they showed him during his illness.

Memorial contributions in Mr. McGee's honor may be made to the Cookeville Cumberland Presbyterian Church Building Fund 565 E 10th Street Cookeville, TN 38501.

# Elizabeth K. McGhee

b. 24 August 1856 – d. 26 June 1893.

# James F. McGhee

b. 8 September 1826, TN – d. 17 February 1893, Overton Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of March 1850, White Plains, TN to **Effee Jane "Effie" (Smith) McGhee**, b. 29 March 1827 – d. 20 February 1890, d/o **John Smith** (1798-1873) & **Elizabeth Sims** (1791-1858), she is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. John Smith is buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See John Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Laura L. McGhee

b. 7 April 1866, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 August 1889, d/o **James F. McGhee** (1826-1893) & **Effee Jane** "Effie" Smith (1827-1890).

# Lowry L. McGhee

b. 17 April 1862 – d. 8 October 1934.

### Mary A. McGhee

b. 20 August 1852 – d. 16 October 1932.

## Sophronia L. McGhee

b. 1 February 1851 – d. 12 December 1953.

### **Betsy Jane Meduffy Obt.**

b. unknown – d. 2 October 1909

MEDUFFY, BETSY JANE: Aunt Betsy Jane Meduffy died Oct. 2, and was buried next day at Smith's Chapel. She was nearly 74 years old and belonged to the United Baptist church. [Date 10/21/1909, Vol. VII, No. 42, Page 7], Putnam County, TN.

#### **Hattie Merritt**

b. 23 October 1883 – d. 27 April 1966, d/o **Larkin Merritt** (1812-1897) & **Mary Ann Crowder** (1840-1915).

\*See Larkin Merrit buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### **Larkin Merritt**

b. 1812, TN – d.1897, md Mary Ann (Crowder) Merritt, b. 26 March 1840, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 May 1915, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Henry Crowder (1797-?) & Polly Ann Locke (1795-1865), both buried in Crowder Family Cemetery, Whitleyville, Jackson Co., TN. Children: Marion Morgan Smith, Luella E. Smith, Shady "Shada" Belle Smith, Perry Alvin Smith, Mary (Molly) Merritt and Hattie Merritt. Mary Ann (Crowder) Merritt also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1865, Putnam Co., TN to John Smith (1798-1873).

- \*See Hattie Merritt Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See John Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Barney Welch buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

#### **Mollie Merritt**

b. 1 January 1878 – d. 30 June 1896, d/o Larkin Merritt (1812-1897) & Mary Ann Crowder (1840-1915).

\*See Larkin Merrit buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### **Betty Elaine Moore Obt.**

Betty Elaine Moore was born July 5, 1945, in Virginia, to the late William G. Moore and Alene Ray Moore. She passed away in Winston-Salem, North Carolina, Tuesday, Sept. 5, 2023. She was a nurse for many years before her retirement and she was of the Christian faith.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 14 September 2023

# Charlie Eugene Moore

b. 28 January 1944 – d. 24 January 1944, s/o Charlie Glasco Moore (1922-2003) & Clio Mable Welch (1922-2003).

\*See Clio Mable (Welch) Moore Obt.

#### Clio Mable (Welch) Moore Obt.

b. 6 July 1922, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 February 2003, Sparta, White Co., TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of November 1941, Jackson Co., TN to **Charlie Glasco Moore**, b. 3 August 1922, Overton Co., TN – d. 13 November 2003, Putnam Co., TN, (SGT US Army WWII), s/o **John Allen Moore** (1884-1974) & **Sarah Elmina Holloway** (1888-1960). Clio Mable (Welch) Moore, d/o **Thomas Marion Welch Sr.** (1892-1947) & **Josie Whiteaker** (1893-1949).

- \*See Charlie Eugene Moore buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Thomas Marion Welch Sr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 150 – Charlie Glasco Moore married 8 November 1941, Jackson Co., TN, age 19, address: Cookeville, TN to Clio Mable Welch, age 18, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Josie Welch, Cookeville, TN).

Sparta resident and Jackson County native Clio Mable Moore, 80, died Feb. 24 at the Bethesda Health Care Center in Sparta.

A homemaker, she was the daughter of the late Marion Thomas and Josie Whiteaker Welch; and was

preceded in death by her son, Charlie Eugene Moore, sisters, Gladys Lenore Wilson and Joyce Welch; an infant brother, and brother Marion Thomas Welch, Jr.

She is survived by her husband, Charlie Moore of Sparta; children, Roger Dale Moore of Sparta, Joyce Ruth Adcock of Sparta, Harold David Moore of McMinnville, Mary Frances Nash of Sparta and Cynthia Ann McBride of Sparta; 14 grandchildren; 11 great grandchildren; two step-grandchildren and six step-great-grandchildren.

Services were held yesterday at Thurman Funeral Home Chapel in Sparta with Harold Robinson and Danny Lane officiating. Burial followed at Smith Chapel in Putnam County.

Thurman Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

Southern Standard (McMinnville, Tenn.) Feb. 28, 2003

### Cora Anna (Harris) Moore Obt.

b. 9 July 1913, Macon Co., TN – d. 15 July 2008, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of April 1936, Putnam Co., TN to **John** "Edley" Moore, b. 27 November 1914, Overton Co., TN – d. 11 December 2005, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **John Allen Thomas Elisha Moore** (1884-1974) & **Sarah Elmina Holloway** (1888-1960). Cora Anna (Harris) Moore, d/o **Jesse Shaw Harris** (1867-1946) & **Sarah Elizabeth Gipson** (1871-1962), both buried in Byers Cemetery, Center Grove, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See John Allen Thomas Elisha Moore buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (19140-1947)

Name: John Edley Moore

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 25

**Birth Date:** 27 Nov 1914 **Birth Place:** Overton, Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Employer: Self
Weight: 153
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5ft. 10in

Next of Kin: Cora Anna Moore

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 84 – Edley Moore married 11 April 1936, Putnam Co., TN, age 21, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Cora Harris, age 22, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Jessie Harris, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Cora Anne Harris Moore, 95, of Cookeville, will be held Friday, July 18, at 2 p.m. from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville.

Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Family will receive friends Thursday, July 17, from 5-9 p.m. and Friday, July 18, from 10 a.m. until time of services at the funeral home.

Mrs. Moore died Tuesday, July 15, 2008.

She was born July 9, 1913, in Macon County to the late Jessie Shaw and Sarah Elizabeth Harris.

Mrs. Moore was a homemaker and an avid seamstress. She was a member of Knight's Chapel Free Will Baptist Church and attended Post Oak Shade Free Will Baptist Church.

Her family includes two daughters and sons-in-law, Barbara and Dow Allen and Katherine and Anthony Hammock; two sons and daughters-in-law, Ralph and Ann Moore and Arkley and Lillian Moore; five grandchildren, Ralph Moore Jr., Nancy Bohannon and husband David, Leah Milton and husband Andy, Andy Hammock and wife Jennifer, and Aaron Moore; and six great-grandchildren, Abby and Ty Bohannon, Elizabeth and Seth Milton, Austin Kai Moore and Maddux Hammock.

In addition to her parents, Mrs. Moore was preceded in death by her husband of 69 years, John Edley Moore; six brothers; and four sisters.

Pallbearers will be Ralph Jr. and Aaron Moore, Andy Hammock, David Bohannon, Andy Milton and Michael Kilpatrick.

Honorary pallbearers will be great-grandchildren, Bob Shepherd and Clayton and Ann Lee.

Bros. Dow Allen and Roger Cooper will officiate the services.

### Edna Mae (Horner) Moore Obt.

b. 3 August 1905, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 August 1987, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of July 1969, Putnam Co., TN to **William Cecil Moore**, b. 2 July 1969. Edna Mae (Horner) Moore also md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of December 1955, Wayne Co., IN to **Robert Leo Webster**, b. 14 February 1901, Covington, Kenton Co., KY – d. 26 June 1958, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH. Edna Mae (Horner) Moore also md **Frank Morton Hall**, b. 21 January 1899, KY. Edna Mae (Horner) Moore, d/o **Pleasant Hassell Horner** (1880-1960) & **Effie Mae York** (1890-1971).

\*See Pleasant Hassel Horner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 470 – William Cecil Moore married 2 July 1969, Putnam Co., TN, age 53, b. 24 August 1915, address: Dayton, OH to Edna Mae Webster, age 63, b. 3 August 1905, address: Dayton, OH. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Frank Hall, Dayton, OH).

(**Source**: State Marriage record, Wayne co., IN, pg. – Robert Leo Webster married 14 December 1955, Wayne Co., IN to Edna Mae Hall).

**OHIO** -- Funeral services for Edna Mae Moore, 82, of Dayton, Ohio will be tomorrow, August 6 at 11 a.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Moore died Monday (August 3, 1987) at her home.

She was the daughter of the late Pleasant and Effie York Horner and was born August 3, 1905.

Mrs. Moore was a retired machinist.

Her family includes one son, Frank Hall of Dayton, Ohio; one daughter-in-law, Christy Hall of Dayton; two sisters, Helen Clark and Opal Burris, both of Cookeville; two brothers, Harry Kia and Milton Owen Horner, both of Cookeville; five grandchildren and one great-grandchild.

Bro. James Paul Anderson will officiate.

The family will receive friends at the funeral home after 10 a.m. today, August 5.

### Emma Kathleen (Roberts) Moore Obt.

b. 24 March 1933, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 February 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of October 1954, Putnam Co., TN to **Harvey Estel Moore**, b. 16 January 1934, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 August 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Floyd Estle Moore** (1912-1998) & **Seretha "Erline" Anderson** (1910-1983). Emma Kathleen (Roberts) Moore, d/o **Ambros Bluford Roberts** (1885-1967) & **Mary Elizabeth Cooper** (1897-1979).

\*See Harvey Estle Moore Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 425 – Harvey Estle Moore married 23 October 1954, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 16 January 1934, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Kathleen Emma Roberts, age 21, b. 24 March 1933, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Bluford Roberts, father, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

Services for Emma Kathleen Moore, age 81 of Cookeville, Tennessee, will be held on Wednesday, February 25, 2015 from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Bro. Dow Allen and Bro. Frank Davis officiating.

Burial will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Moore passed away in Cookeville on Sunday, February 22, 2015.

Emma Kathleen (Roberts) Moore was born on March 24, 1933 in Jackson County, Tennessee to the late Ambers Bluford Roberts and Mary Elizabeth (Cooper) Roberts.

She was a homemaker and member of the Post Oak Shade Freewill Baptist Church.

She was also preceded in death by 2 Sisters - Billie Jane Roberts and Pearlie Bean; 5 Brothers - Martin, Lewis, Lonnie, Baskel, and Cordell Roberts; Parents-In-Law - Floyd and Earline Moore.

Her survivors include her husband Harvey E. Moore, 2 daughters and their spouses - Diane (Dorman) Herd, Janice (Greg) Bean.

Sister - Ruby Cowan. 2 Grandchildren - Katrina Lee and Kyle Turner. 6 Step-grandchildren - Jeff (Christy) Herd, Kendra Bean, Kayla Cook, Jason Herd and Fiancée Brandi, Christy Wilmore, Chanda Turner, 7 Great-grandchildren - Caitlin Herd, Alexis Herd, Zoie Herd, Mickey Guinn, Christian Guinn, Jarrod Herd, and Lily Herd.

Pallbearers will be Randy and Ronnie Bean, Jeff and Jason Herd, Jeffrey Roberts, and David Long.

### Floyd Estle Moore Obt.

b. 30 December 1912, Overton Co., TN – d. 21 May 1998, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of March 1933, Putnam Co., TN to **Seretha E. "Erline" (Anderson) Moore**, b. 6 August 1910 – d. 23 July 1983, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Harvey Anderson** (1880-1934) & **Mary Ida Adcock** (1882-1938).

- \*See Joseph Harvey Anderson Obt.
- \*See Harvey Estle Moore Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 29 – "F. E." Floyd E. Moore married 19 March 1933, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Earline Anderson, age 22, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Harvey Anderson, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

<sup>\*</sup>See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Floyd Estle Moore, 85, of Cookeville will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, May 23, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery. The family will receive friends after 5 p.m. today at the funeral home.

Mr. Moore died on Thursday, May 21, 1998, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born on Dec. 30, 1912, in Overton County to the late Allen and Elmina Holloway Moore. Mr. Moore was a truck driver for Malone-Hyde. He was also a member of Spring Creek Baptist Church and Indian Mound Baptist Church.

His family includes a son and daughter-in-law, Harvey and Kathleen Moore of Cookeville; three brothers, Edley and Archie D. Moore, both of Cookeville, and Charlie Moore of Sparta; two sisters, Irene Newberry of Cookeville and Mamie Challis of Carlisle, Ohio; two granddaughters, Diane Wright of Cookeville, and Janice Turner of McMinnville; three grandchildren, Kyle and Janice Turner, both of McMinnville, and Diane Wright of Cookeville; great-grandchild, Katrina Lee of Cookeville; and a host of nieces and nephews.

In addition to his parents, he was also in death by his wife, Erline Anderson Moore; three sisters, Gladys Choate, Clara Robinson and Dorothy Quarles.

Bro. Glyn Love will officiate at the services.

### Gladys (Anderson) Moore

b. 10 August 1922 – d. 6 May 2004.

### Harvey Estle Moore Obt.

b. 16 January 1934, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 August 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Emma Kathleen (Roberts) Moore, b. 24 march 1933, Jackson co., TN – d. 22 February 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Ambros Bluford Roberts (1885-1967) & Mary Elizabeth Cooper (1897-1979). Harvey Estle Moore, s/o Floyd Estle Moore (1912-1998) & Seretha "Erline" Anderson (1910-1983). \*See Emma Kathleen (Roberts) Moore Obt.

Funeral Services for Harvey Estle Moore, age 89, Of Cookeville, will be held at 1:00P.M. on Saturday August 12, 2023, from the Chaple of Whitson Funeral Home. Bro. Dow Allen and Bro. Tim Sharp will officiate at the service and family and friends will serve as Pallbearers. The burial will follow in the Smith Chaple Cemetery.

The family of Mr. Moore will receive friends at the funeral home, on Friday, from 5:00P.M. until 8:00P.M. and on Saturday from 10:00A.M. until the time of the services at 1:00P.M.

Mr. Harvey Estle Moore was born on January 16, 1934, in Putnam County TN, to the late Floyd Estle and Cynthia Earline Anderson Moore. He passed away on August 7, 2023, at the Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

Mr. Moore was affiliated with the Boma First Church of God and Post Oak Shade Freewill Baptist Church. He work at T.T.U. for 40 years and his favorite hobbies where, fishing and watching westerns on T.V and being outside watching ducks, deer and even planes as they came by.

In Addition to His parents, he was preceded in death by, His wife of 60 years, Kathleen Moore,

His family includes, 2 daughters, Janice Bean (Greg), Diane Herd (Dorman), Granddaughter, Katrina Lee, Grandson, Kyle Turner (Jessica), 2 step Grandsons, Jeff Herd (Christy) and Jason Herd, Several Great Grandchildren also survive.

<sup>\*</sup>See Floyd Estle Moore Obt.

# John Allen Thomas Elisha Moore

b. 3 February 1884, Overton Co., TN – d. 5 April 1974, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of May 1906, Overton Co., TN to **Sarah Elmina (Holloway) Moore**, b. 16 June 1888, Overton Co., TN – d. d. 3 April 1960, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John & Frances Holloway**. John Allen Thomas Elisha Moore, s/o **James Wilmoth Moore** (1851-1930) & **Susan Frances Easterly** (1861-1926), both buried in Clay Springs Cemetery, Overton Co., TN.

\*See Cora Anna (Harris) Moore Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 282 – J. A. Moore married 13 May 1906, Overton Co., TN to Sarah Elmina Holloway).

US WWI Draft Registration Cards (1917-1918)

Name: John Allen Moore

Race: White
Birth Date: 3 Feb 1884
Residence Date: 1917-1918

**Street Address: 2** 

Residence Place: Overton County, Tennessee, USA

Physical Build: MediumHeight: TallHair Color: BrownEve Color: Blue

**Spouse:** Elmina Moore

#### Wanda Lou (Phillips) Morgan Obt.

b. 27 September 1946, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 13 October 2017, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Hulon Morgan**, b. 28 May 1941, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 August 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James A. Morgan** (1914-1972) & **Minnie Lou Shaver** (1917-1996), all buried in Bohannon Cemetery, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Wanda Lou (Phillips) Morgan, d/o **Luther A. Phillips** (1915-1977) & **Dorothy B. Wiley** (1914-1987). Wanda Lou (Phillips) Morgan also md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of April 1967, Jackson Co., TN to **Talmadge Carson Maynard**, b. 15 January 1947, Jackson Co., TN – d. 7 August 1987.

\*See Luther A. Phillips buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 417 – Talmadge Carson Maynard married 15 April 1967, Jackson Co., TN, age 20, address: 667 Maxwell St., Cookeville, TN to Wanda Phillips, age 20, address: 474 S. Washington St., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Louell Phillips, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Jeannett Mayanrd, mother, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Wanda L. Morgan, age 71, of Cookeville will be held Tuesday, October 17th, 2017 at 1:00 pm in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Ronnie Dunn officiating.

Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends on Monday, October 16, 2017, 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM and Tuesday, October 17, 2017, 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM at Presley Funeral Home.

Wanda L. Morgan passed away Friday, October 13, 2017 at her son's home in Cookeville, Tennessee following extended illness.

She was born Friday, September 27, 1946 in Cookeville, Tennessee to the late Luther A. Phillips and Dorothy B. Wiley Phillips.

Wanda was the Manager at Mapco on Spring Street in Cookeville, for several years, where she met many people and made numerous lifetime friends. When she wasn't working or spending time with her family or her dog Wiggles, she enjoyed fishing.

In addition to her parents, Wanda Lou Morgan was preceded in death by: husband, Hulon Morgan; son, Virgil Lynn Maynard; sister, Virgie Mae Loftis.

She is survived by: two sons and daughters in law, Don and Kim Maynard, Jonny and Lisa Maynard, all of Cookeville; five grandchildren, Kristin (Hunter) Manning, Christopher Maynard, Cole (Kelsie) Maynard, Michael Maynard, and Carson Maynard; two sisters, Rose Mary Knight of Cookeville, Paulene (Paul)Diaz of Davisburg, Michigan, and a host of nieces, nephews, family and friends.

### William A. "Bill" Neal

b. 6 August 1901, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 January 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of July 1928, Putnam Co., TN to **Lucy (Bartlett) Neal**, b. 27 June 1901, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 September 1980, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN d/o **Joseph Perry Bartlett** (1869-1937) & **Sabrina Jane Mayberry** (1876-1939). William A. Neal, s/o **Leonard B. Neal** (1859-1931) & **Mary Jane Welch** (1859-1945), both buried in Sand Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See Joseph Perry Bartlett buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Davis Neal Sr. Obt. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 486, #4649 – Bill Neal married 28 July 1928, Putnam Co., TN to Lucy Bartlett).

### William Davis Neal Sr. Obt.

b. 30 November 1933, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 November 2002, Dayton, Montgomery, OH, (Pvt US Army Korea), md on the 25<sup>th</sup> of November 1955, IN to **Betty Jane (Ward) Neal**, b. 28 April 1937, Van Lear, Johnson Co., KY – d. 6 January 2004, Dayton, Montgomery, OH, d/o **Marvin Ward** (1898-1963) & **Molly Elizabeth Sparks** (1901-1968). William Davis Neal Sr., s/o **William A. "Bill" Neal** (1901-1988) & **Lucy Bartlett** (1901-1980).

\*See William A. "Bill" Neal buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

NEAL, William D., age 68 or West Alexandria, Ohio passed away on November 8, 2002 at Grandview Hospital, Dayton, Ohio. He was born in Cookeville, Tennessee on November 30, 1933, the son of the late William A., and Lucy (Bartlett) Neal. He was a retired Union Representative for AFL-CIO-IUE. He served in the U.S. Army during the Korean Conflict. He was of the Church of Christ faith. Services will be at Chapel-Whitson Funeral Home on Monday November 11, 2002 at 1:00 p.m. CST, in Cookeville, TN. Bro Bob Morris will officiate at the services. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County, TN. The family will receive friends from 6-9 p.m. at Whitson Funeral Home on Sunday, November 10, 2002.

Survivors include: 3 sons and 1 daughter-inlaw; Bill and Lorie Neal, Troy, Ohio, Brian Neal, Centerville, Ohio, Steve Neal, Eaton, Ohio. 1 daughter, Yvonne Pritchard, Kettering, Ohio. 1 sister, Fannie Belle "Crickett" Williford, Englewood, Ohio. Grandchildren: Greg, Mechel and Ashley Pritchard, Kyle and Luke Neal, David, Jacob and Daniel Neal. Greatgrandchildren: Sadie and Liam Neal.

Pre ceded in death in addition to his parents, by son, Harold Neal and brother: Romaine Bartlett. Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

# George Lee Neese

b. 16 September 1927 – d. 24 January 1974, (Indiana Sgt US Air Force WWII), md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of September 1971, Putnam Co., TN to **Betty Lee (Stewart) Fisher Neese Scruggs**, b. 21 January 1928, Overton Co., TN – d. 3 October 2009, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Sherman Lee Stewart** (1898-1957) & **Violet Davis** (1907-1985). Betty Lee (Stewart) Fisher Neese Scruggs also md **Mr. Fisher**. Betty Lee (Stewart) Fisher Neese Scruggs also md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of July 1993, Indianapolis, IN to **William G. "Bud"** 

Scruggs Jr., b. 19 March 1929, KY, s/o William G. Scruggs Sr. & Mary Ward. George Lee Neese, s/o Jacob Felton Neese (1894-1959)

\*See Sherman Lee Stewart buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 242 – George Lee Neese married 18 September 1971, Putnam Co., TN, age 44, b. 16 September 1927, address: 4316 Carrollton, Indianapolis, IN to Betty Lee Fisher, age 43, b. 21 January 1928, address: 4235 N. College, Indianapolis, IN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Violet Stewart, 464 S. Walnut, Cookeville, TN).

(**Source**: Indiana, Marriage Certificates (1958-2005): Indianapolis, Marion Co., IN, #93-024375 – William G. Scrugg married 4 July 1993, Indianapolis, Marion Co., IN, age 64, KY, (md 2, last marriage ended by death) to Betty L. Neese, age: 65, TN, (md 3, last marriage ended by death), d/o Sterman Stewart & Violet Davis).

# Anna Mae "Granny" (Palk) Nelson Obt.

b. 23 October 1935, Algood, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 October 2004, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of July 1955, Putnam Co., TN to **Jack Cleveland Nelson**, b. 8 September 1920 – d. 18 April 2003, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Thomas Nelson** (1882-1935) & **Nancey Gaw** (1891-1984), both buried in Nelson and Williams Cemetery, Crawford, Overton Co., TN. Anna Mae "Granny" (Palk) Nelson, d/o **Minnis Lee Palk** (1896-1975) & **Flossie Rachel Eldridge** (1901-1987), both buried in Algood Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Ruth Marie (Nelson) Mabry Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 132 – Jack Nelson married 23 July 1955, Putnam Co., TN, age 28, b. 8 September 1924 *sic* to Anna Mae Palk, age 23, b. 12 August 1931 *sic*, address: Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lee Palk, Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Mrs. Nancy Nelson, mother, Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Anna "Granny" Nelson, 69, of Cookeville, will be conducted at 11 a.m. today, Wednesday, October 27, 2004, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville.

Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery with Pastor Sue Polston officiating.

Mrs. Nelson died Sunday, October 24 at her daughter's home in Westmoreland. She was a homemaker.

Born October 23, 1935, in Algood, she was the daughter of the late Cooney Lee and Flossie (Eldridge) Palk. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Jack "Pa" Nelson; a daughter, Sue Ann Bean; three sisters, Hazel Palk, Geneva Palk, and Louise Montgomery; four brothers, Bill Palk, James Palk, Roy Palk, and Vestle Palk; and a great grandson, Cody Ogletree.

Survivors include a daughter, Ruth Mabry of Westmoreland; five granddaughters, Melissa Wilson of Crossville, Amy Henry and her husband, Darrel, Rhonda Ogletree and her husband, Randy, all of Cookeville, Kathy Goolsby and her husband, Jeff, of Carthage, and Cheryl Rex and her husband, Leroy, of Monterey; 18 great grandchildren; a special great granddaughter, Felicia Lusk and her husband, Charles, of Westmoreland; and two great-great granddaughters.

Special care provided by Whitson Funeral Home.

### Manda Newberry

b. 25 June 1874 – d. 12 August 1963.

## **Moses Fate Newberry**

b. 24 June 1917, Overton Co., TN – d. 13 August 1941, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of August 1936, Putnam Co., TN to **Margie (Boatman) Newberry Harris**, b. 20 March 1914, TN – d. 11 December 1980, d/o **Robert Boatman**. Margie (Boatman) Newberry Harris also md 1943 to **Floyd Harris** (1877-1960), both buried in Okalona Cemetery, Okalona, Overton Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 169 – Fate Newberry married 21 August 1936, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Margie Boatman, age 21, address; Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Zulla Stults, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Moses Fate Newberry

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 23

**Birth Date:** 24 Jun 1917

Birth Place: Overton, Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Employer: Self
Weight: 125
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Black
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5ft 6in

**Next of Kin:** Margie Newberry

#### **Buster Smith Norris**

b. 30 September 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 September 1994, Putnam Co., TN, (Pvt US Army WWII), md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of November 1940, DeKalb Co., TN to **Ethelene (Dockery) Norris Barfield**, b. 11 March 1924, White Co., TN – d. 13 September 2006, d/o **Jessie Dockery** (1901-1980) & **Shelia Thompson** (1900-1982). Ethelene (Dockery) Norris Barfield also md **Warren Kerrigan Barfield** (1924-1997), both buried in Double Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Ethelene (Dockery) Norris Barfield also md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of January 1950, White Co., TN to **Grady George Shipman**, b. 29 March 1912. Buster Smith Norris also md **Mary Dimple (Stockton) Norris**, b. 4 June 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 November 2010, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Berry Ellison Stockton** (1874-1962) & **Fanny Carr "Fannie" Phy** (1873-1949). Buster Smith Norris, s/o **Casto S. Norris** (1900-1975) & **Vesta Mae Anderson** (1904-1981), both buried in Martin Family Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Ethelene (Dockery) Norris Shipman Barfield Obt. buried in Double Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, DeKalb Co., TN, pg. 313 – Buster Norris married 9 November 1940, DeKalb Co., TN to Ethelene Dockery).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 335 - Grady George Shipman married 5 January 1950, White Co., TN, age 36, b. 29 March 1912, address: Harrisburg, AR to Ethelene Norris, age 25, b. 11 March 1924, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Oscar Jackson, Cookeville, TN).

### Elizabeth Frances (Stafford) Norris Obt.

b. 1963 – d. 24 July 2019, md **Billy Michael Norris**. Elizabeth Frances (Stafford) Norris, d/o **Roy Lee Stafford** (1941-1999) & **Daisy Elizabeth Eller** (1944-2008).

\*See Roy Lee Stafford Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Mary Dimple (Stockton) Norris Obt.

Elizabeth Frances Norris, age 56, of Crossville, will be held on Wednesday, July 24, 2019 at 1:00 PM at Bilbrey Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Smiths Chapel Cemetery in Gainesboro, TN. Visitation will be held prior to the service from 11:00 to 1:00 PM. Survivors Husband – Billy Michael Norris; Sons – Michael Norris and Jessie Norris (Tiffany); Granddaughter – Emma Norris; Brother – Ronald Stafford (Kim); and Sister – Anita Miller (Anthony).

## Mary Dimple (Stockton) Norris Obt.

b. 4 June 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 November 2010, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Buster Smith Norris**, b. 30 September 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 2 September 1994, Putnam Co., TN, (Pvt US Army WWII), s/o **Casto S. Norris** (1900-1975) & **Vesta Mae Anderson** (1904-1981), both buried in Martin Family Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Mary Dimple (Stockton) Norris, d/o **Berry Ellison Stockton** (1874-1962) & **Fanny Carr "Fannie" Phy** (1873-1949).

\*See Buster Smith Norris buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Mary Dimple Norris, 89, of Cookeville, will be held at 1 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 4, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. with burial in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Bro. Jim Blankenship will officiate at the services.

Family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. Wednesday, Nov. 3, at the funeral home.

Ms. Norris died Monday, Nov. 1, 2010, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born in Putnam Co., TN on June 4, 1921 to the late Berry E. and Fanny Phy Stockton. She was a Citrus worker in Florida with Coca Cola and a member of the Algood Church of Christ.

Survivors include: Nieces and Nephews, In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by: Husband: Buster Smith Norris Son: Buster Smith Norris, Jr.

Brothers: Boyce, Warren, Hodges, Hugh, and Dow Stockton

Sisters: Cora Ramsey, Dona Pearson, Florida Haney, and Almer Wilmoth

Family and Friends will serve as pallbearers.

Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

# Almeda Owen

b. 3 April 1853 – d. 25 August 1902.

'gone to a bright home where grid can not come'

## **Enola Owen**

b. 21 September 1898 – d. 27 September 1902, d/o **James Winburn Owen** (1858-1917) & **Nancy Ann McGee** (1854-1928). Back of stone: Daughter of Winburn and Nancy Owen.

\*See James Winburn Owen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# James Winburn Owen

b. 10 July 1858, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 April 1917, Putnam Co., TN, md Nancy Ann (McGee) Owen, b. 29 May 1854 – d. 24 July 1928, Putnam Co., TN, d/o James F. McGee (1826-1893) & Effie Jane Smith (1827-1890). James Winburn Owen, s/o Wiley Uwine Owen (1818-1864) & Nancy Smith (1820-1900), both buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Rufus Lilburn Owen Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Thurman H. Owen Obt.

### John F. Owen

b. 28 December 1841 – d. 1 September 1864, s/o Wiley Owen (1818-1864) & Nancy Smith (1820-1900).

Killed in Jonesboro, GA Co F, 16th Tenn INF CSA

# LeanderLinburn Owen

b. 22 April 1862 – d. 3 May 1943, s/o Wiley Owen (1818-1864) & Nancy Smith (1820-1900).

## **Leonida Lansden Owen**

b. 8 February 1856, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 March 1937, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Wiley Owen (1818-1864) & Nancy Smith (1820-1900).

## Milton Owen

b. 7 September 1840, TN – d. 5 April 1922, Putnam Co., TN, md Henritta Francis (Dowell) Owen, b. 10 October 1844, Jackson Co., TN – d. 27 February 1921, d/o John Martin Dowell (1803-1858) & Nancy Ann Terry (1808-1876), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Milton Owen also md Margaret (Farmer) Owen, b. 11 Novemer 1838 – d. 2 April 1873, she is buried in the Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Milton Owen, s/o Wiley Uwine Owen (1818-1864) & Nancy Smith (1820-1900), both buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### Minerva Owen

b. 15 August 1850 – d. 10 October 1929.

### Rufus E. Owen

b. 6 January 1844 – d. 20 July 1864.

Killed in Atlanta, GA, Co F, 16th Tenn INF CSA

# **Rufus Lilburn Owen**

b. 31 August 1896, TN – d. 18 May 1987, TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of June 1921, Jackson Co., TN to **Ila Reavada** (**Gentry**) **Owen**, b. 16 June 1900 – d. 27 August 1974. Rufus Lilburn Owen, s/o **James Winburn Owen** (1858-1917) & **Nancy Ann McGee** (1854-1928).

\*See James Winburn Owens Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 410, #123– Rufus Lilburn Owen married 8 June 1921, Jackson Co., TN to Ila Reavada Gentry).

# Thurman H. Owen Obt.

b. 16 October 1893, Jackson Co., TN – d. 7 January 1990, Jackson Co., TN, (Pvt US Army WWI), s/o **James Winburn Owen** (1858-1917) & **Nancy Ann McGee** (1854-1928).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Thurman L Owen, 96, will be held Tuesday, January 9, at 11 a.m. in the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with burial in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Owen died at the Jackson County Hospital Sunday (January 7, 1990) after an extended illness.

Born October 16, 1893, in Jackson County, he was the son of the late James Winburn Owen and Nancy Ann McGee Owen. He was a school teacher, starting his career in 1914. During WW I, he served 17 months in the army with Sgt. Alvin C. York in the 328th Infantry, 82nd Division. After military service, he resumed his teaching career and taught until he retired in 1953.

He held memberships in the National Education Association, Tennessee Education Association, Jackson County Education Association and the Jackson County Retired Teachers Association. He was a Presbyterian but worshiped with the Mt. Union Methodist congregation. Beginning in 1922, he taught the Young Peoples Sunday School Class for 20-25 years.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by a nephew, Kenneth Owen, who was killed in World War II in Schilling, Germany; one brother Rufus Owen and one sister, Enola Owen.

# Dinah Ruth (Dodson) Page Obt.

b. 7 January 1948 – d. 28 February 2013, Crosseville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of September 1967, Overton Co., TN to **Jay Emmit "J. E." Page**, b. Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 8 December 2013, Sparta, White Co., TN, s/o **Jay T. Page** (1910-1984) & **Sarah Lillie Watley** (1912-1997).. Dinah Ruth (Dodson) Page, d/o **Charles Adam Dodson** (1918-2002) & **Louise Avery** (1925-20030, both buried in Chattanooga National Cemetery, Chattanooga, Hamilton Co., TN. \*See Sarah Lillie (Watley) Page Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 193, #7294 – Jay Emmit Page married 23 September 1967, Overton Co., TN, age 31, address: Rt. 7, Sparta, TN to Dinah Ruth Dodson, age 23, address: Pleasant Hill, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female; Charles A. Dodson).

Dinah Ruth (Dodson) Page, 65, of Crossville, passed away Feb. 28, 2013, at Cumberland House Hospice in Crossville. Funeral services were held at Bilbrey Funeral Home March 2, with Bro. Bob Hawkins officiating. Interment was in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

She was born Jan. 7, 1948, in Oklahoma, the daughter of the late Charles and Louise (Avery) Dodson.

Mrs. Page was a transcriptionist for Physicians Associates and of the Baptist faith.

She is survived by her husband, J.E. Page of Crossville; daughter, Jennifer (David) of Crossville; brother, Chuck Dodson of Chattanooga; and grandchildren, A.J. and Lindsey, both of Crossville.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her brother, Sean Dodson.

Pallbearers were David Byrge, Nelson Miller, Lloyd Sherrill, Dawson Page and Eric Page.

Bilbrey Funeral Home, Inc. (www.bilbreyfh.com) was in charge of the arrangements.

Funeral services for Dinah Ruth Page age 65 will be Saturday March 2, 2013 at 10 AM at Bilbrey Funeral Home. Visitsation will be prior to the service from 9 AM to 10 AM at Bilbrey Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Smiths Chapel Cemetery. Survivors: Husband: J. E. Page. Daughter: Jennifer. Bilbrey Funeral Home in charge of arrangements and Professional services.

### Sarah Lillie (Watley) Page Obt.

b. 5 July 1912, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 15 March 1997, Crosseville, Cumberland Co., TN, md Jay T. Page, b. 13 October 1910, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 9 September 1984, Sparta, White Co., TN s/o William Harrison Page (1867-1944) & Cora Belle Burgess (1878-1968) Sarah Lillie (Watley) Page, d/o Arthur Benjamin Watley (1891-1936) & Maude (Crawford) Watley Bolin (1895-1990), both buried in Eastland Cemetery, Eastland, White Co., TN.

\*See Dinah Ruth (Dodson) Page Obt.

\*See William H. Page buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Jay T Page Gender: Male Race: White Age: 30

Birth Date:13 Oct 1910

Birth Place: Cumberland, Tennessee

Residence Place: Pleasant Hill, Cumberland, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Pleasant Hill, Cumberland, Tennessee

Employer: WPA. Project

Weight: 140

Complexion: Light Brown

Eye Color: Brown

Hair Color: Black Height: 6 ft

Next of Kin: Sarah Lillie Page

Funeral Services for Sarah Lillie Page, 84, of Pleasant Hill, who passed away March 15, 1997, were conducted Tuesday March 18 from the chapel of Burris Funeral Home with interment at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Rev. Carson Whittaker officiated.

Pallbearers were Jeffrey Page, Donald Page, Eric Page, Cleatus Mills, Gregory Houston and Nelson Lewis. Mrs. Page was born July 5, 1912 in Cumberland County to Arthur and Maude Watley. She was a homemaker and member of the Smith Chapel Freewill Baptist Church

Survivors include her sons, Hollace Page and Malcolm Page, both of Pleasant Hill and Jay Page of Crossville; sisters, Dorothy Lewis of Eastland, Jennie Wong of Chicago and Linda Wong of California.

Burris Funeral Home was in charge of the arrangements.

# William Harrison Page

b. 6 September 1867 – d. 11 June 1944, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of December 1894, White Co., TN to Cora Burgess, b. 15 January 1878 – d. 12 April 1968, d/o Charles Whitley Burgess (1852-1902) & Martha Cordelia Seegraves (1858-1934). William Harrison Page, s/o William Page & Sarah Abston.

\*See Martha Cordelia (Seagraves) Burgess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. – Wm Page married 21 December 1894, White Co., TN to Cora Burgess).

### Jesse Herman Peek

b. 16 August 1893, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 June 1963, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of September 1918, Putnam Co., TN to **Bertha Ovella "Vella" (Holloway) Peek**, b. 6 October 1898, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 20 June 1986, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Celia Frances "Fanny" Holloway** (1865-1950), she is buried in Paran Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN. Jesse Herman Peek, s/o **John C. Peek** (1869-1964) & **Delvina Delly Viney Mayberry** (1870-1951), both buried in Goree Cemetery, Goree, Knox Co., TX. \*See Myrtle Emogene (Peek) Sitz Obt. buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 461, #1832 – Herman Peek married on the 17 September 1918, Putnam Co., TN to Vella Holloway)

### Nora Dean (Jackson) Peek

b. 24 April 1915, TN – d. 16 May 1935, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of July 1934, Putnam Co., TN to **Charlie Peek**. \*See Bedford Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 308 – Charlie Poeek married 8 July 1934, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, address: Cookeville, TN to Nora Dean Jackson, age 21, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female; Bedford Jackson, Cookeville, TN).

## **Robert Cecil Pharris**

b. 19 April 1911, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 October 1937, Putnam Co., TN, md Laura A. V. (Smith) Pharris, b. 16 March 1914. Robert C. Pharris, s/o Sebram Pharis (1866-1954) & Laura F. Stout (1870-1936), both buried in Brotherton Cemetery, Brotherton, Putnam Co., TN.

# Alex Phillips

b. 25 February 1888, TN – d. 17 May 1973, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of November 1934, Putnam Co., TN to **Mertice (Welch) Phillips**, b. 8 September 1896 – d. 27 August 1979, d/o **Barney Dias**, **Welch** (1870-1945) & **Shada Belle Smith** (1870-1935). Alex Phillips, s/o **Simpson John "Sims" Phillips** (1860-1937) & **Arminda Clarissa Phy** (1869-1934).

<sup>\*</sup>See Sarah Lillie (Watley) Page Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 363 – Alex Phillips married 8 November 1934, Putnam Co., TN, age 46, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Mertice Welch, age 35, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female; B. D. Welch, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

#### **Benton Phillips**

b. 23 November 1889, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 April 1972, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December 1915, Putnam Co., TN to **Cary Naomi (Jaquess) Phillips**, b. 5 March 1889, Jackson Co., TN – d. 15 August 1968, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Grimsley Jaquess** (1844-1918) & **Mary Angeline Owen** (1846-1923). Benton Phillips, s/o **Columbus Henry Phillips** (1858-1931) & **Eliza Alice Boatman** (1870-1906), both buried in Algood Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- 'Tears and heartaches still remain, parents dear, for you'
- \*See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Henry J. Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Robert Phillips buried in Smits Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 295, #1171 – Benton Phillips married 23 December 1915, Putnam Co., TN to Cary Jaquess.

#### **Clement C. Phillips**

b. 28 August 1904 – d. 15 September 1904.

#### Clifford Canev Phillips Obt.

b. 3 October 1932, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 September 2019, Kingsport, TN, md Virginia (unknown) Phillips. Clifford Caney Phillips, s/o Ras Phillips (1893-1981) & Roxie McGee (1895-1981). Clifford Caney Phillips also md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of September 1951, Putnam Co., TN to Jo Ann (Roberts) Phillips, b. 11 April 1935, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 July 1998, Kingsport, TN, d/o Henry H. Roberts & Pauline Hoffmeister.

\*See Ras Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 31 – Clifford Caney Phillips married 8 September 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, b. 3 October 1932, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Jo Ann Roberts, age 16, b. 11 April 1935, address: 212 ½ N. Jefferson, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Henry Hazel Roberts. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin of male: Ras Phillips, Rt. 1, Cookeville).

**COOKEVILLE** — Clifford C. Phillips passed away Wednesday, Sept. 4, 2019, at The Wexford House in Kingsport, Tennessee, after a long illness.

He was born in Cookeville, Tennessee, on Oct. 3, 1932, and graduated from Central High School in Cookeville. Clifford was also a graduate of Tennessee Polytechnic Institute (now Tennessee Technological University) in Cookeville, where he received a B.S. degree in industrial technology. Clifford was a U.S. Army veteran and retired from Eastman Chemical Company in 1955, having worked in the plant protection department. He was a member of Kingsport Community Church.

The family would like to thank the staffs of Brookdale Kingsport Assisted Living, The Wexford House and Amedisys Hospice for their services, with special thanks to the Rev. Mark Stayton of Kingsport Community Church.

He was preceded in death by his parents, Ras and Roxie McGee Phillips; brother, Oren Phillips; sister, Pearl Barnes Johnson; former wife, Jo Ann Roberts Phillips; and son, Michael Phillips.

<sup>\*</sup>See Simpson John "Sims" Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Barney Diasw Welch buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Clifford is survived by his loving and devoted wife, Virginia; and former daughter-in-law, Juanita and husband, Gary Long of Knoxville, Tennessee.

A graveside service with military honors will be held at 2 p.m. Friday, Sept. 13, at Smiths Chapel Cemetery in Cookeville.

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to Kingsport Community Church, 2316 Memorial Blvd., Kingsport, TN 37664, or to Samaritan's Purse, P.O. Box 3000, Boone, NC 28607.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of final arrangements, 526-2151.

Herald Citizen Newspaper, Cookeville, TN: 12 September 2019

# **Earl Phillips**

b. & d. 19 March 1939.

#### Ella Ethel (Gentry) Phillips

b. 22 August 1903, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 February 1937, Jackson Co., TN, md **Owen Phillips**, b. 31 December 1903, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 April 1982, Dearborn Heights, Wayne Co., MI, s/o **John Simpson Phillips** (1860-1937) & **Arminda Clarissa Phy** (1869-19340. Ella (Gentry) Phillips, d/o **Ben Riley Gentry** (1881-1946) & **Callie Jackson**.

Certificate Number: 6384

Deceased Name: Ella E. Gentry Phillips

Date of Birth: 12 Aug 1903 Place of Birth: Jackson County Date of Death: 26 Feb 1937 Cause of Death: Influenza Father: Ben R. Gentry Place of Birth: TN Mother: Callie Jackson Place of Birth: TN Spouse: Owen Phillips

# Henry J. Phillips

Cemetery: Smith's Chapel

b. 26 November 1921, Jackson Co., TN – d. 10 July 1944, Killed in France, (Pvt 1<sup>st</sup> Class, Infantry, Purple Heart), s/o **Benton Phillips** (1889-1972) & **Cary Naomi Jaquess** (1889-1968). (Photo on tombstone). His name is commemorated on the First Infantry Division monument on Omaha Beach, France.

'When the toil is over then comes rest and peace'

See Benton Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

US WWII Army Entistment Records (1938-1946)

Name: Henry J Phillips

Race: White

Marital status: Single, with dependents (Single)

Rank: Private
Birth Year: 1921
Nativity State or Country: Tennessee

Citizenship: Citizen

Residence: Jackson, Tennessee
Education: Grammar school
Civil Occupation: General farmers



Henry J. Phillips

**Enlistment Date:** 25 Nov 1942

Enlistment Place: Fort Oglethorpe, Georgia

Service Number: 34495774

**Branch:** Branch Immaterial - Warrant Officers, USA

**Component:** Selectees (Enlisted Men)

Source: Civil Life
Height: 71
Weight: 148

US Headstone Applications for Military Veterans (1925-1970)

Name: Henry J Phillips
Birth Date: 26 Nov 1921
Service Number: 34495774

**Unit:** 26th Inf. Regt., 1st Infantry

Company: Co. B
Enlistment Date: 25 Nov 1942
Discharge Date: 10 Jul 1944
Death Date: 10 Jul 1944
Cemetery: Smith Chapel

Cemetery Location: Cookeville, Tennessee

## Hershell Loyd Phillips

b. 9 September 1909 – d. 4 May 1981, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of April 1936, Clay Co., TN to **Vio (Jaquess) Phillips**, b. 25 November 1908 – d. 3 December 2000, d/o **Malcom Winton Jaquess** (1883-1949) & **Ethel Maynard** (1890-1916). Hershell Loyd Phillips, s/o **James Bedford Phillips** (1885-1957) & **Nannie Lou Mercer** (1891-1973), both buried in Pleasant Hill Cemetery, Carlock, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Clay Co., TN, pg. 380 – Hershell L. Phillips married 24 April 1936, Clay Co., TN to Vio Jaquess).

# **Infant son Phillips**

b. & d. 2 April 1943, TN, s/o Mr. & Mrs. Luther Phillips.

## Jo Ann (Roberts) Phillips Obt.

b. 11 April 1935, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 15 July 1998, Kingsport, TN, md 8 September 1951, Putnam Co., TN to **Clifford Caney Phillips**, b. 3 October 1932, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 September 2019, Kingsport, TN, s/o **Ras Phillips** (1893-1981) & **Roxie McGee** (1895-1981). Jo Ann (Roberts) Phillips, d/o **Henry H. Roberts** & **Pauline Hoffmeister**.

\*See Clifford Caney Phillips Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 31 – Clifford Caney Phillips married 8 September 1951, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, b. 3 October 1932, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN to Jo Ann Roberts, age 16, b. 11 April 1935, address: 212 ½ N. Jefferson, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Henry Hazel Roberts. Name of parent, guardian of next of kin of male: Ras Phillips, Rt. 1, Cookeville).

**COOKEVILLE** - Funeral services for Jo Ann Phillips, 63, of Kingsport, formerly Cookeville, will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, July 18, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ethel (Maynard) Jaquess Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Malcom Winton Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Virginia Louise Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

The family will receive friends from 1-2 p.m. on Saturday at the funeral home.

Mrs. Phillips died on Wednesday, July 15, 1998, at her home in Kingsport.

She was born on April 11, 1935, in Cookeville to the late Henry H. and Pauline Hoffmeister Roberts. Mrs. Phillips was a homemaker and a member of Cassidy United Methodist Church.

Her family includes her husband, Clifford Phillips of Kingsport; a son, Michael Phillips of Knoxville; and several cousins.

Rev. Mike Travis will officiate at the services.

#### **Kenneth Phillips**

b. & d. 11 May 1942.

#### **Luceil Phillips**

b. & d. 25 December 1929.

#### Luther A. Phillips

b. 13 February 1915, Jackson Co., TN – d. 27 November 1977, Davidson Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of February 1938 to **Dorothy B. (Wiley) Phillips**, b. 19 May 1914, Overton Co., TN – d. 27 April 1987, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Benjamin Franklin Wiley** (1877-1933) & **Lousetta Avo Hawkins** (1884-1968), both buried in Overton Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Luther A. Phillips, s/o **Michael Phillips** (1877-1915) & **Sarah Manerva (Anderson) Dailey Phillips** (1881-1955).

\*See Wanda Lou (Phillips) Morgan Obt.

### Lynda Carol Phillips Obt.

b. 29 February 1960, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 October 2007, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, d/o **Thurman Warren Phillips** (1941-2006) & **Nannie Myrtle Scott** (1939-2012).

\*See Nannie Myrtle (Scott) Phillips Obt.

Funeral services for Miss Lynda C. Phillips, 47, of Cookeville, Tennessee, will be held at 1 P.M. on Wednesday, October 24, 2007, at Anderson - Upper Cumberland Funeral Home in Gainesboro, TN. Burial will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County.

The family will receive friends on Tuesday from 11 A.M. – 9 P.M. and Wednesday from 9 A.M. until time of services.

Miss Phillips passed away on Sunday, October 21, 2007, at Vanderbilt University Medical Center.

She was born February 29, 1960, in Cookeville, TN, to Myrtle Scott Phillips and the late Thurman Phillips. She was a respiratory therapist at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was a member of the Church of Christ, and a special person who touched the lives of many. She was a creative person, enjoying many crafts. She was a graduate of Jackson County High School, and attended David Lipscomb University.

In addition to her father, she was preceded in death by her Maternal Grandparents: Morgan Lee and Mamie Scott; Paternal Grandparents: Buren and Mary Ethel Young Phillips; 2 Aunts and 2 Uncles.

Survivors include her mother: Myrtle Scott Phillips of Cookeville, TN; longtime pet companion: Biscuit; 2 Sisters: Joyce Hunter of Hopkinsville, KY, and Susan Wilton and fiancé, John Pearson of Cookeville, TN; 3 Nephews: Jason Wilton, Daniel and Ben Hunter; and 1 Brother-in-Law: Ken Hunter of Cookeville, TN. Several aunts, uncles, cousins, and friends also survive.

Bro. Johnny Fox will officiate at the services.

## **Martin Vandurn Phillips**

b. 18 September 1905, Jackson Co., TN – d. 9 August 1962, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of October 1928, Jackson Co., TN to **Louvelle "Luvell" (Jackson) Phillips**, b. 30 November 1913 – d. 30 November 1913 – d. 9 June 1981. Martin Vandurn Phillips, s/o **Michael "Mike" Phillips** (1877-1915) & **Sarah Manerva "Nervie" Anderson** (1881-1955). (Photo on tombstone).

\*See Michael "Mike" Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 410 – Martin Phillips married 14 October 1928, Jackson Co., TN to Louvelle Jackson).

### Mary Elizabeth Phillips

b. 20 September 1911 – d. 10 January 1922, d/o **Michael "Mike" Phillips** (1877-1915) & **Sarah Manerva** "Nervie" Anderson (1881-1955).

\*See Michael "Mike" Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

### Michael "Mike" Phillips

b. 4 April 1877, Jackson Co., TN – d. 3 June 1915, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of January 1902, Jackson Co., TN to **Sarah Manerva "Nervie" (Anderson) Dailey Phillips**, b. 26 September 1881, Jackson Co., TN – d. 15 March 1955, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN. Michael "Mike" Phillips, s/o **Jacob C. Phillips** (1871-1942) & **Margaret E. Hawkins** (1857-1891), she is buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN. **Jacob C. Phillips** is buried in Allens Chapel Cemetery, Hilham, Overton Co., TN. **Sarah Manerva "Nervie" (Anderson) Dailey Phillips** also md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of August 1918, Jackson Co., TN to **Marion Loye Dailey** (1895-1944), buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Martin Vandurn Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Mary Elizabeth Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 407 – Mike Phillips married 13 January 1902, Jackson Co., TN to Manerva Anderson).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 621 – Marion Dailey married 28 August 1918, Jackson Co., TN to Manerva Phillips).

#### **Michael Anthony Phillips**

b. 5 January 1955 – d. 5 August 2004.

### Nannie Myrtle (Scott) Phillips Obt.

b. 16 August 1939, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 October 2012, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1963, Overton Co., TN to **Thurman Warren Phillips**, b. 30 September 1941 – d. 1 January 2006, s/o **Buren E. Phillips** (1910-1999) & **Mary Ethel Young** (1911-1992), both buried in Aarons Chapel Church Cemetery, Hilham, Overton Co., TN. Nannie Myrtle (Scott) Phillips, d/o **Morgan Lee Scott** (1914-1988) & **Martha Mamie Clyde (Scott) Scott** (1915-1997), both buried in Fairview Cemetery, Burristown, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Lynda Carol Phillips Obt.
- \*See Susan Anne "Susie" Wilton Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 25, #4625 – Thurman Warren Phillips married 14 September 1963, Overton Co., TN, age 21, address: Rt. 1, Hilham, TN to Nannie Myrtle Scott, age 24, address; Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Morgan Scott, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Myrtle Scott Phillips, 73, of Cookeville, Tennessee, will be held at 1 P.M. on Thursday, October 11, 2012, at Anderson - Upper Cumberland Funeral Home. Burial will follow in the

Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends on Wednesday from 1 P.M. – 9 P.M., and Thursday from 9 A.M. until time of services.

She passed away on Monday, October 8, 2012 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born August 16, 1939, in Jackson County, TN, to the late Morgan Lee Scott and Mamie Scott. On September 14, 1963, she was married to the late Thurman Phillips, who passed away January 1, 2006. She was a retired factory worker, and a member of the Whitson Chapel Church of Christ.

In addition to her husband and parents, she was preceded in death by 1 Daughter: Lynda C. Phillips; 2 Brothers: Walton and Curtis Scott; and 2 Sisters: Sally Masters and Mary Pound.

Survivors include 2 Daughters: Joyce (Carl) Green and Susan (John) Pearson, all of Cookeville, TN; 3 Grandsons: Jason (Lora) Wilton of Sparta, TN, Daniel Hunter of Cookeville, TN, and Ben Hunter of Cookeville, TN; 1 Great Grandson: Aaden Hunter of Dallas, TX; Special Family Member: Ken Hunter of Cookeville, TN; 5 Brothers: Odell (Marie) Scott, Jerry (Nancy) Scott, Hamp (Marie) Scott, Andy (Anna) Scott, and Richard Scott, all of Gainesboro, TN; and 3 Sisters: Carolyn (Wade) Burris of Gainesboro, TN, Cathy (Charles) Stafford of Cookeville, TN, and Matilda Stewart of Cookeville, TN. Several nieces, nephews, other relatives, and friends also survive.

Bro. Jimmy Anderson and Bro. Doyle Wilmoth will officiate at the services.

### Pearl Maxine (Cole) Phillips Obt.

b. 15 February 1930, White Co., TN – d. 25 December 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of November 1950, Putnam Co., TN to **William Ray Phillips**, b. 31 July 1920, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 May 2009, (PFC US Army WWII, bronze star medal). Pearl Maxine (Cole) Phillips, d/o **Larmon Howard Cole** (1903-1937) & **Bennie Tayse** (1900-1987), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. \*See William Ray Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 246 – William Ray Phillips married 4 November 1950, Putnam Co., TN, age 30, b. 31 July 1920, address: Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN to Pearl Maxine Cole, age 20, b. 15 February 1930, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Larmon Howard Cole, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Pearl Maxine Phillips, age 91 of Cookeville, will be at 1 p.m. Tuesday December 28 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home. Bro. Matt McClanahan will officiate. Interment will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Her family will receive friends Tuesday from 11 a.m. until service time.

Mrs. Phillips passed away Saturday December 25, 2021 at NHC of Cookeville.

She was born February 15, 1930 in White County, TN to the late Howard and Bennie Tays Cole.

Mrs. Phillips was a member of Mt. Union United Methodist Church.

She is survived by her daughter, Lynnda Phillips Anulies; niece, Patsy (Richard) Radcliffe, cousins, Jimmy Freeman, Charles Freeman, and Donnie (Debbie) Tays.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, William Ray Phillips; son-in-law, Bernard Anulies, brother, Paul Cole.

Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 28 December 2021

# Ras Phillips

b. 1 March 1893, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 May 1981, Putnam Co., TN, (CPL US Army WWI), md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of November 1915, Jackson Co., TN to **Roxie (McGee) Phillips**, b. 20 April 1895, TN – d. 29 September 1981, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Ira L. McGee** (1862-1933) & **Frances Plesain Matheny** (1867-1951). Ras Phillips, s/o **Columbus Henry Phillips** (1858-1931) & **Eliza Alice Boatman** (1870-1906), both buried in Algood Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Clifford Caney Phillips Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 217 – Ras Phillips married 7 November 1915, Jackson Co., TN to Roxey McGee).

### **Robert Phillips**

b. 20 February 1918 – d. 21 February 1918, s/o **Benton Phillips** (1889-1972) & **Cary Naomi Jaquess** (1889-1968).

\*See Benton Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

### **Roberts Phillips Obt.**

b. 20 March 1876, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN - d. 6 January 1970, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Rutha (Smith) Phillips**, b. 9 August 1878 – d. 8 June 1961, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Leander L. Smith** (1852-1932) & **Mariah J. Maynard** (1856-1913).

\*See Ira McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

Funeral services were held January 9 from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home for Bob Phillips, 93, who died January 6 at Masters Rest Home in Algood after an extended illness. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery, with Rev. Clarence Phillips officiating.

Mr. Phillips was a native of Putnam County, and was the son of Sam Phillips and Sallie Bullington Phillips. He was a member of the Baptist church.

### **Roy Clifton Phillips**

b. 16 April 1912, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 November 2004, Putnam Co., TN (TEC 4 US Army WWII), md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of March 1942, Rossville, Walker Co., GA to **Eula Pearl (Jaquess) Phillips**, b. 13 February 1916, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 June 1997, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Claude Chilcutt Jaquess** (1887-1964) & **Lucy Miranda Gentry** (1894-1952). Roy Clifton Phillips, s/o **Columbus Henry Phillips** (1858-1931) & **Dollie Quarles** (1878-1979), both buried in Algood Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Claude Chilcutt Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Roy Clifton Phillips

Race: White Age: 28

**Birth Date:** 16 Apr 1912

**Birth Place:** Putnam Co., Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Employer: Self
Weight: 145
Complexion: Ruddy
Eve Color: Gray

<sup>\*</sup>See Leander L. Smith Obt.

**Hair Color:** Brown **Height:** 5-10

**Next of Kin:** Dollie Phillips

## Simpson John "Sims" Phillips

b. 12 October 1860, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 November 1937, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, Simpson John "Sims" Phillips, s/o **Samuel Mitchell Phillips** (1837-1904) & **Sarah Bullington** (1836-1925),

- \*See Cloves Garland McGee buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN
- \*See Alex Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN
- \*See Samuel Mitchell Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

### **Samuel Mitchell Phillips**

b. 30 July 1837, Overton Co., TN – d. 30 May 1904, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Sarah "Sally" (Bullington) Phillips, b. 31 August 1836, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 September 1925, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Henry Tyre Bullington Sr. (1804-1860) & Elizabeth C. Howard (1807-1860), she is buried in Ligon-Cloyd Family Cemetery, Mount Juliet, Wilson Co., TN. Samuel Mitchell Phillips, s/o John Q. Phillips (1812-1888) & Irene "Burris" Burroughs (1812-1904), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See Henry Seymore Letner buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN
- \*See Simpson John "Sims" Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

# Simpson John "Sims" Phillips

b. 12 October 1860, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 November 1937, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Arminda Clarissa (Phy) Phillips**, b. 15 January 1869 – d. 23 January 1934, Putnam Co., TN. Simpson John "Sims" Phillips, s/o **Samuel Mitchell Phillips** (1837-1904) & **Sarah Bullington** (1836-1925).

- \*See Samuel Mitchell Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See William Hobert Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

### **Virginia Louise Phillips**

b. 6 November 1944 - d. 11 April 1956, d/o Hershell Loyd Phillips (1909-1981) & Vio Jaquess (1908-2000). (Photo on tombstone).

\*See Hershell Loyd Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# William Hobert Phillips

b. 1 October 1898, Jackson Co., TN – d. 16 June 1979, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of October 1949, Putnam Co., TN to **Minnie Pearl (Pippin) Phillips**, b. 20 September 1928, Jackson Co., TN – d. 15 October 1992, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Fred Garrison Pippin** (1898-1979) & **Mary Frances Putty** (1901-1990), both buried in Morgan-Pippin Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. William Hobert Phillips, s/o **Simpson John "Sims" Phillips** (1860-1937) & **Arminda Clarissa Phy** (1869-1934).

\*See Simpson John "Sims" Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 457 – William Hobert Phillips married 31 October 1949, Putnam Co., TN, age 50, b. 1 October 1898, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Minnie Pearl Pippin, age 21, b. 20 September 1928, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Fred Pippin, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

#### William Ray Phillips

b. 31 July 1920, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 May 2009, (PFC US Army WWII, bronze star medal), md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of November 1950, Putnam Co., TN to **Pearl Maxine (Cole) Phillips**, b. 15 February 1930, White Co., TN – d. 25 December 2021, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Larmon Howard Cole** (1903-1937) & **Bennie Tayse** (1900-1987). William Ray Phillips, s/o

\*See Pearl Maxine (Cole) Phillips Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 246 – William Ray Phillips married 4 November 1950, Putnam Co., TN, age 30, b. 31 July 1920, address: Rt. 5, Cookeville, TN to Pearl Maxine Cole, age 20, b. 15 February 1930, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Larmon Howard Cole, Cookeville, TN).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947).

Name: William Ray Phillips

Race: White Age: 21

**Birth Date:** 31 Jul 1920

**Birth Place:** Jackson Co., Tennessee **Residence Place:** Jackson Co., Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Feb 1942

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

**Employer:** Mrs. Dolly Phillips, R. F. D. #3, Cookeville, Tenn.

Height: 5" 9 1/2""
Weight: 151 lb
Complexion: Freckled
Hair Color: Red
Eve Color: Brown

**Next of Kin:** Mrs Dolly Phillips

## Ruby Thelma (Loftis) Pierce Obt.

b. 31 May 1921, Jackson Co., TN – d. 10 April 2015, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of July 1944, Putnam Co., TN to **Howard Nelson Pierce**, b. 14 March 1920, Hamilton, OH – d. 13 January 1961, Oak Ridge, Anderson Co., TN, s/o **Shurman William Pierce** (1877-1949) & **Addie Mae Dumford** (1874-1925), both buried in Edenton Cemetery, Edenton, Clermont Co., OH. Ruby Thelma (Loftis) Pierce, d/o **Lee Martin Loftis** (1888-1960) & **Lora Langford** (1890-1990).

\*See Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 292 – Howard N. Pierce married 22 July 1944, Putnam Co., TN, age 24, address: 59 Jones St., Dayton, OH to Ruby T. Loftis, age 23, address: 217 S. Montgomery St., Dayton, OH. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Martin Loftis, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Thelma Loftis Pierce, 93, of Cookeville will be held Tuesday, April 14 in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mrs. Pierce passed away Friday, April 10, 2015 at Upper Cumberland Hospice Center.

Mrs. Pierce was born May 31, 1921 in Jackson County, Tennessee to the late Lee Martin Loftis and Lora Langford Loftis.

Mrs. Pierce was a teacher and principal for 4 years at Dodson Branch School, where she was known as a caring educator and the organizer of the largest school fundraiser event for Jackson County with Lester Flatt and Earl Scruggs during the 1960's.

She was a nurse at Cookeville General Hospital for 22 years, (1966-1988), and really loved people and praying they would get well.

She was a member of Dodson Branch Southern Baptist Church, and continually served in church, in some capacity, since she became a Christian at the age of seventeen.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Howard N. Pierce, a WWII Veteran; a grandson, Larry Payne; her brothers, Walter Loftis, Claude Loftis, and Hollis Moore Loftis; sisters, Livie Loftis Lee, Louvada Loftis Allen, Reba Loftis Dillon, and a son-in-law, Carmel Lee.

She is survived by three daughters, Darlene Pierce Payne and husband, James Payne, of Union, Ohio, Linda Pierce Lee, and Sarah Pierce, both of Cookeville; sister, Merle Loftis Smith of Cookeville; four grandchildren, Terry Payne and wife Jenny, Ginger Lee Smith and husband Jeff, Chris Payne, and Jason Pierce Lee and wife Shelley; ten great-grandchildren, April, Aaron, and Heather Payne, Isabella, Kiersten, Pierce, Jillian, and Annaliese Lee, and Ashlyn, and Bryson Smith, all of which, she really loved, cared for, and had concern for the well-being of her family.

Special thanks are given by the family to: Misti and Kaylee Ledbetter, Laurie Lucas, the Upper Cumberland Hospice Care, Cookeville Regional Medical Center Doctors, Nurses, and Staff for their care of Mother, and the support and prayer from many faithful friends.

In lieu of flowers, in memory of Thelma Loftis Pierce, money may be donated to the King of Kings Radio Network at Presley Funeral Home.

# Gay Nell (Swift) Pippin Obt.

b. 17 March 1937, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 4 March 2021, Celina, Clay Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of May 1961, Putnam Co., TN to **William Millard Pippin**, b. 5 December 1926 – d. 20 August 2004, (CPL US Army Korea, 25<sup>th</sup> Inf Div), s/o **Fred Garrison Pippin** (1898-1979) & **Mary Frances Putty** (1901-1990), both buried in Morgan-Pippin Cemetery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Gay Nell (Swift) Pippin, d/o **Albert Oliver Swift** (1877-1953) & **Ida Delia Jaquess** (1874-1934).

\*See Albert Olive Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 139 – William Millard Pippin married 5 May 1961, Putnam Co., TN, age 35, b. 5 December 1926, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Gay Nell Swift, age 24, b. 17 March 1937, Address; Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Lean Mae Swift, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

Gay Nell Pippin, 83 of Cookeville passed away Thursday, March 4, 2021 at Celina Health and Rehab. She was born March 17, 1937 in Cookeville to the late Oscar and Lena Mae Mayberry Swift.

Gay Nell was a retired associate with McCord's of Cookeville. She enjoyed cooking, gardening and being a caregiver to others. She loved her family and spending time with them.

She was an active member of Dodson Branch Free Will Baptist Church.

Survivors include nieces: Angelia Swift and Maegon (Darek) Cherry, both of Cookeville; Becky Galyean of Gainesboro; and a great niece and great nephews.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband: Millard Pippin; a sister: Nadine Swift and a brother: Horton Swift.

Funeral services were held Saturday, March 6, 2021 at Dodson Branch Free Will Baptist Church with Bro. Ronnie Dunn officiating. Interment followed in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

#### Linda Laura (Francis) Pires Obt.

b. 23 July 1948, Providence, RI – d. 2 March 1999, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Joseph Pires, b. 1 September 1958. Linda Laura (Francis) Pires, d/o **John Francis III** & **Laura Avlia**.

**COOKEVILLE** -- A Mass of Christian Burial for Linda Laura Pires, 50, of Cookeville, will be celebrated at 10 a.m. on Saturday, March 6, at St. Thomas Aquinas Catholic Church.

Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery. A Christian wake service will be held at 7 p.m. on Friday, March 5, at Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home.

The family will receive friends from 6-9 p.m. on Friday, March 5, at the funeral home.

Mrs. Pires died suddenly on Tuesday, March 2, 1999, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born on July 23, 1948, in Providence, R.I. to John Francis III of Bristol, R.I., and the late Laura Avlia Frances. Mrs. Pires was associated with Wilson Sporting Goods for a number of years. She was a member of the Roman Catholic Church and a member and former president of Swansea Holy Ghost Association.

In addition to her father, her family also includes her husband, Joseph Pires of Cookeville; a son, Joseph Steven Green of Cookeville; a brother, John Francis IV of Bristol, R.I.; three sisters, Judy Phillips of Barrington, R.I., Joan Francis of Bristol, R.I., and Norma Delvechio of Johnston, R.I.; and a grandson, Joey Green of Buzzards Bay, Mass.

In addition to her mother, she was also preceded in death by a son, Christopher Lee Green.

Pallbearers will be Mrs. Pires' friends.

Father Peter Coffey S.D.S. will officiate at the services.

#### **Dennis Lewis Poole**

b. 23 October 1939, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 29 December 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of February 1969, Putnam Co., TN to **Earnestine (Maddox) Poole**, b. 20 February 1942. Dennis Lewis Poole, s/o **Lewis H. Poole** (1910-1986) & **Margaret Marie (Ostroske) Poole Scarcliff** (abt. 1912-1987).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 333 – Dennis Lewis Poole married 26 February 1969, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 23 October 1939, address: 32700 Margrette, Garden City, MI to Earnestine Maddox, age 27, b. 20 February 1942, address: Warren, MI. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mr. & Mrs. Cecil Maddox, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

Preceded in death by his parents, Margaret and George Scarliff; brother, Ronnie Poole.

Survived by his wife, four daughters, and a sister.

# **Arthur Ewin Presley**

b. 19 September 1890, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 June 1979, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of July 1910, Putnam Co., TN to **Ann Magnolia "Annie" (Stone) Presley**, b. 11 November 1893, Putnam Co., TN – d. 17 August 1979, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Winfield Stone** (1869-1949) & **Cynthia Bray** (1865-1945), both buried in Judd Church Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Arthur Ewin Presley, s/o **Silas Benjamin Presley** (1863-1931) & **Mary Isabelle Farmer** (1869-1904).

\*See Mary Isabelle Presley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 577, #1745– Ewin Presley married 30 July 1910, Putnam Co., TN to Annie Stone).

#### **Infant Presley**

b. & d. 7 September 1904, infant of **Silas Benjamin Presley** (1863-1931) & **Mary Isabelle Farmer** (1869-1904)

\*See Mary Isabelle Presley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# **James Silas Presley**

b. 23 September 1900, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 May 1931, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Silas Benjamin Presley** (1863-1931) & **Mary Isabelle Farmer** (1869-1904). \*See Mary Isabelle Presley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### Mary Isabelle Presley

b. 16 July 1869, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 September 1904, md **Silas Benjamin Presley**, b. 1868, Jackson Co., TN – d. 9 May 1931, Bloomington Springs, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James M. Presley** (1830-1913) & **Lenora Sarah Biggs** (1834-1929). James M. Presley is buried in Lockhard Cemetery, Rocky Hill, Barren Co., KY.

PRESLEY, BELLE: Belle Presley, wife of Silas B. Presley of Martin's Creek, died last Sunday and was buried at Smith Chapel. She leaves a husband and eleven children, four girls and seven boys. [Date 9/28/1904, Vol. II, No. 34, Page 4] – Putnam County Herald, TN.

## William Jasper "W. J." Presley

b. 18 November 1886 – d. 12 October 1976, md **Julia R. (Brinkley) Presley**. William Jasper "W. J." Presley, s/o **Silas Benjamin Presley** (1863-1931) & **Mary Isabelle Farmer** (1869-1904).

\*See Mary Isabelle Presley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 21 – Jasper Presley married 30 August 1909, Carroll Co., TN to Julia Brinkley).

### **Alver Dale Quarles**

b. 1 October 1953 – d. 25 February 1957, s/o Alver Joel Quarles (1934-2000) & Ruth Thompson (1933-1996).

\*See Alver Joel Quarles Obt.

### Alver Joel Quarles Obt.

b. 16 April 1934, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 December 2000, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army, Korea), md **Ruth** (**Thompson**) **Quarles**, b. 17 October 1933 – d. 18 April 1996, she is buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Alver Joel Quarles also md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of May 1952, Putnam Co., TN to **Lena Louise** (**Tolbert**) **Quarles**, b. 5 November 1933, White Co., TN – d. 15 March 2006, Crossville, Cumberlan Co., TN. Alver Joel Quarles, s/o **Joel Larkin Quarles** (1904-1984) & **Dorothy Velma Moore** (1908-1982), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Joel Larkin Quarles buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 212 – Alver Joel Quarles married 22 May 1952, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, b. 16 April 1934, address: Rt. 2, Cookeville, TN to Lena Louise Tolbert, age 18, b. 5 November 1933, address: Rt. 3, Sparta, White Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: William Roscoe Tolbert, Rt. 3, Sparta, White Co., TN)

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 87 – Alver Joel Quarles married 17 October 1966, Putnam Co., TN, age 32, address: 326 N. Cedar, to Ruth Stephens, age 33, b. 17 October 1933, address: Baxter, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Mollie Thompson, Baxter, Putnam Co., TN).

Alver Joel Quarles, 66, of Cookeville, TN, passed away Dec. 6, 2000. Funeral services will be conducted Dec. 9 at 10 a.m. from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville, with burial in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Bro. Carson Whiteaker will officiate.

Mr. Quarles was born April 16, 1934, in Cookeville, the son of Joel and Dorothy Moore Quarles.

He was a past dispatcher for the Tennessee Highway Patrol, and was a U.S. Army veteran of the Korean War. He was a member of Circle Drive Freewill Baptist Church.

Survivors include his son and daughter-in-law, Kenny and Donna Quarles of Crossville; daughters and sons-in-law, Karen and Mike Leeds of Crossville, Debbie and Jessie Neal of Byrdstown, Trenia and Lynn

Taylor of Baxter, Drenia and Dale Wilson of Hanging Limb, TN, and Sara and Louie Clemmons of Samson, AL; brother and sister-in-law, Gertis and Hallie Quarles of Dayton, OH; sister and brother-in-law, Brenda and Jerry Williams of Cookeville; 16 grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren; a host of nieces and nephews; and special friend, Margaret Roberson of Algood.

He was preceded in death by his parents, Joel and Dorothy Quarles; his wife, Ruth Thompson Quarles; and a son, Alver Dale Quarles.

Memorial donations may be made to Lazarus House Hospice, Cookeville, TN 38501.

Whitson Funeral Home is in charge of the arrangements.

Crossville Chronicle Obituary Archives December 2000 Crossville Cumberland Co., TN

#### Desiree Dawn Randolph

b. 14 April 1989 – d. 14 April 1989. Shares tombstone with her grandfather **Wade C. Crawley** (1941-1979).

\*See Wade C. Crawley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Terry "Rex" Randolph buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

# John Frank Randolph Obt.

b. 1916, TN – d. 5 October 1979, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of October 1943, Hall Co., GA to **Ruby Marie (Yarbrough) Randolph**, b. 6 June 1924, TN – d. 3 December 1974, Dearborn, Wayne Co., MI. John Frank Randolph, s/o **Alex Asberry Randolph** (1892-1972) & **Mary Darthula Rice** (1898-2000), both buried in Smith Chaple Cemetery, Pleasant Hill, Cumberland Co., TN.

**MONTEREY** - Funeral services for John Frank Randolph, 63, of Monterey, were held at Smith Chapel Church on Sunday, Oct. 7, with Bro. Jesse D. Huddleston officiating. Burial was in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Randolph was pronounced dead on arrival at Cookeville General Hospital on October 5.

His wife, Ruby Randolph, preceded him in death.

He is survived by his mother, Mary Randolph, of Monterey; four sons, Elmer D. Randolph of Michigan, Edward Randolph, Arnold Randolph, and Gary Randolph, all of Monterey; five daughters, Dorothy Clemons of Illinois, Margie Sims, Sandra Hargis, Doris Aldrich, all of Michigan, and Shirley Nagucki of Fairmont, Mich.; two brothers, Orb Randolph and Hollis Randolph, both of Nashville; four sisters, Rosietta Farley of Monterey, Beulah Hunter of Royal Oak, Mich., Bessie Scarbrough and Lennie Bumbalough, both of Nashville; nine grandchildren.

Goff Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

## Terry "Rex" Randolph

b. 7 July 1957 – d. 10 July 2008, md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of November 1982, Putnam Co., TN to **Melanie Ruth** Crawley, b. 28 April 1963. Terry Rex Randolph, s/o **Jesse Randolph** (1919-1989) & Vera Lee (1924-2006). Children; David, Jessie, Desiree and Jana.

\*See Desiree Dawn Randolph buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 117 – Terry Rex Randolph married 20 November 1982, Putnam Co., TN, b. 7 July 1957, address; Rt. 2, Box 41A, Cookeville, TN to Melanie Ruth Crawley, b. 28 April 1963, address: Rt. 1, Box 304, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Wanda Bowers, mother, Rt. 1, Box 325A, Hilham, TN).

# **Bradley Ray**

b. 5 July 1897, TN – d. 16 June 1955, Overton Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of January 1918, Putnam Co., TN to **Lassie (Jackson) Ray**, b. 10 February 1900, TN – d. 6 February 1947, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, d/o **Jesse Eli "Bud" Jackson** (1856-1921) & **Mary Emeline Allen** (1862-1923). Bradley Ray, s/o **George W. Ray** (1856-1932) & **Martha**. \*See Jesse Eli "Bud" Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 420, #1669 – Bradley Ray married 31 January 1918, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Nide Jackson).

## Charlie W. "Clyde" Ray

b. 29 June 1924, TN – d. 16 June 2000, s/o Bradley Ray (1897-1955) & Lassie Jackson (1900-1947).

\*See Bradley Ray buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Norma Elizabeth (Allen) Ray Obt.

b. 12 December 1930, Overton Co., TN – d. 9 January 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of July 1958, Overton Co., TN to **Wade Paul Ray**, b. 3 May 1926, Overton Co., TN – d. 7 September 1991, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Bradley Ray** (1897-1955) & **Lassie Jackson** (1900-1947). Norma Elizabeth (Allen) Ray, d/o **Osa D. Allen** (1891-1976) & **Effie Mae Poston** (1907-1992), both buried in Allens Chapel Cemetery, Hilham, Overton Co., TN.

\*See Bradley Ray buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 171, #1671 – Wade Paul Ray married 5 July 1958, Overton Co., TN, age 32, address; 200 E. Grand Blvd, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI to Norma Elizabeth Allen, age 27, address; 194 e. Grand Blvd, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ossie D. Allen, Rt. 1, Hilham, TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Norma Elizabeth Ray, 72, of Cookeville, were conducted at 2 p.m. Sunday, Jan. 12, 2002, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery with Bro. Mike Adams and Bro. Paul Stringer officiating.

Mrs. Ray died Thursday, Jan. 9 at her home. She was a self-employed dairy farmer and a member of Allens Chapel Freewill Baptist Church.

Born December 12, 1930, in Overton County, she was the daughter of the late Osa D. and Effie Mae (Poston) Allen. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Wade Paul Ray; and a brother, Hilmon Allen.

Survivors include two brothers and a sister-in-law, Harley James and Lois Allen of Michigan and Claude Allen of Cookeville; and four sisters and three brothers-in-law, Mary and Tom Pryor of Sparta, Charlene and Donnie Ledbetter of Livingston, Nadine and Charles Bowman of Crawford, and Imogene Snedecor of Cookeville.

Special care provided by Whitson Funeral Home.

# **Troy Lehmon Ray**

b. 14 February 1938, TN – d. 12 April 1988, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Bradley Ray** (1897-1955) & **Lassie Jackson** (1900-1947).

\*See Bradley Ray buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Verble Lee Ray

b. 29 July 1917, TN – d. 18 July 1973, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of February 1938, Overton Co., TN to Irene Velma (Cooper) Ray, b. 17 March 1923, Jackson Co., TN – d. 26 January 2002, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Washington "Billie" Cooper (1876-1936) & Sitha Jane Maberry (1879-1953). Verble Lee Ray, s/o Mondy Monroe Ray (1878-1949) & Dezzie Stewart.

<sup>\*</sup>See Norma Elizabeth (Allen) Ray Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Troy Lehmon Ray buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See William Washington "Billie" Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 500 – Verble Ray married 9 February 1938, Overton Co., TN to Irene Cooper).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Virble Lee Ray

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 22

**Birth Date:** 29 Jul 1917

**Birth Place:** Overton County, Tennessee **Residence Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Putnam, Tennessee

Employer: Self Weight: 155

**Complexion:** Light Brown

Eye Color: Brown
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5-10
Next of Kin: Irene Ray

#### Ila (Henley) Rector

b. 16 June 1910 – d. 7 November 1929, md William Ezra Rector, b. 22 January 1905 – d. 25 June 1969, s/o Riley Dawson Rector (1866-1949) & Fannie E. Smith (1869-1915). William Ezra Rector also md Lillie Leora (Mayberry) Rector, both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Ila (Henley) Rector, d/o Joseph Joshua Henley (1885-1920) & Etter Lee Gentry (1892-1986). \*See Joseph Joshua Henley Obt.

Ila sadly passed at a young age of Tuberculosis.

### **Donna Lynn Rittenberry**

b. 22 November 1960 – d. 10 January 1961.

## Jessie Dewayne Rittenberry Obt.

\*See Virgil Rittenberry Obt.

Funeral services for Jessie Dewayne Rittenberry, age 59 of Sparta, Tennessee, will be held on Thursday, August 3, 2023, at 1:00pm, from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Bro. Eugene Bray will officiate at the service. Burial will follow at the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Visitation with the family will be held Wednesday evening from 4:00-8:00pm at Whitson Funeral Home.

Jessie Dewayne Rittenberry was born on October 17, 1963, in Smith County, TN to Wanda Sue (Underwood) Rittenberry and the late Virgile Rittenberry. Jessie was an avid outdoors man. Who greatly loved fishing and being with his family.

In addition to his father, he was preceded in death by a sister: Nova Jenson

Survivors Include:

3 Brothers & Sister-In-Law: William Virgle Rittenberry, Steve and Linda Rittenberry, and Everette Glen Rittenberry.

3 Sisters & Two Brothers-In-Law: Judy Fay Simmons, Frances & Scott Hensley, & Charlie and Ruby Richardson.

Plus, a Host of Nieces & Nephews, and Great Nieces and Nephews.

## Virgil Rittenberry

b. 2 June 1921, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 September 2007, Murfreesboro, Rutherford Co., TN, (US Army WWII), md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of SAeptember 1957, Overton Co., TN to Wanda Sue (Underwood) Rittenberry. Virgil Rittenberry, s/o Jess Monroe Rittenberry (1882-1955) & Minnie (Campbell) Whitehead Rittenberry (1882-1958), both buried in Rock Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 425 – Virgil Rittenberry married 2 September 1957, Overton Co., TN, age 36, address; Rt. 1, Buffalo Valley, Putnam Co., TN to Wanda Sue Underwood, age 17, address; Rt. 1 Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: W. C. Underwood, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

COOKEVILLE - Funeral services for Virgil Rittenberry, 86, of Sparta will be held Sunday, Sept. 30, at 2 p.m. from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Family will receive friends Saturday, Sept. 29, from 5-9 p.m. and Sunday, Sept. 30, from 7 a.m. until time of services at the funeral home.

Mr. Rittenberry died Thursday, Sept. 27, 2007, at Alvin C. York Medical Center in Murfreesboro.

He was born June 2, 1921, in Putnam County to the late Jess and Minnie Campbell Rittenberry.

His family includes his wife, Sue Rittenberry of Sparta; four sons, William Virgil and Steve, Jessie and Glen Rittenberry, all of Sparta; four daughters, Judy Simmons, Frances Hensley and Ruby Richardson, all of Sparta, and Nova Jenson of Cleveland; and 12 grandchildren.

In addition to his parents, Mr. Rittenberry was preceded in death by three sisters; a halfbrother, Albert Whitehead; and a halfsister, Allie Whitehead.

## Jimmie Joe Roberson Obt.

b. 28 May 1948, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 February 2022, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, s/o **Thomas Terry** Robertson (1914-1982) & Fannie Bell Johnson (1907-2006).

\*See Thomas Terry Roberson buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Jimmie Joe Roberson, age 74 of Cookeville, will be 3 p.m. Sunday February 20 at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home. Rev. Mark Gaw will officiate.

Interment will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

His family will receive friends Sunday from 1 p.m. until service time.

Jimmie Joe passed away Wednesday February 17, 2022 at Vanderbilt University Medical Center.

He was born May 28, 1948 in Putnam County, TN to the late Thomas Terry Roberson and Fannie Belle Johnson Roberson.

Jimmie Joe was a member of Algood United Methodist Church where he served as Sunday School

Superintendent and sang in the choir. He was a former member of the Upper Cumberland Horseback Riders Association, and an avid Atlanta Braves and UT Volunteers fan.

He is survived by his sister, Tommie King of Cookeville; nieces and nephews, LaTonya (Gary) Mott, Kevin King, Patrick (Lilith) King, Terry Fox, and Casey (Andrea) Fox; two great nieces; and two great nephews.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his sister, Shirley Fox.

Memorial contributions may be made to Kids Putnam, 1130 Chocolate Dr., Cookeville, TN 38501. Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.

#### **Thomas Terry Roberson**

b. 12 February 1914, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 June 1982, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of October 1934, Putnam Co., TN to **Fannie Bell (Johnson) Robertson**, b. 19 January 1907, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 May 2006, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William J. Johnson** (1879-1951) & **Malissie Tharp** (1883-1926), both buried in Poplar Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN. Thomas T. Roberson, s/o **Quind Baylum Roberson** (1883-1956) & **Nancy Jane Whiteaker** (1885-1962), both buried in Sand Springs Memorial Gardens, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See Shirley Rose (Roberson) Fox Obt.
- \*See Tommie Janell (Roberson) King Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. – Thomas Roberson married 21 October 1934, Putnam Co., TN to Fannie Bell Johnson).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Thomas Terry Roberson

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 26

Birth Date: 12 Feb 1914

**Birth Place:** Putnam County, Tennessee **Residence Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Employer: Self
Weight: 153
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5" 11"

Next of Kin: Fannie Belle Roberson

## **Ambros Bluford Roberts**

b. 14 October 1885 – d. 21 November 1967, md Mary Elizabeth (Cooper) Roberts, b. 22 September 1897, Jackson Co., TN – d. 9 December 1979, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o William Washington "Billy" Cooper (1876-1936) & Sitha "Sithie" Mabuary/Mayberry (1874-1953). Ambros Bluford Roberts, s/o William Wesley Roberts (1862-1950) & Martha Juley Hawkins (1857-1939), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Pasco Bean buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See William Washington "Billy" Cooper buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Emma Kathleen (Roberts) Moore Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Jimmie Joe Roberson Obt.

- \*See Billie Jane Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Gilbert Baskil Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Martin Edgbert Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Louis Willard Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

#### **Billie Jane Roberts**

b. 27 December 1935 – d. 16 February 1937, d/o Ambros Bluford Roberts (1897-1979) & Mary E. Cooper (1897-1979).

### **Gilbert Baskil Roberts**

b. 30 October 1920, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 July 1947, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, (TEC5 US Army WWII), s/o **Ambros Bluford Roberts** (1897-1979) & **Mary E. Cooper** (1897-1979).

\*See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Tennessee US Death Records (1908-1965)

Name: Gilbert Baskil Roberts

Gender: Male White Age: 26

Birth Date: 30 Oct 1920 Birth Place: Jackson Death Date: 23 Jul 1947

Cause of Death Gun shot to abdomen (Homicide, on farm, 21 June 1947)

Death Place: Nashville, Davidson, Tennessee, USA

Father: Amboro Bluford Roberts

**Mother:** Mary Cooper

Certificate Number: 14524

## **Infant Son Roberts**

b. & d. 8 March 1947, s/o Martin Edgert Roberts (1912-1996) & Eilene Sullivan (1925-1987).

## **Lester Elmer Roberts**

b. 20 September 1913, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 June 1989, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1935 to Naomi (Chaffin) Roberts, b. 29 August 1919, TN – d. 20 September 2002, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Johnie Bartlett Chaffin (1892-1957) & Mary Ella Bean (1895-1967). Lester Elmer Roberts, s/o Martin Luther Roberts (1883-1966) & Frances Marie Allen (1887-1935), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Lester Elmer Roberts

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 27

Relationship to Draftee: Self (Head)

**Birth Date:** 20 Sep 1913

Birth Place: Jackson Co, Tennessee, USA

Residence Place: Detroit, Wayne, Michigan, USA

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

<sup>\*</sup>See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Martin Edgbert Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Johnie Bartlett Chaffin buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Registration Place: Detroit, Wayne, Michigan, USA

**Employer:** Lincoln Engineering Co

Weight: 150
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Red
Height: 5 8

Next of Kin: Naomi Roberts

# **Louis Willard Roberts**

b. 20 June 1924, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 March 1971, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of June 1941, Overton Co., TN to **Estelene S. (Mayberry) Roberts**, b. 20 March 1924 – d. 3 July 1989. Louis Willard Roberts, s/o **Ambros Bluford Roberts** (1897-1979) & **Mary E. Cooper** (1897-1979).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 529 – Louis Roberts married 6 June 1941, Overton Co., TN to Estelene Mayberry).

#### **Martin Edgbert Roberts**

b. 13 October 1912 – d. 15 January 1996, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (PFC US Army WWII), md Eilene (Sullivan) Roberts, b. 16 April 1925 – d. 14 July 1987. Martin E. Roberts, s/o Ambros Bluford Roberts (1897-1979) & Mary E. Cooper (1897-1979).

# US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Martin Edgbert Roberts

Race: White Age: 26

Birth Date: 13 Oct 1912 Birth Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Employer: Self
Weight: 160
Complexion: Dark
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 6"

**Next of Kin:** Mary Lizzie Roberts

## **Melissa Ann Roberts**

b. 28 April 1979, Jefferson City, Jefferson co., TN – d. 20 March 2010, Sumner Co., TN, d/o **Danny & Patty Roberts**. Mother of Tristian Vargas.

#### Recie Roberts Obt.

b. 18 January 1927, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 April 2019, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> March 1949, Putnam Co., TN, **Dimple (Haney) Roberts**, b. 4 July 1927, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 6 November 2007, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Recie Roberts, s/o **Zina Roberts** (1894-1968) & **Carrie Allen** (1892-1974), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ambros Bluford Roberts buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Recie E Roberts

Race: White Age: 18

**Birth Date:** 18 Jan 1927

**Birth Place:** Jackson County, Tennessee **Residence Place:** Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

Registration Date: 19 Jan 1945

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

**Employer:** Unemployed -( No Phy.Able To Work )

Weight: 135
Complexion: Sallow
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Blonde
Height: 5"-10"

**Next of Kin:** Zina Roberts

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 345 – Recie Roberts married 26 March 1949, Putnam Co., TN, age 22, b. 18 January 1927, address: Cookeville, TN to Dimple C. Haney, age 21, b. 4 July 1927, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ellvin Haney, Cookeville, TN).

Recie Roberts passed away Saturday, April 13, 2019 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center in Cookeville, Tennessee.

He was born Tuesday, January 18, 1927 in the Dodson Branch Community of Jackson County, Tennessee to the late Zina Roberts and Carrie Allen Roberts.

In addition to his parents, Recie Roberts was preceded in death by his wife Dimple Haney Roberts; three sisters, Bertha Johnson, Ada Rush, and Alice Tice; two brothers, Hollis Roberts and Perry Roberts.

He is survived by his daughter, Brenda Haney and her husband, Bill; two grandchildren, Ricky Haney and his wife Carolyn and Kimberly Hall and her husband Matthew; two great-grandchildren, Ryan and Olivia Hall; brother, Clovis Roberts, and his wife Bobbie.

# John Haskell Roberson

b. 12 April 1905 – d. 29 March 1978.

## **Bobbie Gail Robinson**

b. 28 January 1947 – d. 10 July 1949, d/o **Bobbie Lewis Robinson** (1918-1966) & **Mamie Opal Moore** (1927-2014).

# **Bobbie Lewis Robinson**

b. 13 December 1918, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 August 1966, Knoxville, Knox Co., TN, md Mamie Opal (Moore) Robinson Challis, b. 19 April 1927, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 April 2014, New Carlisle, Clark Co., OH, d/o John Allen Moore (1884-1974) & Sarah Elmina Holloway (1888-1960). Mamie Opal (Moore) Robinson Challis also md William A. Challis (1914-1988), both buried in Forrest Hills Memorial Gardens, Butler Township, Montgomery Co., OH. Bobbie Lewis Robinson, s/o William Green Robinson (1883-1961) & Vernellie Elizabeth Netherton (1893-1969), both buried in Byers Cemetery, Center Grove, Jackson Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Bobbie Lewis Robinson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Allen Moore buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Bobbie Gail Robinson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mamie Opal (Moore) Robinson Challis, She was born in Cookeville, Tennessee on April 19, 1927 the daughter of John Allen & Sarah Elmina (Holloway) Moore. She is survived by her daughter and son-inlaw S. and D. G. and numerous nieces, nephews, and friends. She was preceded in death by her parents, husbands Bobbie Lewis Robinson and William Challis, son Bobbie Gale Robinson, 4 brothers Floyd, Edley, Charlie and Archie Moore, and 4 sisters Dorothy Quarles, Gladys Choate, Irene Newberry, and Clara Robinson.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: Bobbie Louis Robinson

White Race: Age: 21

Birth Date: 13 Dec 1918

**Birth Place:** Jackson Co., Tennessee

**Residence Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee **Employer:** National Youth Administration

Weight: 141 **Complexion:** Light Blue **Eye Color: Hair Color:** Blonde 5"-8"

**Next of Kin:** William Green Robinson

#### **Donald Moore Robinson**

Height:

b. 7 April 1919 - d. 15 September 1921, s/o George Washington Robinson (1886-1981) & Ada Mae (1896-1986).

## **George Washington Robinson**

b. 20 April 1886, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 October 1981, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of August 1912, Putnam Co., TN to Ada Mae Robinson, b. 16 October 1896 - d. 4 April 1986. George Washington Robinson, s/o Thomas Alexander Oliver Roberson (1862-1923) & Eliza Jackson (1860-1894), both buried in Sand Springs Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(Source: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 115, #457 – Mr. George Roberson married 6 August 1912, Putnam Co., TN to Ada Roberson).

## Tracy L. Robinson

b. & d. 21 May 1961.

## William Harry Ryan Sr.

b. 16 October 1920, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 9 April 1965, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of April 1943, Armada, Macomb Co., MI to Lena Jewel (Jackson) Ryan Warren, b. 11 March 1924, Jackson Co., TN - d. 12 November 2013, Jackson Co., TN, d/o Ephraim Logan Jackson (1885-1952) & Maggie Laura Underwood (1897-1987). William Harry Ryan Sr., s/o Floyd Zomer Ryan & Elizabeth Lynch.

<sup>\*</sup>See George Washington Robinson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN

<sup>\*</sup>See Helen Sue (Robinson) Duke buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Donald Moore Robinson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ephraim Logan Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Lena Jewel (Jackson) Warren Obt.

**Gravesite Details** 'In Memory of' Husband of Lena Jewel Jackson, father of Laura Barbara, Gloria and William Ryan Jr. Buried in the Forest Lawn Cemetery, Detroit, Michigan.

US WWII Daraft Cards Young Men (19140-1947)

Name: William Harry Ryan

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 21

Relationship to Draftee: Self (Head)

**Birth Date:** 16 Oct 1920

Birth Place: Detroit, Michigan, USA

Residence Place: Armada, Macomb, Michigan, USA

**Registration Date:** 16 Jul 1942

Registration Place: Armada, Macomb, Michigan, USA

**Employer:** Floyd Zomer Ryan

Weight: 162
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Brown
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5 7

Next of Kin: Floyd Zomer Ryan

## Magdalene Anderson Scarborough

b. 8 May 1898 – d. 26 October 1996.

# **Charline Scott**

b. 28 February 1926 – d. 17 February 1929, d/o **Henry Clay Scott Jr**. (1897-1967) & **Mary Veler Mabery** (1899-1994).

## Earl "Fud" Scott Obt.

b. 18 August 1928, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 10 November 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army), md Judy "Ruby" Woolbright Scott. Earl "Fud" Scott, s/o Henry Clay Scott Jr. (1897-1967) & Mary Veler Mabery (1899-1994).

Earl Scott, 92 of Cookeville, Tennessee passed on Tuesday, November 10, 2020. Born Saturday, August 18, 1928 in Gainesboro, Tennessee, he was the son of the late Clay Scott and the late Velar Mayberry Scott.

Earl served in the U.S. Army. He retired from the city of Dayton.

He enjoyed working outside in his yard and garden. He was a loving husband, father, grandfather, great grandfather and uncle always known as "Fud".

Earl was married to the love of his life for 66 years, Judy "Ruby" Woolbright Scott.

Earl is survived by his Son: Timothy (Debra) Scott; Grandchildren: Eric Scott, Danielle Scott and Evan Scott; Great Grandchild: Jasmine Scott.

Earl was preceded in death by his parents, son Michael Scott and a Daughter Sharon Scott. Sister Pauline

<sup>\*</sup>See Henry Clay Scott Jr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Henry Clay Scott Jr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Michael Edward Scott buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Huddleston, Brothers Eugene Scott and Lester Scott.

Graveside services were held Saturday at Smith Chapel Cemetery with the Bro. Ronnie Dunn officiating.

#### **Eugene Scott**

b. 12 September 1930 – d. 6 December 2005, (SGT US Army Korea), md Vaugnell (Smith) Scott Myers, b. 28 July 1937, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 November 2009, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Johnny Lee "Rastus" Smith (1915-1974) & Susan "Susie" Ann Buckner Toth (1919-1993). Johnny Lee Smith is buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Eugene Scott, s/o Henry Clay Scott Jr. (1897-1967) & Mary Veler Mabery (1899-1994). Vaugnell (Smith) Scott Myers also md Johnny Paul Myers (1932-1982), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Henry Clay Scott Jr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Harold Glenn "Kato" Scott Obt.

b. 17 October 1957, Charleston, Kanawha Co., WV – d. 8 June 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of May 1989, White Co., TN to **Melissa Kay "Missy" (Young) Scott**, b. 29 June 1969. Harold Glenn "Kato" Scott, s/o **Hubert Hollis Scott** (1928-2002) & **Emogene Roberts** (1930-2012), both buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Pleasant Hill, Cumberland Co., TN.

\*See Lois Ester (Beaty) Scott Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 353 – Harold Glenn Scott married 30 May 1989, White Co., TN, age 31, b. 17 October 1957, address: Rt. 7, Sparta, TN to Melissa Kay Young, age 19, b. 29 June 1969, address: Rt. 9, Sparta, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Betty Young, mother & Joe Young, father).

Harold Glenn "Kato" Scott, age 56 of Sparta, passed away on Sunday, June 8, 2014 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born Thursday, October 17, 1957 in Charleston, West Virginia, and he was the son of the late Hubert Scott and the late Emogene Roberts Scott. He loved drag racing and motorcycle riding and was a truck driver for 35 years.

### Survivors include:

Wife- Missy (Young) Scott of Sparta

Son- Michael Scott and wife Tara of Sparta

Son- Chad Scott of Sparta

Son- Cody Scott of Sparta

Sister-Phyllis Clark and husband Eddie of Sparta

Grandchildren- Jaden and Katelynn Scott, and Jack and Cade Dial

Uncle- Jerry Roberts and wife Linda

Aunts- Juanita Stover, Sue Hale, and Linda O'Neil.

Nephews- Jonathon Yott and Tony Scott

Nieces- Jaime Griffin, Kristy Scott, and Tracy Whitt

Several Great nieces, nephews, friends and neighbors also survive.

In addition to his parents, he is preceded in death by a brother, Hubert Lynn Scott.

Funeral services will be conducted Thursday, June 12, 2014 at 1:00 pm at Oak Lawn Funeral Home with G.W. Scott officiating. Burial to follow at Smith's Chapel Cemetery

### Henry Clay Scott Jr.

b. 5 July 1897, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 March 1967, Jackson Co., TN, (Tennessee PVT CO E 384 Infantry WWI), md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of December 1923, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Veler (Mabery) Scott**, b. 17 September 1899 – d. 21 January 1994, d/o **Curry Russell Mabery** (1854-1934) & **Elizabeth Rebecca Gentry** (1857-1920). Henry Clay Scott Jr., s/o **Henry Clay Scott Sr.** (1853-1938) & **Eliza Riddle Watson** (1871-1942), both buried in Henry Clay Scott Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

- \*See Charline Scott buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Earl "Fud" Scott Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 223 – Clay Scott married 2 December 1923, Jackson Co., TN to Veler Mabery).

#### **Infant Scott**

Dates unknown, s/o of Henry Clay Scott Jr. (1897-1967) & Mary Veler Mabery (1899-1994).

\*See Henry Clay Scott Jr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## **Infant twin Scott**

b. & d. January 1931, s/os of Henry Clay Scott Jr. (1897-1967) & Mary Veler Mabery (1899-1994).

\*See Henry Clay Scott Jr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Lois Ester (Beaty) Scott Obt.

b. 17 April 1951, Jamestown, Fentress Co., TN – d. 3 December 2020, Sparta, White Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of March 1993, White Co., TN to **Hubert Lynn Scott**, b. 20 October 1949 – d. 10 November 2000, s/o **Hubert Hollis Scott** (1928-2002) & **Emogene Roberts** (1930-2012), both buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Pleasant Hill, Cumberland Co., TN. Lois Ester (Beaty) Scott, d/o **Royal Egbert Beaty Sr.** (1908-1995) & **Nellie Norris** (1911-1986), both buried in Springs Chapel Cemetery, Banner Springs, Fentress Co., TN. (Photo on tombstone).

\*See Harold Glenn "Kato" Scott Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 163 – Hubert Lynn Scott married 6 March 1993, White Co., TN, age 43, b. 20 October 1949, address: Rt. 9, Box 131, Cookeville, TN to Lois Ester Beaty, age 41, b. 17 April 1951, address: Rt. 9, Box 131, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Edbert Beaty, father. Nellie Norris, mother. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Hubert Scott, father. Emogene Roberts, mother).

Lois Ester Scott, age 69, passed away Thursday December 3, 2020 in Sparta, Tennessee.

Lois was born April 17, 1951 in Jamestown, Tennessee to Egbert and Nellie Beaty.

She is preceded in death by her parents; husband, Lynn Scott; brothers, Haskel Beaty, Haroll Beaty, and Howard Beaty; sister, Glayds Tarrfelli.

She is survived by her son, Tony Scott; daughter, Tacy and Lonnie Witt; grandsons, Roger and Lonnie Witt; great grandsons, Brayden Steele, Morgen Witt, Jorden Witt; sister, Lula Christopher, Wilma Rose Bates, Hollen Beaty, Egbert Jr Beaty.

Services will be on Sunday, December 6, 2020 in the Chapel of Thurman Funeral Home. Interment will be at Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Thurman Funeral Home is honored to be entrusted with the arrangements.

#### **Michael Edward Scott**

b. 23 August 1954 – d. 16 October 1975, s/o Earl "Fud" Scott (1928-2020) & Judy "Ruby" Woolbright \*See Earl "Fud" Scott Obt.

## Patsy Marie Scott

b. 28 March 1964 – d. 6 October 1986, d/o Eugene Scott (1930-2005) & Vaugnell (Smith) Myers (1937-2009). Vaugnell (Smith) Scott Myers also md Johnny Paul Myers (1932-1982), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Ruby Katherine (Woolbright) Scott Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Eugene Scott buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

b. 22 June 1934, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 4 July 2022, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Earl Scott. Ruby Katherine (Woolbright) Scott, d/o Leander Woolbright & Martha Garrison.

Ruby Katherine Scott, 88 of Cookeville, TN passed away on Monday, July 4, 2022, at Bailey Manor in Cookeville, TN.

Born Friday, June 22, 1934 in Gainesboro, TN, she was the daughter of the late Leander Woolbright and the late Martha Garrison Woolbright. Ruby was one of nine children.

She and her late husband enjoyed gardening, raising vegetables and growing flowers. Her son remembers the abundance of tomatoes, as well as the elephant ears that she loved. In the 1950s, Ruby and Earl moved to Ohio for work, and in 1987 the pair returned to TN for Earl's retirement. As she couldn't bear to sit still, Ruby continued to work in a factory until she retired several years later. On the weekends, Ruby and Earl would go to flea markets to pass the time, and any time they came to Cookeville they simply had to go to Captain D's.

Surviving are son, Timothy (Debra) Scott of Cookeville, TN.

grandchildren, Eric Scott Danielle Scott Evan (Megan) Scott

great-grandchildren, Jasmine Scott Bryson Scott

siblings, Jean Scott Jim Woolbright

In addition to her parents, Ruby was preceded in death by her husband Earl Scott, son Michael Scott, daughter Sharon Scott, and 6 siblings.

A Funeral service will be at 12:00 PM on Saturday, July 9, 2022 at Presley Funeral Home located at 695 Buffalo Valley Road Cookeville, TN 38501 with the Bro. Clayton Lee and Bro. Ronnie Dunn officiating. Interment will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery, Dodson Branch, TN.

The family will receive friends from 11:00 AM until time of service at 12:00 PM.

Online condolences may be made to the family at www.presleyfuneralhome.com

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 5 July 2022

# **Sharon Kaye Scott Obt.**

b. 24 July 1957, Dayton, Montgomery Co., OH – d. 2 January 2000, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Earl "Fud" Scott (1928-2020) & Judy "Ruby" Woolbright \*See Earl "Fud" Scott Obt.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Sharon Kaye Scott, 42, of Cookeville, will be held at 1 p.m. on Wed., Jan. 5, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family is currently receiving friends at the funeral home.

Miss Scott died on Sun., Jan. 2, 2000, at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born on July 24, 1957, in Dayton, Ohio to Earl and Ruby Woolbright Scott of Cookeville. Miss Scott was a dietitian at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

In addition to her parents, her family includes a brother and sister-in-law, Timothy and Debra Scott of Cookeville; two nephews, Eric and Evan Scott, both of Cookeville; a niece, Danielle Scott of Cookeville; a very special friend, Terry Lee of Cookeville; a host of aunts, uncles, cousins and other family.

She was preceded in death by a brother, Michael Scott; and grandparents, Clay and Vela Scott and Martha and Leander Woolbright.

Bro. Clayton Lee Jr. will officiate at the services.

## **Harley Eugene Short**

b. 22 September 1919, McCalla, AL – d. 11 April 2003, Birmingham, Jefferson Co., AL, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of December 1948, Jefferson Co., AL to **Norma Sue (Grimsley) Short**, b. 16 April 1925 – d. 20 March 1973, d/o **Morrison Lee Grimsley** (1891-1977) & **Ova Leah Whitaker** (1889-1962). Harley Eugene Short, s/o **Robert Lee Short** & **Lela May Carrington** (1884-1961), she is buried in Valhalla Cemetery, Midfield, Jefferson Co., TN. (Photos on tombstone).

\*See Morris Lee Grimsley Obt.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1914)-1947)

Name: Harley Eugene Short

Race: White Age: 21

Relationship to Draftee: Self (Head)

**Birth Date:** 22 Sep 1919

Birth Place: McCalla, Alabama, USA

Residence Place: Bessemer, Jefferson, Alabama, USA

**Registration Date:** 16 Oct 1940

**Registration Place:** Bessemer, Jefferson, Alabama, USA

Employer: None
Weight: 162
Complexion: Light
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Blonde
Height: 5 11

Next of Kin: Lela May Short

#### **Phillips Gregory Short**

b. 3 June 1956 – d. 1 August 1957, Birmingham, Jefferson Co., AL, s/o Harley Eugene Short (1919-2003) & Norma Sue Grimsley (1925-1973). (Photo on tombstone).

## Fannie Lucille (Anderson) Simpson

b. 8 March 1919, Putnam Co., TN – d. 11 January 1994, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of August 1946, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to **Raymond C. Simpson**, b. 21 September 1919, Eldorado, Saline Co., IL – d. 18 November 1975, Warren, Macomb Co., MI, s/o **Artie Simpson & Roxie Duckworth**. Raymond C. Simpson is buried in Wolf Creek Cemetery, Eldorado, Saline Co., IL. Fannie Lucille (Anderson) Simpson, d/o **Elijah Oliver Anderson** (1885-1967) & **Josephine Lola "Josie" Matthews** (1890-1978).

<sup>\*</sup>See Harley Eugene Short buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.

\*See Josephine Lola"Josie" Matthews Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 1 – Raymond S. Simpson married 13 August 1946, Putnam Co., TN, age 26, b. 21 September 1919, address: Detroit, Wayne Co., MI to Fannie L. Anderson, age 27, b. 8 March 1919, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Oliver Anderson, Cookeville, TN).

#### Hannah Minerva (Wassom) Slagle Obt.

b. 13 September 1849, TN – d. 26 May 1907, TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of November 1878, Putnam Co., TN to **Allison Wesley Slagle**, b. 30 April 1859, TN – d. 27 September 1909, TN. Hannah Minerva (Wassom) Slagle, d/o **Elijah Wassom** (1817-1896) & **Cassandra V. "Cassy" Garrison** (1821-1872), both buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See Luther Ethredge Farmer buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ollie (Slagle) Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 29 – Allison W. Slagle married 6 November 1878, Putnam Co., TN to Hannah M. Wassom).

SLAGLE, MRS. A. W.: On Sunday, May 26, 1907, the grim monster, death, entered the home of A. W. Slagle and claimed for its victim the sweet, gentle wife and mother of that home. It seemed from the very beginning that death's arrow was too well aimed to miss its mark and so her spirit took its flight from whose bourne no travler har (sic) ever yet returned to tell its tidings. She was about 50 years of age, a devote member of the Methodist Church, ever ready to held the needy or distressed and on her dying bed admonished her husband and children to meet her in a better land. So tired eyer (sic) and lips are closed forever and the great mystery of life is veiled in the mystery of death. . . [Date 6/13/1907, Vol. V, No. 15, Page 4].

SLAGLE, AL: Al Slagle died at his home near Cummins Mill last Sunday. He had been in poor health for several years. [Date 9/30/1908, Vol. VI, No. 35, Page 1]

# Albert Edgar Smith

b. 2 November 1892 – d. 23 August 1903.

## **Amber Luther Smith Obt.**

b. 20 April 1912, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 February 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of July 1935, Jackson Co., TN to **Alice J. (unknown) Smith**. Amber Luther Smith, s/o **William Henry** "Willie" Franklin Smith (1877-1956) & Lusettie Roberts (1881-1968).

- \*See Freelan Douglas "Smitty" Smith Obt.
- \*See William Henry "Willie" Franklin Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 144 – Luther Smith married 31 December 1935, Jackson Co., TN to Alice Smith).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Amber Luther Smith, 98, of Cookeville, were held at 11 a.m. on Thursday, March 3, from the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment was in Smith's Chapel Cemetery.

Mr. Smith died Monday morning, Feb. 28, 2011, in Bethesda Health Care Center.

He was born April 20, 1912, in Jackson County to the late Willie and Lousettie Roberts Smith.

Mr. Smith was a member of Cookeville First Assembly. He was a retired associate of Chrysler Corporation.

His family includes three daughters and two sons-in-law, Wanda and James Waitman of Cookeville, Marilyn and Clyde Quillen of Elkton, Md., and Phyllis Anderson of Smyrna; five sons and two daughters-in-law, Lannie and Shirley Smith of Flint, Mich., James Smith of Homily, Okla., and Dennie and Edna

Smith, Freeland Smith and Dale Smith, all of Cookeville; 20 grandchildren; 34 great-grandchildren; and one great-grandchild.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two brothers, Haskell and Thurman Smith, and three sisters, Gladys, Laura and Dora Smith.

Pallbearers will be family and friends.

Rev. Myron Greer officiated at the services.

You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

#### **Arthur Lee Smith Obt.**

b. 16 May 1867, TN – d. 22 July 1920, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of November 1891, Jackson Co., TN to **Etta Mariah (Mayberry) Smith**, b. 26 August 1876, Jackson Co., TN – d. 13 December 1952, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Andrew Davis Mabry** (1849-1925) & **Helen Maynard** (1853-1894). Arthur Lee Smith, s/o **Matthew Sims Smith** (1821-1897) & **Maryann Matheny** (1823-1905).

- \*See Andrew Davis Mabry buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Herbert Baugh "Baugh" Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Matthew Sims Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 81 – A. L. Smith married 15 November 1891, Jackson Co., TN to Ettie Maberry).

Goes to his Reward after lingering illness:

A. L. Smith, 53, died at his home on Flynn's creek, Thursday evening, July 22, at 8 o'clock following an illness of several months. He had been confined to his bed the past three months, and little hope had been held out for his recovery.

Mr. Smith was a member of the Christian church, and was one of the leading citizens and farmsers of the 11<sup>th</sup> district, and will be greatly missed in the community in which he lived.

Besides his devoted wife, Mrs. Etta Smith, he leaves two sons, Donald Smith, of Texas, Baugh, of Baxter, and Matthew Davis; four daughters, Mrs. Harve Brown of Flynn's creek, Mrs. Bob Taylor Gailbreath, of Gainesboro R-4, and two single daughters, Ina Mai and Nell Smith; one brother, Sidney Smith of Washington, D. C.; two sisters Mrs. Mollie Johnson of Cookeville, Mrs. Elizabeth Anderson of Cookeville, R-7, and Mrs. Cythia Lee, of Munday, Texas.

Funeral services was held at the home Friday afternoon, conducted by Bro. John W. Fox. The remains were conveyed to the Smith Chaple Cemetery, Putnam County for interment.

## Charles S. Smith Obt.

b. 12 October 1874 – d. 29 July 1907, Silver City, NM,

SMITH, CHAS.: R. P. Morgan received a telegram today from Howard Smith, at Wichita, Kansas, stating that his brother, Chas. Smith was shot and killed on Tuesday night at Silver City, New Mexico. He was killed in the discharge of duty, being a deputy sheriff, and trying to arrest the man who shot him. The remains will be shipped to this city, arriving Sunday or Monday, and will be laid to rest in the Smith graveyard. [Date 8/1/1907, Vol. V, No. 22, Page 1] Putnam County, TN

## Cleophas G. Smith

b. 18 July 1890 – d. 22 January 1904.

## **Daniel Philippe Smith Obt.**

b. 29 December 1970 – d. 22 October 1991.

## Danny Lewis "Dan" Smith Obt.

b. 21 October 1949, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 December 2012, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of June 1977, Fentress Co., TN to **Barbara Louise (Duncan) Smith**. Danny Lewis "Dan" Smith, s/o **Roy Davis Smith** (1924-1988) & **Ruby Nell Anderson** (1927-2007).

\*See Ruby Nell (Anderson) Smith Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Fentress Co., TN, pg. 47 – Danny Lewis Smith married 19 June 1977, Fentress Co., TN, age 27, address; McMinnville, TN to Barbara Louise Duncan, age 30, address: Jamestown, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: William Ray Duncan & Lois L Peanyhouose).

Funeral services for Mr. Dan Lewis Smith, age 63, of Livingston will be conducted at 11 a.m., Thursday, December 6, 2012 from the First United Methodist Church in Livingston with Dr. Randy Goodman, Dr. Drew Shelley, & Tyler Smith officiating.

Burial will be in the Smiths' Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County with Bro. Paul Roberts officiating the graveside service. The family will receive friends on Wednesday evening at the church from 5 until 9 p.m.

Mr. Smith passed away on December 3, 2012 at his home. He was born October 21, 1949 in Putnam County to the late Roy Davis and Ruby Nell Anderson Smith. He was a retired mental health advisor.

He was a member of the First United Methodist Church in Cookeville, licensed counselor, volunteer at Magnolia Place in Cookeville, member of the Overton County Historical Society, and on the Board of Directors of Smiths' Chapel Cemetery.

## **Donald Ralph Smith**

b. 7 February 1932 – d. 1 January 1991, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of December 1952, Rossville, Walker Co., GA to **Janie Mary (Anderson) Smith**, b. 27 October 1932, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 9 July 2006, Redford, Wayne Co., MI, d/o **Loyd White Anderson** (1902-1989) & **Maranda Bethel Frizzell** (1901-1987), both buried in Richmond Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Donald Ralph Smith, s/o **Herbert Baugh Smith** (1897-1950) & **Ara Geneva Chaffin** (1899-1984).

\*See Herbert Baugh "Baugh" Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

## Emet B. Smith

b. 18 June 1884 – d. 16 May 1885, s/o Leander L. Smith (1852-1932) & Mariah J. Maynard (1856-1913).

\*See Leander L. Smith Obt.

### Freelan Douglas "Smitty" Smith Obt.

b. 30 January 1946, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 July 2017, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Amber Luther Smith** (1912-2011) & **Alice J.** 

\*See Amber Luther Smith Obt.

Funeral services for Mr. Freelan "Smitty" Douglas Smith, age 71 of Cookeville, will be held Wednesday, August 2nd at 1:00 p.m. at the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Rev. Bill Haney will officiate.

Mr. Smith's family will receive friends Tuesday from 4:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. and again Wednesday from 12:00 p.m. until service time at the funeral home.

Mr. Smith died Friday, July 28, 2017 at Signature Healthcare of Putnam County in Algood. He was born January 30, 1946 in Jackson Co., TN to the late Luther and Alice Smith.

A self-taught and self-made man, Smitty was owner of P&R Collision for over 30 years. He enjoyed building, engineering and designing the projects he was always tinkering with. He was an airplane pilot,

even building his own plane. He also enjoyed working on British and Hot Rod Automobiles.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by brothers, Eugene Smith and Jimmy Smith He is survived by daughter, Sheryl Lynn DeRose and husband John of Wilmington, Delaware; son, Brian Smith of Cookeville; four grandchildren, three great grandchildren, partner, Olivia Williams; stepson, Harley Key, both of Cookeville; brothers, Dennie Smith, Lannie Smith and Dale Smith; and by sisters, Wanda Waitman, Marilyn Quillen and Phyllis Anderson.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements (931)526-6111. You may share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

## Grady Merle (Loftis) Smith Obt.

b. 8 July 1928, Jackson Co., TN-d. 16 March 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Joe Bill Smith**. Grady Merle (Loftis) Smith, d/o **Lee Martin Loftis** (1888-1960) & **Lora Langford** (1890-1990). \*See Lora (Langford) Loftis Obt.

Funeral services for Grady Merle Loftis Smith of Cookeville will be held on Wednesday, March 23, 2016, at 1 PM in the Chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Dr. Douglas Hawkins officiating. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 11 AM until time of service at the funeral home.

Mrs. Smith went home to be with her Savior on Wednesday, March 16, 2016, after a prolonged illness.

She was born on July 8, 1928, in Jackson County, TN to the late Lora Langford Loftis and Lee Martin Loftis. Mrs. Smith was the last surviving sibling of eight children.

Mrs. Smith began working as a second grade teacher at Poplar Springs School in Overton County, TN. She later worked as a bookkeeper for Wilson Sporting Goods in Cookeville, TN. Mrs. Smith left Tennessee to work for Chrysler in Dayton, Ohio, and retired from Chrysler after several years of employment. Also, while in Dayton, Ohio, Mrs. Smith earned her license as a real estate agent and received awards as a top-selling realtor in the Dayton, Ohio area. Later, Mrs. Smith returned to Cookeville where she continued her many work interests, and she thoroughly enjoyed participating in her family's celebrations and gatherings. She was well known for her hospitality and her strong work ethic.

Mrs. Smith was preceded in death by her daughter, Judy Smith Sloan and son-in-law, Michael Sloan (Hendersonville, TN), her son, Sherrill W. Smith (Cookeville, TN), her parents, Lora and Martin Loftis, and her seven siblings, Livie Loftis Allen, Walter Loftis, Vada Loftis Allen, Claude Loftis, Thelma Loftis Pierce, Reba Loftis Dillon, and Hollis M. Loftis.

Mrs. Smith is survived by her three grandchildren, P.J. Sloan (Timberly) of White House, TN, Zarah Sloan of Toledo, OH, and Megan Smith of Cookeville, TN; five great-grandchildren, and several nieces, nephews, and cousins, who enjoyed her sense of humor, valued her insight and help, and loved her.

Family and friends will serve as pallbearers.

## Herbert Baugh "Baugh" Smith

b. 27 April 1897, TN – d. 9 May 1950, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of April 1920, Jackson Co., TN to Ara Geneva (Chaffin) Smith, b. 18 February 1899, TN – d. 16 April 1984, Putnam Co., TN, d/o John William "Peck" Chaffin (1871-1950) & Olive Birdwell (1871-1942), both buried in Rash Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. Herbert Baugh "Baugh" Smith, s/o Arthur Lee Smith (1867-1920) & Etta Mariah Mayberry (1876-1952).

<sup>\*</sup>See Arthur Lee Smith Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Donald Ralph Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Ruby Nell (Anderson) Smith Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 225 - H. B. Smith married 14 April 1920, Jackson Co., TN to Ora Chaffin).

#### **Herman Peas Smith**

b. 8 October 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 29 December 2000, Englewood, Sarasota, FL, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of September 1930, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI to **Gertrude E. (Voland) Smith**, b. 17 June 1911, MI – d. 24 September 1988, Englewood, Sarasota, FL, d/o **Bruno Voland & Martha E. Luedtke**. Herman P. Smith, s/o **William Andrew Smith & Hila C. Harp**.

- \*See William Andrew Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Herman Smith Obt.

(**Source**: Michigan State Marriage record, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI- pg. – Herman Smith married 8 September 1930, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, age 23, address: Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, Occupation: Metal finisher to Gertrude Voland, age 19, address: Detroit, Wayne Co., MI. Occupation: Bookkeeper. Name of father: Bruno Voland. Name of mother: Martha E. Luedtke. Name of father: William Smith. Name of mother: Hila Harp).

## Ina C. Smith

b. 10 March 1912 – d. 19 November 1991.

## **Infant Smith**

b. & d. 4 October 1876, infant of Leander L. Smith (1852-1932) & Mariah J. Maynard (1856-1913). \*See Leander L. Smith Obt.

#### Isaac "Ike" Smith

b. 14 December 1878, TN – d. 29 November 1959, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 30<sup>th</sup> of December 1900, Putnam Co., TN to **Alta May (Harp) Smith**, b. 1 December 1878, Putnam Co., TN – d. 5 January 1940, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Newton Harp** (1853-1919) & **Elizabeth Adelaide Sims** (1848-1931). Isaac "Ike" Smith, s/o **Elzie L. Smith** (1851-1906) & **Cassie Dicy Swallows** (1838-1887). Elzie L. Smith is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See James Newton Harp buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Virgil Evrett Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 77 – Isaac Smith married 30 December 1900, Putnam Co., TN to Alta M. Harp).

# **James Guthrie Smith**

b. 16 March 1825, Putnam Co., TN – d. 24 September 1900, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Harriet (Matheny) Smith, b. September 1824, TN – d. 8 June 1862, Jackson Co., TN, d/o Samuel Davis Matheny (1796-1881) & Scytha Grimsley. Harriet (Matheny) Smith and Samuel Davis Matheny are buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Guthrie Smith also md Mary Kezia (Grimsley) Smith, b. 18 June 1838, Roane Co., TN – d. 17 September 1886, Roane Co., TN, d/o Joseph Grimsley Sr. (1811-1903) & Elizabeth Durham (1811-1845). James Guthrie Smith, s/o John Smith (1798-1873) & Elizabeth Sims (1791-1858), she is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. John Smith is buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

- \*See James Ashton Grimsley buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery
- \*See John Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

### Jimmie Fredrick "Jim" Smith Obt.

b. 18 July 1937, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 January 2011, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of June 1963, Putnam Co., TN to **Ara Jewel (Jackson) Smith**, b. 12 April 1940 – d. 23 November 2008. Jimmie Fredrick "Jim" Smith, s/o **William Burke Smith** (1894-1949) & **Dorothy Ara Green** (1911-1998).

\*See William Burke Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 215 – Jimmy Frederick Smith married 21 June 1963, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, b. 18 July 1937, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Ara Jewell Jackson, age 23, b. 12 april 1940, address: Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Cleo Jackson, father, Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Jimmie "Jim" Fredrick Smith, 73, will be held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, Jan. 26, from the chapel of Cookeville Funeral Home. Interment will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery, with full military honors.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. today, Tuesday, Jan. 25, and from 9 a.m. until time of services at 11 a.m. on Wednesday at the funeral home.

Mr. Smith passed away on Sunday, Jan. 23, 2011, in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born July 18, 1937, in Putnam County, Tenn. to the late William Burke and Dorothy Ara Green Smith. Mr. Smith was a U.S. Army veteran and was retired from the City of Cookeville as Supervisor with the Department of Leisure Services. He attended the Mt. Union Methodist Church. Jim loved woodworking and fishing but his biggest love was getting on his tractor and doing farm work. Jim was a loving husband, cherished father and grandfather.

He is survived by a son and daughter-in-law: James & LaDonna Smith, two grandsons: Austin and Jared Smith, a sister: Linda Langford all of Cookeville, two neice's: Kelly Wooldridge, Shaun Bianco of Michigan, two nephew's: Harold Smith of Michigan and Chris Langford, and a great nephew: Caden Langford of Cookeville.

He was preceded in death by his parents, his wife: Ara Jewel Jackson Smith and a brother: Julian Smith. Pall Bearers will be family and friends. Bros. Mike Womack and Kelly Stockton will officiate at the services.

Cookeville Funeral Home is in charge of the arrarangements.

## John Smith

b. 11 December 1798, NC – d. 8 April 1873, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of June 1819 to Elizabeth (Sims) Smith, b. 30 November 1791, TN – d. 21 July 1858, Putnam Co., TN, Elizabeth (Sims) Smith, d/o Matthew Sims & Jane Moore. Elizabeth (Sims) Smith is buried in Terry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. John Smith, s/o Peter Smith (1764-1839) & Effie Mae Grimsley (1764-1837). John Smith also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of December 1865, Putnam Co., TN to Mary Ann (Crowder) Merritt (1840-1915), d/o Henry Crowder (1797-?) & Polly Ann Locke (1795-1865), both buried in Crowder Family Cemetery, Whitleyville, Jackson Co., TN.

Mary Ann (Crowder) Smith also md Larkin Merritt (1812-1897).

- \*See James F. McGhee buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery
- \*See Larkin Merritt buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

### **Julian Harold Smith**

b. 8 January 1932, TN – d. 12 April 2000, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of April 1958 to **Delores R. (unknown) Smith**, b. 5 September 1928. Julian Harold Smith, s/o **William Burke Smith** (1894-1949) & **Dorothy Ara Green** (1911-1988).

\*See William Burke Smith Smith Chapel Cemetery.

#### Leander L. Smith Obt.

b. 25 January 1852, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 April 1932, md Mariah J. (Maynard) Smith, b. 15 July 1856, TN – d. 17 June 1913, d/o Levi W. Mainord (1828-1874) & Derinda Jane Howard (1827-1880). Leander L. Smith, s/o James Guthrie Smith (1825-1900) & Harriet Matheny (1824-1862). Leander L. Smith also md Nancy Alice (Masters) Smith, b. 13 May 1869 – d. 17 June 1944, d/o Simeon Masters (1828-1897) & Mary Jane McGee (1836-1911), both buried in Popular Springs Cemetery, Poplar Springs, Overton Co., TN.

- \*See Roberts Phillips Obt.
- \*See Cleophas G. Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Emet B. Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See James Guthrie Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ora Jane Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Leander Smith, 80, died at his home her April 20; he was a member of the Baptist Church. Funeral services were conducted at Smith's Chapel April 22 by Rev. Mr. Adcock. He is survived by his widow and 3 children.

Cookeville Herald April 28, 1932.

#### Mary Albertie Smith

b. 1 February 1879 – d. 1 August 1939.

## **Matthew Sims Smith**

b. 27 July 1821, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 July 1897, TN, md **Maryann (Matheny) Smith**, b. 16 August 1823 – d. 13 July 1905, d/o **Samuel Davis Matheny** (1796-1881) & **Scynthia Grimsley** (1793-1838). Matthew Sims Smith, s/o **John Smith** (1798-1873) & **Elizabeth Sims** (1791-1858).

- \*See Noah Kuykendall Anderson buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Arthur Lee Smith Obt.
- \*See John Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Worth Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Ora Jane Smith**

b. 14 August 1873 – d. 15 April 1960, d/o **Leander L. Smith** (1852-1932) & **Mariah J. Maynard** (1856-1913).

\*See Leander L. Smith Obt.

## **Peter Smith**

b. abt. 1764, Scotland – d. 1839, md 1780 to **Effie Mae (Grimsley) Smith**, b. abt. 1764, Scotland – d. 1837, TN. Marker in memory of Peter Smith and wife born in Scotland about 1764. Emigrated to North Carolina thence to Tennessee , 1820. Effie Smith Died 1837, Peter Smith Died 1839. Erected by their descendants 1931. Children: John Smith (1798-1873, Jane Smith (1804-1863) & Nancy Smith (1807-1879).

## Ruby Nell (Anderson) Smith Obt.

b. 23 June 1927, Jackson Co., TN – d. 19 February 2007, Jamestown, Fentress Co., TN, md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of December 1947, Jackson Co., TN to **Roy Davis Smith**, b. 9 September 1924, Fentress Co., TN- d. 12 February 1988, Fentress Co., TN, s/o **Herbert Baugh Smith** (1897-1950) & **Ara Geneva Chaffin** (1899-1984). Ruby Nell (Anderson) Smith, d/o **Vance Lee Anderson** (1893-1978) & **Ruby Clara Johnson** (1896-19830, both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

- \*See Ruby Clara (Johnson) anderson Obt. buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.
- \*See Danny Lewis "Dan" Smith Obt.
- \*See Herbert Baugh "Baugh" Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 394 – Roy D. Smith married 21 December 1947, Jackson Co., TN, age 23, address: Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN to Nell Anderson, age 20, address: Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: V. L. Anderson, Rt. 1, Granville, TN).

Funeral services for Mrs. Nell Smith, 79, of Jamestown, will be conducted at 1 p.m. today, Wednesday, Feb. 21, 2007, at Jamestown Church of Christ. Commital services will be at 3 p.m. in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County.

Mrs. Smith died Monday, Feb. 19 at Jamestown Regional Medical Center.

She was preceded in death by her husband, Roy Davis Smith; her parents, Vance Lee and Ruby (Johnson) Anderson; a brother, Bryan Anderson; and 2 sisters, Madge Chaffin and Nancy Carolyn Anderson.

Survivors include 3 sons and daughters-in-law, Dan and Louise Smith of Livingston, Ron and Dotty Smith of Jamestown, and Rick and Judy Smith of Allardt; 3 brothers, Leo Anderson of Ringo, GA, Paul Anderson of Portland, and David Anderson of Nashville; 2 sisters, Marie Clark of Gainesboro and Helen Stanford of Nashville; 6 grandchildren, Shea (Smith) Wright, Richmond Smith, Stanton Smith, Tyler Smith, Jordan Smith, and Whitney Smith; and 6 great-grandchildren.

Special care provided by Mundy Funeral Home of Jamestown.

## Sarah Anna (Swift) Smith

b. 27 April 1881, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 December 1956, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of August 1907, Jackson Co., TN to **Robert Lee Smith**, b. 7 July 1875, Jackson Co., TN – d. 15 April 1952, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Rev. William Eziekel Smith** (1835-1925) & **Lucinda Matilda Dennis** (1836-1920), all buried in Pharris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 136 – R. L. Smith married 11 August 1907, Jackson Co., TN to Ann Swift).

Sarah Anna Swift married Robert Lee Smith and they had one daughter, Irona Smith. Irona Smith was born January 20, 1914 in Jackson Co., TN and died March 26, 1926 in White Co., TN.

Index to the White County Death Records 1926-1945

Certificate Number: 12078 Deceased Name: Irona Smith Date of Birth: 12 Feb 1912 Place of Birth: Jackson County Date of Death: 05 Apr 1926 Father: Robert Smith

Place of Birth: Jackson County Mother: Anna Lee Swift Place of Birth: Jackson County Cemetery: Pharris Cemetery

#### **Twin Infants**

b. 10 January 1892 – d. January 1892, infants of **Leander L. Smith** (1852-1932) & **Mariah J. Maynard** (1856-1913).

\*See Leander L. Smith Obt.

# **Virgil Evrett Smith**

b. 29 October 1906, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1 November 1934, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Isaac "Ike"** Smith (1878-1959) & Alta May Harp (1878-1940).

\*See Isaac "Ike" Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

#### William Andrew Smith

b. 14 January 1877, TN – d. 4 March 1954, TN, md **Hila Culina (Harp) Smith**, b. 16 August 1882, TN – d. 20 April 1927, d/o **Walter Harp & Adilade Sims**.

\*See Herman Peas Smith buried in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

# William Burke Smith

b. 13 April 1894, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 August 1949, Putnam Co., TN, md **Dorothy Ara (Green)** Smith, b. 13 March 1911 – d. 1 August 1988, d/o Richard Green (1875-1966) & Mary Alice Fleming (1879-1961), William Burke Smith, s/o Leander L. Smith (1852-1932) & Mariah J. Maynard (1856-1913).

- \*See Mary Alice Fleming Green Obt.
- \*See Jimmie Fredrick "Jim" Smith Obt.
- \*See Julian Harold Smith Obt.
- \*See Leander L. Smith Obt.

## William Henry "Willie" Franklin Smith

b. 4 May 1877, Putnam Co., TN – d. 3 October 1956, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Lusettie (Roberts) Smith**, b. 18 September 1881, d/o **William Wesley Roberts** (1862-1950) & **Martha Juley Hawkins** (1857-1939), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Amber Luther Smith Obt.

### William Herman Smith Obt.

b. 29 August 1933, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 15 February 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (Corp. Korea), md **Diane (unknown) Smith**. William Herman Smith, s/o **Herman Peas Smith** (1906-2000) & **Gertrude E. Voland** (1911-1988).

\*See Herman Peas Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

William "Bill" Herman Smith, age 86, of Cookeville passed away Saturday February 15, 2020 at his home due to complications from chronic leukemia.



He was born in Detroit, Michigan, on August 29, 1933, to Herman and Gertrude Smith

William was a corporal during the Korean War Era in the Army National Guard.

He graduated from Dondero High School located in Royal Oak, MI in 1962. He later graduated from a Missionary studies course through the Lutheran Church. He learned French at the Paris Institute of Language Studies as preparation for the mission field.

William was a missionary to Garoua Boulai, Cameroon, Africa from 1965-1968, serving as a house parent in the children's home.

He opened his first bicycle shop in 1952 in Berkley, MI. Moving to Cookeville, TN in 1985, he opened Smith's Bikery and owned it until his retirement in 1997. He was an avid bicycle rider and a lover of VW Bugs.

He was a member of Friendship United Methodist Church where he enjoyed teaching Sunday school.

William is preceded in death by his parents Herman and Gertrude Smith, brother Howard Lee, and son Daniel Smith.

Left behind is his wife of 42 years, Diane Smith and his children William Smith, Mark Smith, Elisabeth DelBene, John Smith, Ann Smith, Ruth Caldwell, Scot Atyeo, Matt Atyeo, and Susan Smith (adopted). He is also survived by two brothers Norman and Roger Smith, many grandchildren, great-grandchildren, and friends.

Funeral services were held on Sunday February 23, 2020 at Friendship United Methodist Church. Interment with military honors will follow at Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 19 February 2020.

#### William Worth Smith

b. 31 January 1848, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 September 1901, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of September 1869, Jackson Co., TN to Eliza Jane (Morgan) Smith, b. 5 October 1852, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 November 1883, Jackson Co., TN, d/o Rev. Austin Hawkins Morgan (1813-1898) & Amanda Elizabeth Maxwell (1826-1907), both buried in Overton Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. William Worth Smith, s/o Matthew Sims Smith (1821-1897) & Maryann Matheny (1823-1905). Children: Austin

Morgan Smith (1870-1942) & Howard Smith (1880-1924), both buried in Cookeville City Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Matthew Sims Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

OBITUARY OF WILLIAM WORTH SMITH: Smith, W. W.: W. W. Smith Dead -- Again death has brought sorrow to the people of Cookeville and grief and anguish to a heretofore happy family. On last Monday at his home in Cookeville, W. W. Smith Esq. passed away surrounded by his family and friends. He had been intensely sick for the last month or more with typhoid fever, alternating between life and death. Monday morning he was pronounced "better" but by noon all hopes were lost, and death soon after ended his suffering. Brother Smith was about 53 years old and had been a member of the Baptist church ever since he was 10 years old. Mr. Smith was one of the best men Putnam county ever boasted of. He was a moral Christian gentleman. He seemed to be full of the spirit of his Lord and Master at all times, and especially did he enjoy seasons of revivals. He has been surveyor of the county for many years and Justice of the Peace in the Cookeville district. He was a kind hearted, charitable man. A splendid husband and father, a useful citizen and an ornament to church and state. Funeral services were held at his home on Tuesday by Revs. Gilbert and W. H. Carr, after which he was carried to the old Smith Cemetery near the Jackson county line where he was laid to rest with his fathers. The wife and children of the deceased have the sympathy of the entire community in this hour of sore distress. [Date: 09/26/1901, Vol. XV, No. 39, Page: 4] THE COOKEVILLE PRESS.

## **Kevin Lee Southerland Obt.**

b. 1 August 1965 – d. 9 January 2015, TN, (Desert Storm National Guard Unit), md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of September 1983, Putnam Co., TN to to **Teresa Dianne (Allen) Southerland**, b. 13 June 1963 – d. 22 December 2009, d/o **Dillard Gaskell Allen** (1912-1981) & **Hazel Bell McDaniel** (1919-1977). Kevin Lee Southerland, s/o **Jimmy Dale Southerland** (1933-2000).

\*See Dillard Gaskell Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 31 – Kevin Lee Southerland married 8 September 1983, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, b. 1 August 1965, address: 831 Vaughn Dr., Cookeville, TN to Teresa Dianne Allen, age 20, b. 13 June 1963, address; 863 Vaughn Dr., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: July McCloud, Rt. 14, Cookeville, TN).

Services for Kevin Lee Southerland, age 49, of the Double Springs Community, will be held Tuesday, January, 13, 2015 at 11 a.m. in the Chapel of Presley Funeral Home, with Pastor Ron Allen officiating. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 12 noon until 8 p.m., Monday, January 12th, and again Tuesday from 9 a.m. until time of service.

Friday afternoon, January 9, 2015, Kevin went to be with the Lord, and the love of his life, Teresa.

During Desert Storm, Kevin served in the Middle East with the National Guard Unit based in Carthage.

He is loved and survived by:

Mother: Carolyn Langston of the Double Springs Community, Cookeville

Three Sisters: Vickie Southerland of the Double Springs Community, Cookeville, Stephanie Harley, and

husband Sean of Cookeville, Dana Langston of Crossville

Brother: Michael Southerland of the Double Springs Community, Cookeville

Aunt: Kathy Nash and husband Greg of Cookeville

Uncle: Jimmy White and wife Laura of Brighton, Michigan

He was preceded in death by, his Wife, Teresa Southerland, Father, Jim Southerland, and Grandparents, James Harvey and Rebecca White, and Carl and Monnie Southerland.

Pallbearers will be: Greg Nash, Sean Harley, Austin Harley, Jacob Harley, Michael Southerland, and Jimmy White.

#### Kenneth Ray Spurlock Obt.

b. 13 May 1941, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 February 2017, Celina, Clay Co., TN, md on the 5<sup>th</sup> of August 1960, Putnam Co., TN to **Mary Evaline (Choate) Spurlock**, b. 19 July 1945. Kenneth Ray Spurlock, s/o **John William Spurlock** (1917-2001) & **Rena Clio Stewart** (1918-2003), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 465 – Kenneth Ray Spurlock married 5 August 1960, Putnam Co., TN, age 19, b. 13 May 1941, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Mary Evaline Choate, age 15, b. 19 July 1945, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Gladys Choate, mother, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Kenneth Ray Spurlock, age 75, of Cookeville will be held 2:00 PM, Monday, February 27th, 2017 in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Brothers Estel Bilbrey and Leo Bilbrey officiating.

Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends Monday, from 10:00 AM until time of service at 2:00 PM at Presley Funeral Home.

Mr. Spurlock passed away Friday, February 24, 2017 at Cumberland River Hospital, Inc. in Celina, Tennessee following a brief illness.

He was born Tuesday, May 13, 1941 in Jackson County, Tennessee to the late John William Spurlock and Rena Clio Stewart Spurlock.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by: three brothers, Charles Spurlock, Roy Spurlock, and JW Spurlock.

He is survived by: his wife of fifty-six years, Mary Choate Spurlock; son, Ray Dewayne Spurlock; granddaughter, Destiny Ren'e Spurlock, all of Cookeville; sister, Brenda Rich, and her husband Bob, of Cookeville.

Pallbearers will be Casey Rich, Tim Spurlock, Roy Spurlock, Travis Choate, Terry Choate, and Chris Hancock.

Honorary Pallbearers will be John Meadows and Russ Jager.

## Ray Dewayne Spurlock Obt.

Funeral services for Mr. Ray "Dewayne" Spurlock, age 60 of Cookeville will be held Friday May 19 at 1 pm. in the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Dewayne's family will receive friends Friday from 11 am. until service time at the funeral home. \*See Kenneth Ray Spurlock Obt.

#### Elijah Lee Stafford

b. 3 September 1916, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 28 February 1977, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of December 1939, Jackson Co., TN to **Lou Elza (Allen) Stafford**, b. 16 August 1917, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 28 July 2006, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, d/o **Amos Arkley Allen** (1889-1969) & Mary Myrtie Wilmoth (1888-1968). Elijah Lee Stafford, s/o **Herschel Grant** 

<sup>\*</sup>See John William Spurlock Obt. buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ray Dewayne Spurlock Obt.

Stafford (1880-1946) & Maggie Leona Smith (1890-1950), both buried in Pharris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN.

- 'A line is broken but a chain is forming in heaven'
- \*See Amos Arkley Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery
- \*See Ray Howard Stafford Obt.
- \*See Richard Dale Stafford Obt.
- \*See Roy Lee Stafford Obt.
- \*See Willie May (McCloud) Stafford Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 164 – Elijah L. Stafford married 29 December 1939, Jackson Co., TN to Lula Allen).

### Raymond "Ray" Howard Stafford Obt.

b. 14 August 1945, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN – d. 8 February 1997, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of May 1965, Jackson Co., TN to **Roberta (Montgomery) Stafford Hunter**. Ray Howard Stafford, s/o **Elijah Lee Stafford** (1916-1977) & **Lou Elza "Lulie" Allen** (1917-2006). Shares tombstone with his son Timothy Howard "Red" Stafford.

- \*See Elijah Lee Stafford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Timothy Howard "Red" Stafford Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 422 – Raymond Howard Stafford married 29 May 1965, Jackson Co., TN, age 19, address: Rt. 1, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN to Roberta Montgomery, age 18, address: Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Willis Montgomery, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN).

Funeral Services for Raymond Stafford, 51, of Crossville, who passed away Feb. 8, 1997, were conducted Tuesday Feb. 11 from the chapel of Crossville Memorial Funeral Home with interment at Smiths Chapel, Jackson County, Tenn.

Elmer Graham officiated.

Pallbearers were Big Red Barnes, Crickett, Steve Hurley, Alvin Lane, Mike Dillman and Gene Dixon. Mr. Stafford was born Oct. 14, 1945. He as a carpenter.

He was preceded in death by his father, Elijah Stafford.

Survivors include his mother, Lulie Allen of Crossville; son, Timothy Stafford of Crossville; daughters, Sandy Dunn, Jennifer Schultz, and Amy Stafford, all of Cookeville; four grandchildren; brothers, Roy Stafford, Thomas Stafford, and Rickie Stafford, all of Crossville; and Richard Stafford of Jackson County; step brother, Raymond Morgan of Crossville; sisters, Reba Williams and Avie Stafford, both of Crossville and friend, Mary Houston of Crossville.

Crossville Memorial Funeral Home was in charge of arrangements.

## Richard Dale Stafford Obt.

b. 13 November 1951, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 April 2015, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 31<sup>st</sup> of October 1970, Cumberland Co., TN to **Linda Kay (Winngham) Stafford**. Richard Dale Stafford also md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of June 1990, Cumberland Co., TN to **Joyce Jean (Bohannon) Stafford**, b. 2 August 1958. Richard Dale Stafford, s/o **Elijah Lee Stafford** (1916-1977) & **Lou Elza "Lulie" Allen** (1917-2006). \*See Elijah Lee Stafford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cumberland Co., TN, pg. 335 - Richard Dale Stafford married 31 October 1970, Cumberland Co., TN, age 18, address: Crossville, TN to Linda Kay Winningham, age 17, address: Rt. 9 Crossville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Ida (Netherton) Winningham, mother, Emmett Winningham, father, Rt. 9, Crossville, TN).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cumberland Co., TN, #4411 - Richard Dale Stafford married 19 June 1990, Cumberland Co., TN, age 39, b. 13 November 1951, address Rt. 4, Box 433B, Crossville, TN to Joyce Jean Bohannon, age 31, b. 2 August 1958, address: Rt. 4, Box 433 B, Crossville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Blank).

Richard Dale Stafford Sr., age 63 of Crossville, Tennessee, formerly of Jackson County, passed away Tuesday, April 28, 2015 in Cookeville, Tennessee.

Richard loved the outdoors, hunting, fishing, wrestling, and watching westerns on TV but most of all he loved his family.

#### Services:

Friday, May 1st, 2015 from the Chapel of Jackson County Funeral Home in Gainesboro.

Proceeded in death by his parents: Father: Elijah Lee Stafford and Mother:

Lou Elza Allen of Jackson County.

Brothers:

Roy Lee Stafford, James Ray Stafford, Raymond Stafford and Rickey Stafford.

Baby infant: Richard Dale Stafford Jr.

Survived by: 1 brother: Thomas,

2 sisters: Reba Williams, and Avie Martin 2 step grandchildren: Angel, and Kylie Phillips.

Brother Charles Erickson will be officiating and interment will be at the Smith Chapel Cemetery in the Dodson Branch Community of Jackson County.

#### **Robin Michelle Stafford**

b. 18 April 1978 – d. 6 August 1988.

# Roy Lee Stafford Obt.

b. 29 March 1941, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 August 1999, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of May 1962, White Co., TN to **Daisy Elizabeth (Eller) Stafford**, b. 5 August 1944 – d. 2 August 2008, d/o **Thomas Calvin Eller** (1873-1976) & **Daisy Elizabeth Dodson** (1902-1979), both buried in Anderson Cemetery, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN. Roy Lee Stafford, s/o **Elijah Lee Stafford** (1916-1977) & **Lou Elza "Lulie" Allen** (1917-2006).

- \*See Elizabeth Frances (Stafford) Norris Obt.
- \*See Elijah Lee Stafford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Tommy Lee Stafford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 201 – Roy Lee Stafford married 14 May 1962, White Co., TN, age 21, b. 29 March 1941, address: Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN to Daisy Elizabeth Eller, age, blank, b. 5 August 1944, address: Blank. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Tom Eller, Crossville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of male: Elijah Stafford, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Roy Lee Stafford, 58, of Crossville, who passed away Aug. 29, 1999, were held Sept. 1 at Baker's Crossroads Baptist Church. Bro. Kenneth Young officiated, with special music by Donnie Shelton.

He was born March 29, 1941 in Jackson County, TN, the son of Elijah Lee Stafford and Lou Elza Allen Stafford.

Mr. Stafford was a factory worker for Royal Oaks and he was of the Baptist faith.

Survivors include his wife, Daisy Eller Stafford of Crossville; daughters, Elizabeth Norris and Anita Hurley, both of Crossville; son, Ronald Stafford of Cameron, NC; seven grandchildren; mother, Lou Elza

Stafford of Crossville; brothers, Thomas, Ricky and Richard Stafford, all of Crossville; and sisters, Reba Williams and Avie Stafford, both of Crossville.

He was preceded in death by his son, Tommy Lee Stafford.

Pallbearers were Gene Dixon Sr., Gene Dixon Jr., J.B. Netherton, Keith Poore, Stanley Eller, Steve Eller, Terri Eller and Clayton Eller.

Bilbrey Funeral Home was in charge of the arrangements.

### Timothy Howard "Red" Stafford Obt.

b. 4 October 1965, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 31 December 2018, Cumberland Co., TN, s/o Ray Howard Stafford (1945-1997) & Roberta (Montgomery) Stafford Hunter. Shares tombstone with his father.

\*See Raymond "Ray" Howard Stafford Obt.

**CROSSVILLE** — Funeral services for Timothy "Red" Howard Stafford, 53, of Crossville, were held at 1 p.m., Friday, Jan. 4, at Bilbrey Funeral Home in Crossville, Tennessee. Interment was in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County, Tennessee.

He passed away Monday, Dec. 31, 2018, in Cumberland Medical Center.

He was born Oct. 4, 1965, in Cookeville, Tennessee, to the late Raymond Stafford and Roberta (Montgomery) Hunter of Crossville.

Red was of the Baptist Faith. He was also a very sweet and loving son and brother, who will be missed by all of his family and friends.

He is survived by his mother, Roberta Hunter of Crossville; and four sisters and two brothers-in-law, Sandy Sprong of Gainesboro, Tennessee, Jennifer Schultz (Jim) of Gainesboro, Amy Foster of Cookeville and Rachel Stafford (John) of Gainesboro.

Red was preceded in death by his father, Raymond Stafford; and a brother, Raymond Morgan.

Arrangements by Bilbrey Funeral Home, Inc., 76 E. Adams Street, Crossville, TN.

#### **Tommy Lee Stafford**

b. & d. 20 September 1963, s/o **Roy Lee Stafford** (1941-1999) & **Daisy Elizabeth Eller** (1944-2008). \*See Roy Lee Stafford Obt.

# Willie James "Jay" Stafford Obt.

b. 12 December 1918, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 7 December 2001, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of August 1947, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI to **Mable Pauline (Exford) Stafford**, b. 28 May 1906, North Adams, Berkshire, MA – d. 5 March 1973, Cadillac, Wexford Co., MI, d/o **Myron Eugene Exford** (1872-1930) & **Cora Jane Larabee** (1878-1923). Mable Pauline (Exford) Stafford is buried in Oakland Hills Memorial Gardens Cemetery, Novi, Oakland Co., MI. Willie James "Jay" Stafford, s/o **Herschel Grant Stafford** (1880-1946) & **Maggie Leona Smith** (1890-1950), both buried in Pharris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN.

Funeral services for Mr. Willie J. Stafford, 82, of Crossville, were conducted at 2 p.m. Sunday, Dec. 9, 2001, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville with Bro. Kenneth Young officiating. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery with Whitson Funeral Home in charge of the arrangements.

Mr. Stafford died Friday, Dec. 7 at Cumberland Medical Center in Crossville. He was a farmer.

Born December 12, 1918, in Jackson County, he was the son of the late Hershel and Maggie (Smith)

Stafford. In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by three sisters, Stella Stafford, Mattie Davidson, and Lucille Garrett; and three brothers, Ensel Stafford, Elijah Stafford, and Joe Stafford.

Survivors include a brother, Johnny Stafford, Cookeville; and other family members.

Pallbearers were Lynn Miller, Ricky Stafford, Charlie Flynn, Keith Martin, Matthew Williams, Boyd Flowers, Louis Davidson, and Charles David-son.

## Willie May (McCloud) Stafford Obt.

b. 16 September 1946, Putnam Co., TN – d. 31 January 2005, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of June 1964, Putnam Co., TN to **James Ray Stafford**, b. 5 March 1943 – d. 24 December 1994, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, s/o **Elijah Lee Stafford** (1916-1977) & **Lou Elza Allen** (1917-2006). Willie May (McCloud) Stafford, d/o **Willie Lawrence McCloud** (1920-1985) & **Beulah Mae Blaylock** (1927-1994), both buried in Sand Springs Memorial Gardens, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Elijah Lee Stafford buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 438 – James Ray Stafford married 27 June 1964, Putnam Co., TN, b. 5 March 1943 *sic*, address: 534 W. 7<sup>th</sup>, Cookeville, TN to Willie Mae McCloud, b. 16 September 1946 *sic*, address; 539 W. 7<sup>th</sup>, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. Beulah McCloud, 534 W. 7<sup>th</sup>, Cookeville, TN).

Willie Mae Stafford, 58, of Crossville, passed away Jan. 31, 2005. Funeral services were conducted Feb. 3 from the chapel of Bilbrey Funeral Home, with burial in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County, TN. Bro. Kenneth Young officiated, with special music by Loretta Hood and Charity Presley.

Mrs. Stafford was born Sept. 16, 1946 in Putnam County, the daughter of Lawrence and Beulah Blaylock McCloud.

She was a homemaker and of the Baptist faith.

Survivors include her daughters and sons-in-law, Vickie Lynn and Scott Allen Ray, Lisa Fae and Jerry Wayne Walker and Jennie Ray and Sherman Pelfrey, all of Crossville; grandchildren, Cody Stafford, Tiffani Lane, Chantel Walker, Sierra Ray and Brittany Ray; sisters, Shirley Stafford of Crossville, Betty Webb and Linda Allen, both of Cookeville; brothers, Billy and Dewayne McCloud of Cookeville; and boyfriend, Ernest McCloud of Cookeville.

She was preceded in death by her husband, James Ray Stafford; and daughter, Robin Michelle Stafford. Pallbearers were Sherman Pelfrey, Jerry Walker, Alvin Lane, Dustin Lane, Jody Webb and Boyd Flowers. Bilbrey Funeral Home, Inc. was in charge of the arrangements.

## **Becky Ann Stewart**

b. & d. 25 February 1963, d/o Mr. & Mrs. W. L. Stewart.

## Matilda Ann "Til" (Scott) Stewart Obt.

b. 1 January 1935, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 November 2020, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of September 1957, Putnam Co., TN to **Oplis Armel Stewart**, b. 14 June 1923 – d. 8 October 1995, (TEC 5 US Army WWII), s/o **Lowery Waymon Stewart** (1889-1959) & **Nola Jane Gaw** (1897-1992), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Matilda Ann "Til" (Scott) Stewart, d/o **Morgan Lee Scott** (1914-1988) & **Martha Mamie Clyde** (1915-1997), both buried in Fairview Cemetery, Burristown, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Oplis Armel Stewart buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 160 – Oplis Armel Stewart married 3 September 1957, Putnam Co., TN, age 34, b. 14 June 1923, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Matilda Ann Scott, age 23, address: Rt. 2, Gainesboro, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Morgan Scott, Rt. 3, Gainesboro, TN).

Funeral services for Matilda Ann Scott Stewart, 85, of Cookeville, TN, will be held on Saturday, November 28, 2020, at 1 P.M. at Anderson Upper Cumberland Funeral Home in Gainesboro, TN. Burial will follow in the Smith's Chapel Cemetery in Putnam County, TN.

The family will receive friends on Friday from 4 P.M. - 8 P.M., and Saturday from 10 A.M. until time of services.

She passed away on Monday, November 23, 2020, at her residence.

She was born January 1, 1935, in Jackson County, TN, to the late Morgan and Mamie Scott. On September 3, 1957, she was married to the late Oplis Armel Stewart. She was a homemaker, and her hobbies included gardening, sewing, shopping, and visiting with her family and friends, especially her children and grandchildren. She attended the Fairview Church of Christ in Putnam County for many years.

In addition to her husband and parents, she was preceded in death by 1 Step Daughter: Rita Deweese; 1 Step Son: Tommy Stewart; 5 Brothers: Andy Scott, Jerry Scott, Hamp Scott, Walton Scott, and Curtis Scott; and 3 Sisters: Mary Scott Pound, Sally Scott Masters, and Myrtle Scott Phillips.

Survivors include 4 Children: Patricia Lafever Johnson (Kirby) of Cookeville, TN, Joann Abrams (Eric) of Kingston, GA, Peggy Stewart of Gainesboro, TN, and Gerald Stewart of Cookeville, TN; Grandchildren: Brooke Young (Josh), Kelly Rice (Chanse), Justin Lafever (Sarah), Shane and Betsy Stewart, and Jewel Beaty; Step Children: Faye Ramsey of Cookeville, TN, Janie White (Bill) of Oak Ridge, TN, Gary Stewart (Pam) of Cookeville, TN, and Donna Lafever (Hal) of Silver Point, TN; 2 Brothers: Odell Scott (Marie) of Cookeville, TN, and Richard Scott of Gainesboro, TN; 2 Sisters: Carolyn Scott Burris of Gainesboro, TN, and Cathy Scott Stafford of Algood, TN; and several great grandchildren, step-grandchildren, and step-great grandchildren. Several nieces, nephews, other relatives, and friends also survive.

Bro. Danny Scott will officiate at the services.

In lieu of flowers, memorial donations may be made to the Smith's Chapel Cemetery or the Alzheimer's Society by contacting the funeral home.

Pallbearers: Ronnie Scott, Tim Scott, Harold Scott, Jeff Scott, Michael Burris, and Johnny Pearson

### **Oplis Armel Stewart**

b. 14 June 1923, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 October 1995, (TEC 5 US Army WWII), md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of September 1957, Putnam Co., TN to **Matilda Ann (Scott) Stewart**, b. 1 January 1935, Jackson Co., TN – d. 23 November 2020, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Morgan Lee Scott** (1914-1988) & **Martha Mamie Clyde** (1915-1997). Oplis Armel Stewart, s/o **Lowery Waymon Stewart** (1889-1959) & **Nola Jane Gaw** (1897-1992). Oplis Armel Stewart also md **Mary Ann (Dennis) Stewart**, b. 13 June 1928, Putnam Co., TN – d. 9 July 1957, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **William James Dennis** (1898-1953) & **Emily Belle Elikins** (1896-1949), both buried in Pharris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Mary Ann (Dennis Stewart is buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. **Mary Ann (Dennis) Stewart**: Cause of Death, Auto truck accident, injury to dead & chest instant death.
\*See Matilda Ann "Til" (Scott) Stewart Obt.

See Matilda Aiii 111 (Scott) Stewart Oot.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 160 – Oplis Armel Stewart married 3 September 1957, Putnam Co., TN, age 34, b. 14 June 1923, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Matilda Ann Scott, age 23, address: Rt. 2, Gainesboro, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Morgan Scott, Rt. 3, Gainesboro, TN).

US WWII Army Enlistment Records (1938-1946)

Name: Oplis A Stewart

Race: White

Marital status: Single, without dependents (Single)

Rank: Private
Birth Year: 1923
Nativity State or Country: Tennessee

Citizenship: Citizen

**Residence:** Jackson, Tennessee **Education:** Grammar school

Civil Occupation: Cooks, except private family

**Enlistment Date:** 27 Mar 1943

Enlistment Place: Fort Oglethorpe, Georgia

Service Number: 34727941

**Branch:** No branch assignment **Component:** Selectees (Enlisted Men)

**Source:** Civil Life

**Height:** 74 **Weight:** 088

# Sherman Lee Stewart

b. 7 August 1898, Overton Co., TN - d. 2 February 1957, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 1<sup>st</sup> of October 1922, Putnam Co., TN to **Violet Florence (Davis) Stewart**, b. 6 January 1907 – d. 19 May 1985, d/o **Thomas Anderson Davis** (1861-1936) & **Elizabeth Jane Ford** (1840-1920). Sherman Lee Stewart, s/o **Noah Aron Stewart** (1878-1922) & **Ozina Smith** (1880-1945), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

\*See Thomas Anderson Davis buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 120, #2740 – Lee Stewart married 1 October 1922, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Violet Davis).

### **Shirley Smith Stewart**

b. 2 May 1918, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 June 1979, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of November 1948 to **Hurtha "Hertha" Lee (Regan) Stewart**, b. 18 February 1927 – d. 14 June 1996. Shirley Smith Stewart, s/o **Noah Aron Stewart** (1878-1922) & **Ozina Smith** (1880-1946), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN.

### Waymon Lowe "Pop" Stewart

b. 4 November 1924, Overton Co., TN – d. 11 December 1992, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, md Violet Jean (Trent) Stewart, b. 12 February 1924, Olive Hill, Carter, KY – d. 29 February 2000, Putnam Co., TN, d/o General Jackson "Jack" Trent (1902-1962) & Mollie Napier (1907-1965). General Jackson "Jack" Trent is buried in New Hope Cemetery, New Hope, Jackson Co., TN. Waymon M. "Pop" Stewart, s/o Sherman Lee Stewart (1898-1957) & Violet Florence Davis (1907-1985).

US WWII Army Enlistment Records (1938-1946)

Name: Waymon Lowe Stewart

Race: White Age: 18

**Birth Date:** 4 Nov 1924

**Birth Place:** Overton County, Tenn U S A **Residence Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date: 28 Dec 1942

Registration Place: Putnam, Tennessee

Employer: None
Weight: 140
Complexion: Dark
Eye Color: Hazel
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 6" 2"

**Next of Kin:** Lee Stewart

#### Thomas Junior "Tom" Stewart Jr. Obt.

b. 15 July 1932, Jackson Co., TN – d. 28 February 2003, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md **Evelyn Inez** (Helms) Stewart, b. 2 April 1935, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 November 1955, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **John Thomas Helms** (1902-1962) & **Myrtle Lou Elrod** (1909-2000). Thomas Junior "Tom" Stewart Jr. also md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of February 1956, Cumberland Co., TN to **Rhoda Belle** (Woody) **Stewart**. \*See John Thomas Helms buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Cumberland Co., TN, pg. 269 – Thomas Junior Stewart married 21 February 1956, Cumberland Co., TN, age 23, address: 209 Miller, Crossville, TN to Rhoda Belle Woody, age 21, address: Crossville, TN).

Thomas "Tom" Stewart Jr., 70, of Crossville, passed away Feb. 28, 2003. Visitation will be held Friday, March 7, from 6-9 p.m. Funeral services will be held Saturday, March 8, at 11 a.m. from the chapel of Crossville Memorial Funeral Home, with graveside services at 2 p.m. at Smith's Chapel Cemetery 15th District in Putnam County, TN. Roger Davis will officiate.

Mr. Stewart was born July 15, 1932 in Jackson County, TN, the son of Sherman Lee and Violet Davis Stewart.

He was baptized in and a member of the Washington Ave. Baptist Church in Cookeville in 1968. He was in residential and commercial construction.

Survivors include his wife of 47 years, Rhoda Woody Stewart; sons, Danny Stewart of Dallas, TX, Tommy Stewart of Crossville, Donny Stewart of Cookeville and Ricky Stewart of Crossville; daughters, Kathy Frazier of Richmond, VA and Kris Jones of Crossville; 17 grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren; brothers, Robert Stewart of Phoenix, AZ and Ralph Stewart of Atlanta, GA; and sisters, Betty Scruggs of Cookeville, Evelyn Ward of Indiana, Jainie Wynkoop of Indiana and Cora Jackson of Jackson County, TN.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his first wife, Evelyn Inez Helms Stewart; son, Kenny Stewart; grandson, Tommy Stewart; brothers, Noah Anderson and Waymon Lowe; and sister, Wynona Loftis.

Pallbearers were Dan Stewart, Tom Stewart, Don Stewart, Rick Stewart, Ed Jones and Brad Frazier.

In lieu of flowers, please make contributions to the Gideons in memory of Mr. Stewart.

Crossville Memorial Funeral Home & Crematory, Inc. is in charge of the arrangements.

## Elizabeth R. Stults

b. 14 February 1840, TN – d. 6 August 1913, TN, d/o **James Stults** (1798-1880) & **Frances Mary Davis**, both buried in Owen-Jaquess Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Elizabeth R. Stults is the sister of George Jefferson Stults (1821-1918).

\*See James Edwin Stults buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **James Edwin Stults**

b. 3 November 1853, Rhea Co., TN – d. 5 February 1934, Putnam Co., TN, md Elizabeth (Isham) Stults, b. 4 March 1862, TN – d. 28 June 1920. James Edwin Sults, s/o George Jefferson Stults (1821-1918) & Elinder Ellen Gear (1821-1891), both buried in Owen-Jaquess Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. \*See Elizabeth R. Stults buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Jennette Ruth (Goodson) Hammonds Sullivan Obt.

b. 20 February 1935, LaPorte Co., IN – d. 22 December 2020, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md Ralph Sullivan. Jennette Ruth (Goodson) Hammonds Sullivan, d/o Viron Goodson & Ethyl Pace. Jennette Ruth (Goodson) Hammonds Sullivan also md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of October 1958 to Demas Corby Hammonds, b. 9 October 1925 – d. 26 February 1999, buried in Smith's Chapel Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Demas Corby Hammons Obt.

Funeral services for Jennette Ruth Sullivan, age 85 of Cookeville, will be at 11 a.m. Tuesday December 29 at Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home. Interment will follow at Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends Tuesday from 10 a.m. until service time. Please practice social distancing and the use of masks are encouraged.

Jennette passed away Tuesday morning December 22, 2020 at her home.

She was born February 20, 1935 in LaPorte County, IN to the late Viron and Ethyl Pace Goodson.

Jennette was a member of Fairview Church of Christ.

She is survived by her husband, Ralph Sullivan; sisters, Laura (Bob) Day, and Charlotte (Raymond) Ambers all of LaPorte County, IN; daughter-in-law, Georgette Sullivan; grandchildren, Doug Sullivan Jr., Jason Hammonds, Christopher Hammonds, Sandra (Matthew) Russell, Sherrie (Joseph) Durham; and great grandchildren, Caleb and Casey Hammonds, Brianna, Andrianna, Jacob, and Jonathan Durham, Morgan, Aiden, Madelyn Russell.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Demas Hammonds; sons, Douglas Sullivan and Donald Hammonds; daughter, Karla Lane; sisters, Elizabeth Stevens and Vivian Martin; brothers, Arlon Goodson and Viron Goodson.

Hooper Huddleston and Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. (931)526-6111 Share your thoughts and memories at www.hhhfunerals.com.

## Effie Mae (Anderson) Sutton

b. 11 October 1902, TN – d. 23 June3 1944, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of August 1932, Overton Co., TN to **Noah Sutton**, b. 14 January 1890, TN – d. 5 December 1966, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Philander H. Sutton** (1857-1934) & **Margaret A. Fleming. Noah Sutton** also md on the 20<sup>th</sup> of October 1912, Overton Co., TN to **Nannie Pearl (Burgess) Sutton** (1910-1988), both buried in Sand Springs Memorial Gardens, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN. Effie Mae (Anderson) Sutton, d/o **Samuel Garland Anderson** (1878-1857) & **Bernice Elam Matthews** (1883-1941).

\*See Samuel Garland Anderson Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 167 – Noah Sutton married 18 August 1932, Overton Co., TN to Effic Anderson).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 260 – Noah Sutton married 20<sup>th</sup> of October 1912, Overton Co., TN to Nannie Burgess).

Funeral services for Mrs Effie Anderson Meadows Sutton were conducted at Smith Chapel Sunday afternoon by the Rev J T Patton of Cookeville. She was born October 11, 1902 and passed away June 23, 1944. She was married to William Arland Meadows in 1931, and married Noah Sutton in 1932. She became a member of the Baptist Church in early childhood.

Survivors include her husband; a daughter, Mrs Ida Meadows Phillips, Dayton, OH; her father, Rev S G Anderson, Cookeville; 4 brothers, Italy and Fletcher, Cookeville; William, Dayton, OH; Virgil, in the Armed Forces somewhere overseas; 2 sisters, Mrs Willard Armstrong, Readyville; Mrs John H Curtis, Cookeville; and a step-mother

## **Lawrence Thurston Swallows**

b. 2 August 1915, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 February 1965, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of August 1940, Overton Co., TN to **Serena Ella (Anderson) Swallows**, b. 27 December 1916, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 September 2003, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Elijah Oliver Anderson** (1885-1967) & Josephine "Josie" Lola Matthews (1890-1978) . Lawrence Thurston Swallows, s/o **Talmadge Dewitt Swallows** (1890-1986) & **Sarah Margie "Maggie" Mason** (1897-1965).

\*See Elijah Oliver Anderson Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 350 – Thurston Swallows, married 2 August 1940, Overton Co., TN to Ella Anderson).

## **Wanda Faye Swallows**

b. 10 September 1942 – d. 11 September 1942, d/o **Lawrence Thurston Swallows** (1915-1965) & **Ella Anderson** (1916-2003).

### Nancy Elizabeth "Bettie" (McDaniel) Swack Obt.

b. 3 August 1868, TN – d. 22 February 1932, Putnam Co., TN, md **Andrew John "A.J." Swack**, b. 16 November 1859, TN – d. 23 Augsut 1922, TN, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Allen Swack** (1825-1891) & **Margaret Clark** (1830-1880), both buried in Ray Cemetery, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Thomas F. McDaniel buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Mr & Mrs Jim Swack and children and Charles Swack of Nashville, Mr & Mrs Perry Swack and children of Rickman, and Mr & Mrs Estel Swack of Cookeville were called to the bedside of their mother, Mrs Bettie Swack, Wednesday night. She was stricken with paralysis at 5 p.m. Wednesday and died 2 hours later. None of the children were with her at the time of her death except Frank, he being near her home when she was stricken.

Mrs Bettie Swack was a good, true Christian woman, loved by all who knew her. She was 64. She is survived by 5 sons, Frank, Jimmie, Estel, Perry and Charles and her mother, Mrs McDaniel; 4 sisters, Mrs Mary Jaquess, Cookeville; Mrs Alice Harp, Paran; Mrs Ada Ford, Sand Springs; Miss Sallie McDaniel, Detroit; 3 brothers, Thomas, Frank and Alfred McDaniel, and 9 grandchildren.

Burial was at Smith's Chapel.

Putnam Herald, TN: 2 March 1933

# **Albert Oliver Swift**

b. 21 May 1877, TN – d. 3 January 1953, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 4<sup>th</sup> of August 1898, Putnam Co., TN to **Ida Delia (Jaquess) Swift**, b. 13 November 1874, Jackson Co., TN – d. 24 October 1934, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **Joseph Grimsley Jaquess** (1844-1918) & **Mary Angeline Owen** (1846-1923). Albert Oliver Swift, s/o **Josiah Horton Swift** (1851-1918) & **Martha Josephine Sliger** (1854-1926),

- \*See Joseph Grimsley Jaquess buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Cora Effie Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Oscar Lee Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Sophia Ella Swift Obt.
- \*See William Bradley Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 42 – A. O. Swift married 4 August 1898, Putnam Co., TN to D. I. Jaquess).

## Cora Effie Swift

b. 19 May 1904, Jackson Co., TN – d. 1 January 1983, TN, md **Garland Knight**. Cora Effie Swift, d/o **Albert Oliver Swift** (1877-1953) & **Ida Delia Jaquess** (1874-1934). Cora never married, but she did have a daughter & son-in-law who share this headstone. **Ina Willene Swift** married **Ben R.Chaffin**. So the shared stone is why they have it Swift-Chaffin.

\*See Albert Oliver Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Flem Baker Swift

b. 12 October 1912, Jackson Co., TN – d. 12 November 1915, Jackson Co., TN, s/o **Albert Oliver Swift** (1877-1953) & **Ida Delia Jaquess** (1874-1934).

\*See Albert Olive Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Horton Lee Swift**

b. 10 April 1943, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 July 1996, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of May 1980, White Co., TN to **Debra Sue (Poteet) Swift**, b. 7 May 1956. Horton Lee Swift, s/o **Oscar Lee Swift** (1899-1955) & **Lena Mae Mayberry** (1908-1994).

\*See Michael Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Fayette Co., TN, pg. 14 – Horton Lee Swift married 23 October 1971, Fayette Co., TN, age 28, address: 267 Whitson St., Cookeville, TN to Vallie Alene Harris, age 33, address: Rt. 9, Cookeville, TN)

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, White Co., TN, pg. 265 – Horton Lee Swift married 16 May 1980, White Co., TN, age 37, b. 10 April 1943, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Debra Sue Poteet, age 24, b. 7 May 1956, address; Rt. 9, Box 389B, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: James Poteet, Rt. 1, Box 205, Cookeville, TN).

### **Josiah Horton Swift**

b. 25 May 1851, Ashe Co., NC – d. 22 June 1918, Jackson Co., TN, md Martha Josephine (Sliger) Swift, b. 17 April 1854, Washington Co., TN – d. 8 November 1926, Jackson Co., TN, d/o Adam Sliger (1817-1896) & Elizabeth E. Miller (1822-1892), both buried in Isom Cemetery, White Co., TN. Josiah Horton Swift, s/o James Swift Jr. (1821-1883) & Elizabeth Ann Wallace (1824-1907).

\*See Albert Oliver Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### Michael Lee Swift

b. 2 August 1958 – d. 23 October 2007, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of March 2004 to Lori M. (Lafever) Swift, b. 3 July 1971. Michael Swift, s/o Horton Lee Swift (1943-1996)

\*See Horton Lee Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Oscar Lee Swift

b. 27 November 1899, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 September 1955, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of August 1934, Jackson Co., TN to **Lena Mae (Mayberry) Swift**, b. 30 March 1908, Jackson Co., TN – d. 16 February 1994, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Winchester Cole Mayberry** (1875-1961) & **Judy Angeline "Judy" Ransom** (1886-1971). Oscar Lee Swift, s/o **Albert Oliver Swift** (1877-1953) & **Ida Delia Jaquess** (1874-1934).

\*See Gay Nell (Swift) Pippin Obt.

- \*See Albert Olive Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Horton Lee Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 525 – O. L. Swift married 9 August 1934, Jackson Co., TN to Lena Mae Mayberry).

## Sophia Ella Swift Obt.

b. 13 September 1910, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 December 1999, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o Albert Oliver Swift (1877-1953) & Ida Delia Jaquess (1874-1934).

<sup>\*</sup>See Oscar Lee Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

\*See Albert Olive Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

**COOKEVILLE** -- Funeral services for Ella Swift, 89, of Cookeville, will be held at 11 a.m. on Sat., Jan. 1, 2000, from the chapel of Dyer Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 5-9 p.m. today, Fri., Dec. 31, at the funeral home.

Miss Swift died on Wed., Dec. 29, 1999, at Masters Health Care.

She was born on Sept. 13, 1910, in Jackson County to the late Albert and Delia Jacquess Swift. Miss Swift was a homemaker and a member of North Dayton Baptist Church in Dayton, Ohio.

Her family includes six nieces, Willene Chaffin and Gaynell Pippin, both of Cookeville, Wilma Likens of Ohio, Juanita Horn of Murfreesboro, Evelyn Hodge of Texas, and Betty Sexton of Kentucky; a sister-in-law, Emma Swift of Murfreesboro; and a host of great-nieces and nephews.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by three sisters, Effie Swift, Edna Buck and Jewell Byers; and four brothers, Oscar, Wallace, Carlos and Bradley Swift.

Pallbearers will be Jerry and Bob Horn, Mark Sexton, Vestal and Earl Jacquess, Ralph and Luke Chaffin, Glenn Howard and Michael Swift.

Bro. Dwayne Chaffin and Don Chaffin will officiate at the services.

## William Bradley Swift

b. 30 July 1908, Jackson Co., TN – d. 22 December 1977, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of December 1930, Jackson Co., TN to **Emma Doyan (Slagle) Swift**, b. 23 December 1909, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 February 2008, Franklin, Williamson Co., TN, d/o **Benton McMillian Slagle** (1889-19820 & **Martha Ann Allen** (1889-1950, both buried in Shipley Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. William Bradley Swift, s/o **Albert Oliver Swift** (1877-1953) & **Ida Delia Jaquess** (1874-1934).

- \*See Albert Olive Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Cletus Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 121 – Bradley Swift married 19 December 1930, Jackson Co., TN to Emma Slagle).

### William Cletus Swift

b. 16 November 1931 – d. 25 November 1931, s/o William Bradley Swift (1908-1977) & Emma Doyan Slagle (1909-2008).

\*See William Bradley Swift buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Alfred Talley

b. 8 May 1891, TN – d. 13 November 1979, TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of August 1913, Overton Co., TN to **Donna Adeline (Warden) Talley**, b. 19 March 1894, Overton Co., TN – d. 17 August 1959, Jackson Co., TN. **Alfred Talley** also md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of March 1964, Putnam Co., TN to **Maggie Laura (Underwood) Talley Jackson**, b. 22 March 1897, Overton Co., TN – d. 26 May 1987.

- \*See Alma Ada (Talley) Hartness Obt.
- \*See Ephraim Logan Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Arlis E. Talley Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 375 - Alfred Talley married 10 August 1913, Overton Co., TN to Miss Donna Warden).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 385 – Alfred Talley married 28 March 1964, Putnam Co., TN, age 73, b. 8 May 1889 (sic), address; Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Maggie Underwood

Jackson, age 67, b. 22 March 1897, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Harley Jackson, son, Rt. 1, Cookeville, TN).

### Arlis E. Talley Obt.

b. 11 August 1916, Overton Co., TN – d. 24 February 2004, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Gillie Lou** (Jackson) Talley, b. 23 April 1916, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 December 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Ephraim Logan Jackson** (1885-1952) & Maggie Laura Underwood (1897-1987). Arlis E. Talley, s/o Alfred Talley (1891-1979) & Donna Adeline Warden (1894-1959).

- \*See Alfred Talley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Gillie Lou (Jackson) Talley Obt.
- \*See Jimmy Arlis Talley Obt.

Funeral services for Mr. Arlis Talley, 87, of Cookeville, were conducted at 11 a.m. Thursday, February 26, 2004, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville.

Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery with Bro. Buddy Reeder and Bro. Gary Anderson officiating.

Mr. Talley died Tuesday, February 24 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center. He was a retired freight manager at Eagle Express, a member of Fairview Church of Christ, and a former elder and songleader.

Born August 11, 1916, in Overton County, he was the son of the late Alfred and Dona (Warden) Talley. In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife, Gillie Lou (Jackson) Talley; two daughters, Laura Marie and Glenda Fay Talley; two brothers, Ellis Talley and Owen Talley; and two sisters, Stella Mayberry and Alma Hartness.

Survivors include two daughters, Virginia Lynn and her husband, Kenneth, of Cookeville, and Barbara Geesling and her husband, Bobby, of Hilham; a son, Jimmy Talley and his wife, Barbara, of Cookeville; 6 grandchildren; and 11 great grandchildren.

Special care provided by Whitson Funeral Home.

Herald-Citizen, Cookeville, TN: 9 June 2023

## Gillie Lou (Jackson) Talley Obt.

b. 23 April 1916, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 December 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md **Arlis E. Tally**, b. 11 August 1916, Overton Co., TN – d. 24 February 2004, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Alfred Talley** (1891-1979) & **Donna Adeline Warden** (1894-1959). Gillie Lou (Jackson) Talley, d/o **Ephraim Logan Jackson** (1885-1952) & **Maggie Laura Underwood** (1897-1987).

- \*See Ephraim Logan Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Arlis E. Tally Obt.
- \*See Glenda Fay Talley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Laura Marie Talley buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Glenda Fay Talley

b. 21 June 1939 – d. 18 December 1940, d/o Arlis E. Talley (1916-2004) & Gillie L. Jackson (1916-2003). Shares tombstone with her sister Laura Marie Talley (1935-1938).

'The soul of a child is the loveliest flower that grows in the garden of God'

\*See Gillie L. (Jackson) Talley Obt.

### Jimmy Arlis Talley Obt.

b. 24 August1942, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 June 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of August 1963, Overton Co., TN to **Barbara Louise (Mitchell) Talley**. Jimmy Arlis Talley, s/o **Arlis E. Talley** (1916-2004) & **Gillie L. Jackson** (1916-2003).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 384 – Jimmy Arlis Talley married 2 August 1963, Overton Co., TN, age 20, address: Cookeville, TN to Barbara Louise Mitchell, age 17,

address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Kenneth Mitchell, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Mr. Jimmy Arlis Talley, age 80 of Cookeville, will be held on Saturday, June 10, 2023, at 3:00pm from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Mike Dyer and Dan Huffines officiating. Burial will follow at the Smith Chapel Cemetery. Visitation with the family will only be held on Saturday, from 12:00pm till time of the service at 3:00pm.

Jimmy Arlis Talley was born on August 24, 1942, in Putnam County, TN to the late Arlis and Gillie (Jackson) Talley. Jimmy retired from the factory industry having worked with the Norwalk and Fixture World companies. He was a member at the Willow Avenue Church of Christ in Cookeville.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by three sisters: Glenda Faye Talley, Laura Marie Talley, and Barbara Geesling. Plus one grandson: Tryston Crawford

Jimmy is survived by his wife of 59 years, Mrs. Barbara (Mitchell) Talley of Cookeville; Two Daughters and Sons-In-Law: Melissa (Kevin)Crawford & Linda (Jack) Brock; Plus, three grandchildren: Addison Crawford, Kaden Crawford, and Marcus Brock.

Serving as pallbearers will be Ron DeRocher, Michael Lynn, Jonathon Callahan, Kevin Marengo, David Geesling, and David Mayberry.

Serving as honorary pallbearers will be Mr. Ray Jenson and Mr. Charlie Vaughn.

The family would like to give special thanks to Gentive Hospice for their support. The family would also like to suggest that in lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Willow Avenue Meals on Wheels program.

## Laura Marie Tallev

b. 12 July 1935 – d. 22 June 1938, , d/o **Arlis E. Talley** (1916-2004) & **Gillie L. Jackson** (1916-2003). Shares tombstone with her sister Glenda Fay Talley (1939-1940).

'The soul of a child is the loveliest flower that grows in the garden of God'

## Allie Katherine (Fields) Taylor

b. 7 November 1925, Buffalo Valley, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 December 1951, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, md **Ernest Perry Taylor**, b. 16 December 1922, TN – d. 13 December 1960, MI. Allie Katherine Fields, d/o **Benton McMillan Fields** (1887-1966) & **Madie Elizabeth Stout** (1897-1988). Shares tombstone with her daughter, **Joyce Ann Taylor** (1948-1951).

\*See Benton McMillan Fields buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### **Joyce Ann Taylor**

b. 13 April 1948, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 22 December 1951, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI, d/o Ernest Perry Taylor (1922-1960) & Allie Katherine Fields (1925-1951).

\*See Allie Katherine (Fields) Taylor buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Hop Lee Terry Obt.

b. 24 October 1875, TN – d. 7 November 1913, Putnam Co., TN, md **Addie Ophelia (Maddux) Terry**, b. 18 April 1884, TN – d. 29 December 1956, d/o **David "Jeff" Maddux** (1861-1934) & **Mary Lou Grimes**. Hop L. Terry, s/o **William Jasper Terry** (1834-1914) & **Mary Jane Pointer** (1851-1914), both buried in Smyrna Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Opha Jewell (Burnett) Terry Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Gillie L. (Jackson) Talley Obt.

OBITUARY NOTICE FOR: Terry, Hop L.: Hop L. Terry died Friday at his home in the Fifteenth civil district. He was 37 years old and a member of the Christian church. He is survived by his wife and five small children, three girls and two boys. He was the oldest child of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Terry, his father being one of the best known citizens of this county. [Date: 11/13/1913, Vol. XI, No. 46, Page 3] The Putnam County Herald, Cookeville, TN.

# Opha Jewell (Burnett) Terry Obt.

b. 20 April 1911, Putnam Co., TN – d. 16 November 1998, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1935, Putnam Co., TN to **Benton Turney Terry** b. 12 January 1906, TN – d. 2 October 1989, s/o **Hop Lee Terry** (1875-1913) & **Addie Ophelia Maddux** (1884-1956) . Opha Jewell (Burnett) Terry, d/o **John David Burnett** (1873-1941) & **Nancy Ann Walker** (1872-1951), both buried in Sand Springs Memorial Gardens, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Hop Lee Terry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 32–Benton T. Terry married 24 December 1935, Putnam Co., TN, age 29, address: Cookeville, TN to Jewell Burnett, age 24, address: Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: J. D. Burnett, Cookeville, TN).

Jewell Burnett Terry, was the daughter of John David Burnett and Nancy Ann Walker Burnett. She was married to Benton T 'Pete' Terry on 24 Dec 1935. They had no children. Mrs. Terry was a homemaker and retired manager of the Textile Store on the Square in Cookeville. She was a member of the Stone Seminary Free Will Baptist Church. She was also a 50-year member of the Bohannon Home Demonstration Club. Her family includes two nieces, Jean Wyrick and Bessie Allen, both of Cookeville, TN; and five nephews, Charles and Randall McCormick, both of Cookeville, TN, Carl McCormick of Kentucky, Joe McCormick of Georgia, and Roy McCormick of Ohio. In addition to her parents and husband, she was preceded in death by two sisters, Pearlie Mae Burnett McCormick and Bessie Lou Burnett Hudgens; a niece, Joyce McCormick; and a nephew, J.D. McCormick. Cleve Hitchcock and Frank Davis officated at the funeral service.

## Lola Lassiephene (Allen) Thaxton Obt.

b. 4 December 1919, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 March 2014, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of April 1944, Cook Co., IL to **Fred Thaxton**, b. 11 March 1911, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN – d. 21 September 2003, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **James B. Thaxton** (1889-1935) & **Lucy Way** (1885-1977), she is buried in Dudney's Hill Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN. James B. Thaxton is buried in John M. Burris Family Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN. Lola Lassiephene (Allen) Thaxton, d/o **James Franklin Allen** (1884-1938) & **Mary Luna Boyd** (1896-1980).

\*See James Franklin Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Lola L. Thaxton, 94, of Cookeville, will be held Yhursday, April 3 at 3p.m. in the chapel of Presley Funeral Home with Chris McMichael officiating. Burial will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends Wednesday 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. and again Thursday 12 noon until time of services at the funeral home.

Mrs. Thaxton passed away Monday, March 31, 2014 at Life House Residential Hospice.

She was born Dec.4, 1919 in Jackson County, Tn. to the late James Franklin Allen and Marie Luna Boyd Allen.

Mrs. Thaxton was a member of the Engrafted Word Church. She loved her family and enjoyed gardening and flowers.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, Fred Thaxton, four brothers, Mack Allen, Larry Allen, JB Allen and lee Allen. Four sisters, Alma Allen, Lena Gentry, Ava Nell Wilson and Edna Lee.

Mrs. Thaxton is survived by a daughter, Wanda Sue Scott of Cookeville, four grandchildren, Sharot K. Bennett of Rickman, Gary Gene Bradford and wife Kim, Cathy Renee Bradford and Crystal Lynn Cumby all of Cookeville, seven great grandchildren, ten great-great grandchildren, a sister, Alene Stevens of Ocala, Florida, a special niece, Joyce Dillon of Monterey and a host of nieces and nephews.

The family wishes to express a special thank you to Life House Residential Hospice and special friends, Teresa Kerley, Angie White, Kate Badoe, Harry Dilts, Rick Newman, Marcelino Sanchez and Chad Redmon from the Engrafted Word Church.

Pallbearers will be Marlen Weaver, Chad Redmon, Darrell Kerley, AJ Vaughn, Luke Eldridge and Rick Newman.

## **Ben David Underwood**

b. 23 February 1944 – d. 1 March 1944, s/o William Cramp Underwood (1900-1987) & Nova Dallas Burrough (1905-1990).

\*See Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood Obt.

## Illa Magdalene Underwood

b. 9 April 1933 – d. 24 February 1935, d/o William Cramp Underwood (1900-1987) & Dellia Jackson (1892-1935).

### James Carlie Underwood

b. 3 October 1928, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 20 September 2001, Weatherford, Parker Co., TX, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of February 1975, Dallas, Dallas Co., TX to **Iris Yvonne (Humphrey) Underwood**, b. 18 December 1936, Columbia Co., AR – d. 5 September 2010, Weatherford, Parker Co., TX. James Carlie Underwood, s/o **William Cramp Underwood** (1900-1987) & **Dellia Jackson** (1892-1935).

\*See Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood Obt.

(**Source**: Texas State Marriage record, Dallas, TX – James C. Underwood married 15 February 1975, Dallas, TX to Iris Y. Humphrey).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: James Carlie Underwood

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 18

Relationship to Draftee: Self (Head)

**Birth Date:** 3 Oct 1928

Birth Place: Cookville, Tennessee, USA
Residence Place: Detroit, Wayne, Michigan, USA

**Registration Date:** 4 Oct 1946

Registration Place: Detroit, Wayne, Michigan, USA

**Employer:** Michigan Alvasick Co

Weight: 135
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Brown
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5 5

Next of Kin: Lena Rhyn

<sup>\*</sup>See Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood Obt.

### Marilyn Underwood Obt.

b. 11 August 1962, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 7 May 2016, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Robert Benton Underwood** (1930-2009) & **Margaret June Pippin** (1935-1971), both buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

\*See Robert Benton Underwood Obt., buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

Services for Marilyn Underwood, 53, of Cookeville, Tennessee will be held on Monday, May 9, 2016, at Anderson - Upper Cumberland Funeral Home in Gainesboro, Tennessee. Burial will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery.

Marilyn passed from this life on Saturday, May 7, 2016, at NHC Healthcare of Cookeville, Tennessee.

She was born on August 11, 1962, in Detroit, Wayne County, Michigan, to the late Robert Benton Underwood and the late Margaret 'June' Pippin Underwood. She was an appliance factory worker, and a member of the Zion Church of Christ.

### Survivors include 2 Brothers -

Ben (Anita) Underwood of Putnam County, and James Underwood of White County, Tennessee; 2 Nephews - Joseph (Deanna) Underwood of White County, and Jared (Jackie) Underwood of Putnam County; 2 Nieces - Julie (Luke) Wilken of Silver Point, Tennessee, and Jana Underwood Hare of Lexington, Kentucky; and 10 Great Nieces and Nephews - Taylor Underwood, Rhett Underwood, Jennifer Maynard, Jessica Maynard, Shane Maynard, Jordan Underwood, Josie Underwood, Levi Wilken, Jenna Wilken, and Lyza Wilken.

Bro. Ted Gaw, Bro. Dale Crossman, and Bro. John Anderson will officiate at the services.

Memorial donations may be made to the National Multiple Sclerosis Society or Smith Chapel Cemetery by contacting the funeral home.

## Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood Obt.

b. 19 December 1905, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 September 1990, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 6<sup>th</sup> of September 1936, Jackson Co., TN to **William Cramp Underwood**, b. 26 September 1900, Overton Co., TN – d. 31 December 1987, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **William Wallace Underwood** (1866-1946) & **Minnie Long Moore** (1875-1957), both buried in Sunset Cemetery, Clinton, Anderson Co., TN. William Cramp Underwood also md on the 17<sup>th</sup> of August 1919, Overton Co., TN to **Dellia (Jackson) Underwood**, b. 14 November 1892 – d. 17 October 1935, d/o **Jessie Eli Jackson** (1856-1921) & **Mary Emeline Allen** (1862-1923). Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood, d/o **James Robartis Burroughs** (1873-1966) & **Pearlie Haney** (1871-1963), both buried in Young Cemetery, Center Grove, Jackson Co., TN. (William, Nova and Dellia all share the same tombstone).

- \*See Jessie Eli Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Ben David Underwood buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Edith (Underwood) Voskuhl Obt.
- \*See Illa Magdalene Underwood buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 326 – Cramp Underwood married 6 September 1936, Jackson Co., TN to Noria Burris

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 85 – Cramp Underwood married 17 August 1919, Overton Co., TN to Delia Jackson).

Born in Jackson County, she was the daughter of the late Robartus and Pearlie Haney Burroughs.

Her family includes a daughter, Sue Rittenberry of Bon Air; three sons, Fred Underwood and Kenneth Underwood of Lavergne and Harold Underwood of Cookeville; four step-daughters, Myrtle Anderson, Myrtle Ballard and Bonnie Anderson, all of Cookeville, and Edith Voskhul of Michigan; three step-sons,

Everett Underwood and Carlie Underwood, both of Cookeville, and Benton Underwood of Bon Air; two sisters, Viola Williams and Lucy Flatt, both of Jackson County; 15 grandchildren, 22 step-grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren and 24 step-grandchildren.

Mrs. Underwood was preceded in death by her husband, William Cramp Underwood; son, Ben David Underwood; a twin sister, Ova Burroughs; and two brothers, Nathan B. Burroughs and Crawford Burroughs.

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

William Cramp Underwood

Gender: Male
Race: White
Age: 41

Birth Date: 26 Sep 1900 Birth Place: Overton, Tenn

**Residence Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 16 Feb 1942

**Registration Place:** Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee **Employer:** Self Cookeville R F D 1 (Farmer)

Weight: 123

**Complexion:** Light Brown

Eye Color: Brown
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5" 2"

**Next of Kin:** Nova Underwood

# Edith (Underwood) Voskuhl Obt.

b. 20 March 1927, Jackson Co., TN – d. 2 January 2011, Midland, Midland Co., MI, md **Jack Voskuhl**. Edith (Underwood) Voskuhl, d/o **William Cramp Underwood** (1900-1987) & **Dellia Jackson** (1892-1935).

**COOKEVILLE** -- Memorial services for Edith Voskuhl, 83, of Beaverton, Mich., will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, June 18, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 1 p.m. until time of services on Saturday at the funeral home.

Ms. Voskuhl died Sunday, Jan. 2, 2011, in Midland, Mich.

Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville is in charge of arrangements.

#### Edith Voskuhl

**COOKEVILLE** -- Memorial services for Edith Voskuhl. 83, of Beaverton, Mich., will be held at 2 p.m. on Saturday, June 18, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Burial will be in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

The family will receive friends from 1 p.m. until time of services on Saturday at the funeral home. Mrs. Voskuhl died Sunday, Jan. 2, 2011, in Midland, Mich.

She was born March 20, 1927, in Jackson County to the late William Cramp and Delia Jackson Underwood.

<sup>\*</sup>See Nova Dallas (Burroughs) Underwood Obt.

Her family includes her husband, Jack Voskuhl of Beaverton; a daughter and son-in-law, Linda and Bob Watko of Willoughby, Ohio; two sons and daughters-in-law, Victor and Betsy Mastrogiovanni of Presque, Mich., and Bobby and Debbie Mastrogiovanni of White Lake, Mich.; two sisters, Myrtle Loftis of Silver Creek, Ga., and Sue Rittenberry of Bon Air; three brothers and two sisters-in-law, Fred Underwood and Kenneth and Sue Underwood, all of LaVergne, and Harold and Iris Underwood of Cookeville; a sister-in-law, Maude Underwood of Cookeville; seven grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by a son, Pat Mastrogiovanni; three sisters, Myrtie Anderson, Bonnie Anderson and infant Magdaline Underwood; and five brothers, Carlie, Everett and Benton Underwood and infants Carson and Ben Underwood.

Bro. Johnny Fox will officiate at the services.

Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville is in charge of arrangements.

## Ina E. (Underwood) Warden Obt.

b. 26 September 1903, Overton Co., TN – d. 14 January 2005, Livingston, Overton Co., TN, md on the 2<sup>nd</sup> of July 1918, Overton Co., TN to **Robert E. Lee "Bobby" Warden**, b. 25 October 1886, TN – d. 17 November 1962, TN, s/o **James Asker Warden** (1863-1928) & **Mary Bell Nelson** (1882-1947), both buried in Zion Hill Methodist Church Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. Ina E. (Underwood) Warden, d/o **William Underwood** & **Manda Dickerson**.

\*See Jessie Paul Warden buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 508 – R. L. Warden married 2 July 1918, Overton Co., TN to Ina Underwood).

US WWI Draft Registration Cards (1917-1918)

Robert E Lee Warden]

Race: Caucasian (White)

Marital status: Single
Birth Date: 25 Oct 1886
Birth Place: Tennessee, USA
Residence Date: 1917-1918
Street Address: Cookville R. 7

Residence Place: Overton County, Tennessee, USA

Physical Build: Slender
Height: Short
Hair Color: Light Brown
Eye Color: Light Blue

Services for 101 year old Livingston resident Ina Elizabeth Underwood Warden were conducted Monday, January 17, 2005, from the chapel of Speck Funeral Home.

Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery in Jackson County, with Bro. Aron Dillon officiating.

Mrs. Warden passed Friday, January 14. She was a housewife and was affiliated with the Church of Christ.

Born on September 26, 1903, in Overton County, Tennessee she was the daughter of the late William and Manda (Dickerson) Underwood. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her loving husband, Robert E. Lee Warden; two sons, Lonzie Warden and Paul Warden; a daughter, Clara Dimple Bilbrey; three brothers, Frank Newberry, Fate Newberry, and William 'Cramp' Underwood; and a sister, Maggie Talley.

Survivors include two daughters, Bobbie Ramsdell of TN and Kathleen Matthews of Palm Coast, FL; 15 grandchildren; several great grandchildren; and many great-great grandchildren.

Pallbearers were David Keen, Jamie Rush, Gordy Treece, Howard Seeley, Carl Davis, and Matt Davis.

Extracted from the Overton County News.

## Jessie Paul Warden

b. 28 May 1923, Livingston, Overton Co., TN – d. 5 February 1984, (F1 US Navy WWII), s/o **Robert E.** Lee "Bobby" Warden (1886-1962) & Ina E. Underwood (1903-2005).

\*See Ina E. (Underwood) Warden Obt.

# Lonzie E. Warden

b. 28 May 1920, TN – d. 22 March 1986, Overton Co., TN, (PC US Army WWII), s/o **Robert E. Lee** "Bobby" Warden (1886-1962) & Ina E. Underwood (1903-2005).

US WWII Army Enlistment Records (1938-1946)

Name: Lonzie E Warden

Race: White

Marital status: Single, without dependents (Single)

Rank: Private
Birth Year: 1920
Nativity State or Country: Tennessee

Citizenship: Citizen

**Education:** Grammar school

**Civil Occupation:** Semiskilled chauffeurs and drivers, bus, taxi, truck, and tractor

Enlistment Date: 25 Feb 1942

Enlistment Place: Fort Oglethorpe, Georgia

Service Number: 34190194

**Branch:** Branch Immaterial - Warrant Officers, USA

**Component:** Selectees (Enlisted Men)

Source: Civil Life
Height: 71
Weight: 113

# Arthur Joseph Warren

b. 1 January 1895, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 May 1974, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 11<sup>th</sup> of August 1912, Jackson Co., TN to **Lassie V. Hawkins**, b. 9 October 1896, Jackson Co., TN – d. 25 April 1978, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Philander Forrest Hawkins** (1873-1930) & **Mary Ellen Allen** (1875-1933), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN. Arthur Joseph Warren, s/o **William B. Warren** (1856-1911) & **Mary Polly Webb** (1865-1934), both buried in Dodson Branch Cemetery, Dodson Branch, Jackson Co., TN

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 327 – A. J. Warren married 11 August 1912, Jackson Co., TN to Lassie Hawkins).

<sup>\*</sup>See Ina E. (Underwood) Warden Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Lucille (Warren) Chaffin Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Lena Jewel (Jackson) Warren Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Sheldon C. Warren buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Gary Ross Warren Obt.

b. 22 May 1948, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 24 July 2002, Nashville, Davidson Co., TN, (Pvt US Army Vietnam), md **Glenda Gail (Glove) Warren**, b. 28 November 1948, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 3 March 1983, Pontiac, Highalnd, Oakland Co., MI. Gary Ross Warren, s/o **Henry Rosco Warren** (1918-1987) & **Zella Faye Lawson** (1927-1996), both buried in Camp Ground Cemetery, Livingston, Overton Co., TN.

Funeral services for Mr. Gary Ross Warren, 53, of Cookeville, were conducted at 9 a.m. Saturday, July 27, 2002, from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home in Cookeville with Bro. Clayton Lee Jr. officiating. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery with Whitson Funeral Home in charge of the arrangements.

Mr. Warren died Wednesday, July 24 at Nashville Veterans Hospital. He worked in aluminum siding sales and installation and was of the Baptist faith. He was a liver transplant patient in 1995, a past employee of Uniroyal Tire in Detroit, MI, an avid pool player, a veteran of Vietnam, and a member of Upper Cumberland Horseback Riders Club.

Born May 22, 1948, in Detroit, he was the son of the late Henry R. and Faye (Lawson) Warren. In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his wife, Glenda (Glove) Warren.

Survivors include two sons, Timmy Warren and Gary R. Warren Jr., both of the Dodson Branch Community; two daughters, Teresa L. Warren and Roslyn A. Warren, both of the Dodson Branch Community; a sister, Gail DeSantis Paulus, Cookeville; six grandchildren, Nathan Carter, Kenen Carter, Marshel Zupancic, Justin Warren, Shelby Warren, and Taylor Warren; and a special friend, Denise Castello, Oak Park, MI.

# Gene Evelyn (Matheney) Warren Obt.

b. 19 March 1927, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 November 2018, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 22<sup>nd</sup> of October 1950 to **Hubert Carrel Warren**, b. 10 December 1922, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 January 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co./, TN, s/o **Oscar H. Warren** (1890-1960) & **Vergie Farmer** (1900-1974). Gene Evelyn (Matheney) Warren, d/o **Harvey Jarvis Matheney Sr.** (1893-1979) & **Susie Phillips** (1890-1980), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. \*See Hubert Carrel Warren Obt.

Funeral services for Mrs. Gene Evelyn Warren, age 91, of Cookeville, will be held Friday November 30th at 1 p.m. in the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Rev. Rob Wheeler will officiate.



Mrs. Warren's family will receive friends Friday from 11 a.m. until service time at the funeral home.

She died Tuesday November 27, 2018 in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

She was born Saturday March 19, 1927 in Cookeville to the late Harvey Jarvis Matheney, Sr. and Susie Phillips Matheney. She earned a bachelor's degree from TPI (Tennessee Polytechnic Institute, now Tennessee Tech University/TTU).

Mrs. Warren was employed at TPI, followed by TTU, in the Dean of Men's registration office. Local lore has it that she was 'stolen' by Bishop Holliman of the Social Security Administration office for work there after years of Holliman interacting with her regarding every detail of TTU students' Social Security issues. Former TTU President William Everett Derryberry was known for keeping a friendly feud alive with Holliman about his former employee. She traveled with her husband to many parts of the world, starting with seeing most of the United States by car. They drove to New Orleans from Cookeville to see the Mississippi River early in the morning on the day they were married, and as the first couple to be married in the chapel of the newly-renovated The First United Methodist Church on October 22, 1950. They frequently camped along the side roads and in nearby woods, always keeping each subsequent station wagon with a custom-made mattress for sleeping. While they both loved "roughing it," Mrs. Warren was known to say she needed a "place to stop after four or five days to do my hair and freshen up before hitting the road again."

They both loved animals, rescuing and raising the orphans they found, and those brought to them. They frequently went on nature hikes to find native plants from the region to transport to their wooded property with its cave and spring that were once the source of water for Dixie College (later TPI and TTU) long before they found the property and built their home there in 1967. They laid paths of stone throughout the five acres which were visited by school classes on nature hikes; woods often filled with the birds that her husband hand fed, the deer that found nightly piles of cracked corn left by the couple on large boulders, and nearly twenty generations of raccoons, many that they gave names, that were invited to climb two stories up and into their house nightly to take food back outside and dip in pans of water left by Mr. and Mrs. Warren.

Mrs. Warren helped raise her brother's two children Tina and Lewis Matheney after the pair had been abandoned by their biological mother.

She was a lifelong and active member of Cookeville First United Methodist Church, where she also taught class.

She was a volunteer for The Putnam County Library, The Cookeville History Museum, The Cookeville Depot Museum, as well as volunteering for various cancer charities and cancer awareness groups.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband of 64 years, Hubert Carrel Warren and by her niece, Tina Matheney.

She is survived by brother, Jarvis Matheney, Jr. of Cookeville; nephew Richard Matheney of Dayton, OH; nephew Lewis Matheney and his partner Gary Lee of New York City, Chicago, and Stockton, NJ; and by a special caregiver, Kathy Maxwell.

Troy Mills, Dave Brown, Alton Freeman, Gary Lee, Richard Matheney and his son Bill Matheney will serve as pallbearers.

Memorial contributions may be made to the Cookeville History Museum, 40 E Broad St, Cookeville, TN 38501, Putnam County Library, 50 E Broad St, Cookeville, TN 38501, and/or Cookeville Depot Museum, 116 W Broad St, Cookeville, TN 38501. Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements. (931) 526-6111. Share your memories and condolences at hhhfunerals.com

## **Hubert Carrel Warren Obt.**

b. 10 December 1922, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 8 January 2015, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the  $22^{nd}$  of October 1950 to **Gene Evelyn (Matheney) Warren**, b. 19 March 1927, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 November 2018, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, (US Army WWII), d/o **Harvey Jarvis Matheney Sr.** (1893-1979) & **Susie Phillips** (1890-1980), both buried in Phillips Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Hubert Carrel Warren. Hubert Carrel Warren, s/o **Oscar Hurbert Warren** (1890-1960) & **Vergie Farmer** (1900-1974).

\*See Gene Evelyn (Matheney) Warren Obt.

Funeral services for Mr. Hubert Carrel Warren, age 92 of Cookeville, will be held Sunday January 11 at 1 p.m. in the Cookeville Chapel of Hooper-Huddleston & Horner Funeral Home. Interment, with Military Honors, will follow in Smith Chapel Cemetery. Rev. Mike Head and Rev. Charles Hutchison will officiate.

Mr. Warren's family will receive friends Sunday from 11 a.m. until service time at the funeral home.

Mr. Warren died Thursday morning January 8, 2015 in Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

He was born December 10, 1922 in Cookeville to the late Oscar and Vergie Farmer Warren.

<sup>\*</sup>See Oscar Hubert Warren buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery.

He attended Jere Whitson Elementary School and graduated from Cookeville Central High School in 1941.

He attended Tennessee Tech University.

He was a retired Postal Clerk with the U. S. Postal Service in Cookeville with 30 years of service.

Mr. Warren was a U. S. Army Veteran of World War II serving in the European Theatre. He was part of the combat action on D-Day-the Allied Invasion of Normandy. He also saw combat in Ardennes, Rhineland and Central Europe, including the Battle of the Budge.

In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by two brothers, Fred Warren and Raymond Warren. Survivors include his wife of 64 years, Gene Evelyn Matheney Warren (who he married October 22, 1950 in Cookeville); nieces, Lee Bowman of Memphis, Ginger Moss of Owensboro, KY; nephews, Ray Warren of Miami, FL, John (Rhonda) Warren of Hermitage, TN, Phil (Sharon) Warren of Owensboro KY, Jeff Warren of Bowling Green, KY, great nieces/nephews, Blake and Blair of Owensboro, KY, Brad and Aubree of Hermitage, Bailey of Atlanta, and Tyler of Memphis, Richard Matheney and Tina Matheney both of Dayton, OH, Lewis Matheney of New York City and Bill Matheney of Dayton, OH; and a special brother-in-law, Jarvis Matheney of Cookeville.

Pallbearers will be John, Phil, Jeff, Blake, Brad, and Tyler Warren.

Memorials may be made to the Benevolence Fund at Cookeville First Baptist Church 18 South Walnut Avenue Cookeville, TN 38501.

## Lena Jewel (Jackson) Ryan Warren Obt.

b. 11 March 1924, Jackson Co., TN – d. 12 November 2013, Jackson Co., TN, md Elmer Phlander Warren, b. 19 April 1916, TN – d. 14 June 1985, Putnam Co., TN, s/o Arthur Joseph Warren (1895-1974) & Lassie V. Hawkins (1896-1978). Lena Jewel (Jackson) Warren, d/o Ephraim Logan Jackson (1885-1952) & Maggie Laura Underwood (1897-1987). Lena Jewel (Jackson) Warren also md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of April 1943, Armada, Macomb Co., MI to William Harry Ryan Sr., b. 16 October 1920, Detroit, Wayne Co., MI – d. 9 April 1965, s/o Floyd Zomer Ryan & Elizabeth Lynch.

- \*See Ephraim Logan Jackson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See William Harry Ryan Sr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Arthur Joseph Warren buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Funeral services for Lena Warren, age 89, of Cookeville, will be conducted on Saturday, November 16, 2012 at 11:00am from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Bro. Johnny Fox and Bro. Gary Anderson will officiate at the service. The Burial will be in the Smith Chapel Cemetery and Pallbearers will be, Bill Raper, Bill Ryan III, Kenneth Lynn, Rich Roper, Tom Jackson, Rudy Huizar, Devin Long and Jordan Webb.

The family will receive friends on Friday from 5:00pm until 9:00pm and Saturday from 9:00am until time of service at 11:00am.

Lena Warren was born on March 11, 1924 in Jackson County TN to the Late Ethan Logan and Maggie Laura Underwood Jackson. She passed away on November 12, 2013 at her home in Jackson County. She is survived by; Son and Daughter in-law: Bill Ryan Jr. and his wife Thelma of Cookeville 3 Daughters and sons in-law: Laura Raper and her husband Larry of Cookeville, Barbara Obannon of Cookeville and Gloria Ledbetter and her husband Larry of Michigan. 1 Brother: Dewey Lee Jackson of Michigan 1 Sister: Irene Talbot of Nashville TN 15 Grand Children: Rich Roper, Susan Hall, Bill Raper, Leslie Smith, Deborah Nguyen, Rebekah Paregien, Michael Mclain, Johnny Mclain, Chris Mesger, Dawn Behme, Samantha Dugas, Larry Ledbetter Jr., Bill Ryan III, Kristyn Long and Lisa Webb Many Great grand Children and some Great Great Grand Children.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by; 1st Husband: Bill Ryan 2nd Husband: Elmer Warren Brother: Harley Jackson 2 Sisters: Stella Pudlo and Gillie Talley.

## Sheldon C. Warren

b. 3 May 1925, Jackson Co., TN – d. 20 October 2009, Jackson Co., TN, md on the 24<sup>th</sup> of December 1947, Jackson Co., TN to **Wanda A. (Johnson) Warren**, b. 15 April 1926 – d. 23 November 2007. Sheldon C. Warren, s/o **Arthur Joseph Warren** (1895-1974) & **Lassie V. Hawkins** (1896-1978).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (19140-1947)

Name: Sheldon C Warren

Race: White Age: 18

**Birth Date:** 3 May 1925

Birth Place: Detroit Mich, Michigan

Residence Place: Cookeville, Jackson, Tennessee

**Registration Date:** 3 May 1943

Registration Place: Jackson, Tennessee

**Employer:** Unemployed

Weight: 143
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Gray
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5" 7 1/2

Next of Kin: Lassie Warren

# Vergie (Farmer) Warren

b. 21 July 1900- d. 13 February 1974, md on the 14<sup>th</sup> of February 1922, Putnam Co., TN to **Oscar H.** Warren, b. 6 November 1890- d. 13 February 1960, he is buried in Crest Lawn Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Vergie (Farmer) Warren, d/o **Martin Ewin Farmer** (1870-1942) & **Fannie Avo Maynard** (1874-1932).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 85, #2602 – Oscar Warren married 14 February 1922, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Vergie Farmer)

### **Infant daughter Wassom**

b. & d. April 1905, d/o Oliver Freeman Wassom (1873-1936) & Susan Alta McGhee (1870-1924).

## Infant son Wassom

b. 31 January 1907 – d. 1 February 1907, s/o Oliver Freeman Wassom (1873-1936) & Susan Alta McGhee (1870-1924).

## Oliver Freeman Wassom

b. 18 March 1873, TN – d. 11 October 1936, Jackson Co., TN, md Susan Alta (McGhee) Wassom, b. 6 March 1870 – d. 9 August 1924. Oliver Freeman Wassom, s/o Pleasant M. Wassom (1841-1914) & Sarah Margaret Jaquess (1848-1920), both buried in Wassom-Wilmouth Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

## Pearlie Helen (Mayberry) Webb

<sup>\*</sup>See Arthur Joseph Warren buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Fannie Avo (Maynard) Farmer Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Oliver Freeman Wassom buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Oliver Freeman Wassom buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

b. 27 March 1887, Jackson Co., TN – d. 29 December 1907, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 15<sup>th</sup> of March 1903, Jackson Co., TN to **Robert Archibald Webb**, b. 24 May 1883, Jackson Co., TN – d. 11 August 1926, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **Steven Decalb Webb** (1851-1922) & **Samantha Loftis** (1851-1923), all buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. Pearlie Helen (Mayberry) Webb, d/o **William Henderson Mabry Sr.** (1851-1925) & **Samantha Gentry** (1855-1935).

\*See William Henderson Mabry Sr. buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 571 – Robert Webb married 15 March 1903, Jackson Co., TN to Pearly Mabery).

In addition to the daughter listed below, Pearlie and her husband Robert had a son named William Fowler Webb. Fowler was living with his wife Almeda Mayberry--both born in Jackson County, TN--and three sons in Center Line, Macomb County, Michigan, during the 1940 Census. Two of the sons have now died-Robert Arthur Webb in 1959 in Ann Arbor, Michigan, and Wayne Gerald Webb in 1986, in West Palm Beach, Florida. (findagrave.com)

# **Barney Dias Welch**

b. 18 August 1870, TN – d. 16 May 1945, Putnam Co., TN, md **Shada Belle (Smith) Welch**, b. 25 October 1870 – d. 9 February 1935, d/o **John Smith** (1798-1873) & **Mary Ann Crowder** (1840-1915). Barney Welch, s/o **William Welch** (1835-1883) & **Martha** (1838-1888)

- \*See Larkin Merritt buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Alex Phillips buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See John Smith buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

#### **Bunola Jovce Welch**

b. 2 November 1918 – d. 22 February 1919.

## Clemma Rose (Gentry) Welch Obt.

b. 12 March 1931, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 August 2016, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, md on the 26<sup>th</sup> of March 1948, Jackson Co., TN to **Thomas Marion Welch Jr.**, b. 28 October 1924, Putnam Co., TN – d. 23 December 1992, Crossville, Cumberland Co., TN, s/o **Thomas Maion Welch Sr.** (1892-1947) & **Josie Whiteaker** (1893-1949). Clemma Rose (Gentry) Welch, d/o **William Andrews Gentry** (1869-1947) & **Nola Boatman** (1898-1990), both buried in West Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 401 – Marion T. Welch married 26 March 1948, Jackson Co., TN, age 23, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Rose Gentry, age 17, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Mrs. William Gentry, Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN).

Funeral services for Clemma Rose Welch, 85, of Crossville, were held on Thursday, Aug. 11, 2016, at 2 p.m. from the chapel of Whitson Funeral Home with Bro. Mike McCoy officiating. Family and friends served as pallbearers. Burial followed at Smith Chapel Cemetery. Visitation with the family was held prior to the service.

Mrs. Welch passed away on Aug. 8, 2016, at the Cumberland Medical Center in Crossville.

Clemma Rose Welch was born on March 12, 1931, in Jackson County, TN, to the late William A. and Pansy Nola (Boatman) Gentry. Mrs. Welch worked as a cook with the state of Tennessee and was a member of Crossville First Freewill Baptist Church.

In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her husband, M. Thomas Welch, Jr.; daughter, Cathy Welch Seegraves; son, Tommy Welch; and two brothers, Benton Gentry and James Hollis Gentry. She is survived by two sons and daughter-in-law, Philip (Shirley) Welch, La Vernge, TN, and Bill Welch, Maryville, TN; two daughters, Thresa Welch Hargrove, Gallatin, TN, and Ellen Welch Griffith, Crossville, TN; three brothers, Birch Gentry of Ohio, Milton Gentry of Florida, and Franklin Gentry of Ohio; sister, Castella Thompson; and 12 grandchildren and 13 great grandchildren.

The family request that memorial donations be made to Mrs. Welch's church Crossville First Freewill Baptist Church.

Whitson Funeral Home was in charge of the arrangements.

#### Infant son Welch

b. 9 April 1920 – d. 27 April 1920, s/o **Thomas Marion Welch** (1892-1947) & **Josie Whiteaker** (1893-1949).

### Thomas Marion Welch Sr.

b. 25 August 1892, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN - d. 31 January 1947, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 18<sup>th</sup> of July 1915, Putnam Co., TN to **Josie (Whiteaker) Welch**, b. 13 Augsut 1893 – d. 20 November 1949, d/o **Joseph Walker Whiteaker** (1855-1931) & **Leah Robinson** (1861-1938). Thomas Marion Welch Sr., s/o **Barney Welch** (1870-1945) & **Shada Belle Smith** (1870-1935)

- \*See Clio Mable (Welch) Moore Obt.
- \*See Barney Dias Welch buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Joseph Walker Whiteaker Obt.
- \*See Gladys Lenore (Welch) Wilson buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 271, #1077– Thomas Welch married 8 July 1915, Putnam Co., TN to Josie Whiteaker).

### **Tommy Andrew Welch**

b. 6 October 1959, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN – d. 7 December 2009, Crossville, Cumberalnd Co., TN, md on the 16<sup>th</sup> of May 1981, Putnam Co., TN to **Kathleen Ann (Dayton) Welch**, b. 18 September 1949. Tommy Andrew Welch, s/o **Thomas Marion Welch Jr.** (1924-1992) & **Clemma Rose Gentry** (1931-2016).

\*See Clemma Rose (Gentry) Welch Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 405 – Tommy Andrew Welch married 16 May 1981, Putnam Co., TN, age 21, b. 6 october 1959, address: Rt. 13, Box 250, Crossville, TN to Kathleen Ann Dayton, age 31, b. 18 September 1949, address: Rt. 9, Oaklyn Sub, Crossville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: E. W. Dayton Jr. Rt. 9, Pomona, Crossville, TN).

### Frances Rebecca West

b. 21 October 1858 – d. 2 January 1934.

# Marjorie Whitaker

b. 26 April 1913, Putnam Co., TN – d. 25 March 1981, Woodbury, Cannon Co., TN, d/o **Vancough Murray Whitteaker** (1883-1948) & **Minnie Lou Harp** (1886-1947).

\*See Vancough Murray Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Callie Ionia Whiteaker Obt.

b. 18 January 1888, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 30 March 1977, TN, d/o **Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker** (1855-1931) & **Leah Robinson** (1861-1938). Shares tombstone with Fannie Elizabeth Whiteaker (1899-1992). Lloyd Whittaker said that Callie Iona Whiteaker never married. She farmed, raised sheep, planted pine trees and had lumber (timber) harvested. She also had some dealings with the TVA.

\*See Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker Obt.

Miss Callie I. Whiteaker 89, Putnam native: Funeral services for Miss Callie I. Whiteaker, 89, were conducted from the Chapel of Hooper & Huddleston Funeral Home Frieday, April 1, with the Rev. Malcolm Rodgers and Rev. Daily McCowan officiating. Miss Whiteaker died March 30 in a local nursing home. She was native of Putnam County, the daughter of the late Jospeh and Leah Robinson Whiteaker.

She is survived by a sister, Miss Fannie Whiteaker, and 32 nieces and nephews. Burial was in Smith Chapel Cemetery.

## Fannie Elizabeth Whiteaker

b. 10 July 1899, Putnam Co., TN – d. 21 December 1992, TN, d/o **Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker** (1855-1931) & **Leah Robinson** (1861-1938). Shares tombstone with Callie Ionia Whiteaker (1888-1977). \*See Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker Obt.

# Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker Obt.

b. 10 March 1855, New Hope, Madison Co., AL – d. 1 August 1931, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 10<sup>th</sup> of April 1879, Putnam Co., TN to **Leah (Robinson) Whiteaker**, b. 4 January 1861 – d. 11 January 1938, TN, d/o **Preston S. Robinson** (1829-1884) & **Jane Jackson** (1837-1912), both buried in Sand Springs Memorial Gardens, Monterey, Putnam Co., TN. Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker, s/o **James Madison Whitaker** (1821-1855) & **Nancy Bryant (Henry) Whitaker** (1824-1880), she is buried in Henry Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN. James Madison Whitaker is buried in Whitaker Cemetery, Nebo, Madison Co. Al

- \*See Fannie Elizabeth Whiteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Callie Ionia Whiteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Vancough Murray Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 73 – J. W. Whitaker married 10 April 1879, Putnam Co., TN to Leah Robinson).

Married Leah Robinson on April 10 1879 in Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN. They had 12 children.

Joe Whitaker, 76, a successful farmer of this section, died at his home Saturday morning, August 1, of a heart attack. Mr. Whitaker had been in failing health for 5 months but had been able to be up and do some work part of the time until about 3 weeks before his death.

He had been a member of the Baptist church since his youth. He and his family had moved here 25 years ago from Sand Springs.

Surviving Mr. Whitaker are his wife of more than 50 years, 9 living children and 1 brother, Liege Whitaker, 1 sister, Mrs. Susie Bryant. 3 of his children preceded him in death. The living children are G J "Bud", California; Ethel, Dripping Springs; Van, Mrs. Lee Grimsley, Mrs. Jossie Welch, Mrs. Tilford Moore, Mrs. Jane Roberson, Callie and Fannie Whitaker.

Funeral services were conducted at 10 a.m. by Rev J H Roberson; burial was at Smith's Chapel graveyard.

Cookeville Herald, Cookeville, TN: 6 August 1931.

# **Austin T. Whitteaker**

b. 15 September 1923 – d. 16 December 1997, (Pvt US Army WWII), s/o Vancough Murray Whitteaker (1883-1948) & Minnie Lou Harp (1886-1947).

\*See Vancough Murray Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Jessie Whitteaker

b. 1917, Putnam Co., TN – d. 1937, TN, s/o **Vancough Murray Whitteaker** (1883-1948) & **Minnie Lou Harp** (1886-1947).

\*See Vancough Murray Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

# Orman Whitteaker

b. 1910, Putnam Co., TN – d. 27 June 1962, Dayton, Montgomery, OH, s/o Vancough Murray Whitteaker (1883-1948) & Minnie Lou Harp (1886-1947).

\*See Vancough Murray Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

## Vancough Murray Whitteaker

b. 20 November 1883, Putnam Co., TN – d. 10 December 1948, Algood, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of September 1907, Putnam Co., TN to **Minnie Lou (Harp) Whitteaker**, b. 9 January 1886, TN – d. 27 August 1947, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **James Newton Harp** (1853-1919) & **Elizabeth Adelaide Sims** (1848-1931). Vancough Murray Whitteaker, s/o **Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker** (1855-1931) & **Leah Robinson** (1861-1938).

- \*See James Newton Harp buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Joseph Walker "Joe" Whiteaker Obt.
- \*See Austin T. Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Jessie Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.
- \*See Orman Whitteaker buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Carlos Wilmoth

b. 13 July 1906, TN- d. 24 December 1930, TN, md on the 8<sup>th</sup> of December 1929, Putnam Co., TN to **Vaudie (Warren) Wilmoth**. Carlos Wilmoth, s/o **Lewis Cass Wilmoth** (1880-1949) & **Minerva M. Smith** (1881-1962).

\*See Lewis Cass Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 73 – Carlos Wilmoth married 8 December 1929, Putnam Co., TN, age 23, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Vaudie Warren, age 17, address: Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Burr Warren, Rt. 2, Algood, Putnam Co., TN).

### Clara Wilmoth

b. 10 November 1906, TN – d. 23 July 1907, d/o **Thomas Clennie "T. C." Wilmoth** (1882-1965) & **Ollie Slagle** (1883-1907).

\*See Ollie (Slagle) Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

### Douglas M. Wilmoth

b. 25 August 1951 – d. 19 June 2002, s/o **Kenneth Cleve Wilmoth** (1929-2007) & **Jo Ellen Warren**. Kenneth Cleve Wilmoth is buried in West Cemetery, Bangham, Putnam Co., TN.

## Harvey B. Wilmoth

b. 7 December 1886 – d. 17 November 1950, md on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of November 1918, Jackson Co., TN to **Mary Ina (Roberts) Wilmoth**, b. 29 July 1895, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 April 1987, Putnam Co., TN. Harvey B. Wilmoth, s/o **John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth** (1852-1924) & **Ellender Pauline "Ella" Curtis** (1860-1914).

\*See John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 9, #26– Harvey Wilmoth married 3 November 1918, Jackson Co., TN to Ina Roberts).

## John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth

b. 4 May 1852, Overton Co, TN - d. 2 November 1924, Jackson Co., md on the 21<sup>st</sup> of August 1879, Overton Co., TN to **Ellender Pauline Curtis**, b. 26 March 1860 – d. 7 January 1914, d/o **Thomas S. Curtis** (1832-1919) & **Louisa Frances Moody** (1835-1923), both buried in Dodson Chapel Cemetery, Overton Co., TN. John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth also md **Mary Jane (Cash) Hutchinson Wilmoth**, b. 12 May 1866, Carroll Co., GA – d. 26 October 1950, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN, d/o **James Washington Thomas Cash** (1814-1877) & **Mary Ann Griffin** (1830-1930). Mary Jane (Cash) Hutchinson is buried in Byers Cemetery, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 270 – J. L. Wilmoth married 21 August 1879, Overton Co., TN to Ella Curtice).

# Lewis Cass Wilmoth

b. 16 July 1880, TN – d. 5 February 1949, md on the 23<sup>rd</sup> of September 1905, Putnam Co., TN to **Minerva M.** (Smith) Wilmoth, b. 31 January 1881, TN – d. 15 August 1962. Lewis Cass Wilmoth, s/o John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth (1852-1924) & Ellender Pauline "Ella" Curtis (1860-1914).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 298, #656 – L. C. Wilmoth married 23 September 1905, Putnam Co., TN to Miss M. Smith).

## Mary B. Wilmoth

b. 19 October 1912 – d. 30 January 1915.

### Ollie (Slagle) Wilmoth

b. 13 April 1883, TN – d. 2 May 1907, md on the 19<sup>th</sup> of November 1905, Putnam Co., TN to **Thomas Clennie** "T. C." Wilmoth, b. 16 October 1882, Overton Co., TN – d. 2 July 1965, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, s/o **John Lafayette** "Fate" Wilmoth (1852-1924) & Ellender Pauline "Ella" Curtis (1860-1914). Ollie (Slagle) Wilmoth, d/o Allison Wesley Slagle (1859-1909) & Hannah Mary Wassom (1849-1907). Thomas Clennie "T. C." Wilmoth also md on the 13<sup>th</sup> of November 1910, Jackson Co., TN to Rebecca Jane "Becky" Allen (1886-1974), both buried in Shipley Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 308, #697 – T. C. Wilmoth married 19 November 1905, Putnam Co., TN to Miss Ollie Slagle).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Jackson Co., TN, pg. 34, #147 – Clemy Wilmoth married 13 November 1910, Jackson Co., TN to Rebecca Allen).

## William Hartford Wilmoth

b. 22 October 1914, TN – d. 24 September 1997, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 28<sup>th</sup> of September 1940, Putnam Co., TN to **Bessie Lee (Mayberry) Wilmoth**, b. 10 September 1916 – d. 26 January 2001, Gordonsville, Smith Co., TN, d/o **Henry Davis Mayberry** (1870- 1943) & **Daisy Ann Clouse** (1885-1982). William Hartford Wilmoth, s/o **Lewis Cass Wilmoth** (1880-1949) & **Minerva M. Smith** (1881-1962).

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 399 – Hartford Wilmoth married 28 September 1940, Putnam Co., TN, age 25, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Bessie Mayberry, age 24, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Davis Mayberry, T. 3, Cookeville, TN).

US WWII Draft Cards Young Men (1940-1947)

Name: William Hartford Wilmoth

Gender: Male Race: White Age: 25

Birth Date: 22 Oct 1914
Birth Place: Jackson, Tennessee

Residence Place: Cookeville, Putnam, Tennessee

Registration Date: 16 Oct 1940

Registration Place: Cookeville, Put., Tennessee

<sup>\*</sup>See John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Ollie (Slagle) Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>&#</sup>x27;Joined the M.E. Church August 15, 1902'

<sup>\*</sup>See Hannah Minerva (Wassom) Slagle Obt.

<sup>\*</sup>See Clara Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See John Lafayette "Fate" Wilmoth buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Thomas Clennie "T. C." Wilmoth buried in Shipley Church Cemetery, Putnam Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>Seee Henry Davis Mayberry buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

Employer: Self
Weight: 135
Complexion: Ruddy
Eye Color: Blue
Hair Color: Brown
Height: 5ft. 9in

Next of Kin: Bessie Lee Wilmoth

# Avonell (Allen) Wilson

b. 1 September 1931, TN – d. 9 April 2009, Jackson Co., TN, md **George Cecil Eugene** Wilson, b. 30 March 1925, Lake City, AR- d. September 1983. Avonell (Allen) Wilson, d/o **James Franklin Allen** (1884-1938) & **Mary Luna Boyd** (1896-1980).

## **Gladys Lenore (Welch) Wilson**

b. 16 November 1916, TN – d. 15 November 2002, Hillsborough, Orange Co., NC, d/o **Thomas Marion** Welch (1892-1947) & Josie Whiteaker (1893-1949).

### Melissa Ann (Tinch) Wilson Obt.

b. 11 September 1968, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN – d. 18 June 2017, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 27<sup>th</sup> of July 1988, Putnam Co., TN to **Danny Wilson**, b. 13 January 1968. Melissa (Tinch) Wilson, d/o **Truman Henry Tinch** (1945-2006) & **Ruth Mabry**.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 414 – Danny Wilson married 27 July 1988, Putnam Co., TN, age 20, b. 13 January 1968, address: 901 N. Chestnut, Monterey, TN to Melissa Ann Tinch, age 19, b. 11 September 1968, address: 2140 Denton Ave., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Anna Nelson, 2140 Denton Ave., Cookeville, TN).

Melissa Wilson, 48, of Cookeville, Tennessee, passed away Sunday, June 18, 2017 at Cookeville Regional Medical Center.

Melissa was born in Cookeville, Tennessee, on Wednesday, September 11, 1968 to Ruth Mabry and the late Truman Tinch. Melissa was an avid gardener and loved her job of taking care of those who were in need, but most of all she loved her family and especially raising her Grandsons. She is survived by her Mother: Ruth Mabry; 2 daughters and 1 Son-in-law: Jessica and Charles Lusk, Jucinta Sanders; 5 sons and 1 Daughter-in-law: Jackie Tinch, Justin and Daphne Wilson, Jalyric Wilson, Kyle Wilson, Dontaye Wilson.

4 Grandchildren: Angelina, Jake, Sutton, and Justin, Jr., 3 Sisters and 3 Brothers-in-law: Rhonda and Randy Ogletree, Kathy and Jeff Goolsby, and Amy and Darrell Henry.

She was preceded in death by her Husband Danny Wilson and 1 Daughter Jerrica Ann Simmons. Services for Melissa will be held Wednesday, June 21, 2017, from the chapel of the Crest Lawn Funeral Home with Bro. Bobby Floyd officiating. Interment will follow in the Smith Chapel Cemetery of Putnam County. Crest Lawn Funeral Home, Cookeville, Tennessee.

# Susan Anne "Susie" (Phillips) Wilton Obt.

b. 23 July 1964, Jackson Co., TN – d. 8 October 2023, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 29<sup>th</sup> of April 1983, Putnam Co., TN to **Thomas Edward Wilton**, b. 1 August 1964 – d. 14 August 1987. Susan Anne "Susie" (Phillips) Wilton, d/o **Thurman Warren Phillips** (1941-2006) & **Nannie Myrtle Scott** (1939-2012).

<sup>\*</sup>See James Franklin Allen buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Thomas Marion Welch buried in Smiths Chapel Cemetery.

<sup>\*</sup>See Nannie Myrtle (Scott) Phillips Obt.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Putnam Co., TN, pg. 312 – Thomas Edward Wilton married 29 April 1983, Putnam Co., TN, age 18, address: Rt. 14, Box 125-A, Cookeville, TN to Susan Ann Phillips, age 18, address: 1335 Maddux Ave., Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Myrtle Phillips, 1335 Maddux Ave., Cookeville, TN)

Susan Anne Wilton 59 was born July 23, 1964, in Jackson County, Tennessee to the late Thurman and Myrtle (Scott) Phillips of Cookeville. She passed away peacefully at her sister's home surrounded by her Family on Sunday October 8, 2023

Survived by her son and Daughter in Law, Jason and Lora Wilton of Cookeville, sister Joyce Hunter Green (Carl) of Cookeville.

Her precious grandsons Maxon Thomas and Warren Don Wilton of Cookeville.

Her fiancé John Pearson of Cookeville, 2 nephews Ken Daniel Hunter of Cookeville, Ben (Gemma) Hunter of South Lyon Michigan, Great Nephew Aaden Hunter. And a special brother in love Ken Hunter and her pet companion Gizmo.

Aunt Cathy (Charles) Stafford of Cookeville; Mascle Phillips of Hilham; Mark Buck Joe (Martha) Phillips: Uncle Odell Scott, Aunt Carolyn Burris of Jackson County.

Host of cousins and special friends.

She was preceded in death besides her parents. A husband Thomas E. Wilton; Sister Lynda Phillips.

Her grandparents, Buren and Ethel Phillips and Morgan and Mamie Scott.

She passed away after a short battle with cancer.

Susan was an artist who loved painting and flower arranging but nothing meant more to her than her precious family/grandsons.

Susan attended the Fairview Church of Christ.

Burial will be at Smith Chapel Cemetery, Cookeville TN

Funeral Service will be held on Thursday, October 12, 2023, at 11:00 AM from the Chapel of Whitson Funeral Home. Her cousin Danny Scott, minister of the Harmony Church of Christ in Jackson County will officiate at the service. Visitation with the family will be held on Wednesday, October 11th, from 4:00-9:00PM at Whitson Funeral Home

Pallbearers: Ken Hunter, Daniel Hunter, Ben Hunter, Charles Stafford, Doug Masters, Carl Green

Whitson Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

# Samuel Jessie Woolbright

b. 19 September 1927, TN - d. 24 November 1984, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 9<sup>th</sup> of October 1955, Overton Co., TN to **Geraldine (Walker) Herron Woolbright**, b. 19 July 1936. (Photo on tombstone). Samuel Jessie Woolbright, s/o **Orville W. Woolbright** (1886-1971) & **Letha Ella Coomer** (1885-1988), both buried in Flatt-Woolbright Cemetery, Center Grove, Jackson Co., TN.

(**Source**: Tennessee State Marriage record, Overton Co., TN, pg. 470, #970 – Samuel Woolbright married 9 October 1955, Overton Co., TN, age 28, address: Rt. 3, Cookeville, TN to Geraldine Walker Herron, age

19, address: Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN. Name of parent, guardian or next of kin of female: Herman Walker, Rt. 4, Cookeville, TN).

# Jack P. Yates

b. 18 January 1928, Jackson Co., TN – d. 31 December 2009, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, md on the 7<sup>th</sup> of May 1946 to **Altha Ann (Kinnaird) Yates**, b. 13 November 1926, Jackson Co., TN – d. 18 July 2007, Cookeville, Putnam Co., TN, d/o **Robert Wesley Kinnaird** (1869-1958) & **Leona L. Knight** (1883-1966), both buried in Burris Cemetery, Gainesboro, Jackson Co., TN.

<sup>\*</sup>See more cemeteries in Putnam County, TN at: <a href="http://www.ajlambert.com">http://www.ajlambert.com</a>